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1. Name____________________________
historic Douglas Residential Historic District

and or common_____________________________________

2. Location___________________________
Roughly bounded by 7th Street, E Avenue, 12th Street, 

street & number and carmelita Avenue____________________________Wfcnot for publication

city, town Douglas 

state Arizona.

n/a vicinity of

code 04 county Cochise code

3. Classification
Category
_x_ district 

building(s)
structure
site
object

Ownership
public

x private 
both

Public Acquisition
n/a in process 

being considered

Status
x occupied

unoccupied
work in progress

Accessible
yes: restricted

jx__ yes: unrestricted
no

Present Use
agriculture

__ commercial 
educational
entertainment
government
industrial
military

museum
^^park 
x private residence

religious
scientific
transportation
other:

4. Owner off Property

name accompanying inventory forms > multiple ownership

street & number

city, town Douglas N/A- vicinity of state Arizona

5. Location off Legal Description
courthouse, registry of deeds, etc. Cochise County Courthouse

street & number 118 Arizona Avenue

city, town Bisbee state Arizona

6. Representation in Existing Surveys

title Douglas Historic Resource Survey has this property been determined eligible? yes no

date August, 1985 federal ^_ state county X local

depository for survey records Arizona State Historic PrPSPruaHnn

city, town Phoenix state Arizona



7. Description

Condition

x good 
fair

deteriorated
ruins

unexposed

Check one
x unaltered 

_JL_ altered

Check one
x original site

moved date

Describe the present and original (if known) physical appearance

The Douglas Residential Historic District contains examples of building 
styles popular in the early twentieth century. The Bungalow form is most 
prevalent, with many good examples of Queen Anne cottages and a lesser number 
of later period revival buildings. The buildings range in size from small, 
narrow worker's cottages to substantial two-story mansions on large building 
lots. A popular local variation on these themes is the use of cast stone for 
construction. Buildings in this district appear potentially eligible for 
National Register listing based upon architectural quality and association 
with residential development in the community. Integrity of most buildings 
is high; only a few structures have lost their integrity as a result of 
incompatible building alterations in the form of modernization, facade 
'cover-ups', changes in materials and fenestration, and lack of proper 
maintenance. The district provides a strong sense of place through its 
contextual compatiblity. The identity of the district is strong because of 
"Church Square" and 10th Street Park.

The historic district contains 470 buildings. 335 are contributors, while 
135 are non-contributors. The district encompasses approximately 32 (26 full 
and 10 partial) center-city blocks east of Douglas' historic business 
district. The eastern portion contains highly visible churches, public 
buildings and a one square block park. Streets are set out in a rectangular 
linear plan with consistent house setbacks that create a transition zone 
between the commerical and residential districts.

LAND USE

This district represents the residential area of early twentieth century 
Douglas. To that end, the.buildings fulfill functions associated with 
residential use. The vast majority of buildings are single-family 
residences. Scattered throughout the district are duplex units and, mostly 
in the southern portion of the district, row apartment dwellings. There are 
examples of large apartment buildings scattered throughout the district. The 
overwhelming majority of buildings are one-story in height. Several 
one-and-one-half story buildings and a few two story structures are also 
found.

Building in the district began with 12 structures built in 1900 and increased 
erratically, 4 in 1901, 1 in 1902, 9 in 1904, and with a burst of building, 
73 in 1905. 1906 saw only one new structure built, but 1910 and 1915 were 
peak years with 67 and 95 new residences. By 1921 the district building boom 
was over. Over 45 structures were built from that date until 1935, and only 
56 from 1935 to 19.45.

Within the residential district are eight religious structures and a few 
commercial establishments. The latter are generally found on the fringes 
where the distict underwent changes in character. Most religious structures 
are situated on the block known as 'Church Square'. Other religious 
structures are scattered throughout the district. Within the neighborhood, 
but outside the defined historic district, are several schools.
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For the most part, buildings within the historic district are in excellent 
condition and retain a great deal of integrity. The most prevalent changes 
to buildings include application of surface stucco to brick or frame 
structures, painting of brick and gypsum cast stone, replacement of roof 
materials, replacement of windows and change of porch supports. Room 
additions affect the character of buildings when situated near or at the 
front of the building. However, many additions are located to the rear of 
residences. Carports have been added to several homes, but appear more as 
temporary constructions than as permanent additions.

The neighborhood has changed very little over time. Very few 
non-contributing structures intrude on the district. Recent building 
activity in the area is low. Only 41 structures have been identified as 
non-contributing because of age (after 1940). Non-contributors include 12 
conmerical units. Residential structures which have undergone extensive 
remodeling to seriously reduce their integrity have also been identified as 
non-contributors despite retention of residential scale. Approximately 106 
homes are identified as non-contributors for this reason.

STREETSCAPE

District streetscape is quite consistent. Uniform set-backs of approximately 
25 feet are cannon throughout the area. Occasional units break from the 
uniform setback. Buildings often occupy more than one 50' x 142' lot. From 
E Avenue eastward all city blocks are oriented north and south with buildings 
facing those direction. Lots along the lettered Avenues were frequently 
subdivided with additional buildings constructed to face those streets. Two 
existing buildings face diagonally to the corner of the block (James S. 
Douglas House, #409-03-072, and Elias/Lewis House, #409-11-144). They are 
prominent residences in the district. Other buildings relate orthogonally to 
the street pattern.

Many front yards are defined by low fences and planting, 
streetscape along several of the streets.

Trees dominate the

DELINEATION OF DISTRICT BOUNDARIES

The Douglas Historic Residential District includes most of Douglas' original 
townsite which covered the area from Pan American Highway on the west to 
Carmelita Avenue on the east, from the international boundary on the south 
to 16th Street on the north, The district features the 10th Street Park and 
'Church Square 1 with the many prominent residences constructed within the 
blocks closely surrounding these connmunity features.
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More humble residences are located to the south and north of the district 
core. The complexion of the district changes as one moves from south to 
north or west to east, yet distinctions are not clearly delineated. Larger 
and smaller structures are juxtaposed throughout the district. Earlier 
buildings (Queen Anne Revival) are located more to the center and western 
portion of the district. Bungalows are scattered througout the district with 
greater density east of C Avenue. Period Revival Styles are common in the 
Eastern portion of the district, reflecting the direction of community 
growth.

The district boundaries were drawn to reflect the weakening of architectural 
expression and integrity as one moves from the core to the north and south. 
The integrity of buildings is much weaker in the blocks beyond the drawn 
boundaries and there are a considerable number of vacant lots and other 
visual intrusions. The western boundary inside F Avenue (outside the 
district) is quite obvious for that street has seen extensive modem 
comnerical development. The eastern boundary generally aligns with the 
prescribed survey area boundary (Carmelita Avenue). Properties to the east 
of this historic district, while generally of a slightly later period, are 
similar to those of the district and reflect continued expansion of Douglas 
to the east.

The Historic Residential District abuts the Douglas Historic (Comnerical) 
District (listed in the National Register 1985) in block #88 between the 
Douglas Public Library and the United States Post Office (situated within the 
National Register listed district).

ARCHITECTURAL STYLES REPRESENTED

BUNGALOW

The Bungalow is the most prevalent residential form in the district (57%). 
Within the historic district 279 residences have been identified as in the 
bungalow mode. As is typical of the bungalow, most of these examples are one 
story, although there are examples of 1 1/2 story bungalows in the district. 
There are few standard forms categorized by roof types. Gable and hip roofs 
are conroon, several variations on these roof themes are found. Three common 
gable roof types are single gable front, side gable, and double front gable. 
Hip roof bungalows have hip or gable roof extegable. Hip roof bungalows are 
often highlighted with gablets, dormers and attic vents which are either hip 
or gable in form. Bungalow roofs are noted by their relatively low slope and 
horizontality.

Porches are either recessed, incorporated under the principal roof slope, 
projecting (signified by a break in roof form or plane) or partially recessed 
(highlighted with a break in roof form). Many of the porches extend the full
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width of the residence. They are customarily defined by masonry piers and 
rails.

With notable exceptions, the bungalows in Douglas are constructed of brick. 
Many brick bungalows have been stuccoed over, some with more success than 
others. The most distinctive building material in Douglas is the 
locally-produced gypsum cast-stone which is used for several bungalows as 
well as other building forms. There are examples of adobe bungalows and a 
few examples of frame bungalows. The Douglas bungalows exhibit traditional 
features such as elephantine columns, tapered wood posts, clustered posts, 
exposed rafters and corbeled brackets, unfortunately too many buildings have 
seen their bungalow supports replaced by decorative wrought-iron posts.

Other common changes in these buildings include replacement of windows, 
installation of wrought-iron grills, construction of carport or other 
additions and application of surface stucco.

Single-family bungalows in the Douglas Historic Residential District range 
from standard sized Craftsman and California Bungalow expressions on small 
lots. The larger examples well exhibit the design qualities which constitute 
the bungalow form.

Throughout the historic district are several bungalow duplexes and row 
houses. Row houses are characterized by their flat parapets and long bunglow 
detailed porches. Customarily of brick (409-03-092, 409-03-093), some of 
these buildings are also constructed of cast-stone (409-01-036B, 409-12-097) 
and frame (409-11-174).

Bungalows in the residential area are quite evenly distributed. A typical 
block in the Douglas Historic Residential District exhibits a uniform 
bungalow streetscape. Larger bungalows are generally found between 9th and 
12th Streets. Smaller bungalows are generally found south of 8th Street and 
north of 13th Street.Situated within the streetscape of smaller bungalows 
from 8th Street south, are the bungalow apartment rows, further emphasizing 
the working class character of this area.

QUEEN ANNE REVIVAL

Late Queen Anne Cottages are also found in good number (17%). 84 buildings 
have been identified as having Queen Anne characteristics although 
modification make some identification less certain. (409-01-032 409-01-029, 
409-04-093, 409-04-077, 409-04-064, 409-04-035) Queen Anne buildings are 
noted for their steeper roof slopes and their primary focus upon complex 
gable roof forms. Plans of these buildings are generally irregular with 
projecting ells and bay window forms. Porches are often additive elements 
tucked into comers or are small projecting units. In contrast to Queen Anne
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residences elsewhere, those in Douglas have less decorative shingle-work and 
matching worked wood detailing. (409-03-075, 409-03-070, 409-12-105, 
409-12-107B, 409-12-108, 409-11-145, 409-03-014, 409-03-020) Windows of 
these buildings are of taller proportioning than those found in bungalows. 
Queen Anne residences in Douglas boast of other fine details, including many 
good examples of leaded, beveled and stained glass windows. Several 
buildings have original doors with their oval windows and spooled wood work 
screen doors.

Many small Queen Anne Cottages are of frame construction with horizontal wood 
siding. (409-03-071, 409-03-032, 409-03-131) Some of these have been 
stuccoed. Cast-stone and brick Queen Anne Cottages have undergone 
alterations, principally in the openings, surface materials and additions.

PERIOD REVIVALS

Period Revival styles are less numerous in the Douglas historic residential 
district than are the early twentieth century styles. Douglas entered a 
period of depression during the thirties and building activity was down. It 
was during this period that the Spanish Colonial Revival style was very 
popular in other southern Arizona cormiunities. While Douglas has examples of 
this style, they are not very common: 9 buildings have been identified as 
being of this style. Spanish Colonial Revival style in Douglas is-similar to 
that of other communities. Buildings are of stucco (generally over brick) 
with flat roofs and parapet, with some tile portions and arched openings. 
These buildings make distinct contribution to the streetscape. For example: 
409-12-112, 409-20-029, 409-21-082.

Throughout the district are other revival styles. The Mission Revival style 
is represented by the Phelps Dodge Guest House (409-03-150B) which faces the 
10th Street Park. Romanesque and Gothic Revival styles are customarily found 
on larger, non-residential buildings, rather than on residential structures. 
Gothic is the predominant expression for churches on 'Church Square 1 (Grace 
Methodist Church, First Presbytarian Church, St. Stephen's Episcopal Church, 
First Baptist Church and the Catholic Church). The employment of heavily 
worked stone and cast-stone worked well for the Medieval Revival forms as 
seen in these examples.

Neo-Classical Revival buildings generally present a more formal image to the 
street. The Douglas Public Library is an excellent example of that 
expression.

Additional residences of particular interest are 409-04-020 with its gambrel 
roof, the two other Phelps Dodge Guest Houses (409-03-150A, 409-03-150C) and 
the James S. Douglas house (409-03-072).

There are a series of late Queen Anne and transitional residences which
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display characteristics of both the Queen Anne and the Bungalow. These are 
identified as Western-Colonial Revival. Roof pitch, building massing and, 
sometimes, window proportion, exhibiting late Queen Anne tendencies, are 
employed along with Bungalow proportioned porches and dominant roof mass. 
They display classical features such as the use of Doric columns and 
entablatures. There are 25 of these structures including two row houses.

MATERIALS OF CONSTRUCTION

The primary building materials employed in the Douglas historic residential 
district are brick, cast-stone, wood and adobe. Wood frame and siding 
construction was common for most of the earlier workman cottages built by the 
mining corporation. Wood remained a popular construction material into the 
Bungalow period. Some wood was harvested and processed in the Chiricahua 
Mountains just north of Douglas, but other lumber was brought in from Oregon 
and Northern Arizona by the railroad, and during World War I, by truck from 
Mexico. Approximately 86 or 187o of the buildings in this district are of 
frame construction.

Brick was another very common building material in the district, especially 
during the Bungalow period. Approximately 213 or 4470 of the buildings were 
constructed of brick, although many of these have been stuccoed over. 
Because of the poor quality of local brick, face brick was imported by rail 
from El Paso, Texas. Chimneys were constructed of imported brick.

A number of buildings were constructed of adobe. Approximately 34 or .07% of 
the buildings were constructed of adobe, including several of two stories. 
(409-04-037, 409-04-043B, 409-11-153) Expressions include both Queen Anne 
and Bungalow forms. These buildings are all stuccoed.

Another popular building material is cast-stone which was manufactured 
locally by the Arizona Gypsum Plaster Co. to the west of the commerical area 
of Douglas. Cast-stone units were manufactured from gypsum extracted from 
Arizona's only gypsum mine, situated north of Douglas. This material was 
cast in several distinctive forms: ashlar block, smooth faced block and 
striated face block. The softness of the gypsum stone units meant the 
property owners customarily painted the material. The number of cast-stone 
buildings in Douglas is indeed impressive. This community contains a greater 
number of buildings of this material than any other currently known in the 
state. 30 of the buildings in the historic district were constructed of this 
material. The material lent itself well to the Bungalow expression for it 
conveyed a hand-crafted quality to the wall surface. Cast-stone remained a 
popular building material until the late 1930's when the manufacturing plant 
closed its operations.
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A study of distribution by material reveals there to be greater number of 
brick structures between 8th and 12th Streets (including both sides of those 
streets) than in the area south and north of those lines. In addition, brick 
became more prevalent to the east, with C Avenue serving as the transition 
line. Frame and adobe constructions were more prevalent south of 8th Street 
and north of 12th Street.
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Block
Contributing 

Elements
Noncontributing 

Elements

0
21
22
23
31
32
33
34
41
42
59
72
73
74
75
76
77
78
79
80
81
88
89
90
91
92
93
94
95
96

103
104
105
106
107
109
120

2
7

10
6

10
11
13
13
15
14
6

12
8

11
11
7
U
15
12
12
7
4

10
9
4
6

11
8
8,
3
4
6
8
9

12
13
7

0
2
6
1
5
2
3
3
2
2
2
5
9
4
7
7
6
6
5
4
3
0
6
5
5
8
5
4
1
0
0
4
1
6
3
1
2

335 135
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DOUGLAS RESIDENTIAL HISTORIC DISTRICT

LIST OF CONTRIBUTING BUILDINGS 

ADDRESS/LOCATION SURVEY SITE ADDRESS/LOCATIONSURVEY SITE 

BLOCK 0

409-03-149 

BLOCK 21

409-24-074
409-24-075B
409-24-076
409-24-078
409-24-079
409-24-080
409-24-081

BLOCK 22

409-21-002 
409-21-003 
409-21-004 
409-21-005 
409-21-006 
409-21-009 
409-21-010 
409-21-011 
409-21-013 
409-21-014

BLOCK 23

409-21-024 
409-21-025 
409-21-026 
409-21-028 
409-21-029 
409-21-030

BLOCK 31

409-21-061 
409-21-062

Castro Park & Bandshell

1101 8th St. 
1109 8th St. 
1119 8th St. 
1139 8th St. 
1143 8th St. 
1155 8th St. 
1165 8th St.

1156 8th St. 
1148 8th St. 
1140 8th St. 
1130 8th St. 
1120 8th St. 
1111 9th St. 
1121 9th St. 
1129 9th St. 
1143 9th St. 
1149 9th St.

1221 9th St. 
1229 9th St. 
1233 9th St. 
1245 9th St. 
1255 9th St. 
1283 9th St.

1260 9th St. 
1254 9th St.

BLOCK 31 (Continued)

409-21-063 
409-21-064 
409-21-068 
409-21-069 
409-21-072 
409-21-073 
409-21-074 
409-21-075

BLOCK 32

BLOCK 33

409-21-088 
409-21-089 
409-21-090 
409-21-091 
409-21-092 
409-21-093 
409-21-095 
409-21-128 
409-21-131 
409-21-132 
409-21-133 
409-21-134 
409-21-135

1250
1244
1212
1204
1235
1245
1249
1259

9th St. 
9th St. 
9th St. 
9th St. 
10th St. 
10th St. 
10th St. 
10th St.

409-21-077
409-21-078
409-21-079
409-21-080
409-21-081
409-21-082
409-21-083
409-21-084
409-21-085
409-21-086A
409-21-087

1148 9th St.
1138 9th St.
1132 9th St.
1118 9th St.
1104 9th St.
1105 10th St,
1119 10th St,
1125 10th St
1131 10th St,
1155 10th St
1165 10th St

1164
1160
1150
1144
1129
1137
1161
1114
1100
1105
1113
1119
1123

10th St. 
10th St. 
10th St. 
10th St. 
llth St. 
llth St. 
llth St. 
10th St. 
10th St. 
llth St. 
llth St. 
llthSt, 
llth St.
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SURVEY SITE

BLOCK 34

409-21- 
409-21- 
409-21- 
409-21- 
409-21- 
409-21- 
409-21- 
409-21- 
409-21- 
409-21- 
409-21- 
409-21- 
409-21-

BLOCK

•097
•098A
•098B
•101
•102
•103
•104
•105
•107
•108
•109
•110
•111

BLOCK 42

409-20-036 
409-20-037 
409-20-038 
409-20-039 
409-20-040 
409-20-041

LIST OF CONTRIBUTING BUILDINGS (Continued)

ADDRESS/LOCATION

1260 10th St. 
1250 10th St. 
1250 1/2 10th St. 
1224 10th St. 
1208 10th St.
1200 10th St.
1201 llth St. 
1215 llth St. 
1223 llth St. 
1245 llth St. 
1249-1251 llth 
1265 llth St. 
1289 llth St.

409-20-019
409-20-020
409-20-021
409-20-022
409-20-023
409-20-024
409-20-025
409-20-026
409-20-027
409-20-028
409-20-029
409-20-030
409-20-031
409-20-033
409-20-034B

1260 llth St.
1248-1250 llth
1244 llth St.
1240 llth St.
1220 llth St.
1214 llth St.
1206 llth St.
1200 llth St.
1205 12th St.
1209 12th St.
1221 12th St.
1243 12th St.
1247 12th St.
1255 12th St.
1162 Carmelita

1188 llth St. 
1144 llthSt. 
1126 llth St. 
1133 12th St. 
1155 12th St. 
1157 12th St.

SURVEY SITE ADDRESS/LOCATION

BLOCK 42 (Continued)

409-20-042 
409-20-164 
409-20-165 
409-20-166 
409-20-167 
409-20-168 
409-20-170 
409-20-171

BLOCK 59

409-11-101
409-11-103A
409-11-103B
409-11-105
409-11-106
409-11-107

BLOCK 72

409-12- 
409-12- 
409-12- 
409-12- 
409-12- 
409-12- 
409-12- 
409-12- 
409-12- 
409-12- 
409-12- 
409-12-

089
•091
•092
•093
•095
•096
•098
•099
•100
•106
•106A
•106B

BLOCK 73

409-12-116 
409-12-113 
409-12-117 
409-12-119 
409-12-120

1163 12th St. 
1122 llth St. 
1116 llthSt. 
1110 llthSt. 
1100 llthSt. 
1105 12th St. 
1111 12th St. 
1117 12th St.

1005 7th St. 
1017 7th St. 
1019 7th St. 
1033 7th St. 
1035 7th St. 
1047 7th St.

656 7th St. 
644 7th St. 
634 7th St. 
626 7th St. 
705 F. Ave. 
727 F. Ave. 
737 F. Ave. 
605-625 8th St. 
633 8th St. 
645-649 8th St. 
653-663 E. 8th St. 
728-742 E. Ave.

730 7th St. 
734 7th St. 
712 7th St. 
703 8th St. 
709 8th St.



NPS Form 10-900-a 
(3-82)

OMB No. 1024-0018 
Expires 10-31-87

United States Department off the Interior
National Park Service

National Register off Historic Places 
Inventory—Nomination Form
Continuation sheet 10 Item number Page 11

LIST OF CONTRIBUTING BUILDINGS (Continued)

SURVEY SITE ADDRESS/LOCATION

BLOCK 73 (Continued)

409-12-121 
409-12-122 
409-12-124

BLOCK 74

409-11-144 
409-11-145 
409-11-147 
409-11-148 
409-11-149 
409-11-150 
409-11-152 
409-11-153 
409-11-155 
409-11-156 
409-11-157

BLOCK 75

409-11- 
409-11- 
409-11- 
409-11- 
409-11- 
409-11- 
409-11- 
409-11- 
409-11- 
409-11- 
409-11-

159 
•160
163
164
165
166 A 
166C 
167A 
169A 
169B 
173

BLOCK 76

409-11-175 
409-11-177 
409-11-178 
409-11-182 
409-11-184

727 8th St. 
737 8th St. 
757 8th St.

850 7th St. 
838 7th St. 
826 7th St. 
818 7th St. 
810 7th St. 
806 7th St. 
805 8th St. 
809 8th St. 
843 8th St. 
847 8th St. 
851 8th St.

960 7th St. 
954 7th St. 
930 7th St. 
914 7th St. 
912 7th St. 
902 7th St. 
721 C. Ave. 
727 C Ave. 
911 8th St. 
915 8th St. 
945 9th St.

1050 7th St. 
1030 7th St. 
1028 7th St. 
1009 8th St. 
1025 8th St.

SURVEY SITE ADDRESS/LOCATION

BLOCK 76 (Continued)

409-11-185 
409-11-186

BLOCK 77

409-04-001
409-04-002A
409-04-003
409-04-004
409-04-005
409-04-007
409-04-008B
409-04-009A
409-04-010
409-04-011
409-04-012

BLOCK 78

409-04-014B
409-04-016
409-04-017
409-04-018
409-04-019
409-04-020
409-04-021
409-04-022A
409-04-022B
409-04-023A
409-04-023B
409-04-027A
409-04-029
409-04-030
409-04-032

BLOCK 79

409-03-003 
409-03-005 
409-03-006

1035 8th St. 
1041 8th St.

1050 8th St. 
1036 8th St. 
1026 8th St. 
1020 8th St. 
1012 8th St. 
833 B Avenue 
1009-1011 9th St. 
1017 9th St. 
1025 9th St. 
1031 9th St. 
1045 9th St.

956 8th St. 
942 8th St. 
936 8th St. 
924 8th St. 
920 8th St. 
914 8th St. 
910 8th St. 
902 8th St. 
817 C. Ave. 
909 9th St. 
821 C Ave. 
921 9th St. 
939 9th St. 
947 9th St. 
965 9th St.

832-842 8th St. 
824 8th St. 
820 8th St.
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LIST OF CONTRIBUTING BUILDINGS (Continued) 

ADDRESS/LOCATION SURVEY SITE ADDRESS/LOCATIONSURVEY SITE

BLOCK 79 (Continued)

409-03-007
409-03-008B
409-03-009
409-03-010
409-03-011
409-03-012
409-03-013
409-03-015A
409-03-015B

BLOCK 80

409-03-016
409-03-017
409-03-021
409-03-023
409-03-024
409-03-025
409-03-027
409-03-029
409-03-030
409-03-031B
409-03-032
409-03-032A

BLOCK 81

409-03-035 
409-03-036 
409-03-038 
409-03-046 
409-03-047 
409-03-048 
409-03-049

BLOCK 88

409-03-150 
409-03-150A 
409-03-150B 
409-03-150C

818 8th St. 
802 8th St. 
805 9th St. 
817 9th St. 
825 9th St. 
835 9th St. 
845 9th St. 
861 9th St. 
861 9th (rear)

752 8th St. 
750 8th St. 
716 8th St. 
706 8th St. 
817 E.Ave. 
700 8th St. 
721 9th St. 
727 9th St. 
729 9th St. 
743 9th St. 
757 9th St. 
850-852 D Ave,

804 E. Ave. 
646 8th St. 
642 8th St. 
633 9th St. 
637 9th St. 
649 9th St. 
661 9th St.

625 10th St. 
914 E.Ave. 
908 E. Ave. 
910 E.Ave.

BLOCK 89

409-03-053 
409-03-054 
409-03-055 
409-03-056 
409-03-057 
409-03-058 
409-03-059 
409-03-060 
409-03-064 
409-03-066

BLOCK 90

409-04-033
409-04-034
409-04-036
409-04-037
409-04-038
409-04-043A
409-04-045
409-04-046
409-04-047

BLOCK 91

409-04-048 
409-04-050 
409-04-051 
409-04-056

BLOCK 92

409-04-060 
409-04-066 
409-04-067 
409-04-068 
409-04-070 
409-04-071

858 9th St. 
850 9th St. 
846 9th St. 
834 9th St. 
830 9th St. 
907 D. Ave. 
917 D. Ave. 
925 D. Ave. 
837 10th St. 
855 10th St.

948-954 9th St. 
946 9th St. 
934 9th St. 
926 9th St. 
922 9th St. 
921 10th St. 
947 10th St. 
949 10th St. 
959 10th St.

1040 9th St. 
1028 9th St. 
1024 9th St. 
1047 10th St.

1026 10th St. 
1005 llth St. 
1017 llth St. 
1025 llth St. 
1037 llth St. 
1045 llth St.
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LIST OF CONTRIBUTING BUILDINGS (Continued) 

ADDRESS/LOCATION SURVEY SITE ADDRESS/LOCATIONSURVEY SITE 

BLOCK 93

409-04-073 
409-04-074 
409-04-075 
409-04-076 
409-04-078 
409-04-082 
409-04-083 
409-04-084 
409-04-085 
409-04-086 
409-04-088

BLOCK 94

409-03-067 
409-03-068 
409-03-069 
409-03-071 
409-03-072 
409-03-074 
409-03-077 
409-03-078

BLOCK 95

409-03-079
409-03-082A
409-03-082B
409-03-082C
409-03-082D
409-03-083A
409-03-083B

BLOCK 96

409-03-084 
409-03-092 
409-03-093

1022B.Ave. 
960 10th St. 
952 10th St. 
942 10th St. 
926 10th St. 
901 llth St. 
911 llth St. 
921 llth St. 
931 llth St. 
945 llth St. 
959 llth St.

858 10th St. 
850 10th St. 
842 10th St. 
826 10th St. 
1001 D. Ave. 
827 llth St. 
853 llth St. 
859 llth St.

760 10th St. 
713 llth St.* 
715 llth St. 
721 llth St. 
700 10th St. 
745 llth St. 
1038 D. Ave.

650 10th St. 
657-661 llth St. 
1050-1060 E. Ave,

BLOCK 103

409-03-096 
409-03-097 
409-03-098 
409-03-095

BLOCK 104

409-03-113 
409-03-115 
409-03-116 
409-03-118 
409-03-119 
409-03-121

BLOCK 105

409-03-130
409-03-131
409-03-132
409-03-133A
409-03-134
409-03-135
409-03-136
409-03-137

BLOCK 106

409-04-089 
409-04-090 
409-04-094 
409-04-096 
409-04-097 
409-04-099 
409-04-100 
409-04-101 
409-04-102

654-648 llth St. 
646 llth St. 
642 llth St. 
1114-1120 E. Ave.

760 llth St. 
750 llth St. 
744-746 llth St. 
728 llth St. 
720 llth St. 
1119 E. Ave.

864 llth St. 
848 llth St. 
840 llth St. 
826 llth St. 
818 llth St. 
812 llth St. 
808 llth St. 
800 llth St.

960 llth St. 
946 llth St. 
1121 C. Ave, 
903 12th St. 
913 12th St. 
929 12th St. 
937 12th St. 
945 12th St. 
951 12th St.

*Two Buildings
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SURVEY SITE 

BLOCK 107

BLOCK 109

409-01- 
409-01- 
409-01- 
409-01- 
409-01- 
409-01- 
409-01- 
409-01- 
409-01- 
409-01- 
409-01- 
409-01- 
409-01-

•014
•015
•016
•017
•018
•019
•021A
•022
•023
•024
•025
•026
•027

BLOCK 120

409-01-028 
409-01-030 
409-01-031 
409-01-033 
409-01-034 
409-01-035 
409-01-036B

LIST OF CONTRIBUTING BUILDINGS (Continued) 

ADDRESS/LOCATION

409-04-104
409-04-105
409-04-106
409-04-107
409-04-108A
409-04-109
409-04-110
409-04-111
409-04-113
409-04-114
409-04-115
409-04-116

1084 llthSt
1060 llth St,
1048 llthSt
1042 llthSt,
1022 llthSt
1016 llthSt
1010 llthSt
1002 llthSt
1021 12th St
1023 12th St
1027 12thSt
1035 12thSt

960 12th St. 
938-948 12th St. 
936 12th St. 
926-932 12th St. 
922 12th St. 
916 12th St. 
901 13th St. 
921 13th St. 
929 13th St. 
937 13th St. 
945 15th St. 
951 13th St. 
959 13th St.

952 13th St. 
942 13th St. 
936 13th St. 
922 13th St. 
908 13th St. 
902 13th St. 
1305-1315 CAve,
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DOUGLAS RESIDENTIAL HISTORIC DISTRICT

LIST OF NON CONTRIBUTING BUILDINGS 

ADDRESS/LOCATION SURVEY SITE ADDRESS/LOCATIONSURVEY SITE 

BLOCK 21

409-24-075A 
409-24-077

BLOCK 22

409-21-001
409-21-008A
409-21-008B
409-21-008C
409-21-012
409-21-015

BLOCK 23

409-21-027 

BLOCK 31

409-21-065A
409-21-065B
409-21-067
409-21-070B
409-21-071

BLOCK 32

409-21-086B 
409-21-XXX

BLOCK 33

409-21-094 
409-21-129 
409-21-130

1107 8th ST. 
1129 8th ST.

802 Bonita Ave. 
1100 8th St. 
817-819 A Ave. 
845 A Ave. 
1137 9th St. 
1157 9th St.

1239 9th St.

1228 9th St. 
1228 9th (rear) 
1224 9th St. 
1215 Bonita Ave, 
1225 10th St.

1145 10th St. 
1150 9th St.

1157 llth St. 
1110 10th 
1007 A. Ave.

BLOCK 3*

409-21-096 
409-21-099 
409-21-106

BLOCK 41

409-20-32 
409-20-034A

BLOCK 42

409-20-035 
409-20-169

BLOCK 59

409-11-102 
409-11-104

BLOCK 72

409-12-088 
409-12-090 
409-12-094 
409-12-097 
409-12-105

BLOCK 73

409-12- 
409-12- 
409-12- 
409-12- 
409-12- 
409-12- 
409-12' 
409-12- 
409-12-

•107A
•107B
•108
•109
•110
•111
•112
•118
•123

1266 10th 
1246-1248 10th 
1221 llth St.

1251 12th St. 
1160 Carmelita

1190 llth St. 
1109 12th St.

1011 7th St. 
1025 7th St.

662 7th St. 
652 7th St. 
701 F. Ave. 
733 F. Ave. 
641 8th St.

718 D. Ave, 
758 7th St. 
754 7th St. 
748 7th St. 
746 7th St. 
742 7th St. 
738 7th St. 
702 7th St. 
739 8th St.
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SURVEY SUE 

BLOCK 74

409-11-146 
409-11-151 
409-11-154 
409-11-158

BLOCK 75

409-11-161
409-11-162
409-11-166B
409-11-167B
409-11-170
409-11-172
409-11-174

BLOCK 76

409-11-176 
409-11-179 
409-11-180 
409-11-181 
409-11-183 
409-11-187 
409-11-188

BLOCK 77

409-04-002B 
409-04-006 
409-04-008A 
409-04-009 B 
409-04-013A 
409-04-013

BLOCK 78

409-04-014A
409-04-015
409-04-025

LIST OF NON CONTRIBUTING BUILDINGS (Continued)

ADDRESS/LOCATION

832 7th St. 
802 7th St. 
815-819 8th St. 
861 8th St.

944 7th St. 
932 7th St. 
719 C. Ave. 
903 8th St. 
927 8th St. 
939 8th St. 
957-961 8th St.

1038 7th St. 
1026 7th St. 
1020 7th St. 
1006 7th St. 
1019 8th St. 
1051 8th St. 
750 A Ave.

1034 8th St. 
1000 8th St. 
1015 9th 
1019 9th St. 
1055 9th St. 
808 A. Ave.

810 B Ave. 
946 8th St. 
915 9th St.

SURVEY SITE ADDRESS/LOCATION
BLOCK 78 (Continued)

409-04-027 
409-04-028 
409-04-031

BLOCK 79

409-03-001
409-03-002
409-03-004
409-03-008A
409-03-014

BLOCK 80

409-03-018 
409-03-019 
409-03-020 
409-03-022

BLOCK 81

409-03-033 
409-03-034 
409-03-037

BLOCK 89

409-03-052
409-03-061A
409-03-061B
409-03-062
409-03-063
409-03-065

BLOCK 90

409-04-035 
409-04-039 
409-04-042 
409-04-043B

927 9th St. 
931 9th St. 
953 9th St.

858 8th St. 
854 8th St. 
826 8th St. 
821 D Ave. 
851 9th St.

738 8th St. 
728 8th St. 
722 8th St. 
710 8th St.

818 E. Ave. 
810 E. Ave. 
644 8th St.

860 9th St. 
933 D. Ave. 
933 D. Ave. (rear) 
803-809 10th St. 
827 10th St. 
843 10th St.

944 9th St. 
918 9th St. 
901 10th St. 
925-927 10th St.
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LIST OF NON CONTRIBUTING BUILDINGS (Continued) 

ADDRESS/LOCATION SURVEY SITE ADDRESS/LOCATIONSURVEY SITE

BLOCK 90 (Continued) 

409-04-044 935 10th St. 

BLOCK 91

409-04-049 
409-04-052 
409-04-053 
409-04-054 
409-04-055

BLOCK 92

409-04-057 
409-04-061 
409-04-062 
409-04-063 
409-04-064 
409-04-065 
409-04-069 
409-04-072

BLOCK 93

409-04-077 
409-04-080 
409-04-081 
409-04-087

BLOCK 9*

409-03-070 
409-03-073 
409-03-075 
409-03-076

1038 9th St. 
1018 9th St. 
1014 9th St. 
1006 9th St. 
1005 10th St.

1050 10th St. 
1020 10th St. 
1016 10th St. 
1010 10th St. 
1021 B.Ave. 
1002 10th St. 
1029 llth St. 
1057 llth St.

934 10th St. 
912-924 10th St.* 
900 10th St. 
953 llth St.

834 10th St. 
1057 D Ave. 
835 llth St. 
843 llth St.

BLOCK 95

409-03-080 

BLOCK 104

409-03-114 
409-03-117 
409-03-120 
409-03-122

BLOCK 105

409-04-138 

BLOCK 106

409-04-091 
409-04-092 
409-04-093 
409-04-095 
409-04-098 
409-04-103

BLOCK 107

409-04-112 
409-04-117 
409-04-118

BLOCK 109

409-01-020 

BLOCK 120

409-01-029 
409-01-032

740 10th St.

1118-1120 D Ave, 
738 llth St. 
716-718 llth 
700 llth St.

1123 DAVE.

940 llth St. 
936 llth St. 
912 llth St. 
900 llth St. 
919 12th St. 
975 12th St.

1001 12th St. 
1045 12th St. 
1150 A. Ave.

1215 C. Ave

950 13th St. 
930 13th St.

* Two Buildings



8. Significance
f

Period
prehistoric
1400-1499
1500-1599
1600-1699
1700-1799
1800-1899

_£- 1900-

Areas of Significance — Check
archeology-prehistoric
archeology-historic
agriculture

x _ architecture
art
commerce
communications .. _

and justify below
community planning
conservation
economics
education
engineering 
exploration/settlement
industry
invention

. landscape architecture.
law

. literature
military x

_ music 
philosophy
politics/government

religion 
science 
sculpture 
social/ 
humanitarian 
theater 
transportation 
other (specify)

Specific dates 1900 - 1935 Builder/Architect Various
Statement of Significance (in one paragraph)

SUMMARY

The architectural significance of the Douglas Historic Residential District 
lies in its great consistency of architectural styles and scale. 
Uninterrupted streetscapes provide this center-city residential area with a 
strong sense of place. Bungalow building forms are predominant. Most 
buildings are one and one-and-a-half stories. The extensive use of locally 
produced cast-stone also gives this district and community a distinct 
character. The major growth period of Douglas was between 1901 and the 
mid-1930's. The period of significance for this district during which the 
majority of structures were built is 1900 to 1935 . This was the principal 
middle and upper class residential area and was occupied by the Douglas "Four 
Hundred." Most of these citizens lived in that portion of the neighborhood 
bounded by 8th and 15th Streets, and D and Carmelita Avenues. This district 
served the upper class Mexican as well as Anglo population. This accounts 
for the concentration of large mansions in the district. A sizable Mexican 
population lived immediately to the south, toward the International Boundary.

Inasmuch as the principal period of community growth corresponds to the 
development of this area, the prevalent architectural styles of the time are 
evident in the district. Late Queen Anne and Bungalow forms constitute the 
majority of structures. The Bungalow expression was popular for a longer 
period and therefore is more greatly represented.

The Douglas Historic Residential District is similar to several other 
Southern Arizona center-city residential areas of the early twentieth 
century. It is unusual, however, in the number of resources built of the 
locally produced gypsum cast-stone building units.

While other sizable communities reveal cohesive neighborhoods from these same 
years, they frequently have identifiable sub-zones where particular styles 
dominate. Smaller communities may have the mix exhibited in this district 
but they are correspondingly smaller in size. Thus, Douglas exhibits one of 
the larger known inner-city concentrations of a full range of architectural 
expressions of the first four decades of this century: Queen Anne Revival, 
Bungalow and Period Revivals. The collection of buildings includes all major 
building materials employed during the period: brick, adobe, frame, stone 
and cast-stone.

BACKGROUND/CONTEXT

Douglas did not happen by accident, the city is well named; few towns owe 
their inception, planning, and development so directly to the inspiration of
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See continuation sheet

List all states and counties for properties overlapping state or county boundaries
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one man. Dr. James Douglas began a long and distinguished career in the 
mining business in 1880. A former Presbyterian minister, born in Quebec, 
Douglas co-invented the Hunt-Douglas ore reduction process. He came to the 
attention of Phelps, Dodge, Co., a New York based mining and smelting 
company. They sent Dr. Douglas to Bisbee, Arizona, where at his urging they 
invested in a mine. He became a director of the Copper Queen Mining Co., a 
wholly owned subsidiary of Phelps, Dodge and Co., and eventually served as 
president from 1908 to 1916. The Copper Queen experienced great success 
when it began extracting copper from the mines in Bisbee in 1885. In 1895 
the company purchased another mine from Meyer Guggenheim at Pilares de 
Nacozari, seventy-five miles south of the border in Sonora. By 1900 Dr. 
Douglas realized that it would be more cost effective to connect Nacozari 
and Bisbee by railroad, and to erect a new and larger smelter at some mid­ 
point on the line.

The former cattle holding ground at Whitewater Draw had all the necessary 
attributes to make an excellent smelter site. It provided ample room for 
expansion and since it was the lowest spot in the Sulphur Springs Valley, it 
had plenty of readily available ground water. The trip for ore trains from 
both Nacozari and Bisbee would be down grade. Centrally located, it made a 
good site for a junction of the Ferrocarril de Nacozari and the El Paso and 
Southwestern railroads. Dr. Douglas selected the site and saw to it that 
the new smelter town would be developed in an orderly manner.

Soon after Dr. Douglas explored Whitewater Draw, rumors of the new smelter 
spread. In 1900 a potential conflict over who was to develop the area was 
narrowly avoided. D. Douglas 1 son, James S. Douglas, met with a group of 
friends in Bisbee in October 1900 to incorporate the International Land and 
Improvement Co. for the purpose of selling real estate. On his way to 
purchase cattle at the San Bernardino Ranchj another developer from Bisbee, 
Charles Overlock, accidentally learned that the group of Phelps Dodge 
associates had staked off a section of land near the border and were 
planning to file on it. He quickly assembled a group of backers, including 
S. K. Williams, J.E. Brock, Lemuel Shattuck, P.H. Whitney and Alfred Paul, 
and placed a claim at the Tucson Land Office. The International Land and 
Improvement Company filed an adjacent claim. In January 1901, the rival 
groups fortunately came to an agreement which prevented a decentralized, 
disorderly development of the smelter town.

The original directors of the International Land and Improvement Company 
included William H. Brophy of the Bank of Bisbee, John Slaughter and Stuart 
W. French, a Phelps Dodge lawyer. Dr. Douglas' son, James S. Douglas, was 
manager of the Moctezuma Mining Company in Nacozari, and acted as president 
of the new company. The younger Douglas was given the name "Rawhide Jimmy" 
by the workers in Nacozari because he had repaired mining machinery with 
leather. The organization son added other directors, most of whom;xlike 
Walter Douglas, Ben and Lewis Williams, and L.D. Rickets, were associated
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with Phelps Dodge.

The incorporation papers stated that the company intended to sell real 
estate, erect buildings, provide electricity, gas, telephone, water and ice 
service to the city. The engineer, E. G. Howe mapped and planned a 
spacious, regular and gracious townsite. Joseph Sexton did much of the 
initial surveying.

The Douglas Original Townsite was laid out on a north, south axis 
perpendicular to the U.S./Mexican border approximately three miles east of 
the proposed smelter site. The 145 blocks were roughly 18 blocks by 8 
blocks cut diagonally on the west and north by the proposed railroad.

F.S. Meguire, placed in charge of the townsite office in February 1901, 
began selling lots for between $25 and $250. Early in 1901 the railroad 
spur from Bisbee arrived. A depot was built at the present site of the 
Y.M.C.A. on what was then called Railroad Avenue. In December 1901 the 
Calumet and Arizona Co. also gave notice of its intent to build a smelter. 
When the news of the smelters construction reached the public, real estate 
prices increased over 100%. After fourteen months, the development company 
which had capitalized at $50,000 (with 500 shares of $100 stock) had done 
$750,000 worth of business.

The town was well underway when workers came down from Bisbee in 1901 to 
start on the smelter. The company drilled wells on Eleventh Street and by 
the end of 1902 over 200 customers received piped water. The utility system 
kept pace with Douglas* spectacular building rate. Telephones and 
electricity had accompanied most of the 1,526 homes built by 1902. In May 
1902 the population reached 2,000; by December it was 3,500. By March 1904 
both smelters were producing copper and a citywide celebration was held. In 
1905 choice lots sold for $10,000 and city officials estimated the 
population at 6,437 with several well populated areas outside the city 
limits. The community continued to grow. The publishers of the 1917 City 
Directory stated that Douglas had 17,875 residents, making that World War I 
boom year the high point for Douglas' permanent population.

Both mining companies attempted to create an atmosphere in which families 
would thrive. They constructed small cottages which employees could 
purchase in small monthly payments, equivalent to rent. In 1904, the Copper 
Queen constructed thirty frame houses finished on the exterior with cement 
and plaster. The construction contracts were awarded only to local 
contractors: Sparks construction, (residence 1321 Ninth Street) and Ray 
Fitspatrick (residence 1306 E Avenue). One of the cottages, largely 
unchanged, is located at 905 Fourth Street.

ARCHITECTURAL SIGNIFICANCE

The City of Douglas, formally laid out in 1901, exhibits the ubiquitous urban
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grid. (A number of structures date from 1900 on the Assessor's Records. 
Building may have begun before the Original Townsite map was filed). Blocks 
measure 300' (N-S) x 400' (E-W) with 16' wide alleys bisecting them. The 
principal building orientation is to north and south along numbered 'Streets' 
which measure 70' wide (except 8th, 9th and 10th Streets which measure 90' 
wide). Lettered 'Avenues', measuring 70' wide run north to south. 
Individual building lots measured 25' by 142' although properties usually 
occupied several lots.

A primary feature of the district was the creation of a one-block sized city 
park, laid out in 1901. This oasis in the center of the desert community 
introduced a pleasant Midwestern quality to the town. The block north of the 
park is referred to as 'Church Square' (1901) due to the development of that 
block with four principal churches of the community. Both blocks were 
donated by the International Land and Investment Company, which was 
responsible for the development of this portion of the town of Douglas.

BUILDING DOUGLAS

The Douglas International American reported in 1905 that "the music of the 
saw and hammer is heard on every side...Every carpenter in Douglas is now 
employed, as are painters, paper hangers and finishers." Between January 
and June 1905, $200 s 000 had been spent on construction. Much of the 
construction was financed by real estate developers like Elmo Pirtle,Samuel 
Applewhite, William Adamson and Charles Overlock, who built speculation 
houses for resale, apartments and business buildings. Many local business 
men financed housing on a smaller scale. In 1904, cattleman John Slaughter 
had "eight elegant buildings" constructed on Eighth Street. In the same 
year, H.E. Dugan let a contract to Savoy Brothers for six adobe buildings on 
Sixth and Eighth Streets. Lorenzo Huish constructed a number of houses, 
mostly for use by his numerous family members. Small scale builders 
realized substantial profits through resale. Men with other professions, 
like Railroadmen Michael Donahue and John Chelius took advantage of the 
attractive real estate opportunities by building speculation houses. Rental 
units were profitable as well. Franz Parker bought two adobe houses in 1904 
for $1,800 each. He was able to rent them for $500 a year, thus recovering 
his investment in slightly over three years.

The smelters also had a building program, in 1904 the Copper Queen submitted 
plans for fifty "cottages" and the Calumet and Arizona requested permits for 
sixteen residences near their smelter. In 1904 the Douglas Dispatch even 
gave away a house and lot in a citywide contest.

The early real estate boom is evidenced by the fifteen general building 
contractors listed in the 1917 City Directory. Prominent among these early 
builders, Delfino Joseph Genardini was born in Switzerland and brought 
European expertise to his work. Genardini also had mining interests in
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Sonora, owned a small hotel and a wholesale liquor business. Like many 
Europeans he made wine in the cellar of his home.

Michael Torpy came from Iowa to cut stone for the Presbyterian church. He 
remained in Douglas, became a prominent contractor and served as building 
inspector. The Daimos-Xalis family imported Telesforo Arvisu (632 Second 
Street), from Mexico to do the finish and trim carpentry in the Grand 
Theatre. Arvisu specialized in carved mouldings and bas reliefs. He became 
one of the town's top cabinet makers. William W. Holmes, 1249 Tenth Street 
(409-21-074), constructed small, square, red brick houses of four to six 
rooms with half front porches. Several of these very recognizable homes 
stand in the 1400 block of Twelth Street and the 1200 block of Thirteenth 
Street.

Daniel Darling also specialized in brick residences. He never maintained an 
office, working out of his house. Jack Sparks built his residence at 1204 
Ninth Street (409-21-069), and several other similar houses in that 
neighborhood. Jacques Ardisson built his elegant French style mansion at 501 
D Avenue in 1904. Douglas residents climbed to its roof to watch the battle 
of Agua Prieta. Architects Eugene Durfee and Clyde Hoffman maintained 
offices in Douglas in 1917. A.M. Sestanovich designed and constructed 
several Douglas buildings for George Medigovich of Bisbee.

A wide range of building costs were represented in the residences constructed 
in 1904. Joseph Speer's two story frame residence cost $1,200, while Mayor 
Charles Overlock's Victorian brick mansion at 1025 Eighth Street (409-11-184) 
required over $20,000 to complete. "Thirty small cottages in various parts 
of the city, "were constructed in that year for a total cost of $15,000.

In 1912, Dr. Tuttle's brick house at 743 Ninth Street (409-03-031) cost 
$3,000. A.J. Taylor, a printer for the International Newspaper built a cast 
stone house at 633 Eighth Street (409-12-100) for $1,500. W.W. Holmes, 
the contractor, built another cast stone house for only $1,000.

^y 1925, the building boom had played out. Only two general contractors 
were listed in the city directory. The construction business was shared by 
William Embler, who worked with architect J.T. Perkins, and Taylor and Son 
(later known as Taylor and Powell). In the late 30's Sears Taylor 
and his son Raymond Taylor frequently employed Tucson architects 
Arthur and Gordon Brown who designed houses for Gus Kimball, 
George Jackson Street and thirty "spec"houses for Samuel Applewhite.

When carpenters and bricklayers organized their unions in the 1920s and 
1930s they used Taylor and Powell wages to set the union scale. By 1940 
carpenters made $1.00 an hour and carpenter's helpers and laborers earned 
$.50. Initially Douglas experienced a labor shortage. "Anyone who could
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use a hanrner" could find work. Mexican nationals who crossed the border as 
day labor eased the shortage and a situation of wage differentials 
developed. Taylor and Powell employed an integrated work force, with all 
employees receiving equal pay for equivalent work. But this was not the 
case for other employers. By 1930 Anglo smelter workers received $4.08 a 
day, while Mexican-American received $3.56. In 1942 the Mine, Mill and 
Smelter Workers Union organized Douglas workers and wages progressively 
increased on a single scale.

Douglas had three major lumber yards: Bassett Lumber Co. (Albert Stacey, 
Manager), Douglas Lumber Co., and Jennings Lumber. Louis J. Jennings owned a 
lumber mill in Heber, Arizona which furnished lumber to Douglas and two other 
outlets. Before the railroad arrived in Douglas, several lumber mills 
operated in th Chiricahua Mountains. During the 1880s, mills on the west 
side of the mountains above Turkey Creek, had furnished the boards to build 
the largely wooden mining towns at Tombstone, Bisbee and Pearce. E.F. 
Sweeney ran a mill in Paradise with a capacity of 20,000 board feet per day. 
Samuel Davis owned a saw mill in Mexico and imported lumber to Douglas. 
After 1904 Douglas Fir from Oregon and Ponderosa Pine from northern Arizona 
were shipped into Douglas by rail. During the war years, Douglas builders, 
unable to purchase or obtain materials by rail, purchased Mexican lumber. 
During World War I it arrived via truck from Chihuahua. Eugene Verdugo, 
manager of Jennings Lumber for many years, had a special "in " with the 
Mexican truck drivers because of his fluent Spanish.

A brick yard north of Douglas produced red pressed bricks which, because of 
the nature of local clays, were extremely soft. It was immediately apparent 
that the local brick would not weather well. Builders often used local 
brick for interior walls, but imported hard brick from the El Paso Brick 
Company for exterior use.

The company stamped "Douglas" on each block. At least three styles of 
blocks were made smooth faced, ashlar and striated. The plant occupied a 
lot west of the depot on Ninth Street and remained in operation until the 
late 1930s. Local "gyp" block has the disadvantage of being very porous and 
must be kept painted to prevent erosion, as many Douglas homeowners have 
unhappily discovered. A mine north of Douglas on Highway 80 extracted 
gypsum and tufa stone. In later years the Rogers family mined gypsum east 
of D Hill. The Paul Lime Plant at Pauls Spur began extracting "flux" for 
the smelter in 1918.

CHURCHES

A unique feature of Douglas is the Church Square. An entire city block 
reserved for Protestant churches was donated by the International Land and 
Improvement Co. in late 1901. The earliest religious services in Douglas
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took place in tents along Railroad Avenue. Church organizations soon took 
advantage of the excellent location generiously provided by Douglas real 
estate developers. Grace Methodist Episcopal at 713 Eleventh Street 
(409-03-082), began construction of its tufa stone building in 1902. Nate 
Sanders quarried the stone on his farm outside of town. With a capacity of 
four hundred, construction costs were $4,000. The First Baptist, 700 Tenth 
Street (409-03-082D), also began construction in 1902 but fire damage in 
1904 delayed its completion. Made of "cement" block for $6,200, it also 
seats four hundred.

St. Stephen's Episcopal Church, 745 Eleventh Street (409-03-083A) erected at 
a cost of $4,000 in 1902 is smaller, seating only two hundred. The rectory 
at 1038 D Avenue (409-03-083B), was added in 1903.* Dr. Armstrong donated a 
$2,00 pipe organ in 1916. The first marriage performed in St. Stephen's was 
that of Adeline Slaughter to Dr. Greene in Septenber 1903. Members included 
many of the elite of the town, James S. Douglas, Stuart French and Joseph 
Sexton were vestrymen. The First Presbyterian, 760 Tenth Street 
(409-03-079), last of the four churches erected on the square, began 
construction in 1903, with a building cost of $12,000. Michael Torpey came 
from Iowa especially to cut the stone for this church. When fire damaged 
The Grand Theatre in 1934, the Presbyterians were lucky to acquire at no 
cost a pipe organ. It came equipped with drum, cymbals and tambourines for 
accompanying silent movies.

Michael Donohue donated the lot for Imnaculate Conception Church, 928 C 
Avenue (409-04-066). Building costs had risen by 1907 and this structure, 
although no larger than the Protestant churches, cost $18,000. Catholics 
constructed a chapel for Spanish speaking at Second Street and C Avenue.

The Christian Church, 901 Eleventh Street (409-04-082) was built in 1931. 
It is a brick commercial style structure that looks more like an apartment 
building than a church at 901 Thirteenth Street (409-01-021A) in 1910.

SOCIAL SIGNIFICANCE

The Douglas "Four Hundred" lived in the area between Eighth and Fifteenth 
Streets and between D and Carmelita Avenues. Executives of the mining and 
railroad companies, lawyers, doctors, contractors, real estate developers, 
undertakers, cattle buyers, saloon owners and ranchers who maintained 
houses in town, resided in this neighborhood. By 1906 Douglas had solved 
most of its problems. Some of the streets were paved and had sidewalks. 
Drainage ditches prevented flooding. Trees and grass had grown in the 
parks. The city had provided water and sewage systems. Some of the streets 
even had lamps. Douglas residents enjoyed a comfortable life in an elegant 
and orderly little city.

The city's social life reflected its prosperity. Tennis buffs organized the

* Some sources state that this marriage took place in the parlor of the Roy Hotel
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Douglas Tennis Court Club in 1902. Its tennis courts pre-dated most 
buildings. The Douglas Country Club, built in 1907 may have been the first 
in Arizona. It's large frame building was surrounded by a veranda, tennis 
courts, and golf course, and has since been torn down. An indoor swimming 
pool on Eighth Street and G Avenue provided winter swimming unt il an 
epidemic closed it in the teens.

Members of the Elks Club started raising money for their Lodge on Tenth 
Street and E Avenue in 1905. The building at 650 10th Street (409-03-084) 
was completed in 1916 in time to host the state convention. Designed by 
Lescher and Kibbey and constructed by Paul Michaelson of Globe, the $40,000 
Lodge has a cornerstone of solid copper which contains a message from 
Governor Hunt, and weighs nearly half a ton. The C and A smelted the 
cornerstone and donated it to the club. A gardener kept the silhouette of 
an elk trimmed into the lawn in front of the club for many years.

The Copper Queen constructed large elegant houses for their executives and 
guests on the streets surrounding the Tenth Street Park. General Manager 
Stuart French lived at 908 E Avenue (409-03-150B), a Mission Revival style 
house built in 1905. A.T. Thomson, Assistant to the President resided there 
from 1917 to 1920. When Vice President P.G. Beckett, an Englishman with a 
bent for elegant entertaining, moved into the house, he maintained two 
servants and a game room complete with palm trees, ping pong and pool tables 
for his friends. Since 1948 the house has been used as a guest house.

In 1905 the Copper queen built two additional executive houses on the same 
block. James S. Douglas resided at 1001 D Avenue (409-03-072). Between 1909 
and 1915 he and his family spent most of the year in Douglas. "Rawhide 
Jimmy" acted as president of the Douglas Gas Corporation, the Douglas 
Investment Co.,, the Douglas Traction and Light Co., and the Bank of Douglas. 
He had formerly been president of the Moctezuma Mining Company in Nacozari 
and of the Ferrocaril de Nacozari as well.

The Calumet and Arizona constructed a residence for executives at 905 D 
Avenue in 1902. The chief clerk of the C and A lived in a company house at 
'1250 Ninth Street (409-21-063). Ihe Copper queen maintained a dispensary for 
its employees at 745 Ninth Street (409-03-031), originally the doctors lived 
upstairs, received patients and dispensed medicine downstairs. Within a few 
years, Dr. Lynn Tuttle had moved one block up the street to 817 Ninth 
(409-03-010). The Calumet and Arizona housed most of its executives near the 
smelter offices, three miles west of the city. The Calumet Hospital began 
serving Douglas residents in 1903. Dr. Frederick Wright, who oversaw the 
hospital construction, lived one block away at 933 D Avenue (409-03-061). 
Other Douglas physicians Edward Adamson, 1104 Ninth Street (409-21-081), 
James Armstrong, 1005 Tenth Street (409-0^066), and Albert Vannerman, 921 
Tenth Street (409-04-043A), lived only a few blocks from their offices and 
the hospital. Dr. William Green, 825 Ninth Street (409-03-011), married
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Sheriff Slaughter's daughter Addie.

The E.P.S.W. Railroad constructed a large frame house for its executives at 
649 Ninth Street (409-03-048). Many other officials of the railroad lived 
nearer the tracks on Fourteenth through Eighteenth Streets. The company 
painted most of the Railroad houses yellow with brown trim.

Attorneys William "Judge" Gilmore, 646 Eleventh Street (409-03-097), and 
Frank Doan, 1148 Ninth Street (409-21-077), lived within the limits of the 
"400" historic district. Developers Samuel Applewhite, 1118 Ninth Street 
(409-21-081), and Elmo Pirtle, 917 D Avenue, were neighbors. Joseph Sexton, 
chief engineer of the Douglas Traction and Light Company resided at 1221 
Ninth Street (409-21-024). Cattleman Burdette Packard, 1047 Tenth Street 
(409-04-056), President of the First National Bank, lived in the largest 
most elegant home in Douglas.

Jewish merchants arrived in Douglas only a few years after the town began. 
They made immediate successes of their dry good, clothing and general 
merchandise businesses. The dispatch reported February 28, 1912 that 
Douglas "large Hebrew conmunity" was attempting to raise money to build a 
synagogue. The Jewish community in Douglas never became large enough to 
create a formal congregation and bring in a rabbi. The Levy brothers came 
to Douglas from Connecticut in 1902. They opened a small dry goods store, 
The Red Star, on Eighth Street, within a few years they developed it into a 
thriving business, Levy Brothers Dry Goods at 916 G Avenue. Initially the 
two brothers and their families shared the brick house at 1100 Tenth Street 
(409-21-131). This house is one of many in Douglas built on a high 
foundation to avoid flood damage. It still has the original horse hitching 
ring in the front wall. Each family resided there six months and spent part 
of the year in the Bronx, N.Y. When the children entered school this 
arrangement became impractical and in 1919 Ben Levy built the buff brick 
"bungalow style" house at 1200 Tenth Street (409-21-103). Designed by local 
architect Eugene Durfee, John Murray acted as contractor. Mose Kline, 
another prominent Jewish merchant, owner of the Douglas Furniture Company, 
initially lived over his store on G Avenue and later moved to 662 Seventh 

'Street (409-12-088). Nathan Cohen, a Levy cousin, operated a clothing store 
at 917 G Avenue. Although he served as president of the Jewish organization 
in 1912, he lived outside the "400" neighborhood at 913 Fourth Street as did 
Samuel Greenburg, in dry goods at 828 G Avenue, who resided at 508 
Thirteenth Street.

Ranchers and cattle traders who could afford it, maintained houses in Douglas 
in order to send their children to school and to do business in town. Among 
the ranchers who lived part of the year in town were the Krentz brothers, 
owners of Arizona Meat company. At different times the families of Louis and 
Joseph Krentz resided at 805 Eighth (409-11-152); Frank Krentz lived at 847
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Eighth Street (409-11-156). Other ranchers in Douglas were: William Hewett, 
who had cattle interests in Mexico, Tim Blevins, and James Hunsaker, 952 
Thirteenth Street (409-01-028). The Charles Kimball ranching family resided 
at 1163 Twelth Street (409-20-042). In 1936 another member of the Kimball 
family, Floyd, purchased the land where the original Country Club stood in 
the 1500 block ot Twelth Street. The club building was sold at one of the 
many sheriff's auctions that occurred during the depression and Kimball built 
an elegant home on the site of the former club.

Viola Slaughter, widow of the famous Sheriff, John, lived in town, a son 
Wm.J. Slaughter at 1084 Eleventh Street (409-04-104). Members of the Glenn 
family, among the first ranchers to settle in the southern Chiricahua 
Mountains, maintained homes in town, Ira and Will at 1002 Eleventh Street 
(409-04-111). Former Texas Canyon rancher, Billy Fourr,*one of the earliest 
pioneers in Cochise County, who later became cattle inspector, interpreter 
and police captain, lived outside the district on Greene Street.

Many prominent Mexican cattlemen maintained residences in Douglas in order 
for their children to have a bi-lingual education at Loretto School, 1200 
Fourteenth Street, one of the few Catholic schools in the area. William 
Brophy of Bisbee, a vice president of the First National Bank of Douglas and 
a member of the original group of townsite investors, had the school 
constructed in 1923 in memory of his daughter. Several members of the 
Gabilondo family, who owned ranches in Mexico near the border, lived in 
Douglas; Edgardo (1030 Ninth), Rafael (1510 Ninth), and Hilario (963 Greene) 
were prominent in Douglas social circles.

Francisco Elias, co-owner of Elias and Justiani Cattle Brokerage, lived at 
850 Seventh Street (409-11-144). Among the most prominent families in all 
of northern Mexico, Francisco was descended from Jose Maria Elias Gonzalez, 
one time governor and head of the military department of Sonora in the 
mid-nineteenth century. His relatives included other governors of the state, 
deputies to the national assembly, and President of the Mexico Elias-Calles. 
R.V. Pesqueira, member of another distinguished Sonoran family whose 
ancestors led one of the rival factions in Sonora's ninteenth century civil 
'war, resided in a rambling Victorian brick house across the street from the 
old High School, 859 Eleventh Street (409-03-078).

Residents of the "Four Hundred" neighborhood made every effort to keep it 
respectable. Restrictions incorporated in deeds prevented unwholesome and 
immoral uses of property. The deed which transferred 905 D Avenue from the 
Copper Queen Mining Co. (Stuart French, attorney) to William Adamson in 1916 
explicitly stated:

:the premises or any part thereof [could not be
used] for the purposes of slaughter house, cow
stable, hog pen, storing hides, or other noxious,
unwholesome or offensive trade, calling or
business..., and [owners] shall not use or occupy

* Billy Fourr, Jr.
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...said premises... for the assemblage of men and 
women for lewd or immoral purposes, or for public 
places or saloons where women are allowed to sing 
or dance or, to indulge in serving or drinking 
wine, beer or spiritious liquors.

A petition with over one hundred signatures immediately stopped an attempt 
to open a saloon at Fifteenth Street and F Avenue. It stated that, "since 
the first building was commenced in Douglas, the International Improvement 
Company has endeavored to keep the saloons in one part of town and the 
residents in another."
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DOUGLAS RESIDENTIAL HISTORIC DISTRICT 
VERBAL BOUNDARY DESCRIPTION

Beginning at the southwest corner of the intersection of Carmelita Avenue and 12th Street and 
then following the west curbline of Carmelita Avenue 1,300 feet south to the north curbline of 
the alley in Block 23, then following the north curbline of said alley 525 feet to the west 
curbline of Bonita Avenue, then turning south and following the west curbline of Bonita Avenue 
400 feet to the north curbline of the alley in Block 21, then turning west and following the 
north curbline of said alley 500 feet to the west curbline of A Avenue, then turning south and 
following the west curbline of A Avenue 375 feet south to the north curbline of the alley in Block 
59, then turning west and following the north curbline of said alley 350 feet west to the east 
curbline of B Avenue, then turning north and following the east curbline of B Avenue 225 feet 
north to the north curbline of 7th Street, then turning west and following the north curbline of 
7th Street 1,900 feet to the east curbline of F Avenue, then turning north and following the east 
curbline of F Avenue 300 feet north to the south curbline of 8th Street, then turning east and 
following the south curbline of 8th Street 150 feet east to the east curbline of the alley in Block 
72, then turning north and following the east curbline of said alley 375 feet north to the south 
curbline of 9th Street, then turning east and following the south curbline of 9th Street 85 feet 
east to the projected west property line of tax parcel 409-03-150B, then following said 
projected west property line 225 feet north to the south property line of tax parcel 
409-03-150, then following said south property line 100 feet west to the east curbline of the 
alley in Block 88, then following said east alley curbline 150 feet north to the south curbline of 
10th Street, then turning east and following the south curbline of 10th Street 160 feet east to 
the projected west property line of tax parcel 409-03-084, then following said west property 
line 225 feet north to the south curbline of the alley in Block 96, then turning east and 
following said south alley curbline 50 east to the west property line of tax parcel 
409-03-092, then following said western property line 240 feet north to the north curbline 
of 11th Street, then turning west and following the north curbline of 11th Street 150 feet west 
to the eastern property line of tax parcel 409-03-098, then turning north and following said 
west property line 150 feet north to the south curbline of the alley between 11th and 12th 
Streets, then following said south alley curbline 1,225 feet east to the east curbline of C 
Avenue, then turning north and following the east curbline of C Avenue 775 feet north to the 
south curbline of the alley in Block 120, then turning east and following said south alley 
curbline 400 feet east to the west curbline of B Avenue, then turning south and following the 
west curbline of B Avenue 600 feet south to the south curbline of 12th Street, then turning east 
and following the south curbline of 12th Street 1,475 feet to the point of beginning.



DOUGLAS RESIDENTIAL HISTORIC DISTRICT 

CONTRIBUTING PROPERTIES



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 1101 8th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-24-074 
OWNER-' Bowman, Phi Hip C. 
OWNER ADDRESS: H01 8th St. 
CITY-- Douglas STATE: Arizona 
ZIP: 8E607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURUEY SITE:- 409-24-074
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ=
TRS: T24S R28E Sec 18 NE 1/4 of SE 1/4
UTM--
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE: Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1917
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY: Minor alterations
CONDITION-- Good

' DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Brick
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None
ROOF TYPE: 1 medium gable, 2 exterior brick chimneys, vents in gables

ROOF SHEATHING: Asbestos shingles 
EAVES TREATMENT: Exposed rafters 
WINDOWS: 1/1 double hung, wood

ENTRY'; Paneled wood, glass, metal screen door

PORCHES-- Medium gable, flat roof, open iron work posts and veranda rail

STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR:
OUTBUILDINGS-- Garage
ALTERATIONS-' Iron grill work supports and railing

DATE - June, 1985--
VIEW: N, FF
FRAME NUMBER-' 28
ROLL NUMBER: 45
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP:



SURREY SITE: 409-24-074 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION:

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEUELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Typical double gable front bungalow 

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to residential streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE-' NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas:
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 1109 8th St.
CITY/TOWN - Douglas--
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-24-075
OWNER: Cook, George W.
OWNER ADDRESS-- Route 1, Box 22
CITY-- Taylor fls STATE: Minn
ZIP-- 55084

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE^ 409-24-075B
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ:
TRS= T24S R28E Sec 18 NE 1/4 of SE 1/4
UTM =
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE-- Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE: Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1910
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY: Minor alterations
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Cast stone
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Stucco
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None
ROOF TYPE: 1 medium hip, 1 medium shed, 1 interior stucco chimney, 1 exterior
brick chimney, vents in hip dormer
ROOF SHEATHING: Rolled asbestos
EAVES TREATMENT: Exposed rafters
WINDOWS: Double hung, casement, wood

ENTRY: Paneled wood door, lights, glass, metal screen door

PORCHES: Recessed under main roof line, supported by iron posts on ashlar stone
base
STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR:
OUTBUILDINGS: None
ALTERATIONS^ Metal pole supports on porch

DATE - June, 1985: 
VIEW-- 5, FF 
FRAME NUMBER: 30 
ROLL NUMBER-- 45 
PHOTOGRAPHER - 
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES-­ 

SKETCH MAP:



SURVEY SITE: 409-24-075B 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

i 
SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION:

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Typical hip roof bungalow

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to residential streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED--

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas:
HISTORIC NAME--
ADDRESS/LOG AT I ON: mg 8th St.
CITY/TOWN - Douglas:
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-24-076
OWNER-- Verdugo, Eugene Charles
OWNER ADDRESS: mg 8th St.
CITY-- Douglas STATE: Arizona
ZIP: 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE- 409-24-076 
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ: 
TRS-- T24S R28E Sec 18 NE 1/4 of SE 1/4 
UTM:
HISTORIC USE-- Residential < 
PRESENT USE: Residential 
BUILDING TYPE: House 
STYLE-- Bungalow 
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1915 
ARCHITECT/BUILDER-­ 
INTEGRITY: Unaltered 
CONDITION-- Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL-' Brick
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING-- Brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None
ROOF TYPE-' 2 medium gables, interior brick chimney, vents in gables

ROOF SHEATHING: Rolled asbestos
EAVES TREATMENT: Exposed rafters, projecting eaves
WINDOWS-- 1/1 double hung, wood

ENTRY: 2 solid wood doors, lights, glass, wood screen door

PORCHES: Recessed under gable, brick piers with small tapered wood columns

STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR: 
OUTBUILDINGS: None 
ALTERATIONS: None

DATE - June, 1985: 
VIEW-- s, FF 
FRAME NUMBER: 31 
ROLL NUMBER-- 45 
PHOTOGRAPHER - 
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES-­ 

SKETCH MAP:



SURVEY SITE: 409-24-076 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Typical double front gable bungalow

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL--

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to residential and architechtural 
streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES'- Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS'- 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE= 6/85 FORM COMPLETED'- 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 1139 8th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas-- 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-24-078 
OWNER: Davidson, Billy Eugene 
OWNER ADDRESS: 1139 8th St. 
CITY-- Douglas STATE-- Arizona 
ZIP: 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-24-078
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ:
TRS: T24S R28E Sec 18 NE 1/4 of SE 1/4
UTM:

HISTORIC USE: Residential 
PRESENT USE: Residential 
BUILDING TYPE: House 
STYLE: Bungalow 
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1915 
ARCHITECT/BUILDER: 
INTEGRITY: Unaltered 
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL-' Frame
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None
ROOF TYPE-- 1 medium hip. 1 gable dormer

ROOF SHEATHING: Rolled asbestos
EAVES TREATMENT: Plain fascia
WINDOWS: 1/1 double hung, wood, arched windows

ENTRY-- Wood door, with lights, wood screen door

PORCHES: Open verandah, recessed under main roof, 4 wood columns

STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR-- 
OUTBUILDINGS-- None 
ALTERATIONS-- None

DATE - June, 1985:
VIEW: S, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER: 5
POLL NUMBER: B
PHOTOGRAPHER -
1 INDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP--



SURVEY SITE: 409-24-078 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION: Lynn Haymore

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT': Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Good example of Bungalow form with hip roof

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL: Solid brick

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to residential streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 192B, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE-' NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS =

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE= 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas-- 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION-- 1143 8th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-24-079 
OWNER: Torres, Carnen 
OWNER ADDRESS: 1143 8th St. 
CITY: Douglas STATE-- Arizona 
ZIP: 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-24-079
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ=
TRS: T24S R28E Sec 18 NE 1/4 of SE 1/4
UTM:

HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE-- Residential
BUILDING TYPE-- House
STYLE: Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1910
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY-- Moderate alterations
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Brick 
FOUNDATION: Concrete 
WALL SHEATHING-- Brick 
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None 
ROOF TYPE: 1 nediun hip

ROOF SHEATHING-- Asbestos shingles
EAVES TREATMENT: Exposed rafters
WINDOWS; 1/1 double hung, wood, segrcental arched

ENTRY-- Paneled wood, lights, glass, wood screen door, segmental arched 

PORCHES: Recessed under hip roof, supported by iron work posts 

STOREFRONTS: N/A

NOTABLE INTERIOR:
OUTBUILDINGS: Carport under extension of hip roof
ALTERATIONS-- Addition to side; porch supports

DATE - June, 1985--
VIEW-- 5, FF
FRAME NUMBER: 32
ROLL NUMBER: 45
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP:



SURVEY SITE: 409-24-079 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION:

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Typical hip roof bungalow 

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to residential streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 192G, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert 5. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION-- 1155 8th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER-- 409-24-080 
OWNER: Maza, Anthony A. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 1155 8th St. 
CITY-- Douglas STATE: Arizona 
ZIP: 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE- 409-24-080
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ=
TRS-- T24S R28E Sec 18 NE 1/4 of SE 1/4
UTM--
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE-- Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE: Vernacular
CONSTRUCTION DATE= 1905
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY: Unaltered
CONDITION-- Fair

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Adobe 
FOUNDATION: Concrete 
WALL SHEATHING: Stucco 
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None 
ROOF TYPE: 2 low gable

ROOF SHEATHING-- Rolled asbestos 
EAVES TREATMENT: Exposed rafters 
WINDOWS: 1/1 double hung, wood casement

ENTRY: Wood screen door

PORCHES-- Under gable open verandah

STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR-- 
OUTBUILDINGS: None 
ALTERATIONS: None

DATE - June, 1985= 
VIEW: 5, FF 
FRAME NUMBER: 7 
ROLL NUMBER-- B 
PHOTOGRAPHER - 
I INDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES-­ 

SKETCH MAP:



SURVEY SITE: 409-24-080 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Snail gable roof rectangular box set deeply back on its 
site

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL: Adobe

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to residential streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES'- Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION:. 1165 8th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER-- 409-24-081 
OWNER-- Cota, F.L. & G. 
OWNER ADDRESS-- 1165 8th St. 
CITY: Douglas STATE: Arizona 
ZIP: 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITEr 409-24-081
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ--
TRS: T24S R28E Sec 18 NE 1/4 of SE 1/4
UTM:
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE-- Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE-- Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE:
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY-- Minor alterations
CONDITION-- Good

ca. 1910

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Brick
FOUNDATION-- Concrete
WALL SHEATHING-- Brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None
ROOF TYPE: 1 medium hip, vents in eyebrow type dormers, interior brick chimney

ROOF SHEATHING-- Asbestos shingles
EAVES TREATMENT-- Exposed rafters
WINDOWS: 1/1 double hung, wood, arched, covered with iron work

ENTRY; Solid wood door, arched, wood screen door

PORCHES-- Recessed under main roof, open verandah, supported by 2 wood posts on
brick bases
STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR: 
OUTBUILDINGS-- Guest house 
ALTERATIONS: Stuccoed, window grills

DATE - June, 1985--
VIEW: S, FF
FRAME NUMBER-- 33
ROLL NUMBER: 45
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP:



SURVEY SITE: 409-24-081 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Strcetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION:

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th Century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE-' Typical 1 story brick bungalow 

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to residential streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS-- 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS-- 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: Castro Park 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-03-149 
OUNER: City of Douglas 
OWNER ADDRESS: 425 10th St. 
CITY: Douglas STATE: Arizona 
ZIP: 85643

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE= 409-03-149-
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ--
TRS= T24S R27E Sec 13 SW 1/4-of NE 1/4
UTM:
HISTORIC USE: Public park
PRESENT USE: Public park %
BUILDING TYPE: Bandshell and Park
STYLE: Vernacular
CONSTRUCTION DATE: Park 1901/Bandshell ca. 1933
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY: Unaltered
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Brick 
FOUNDATION: Concrete 
WALL SHEATHING: Stucco 
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None 
ROOF TYPE: Low gable

ROOF SHEATHING: Asphalt Shingle 
EAVES TREATMENT: Plain fascia 
WINDOWS: 4/4 double hung, wood

ENTRY: 2 wood frame, wood door entrys to recreation area on north facade 

PORCHES: Bandshell with metal door on front facade 

STOREFRONTS: NA

NOTABLE INTERIOR: 
OUTBUILDINGS: None 
ALTERATIONS 5 None

DATE - June, 1985:
VIEW: S, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER: 10
ROLL NUMBER: C
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:



SURVEY SITE: 409-03-149 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Recreational

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION: Park was recently named Castro Park for 
former governor Raul Castro

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Park was on original plat, diagonal walkways 
were added during the '"eaatty period, bandshell added after 1933 
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Vernacular bandshell in historic park

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Focal point for major residential structures 
surrounding park, church square borders on north

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: Counts as one contributing building and one contributing

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940'. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS •• 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS =

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



BLOCK £3



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME: Sexton House 
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 1221 9th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas •- 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER-- 409-21-024 
OUNER-- Hedger, Janes & Mary 
OWNER ADDRESS-. 1221 9th St. 
CITY: Douglas STATE'- Arizona 
ZIP-- 8BB07

COUNTY - Cochise; SURVEY SITE^ 409-21-024
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ •-
TRS: T24S R28E Sec 18 SW 1/4 of NW 1/4
UTM--
HISTORIC USE-- Residential ;
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE- House
STYLE-- Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE-- 1910
ARCHITECT/BUILDER--
INTEGRITY: Unaltered
CONDITION: Excellent

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL'- Brick
FOUNDATION-- Concrete
WALL SHEATHING-- Stucco/brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT-- None
ROOF TYPE'- 1 nediun gable, interior brick chinney, large shed dormer with "knee"
braces on corners, brackets
ROOF SHEATHING-- Asbestos
EAVES TREATMENT: Exposed rafters
WINDOWS: 1/1 double hung, wood

ENTRY-- Paneled wood door, lights, glass, wood screen door

PORCHES: Recessed under nain roofline, supported by 4 wooden posts, trellis

STOREFRONTS •-

NOTABLE INTERIOR: 
OUTBUILDINGS-- Shed 
ALTERATIONS'- None

DATE - June, 1985:
VIEW: c, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER- 18
ROLL NUMBER •- 47
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES'-

SKETCH MAP:



SURVEY SITE-' 409-21-024 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION: Joseph P. and Elizabeth Sexton, chief 
engineer Douglas T and L Company

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE-- Good example of 1 1/2 story side gabled bungalow with 
prairie style characteristics, having recessed porch

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL: Brick and stucco gabled box

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Architecture compatible

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED-- 

CONTEXT; Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE= 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas •• 
HISTORIC NAME: Pratt House 
ADDRESS/LOCATION-- 1229 9th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas-- 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-21-025 
OWNER-- Pope, Louis & Marion 
OWNER ADDRESS: 1229 '9th St. 
CITY-- Douglas STATE'- Arizona 
ZIP-- 85B07

COUNTY - Cochise-- SURVEY SIT£:_ 409-21-025
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ •-
TRS- T24S R28E Sec 18 SW 1/4 of NW 1/4
UTM--
HISTORIC USE-- Residential
PRESENT USE- Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE-- Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE'- 1915
ARCHITECT/BUILDER •-
INTEGRITY- Unaltered
CONDITION: Excellent

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL'- Brick
FOUNDATION-- Concrete
WALL SHEATHING'- Brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT-- Ridge vent
ROOF TYPE: i nediun hip with flared eaves, 1 exterior brick chimney, 1 interior
brick chircney
ROOF SHEATHING-- Rolled asbestos
EAVES TREATMENT-- Plain fascia, flat soffit
WINDOWS'- 1/1 double hung, segnentally arched, wood

ENTRY'- 2 paneled wood arched doors, lights, glass, wood screen door

PORCHES-- Recessed under nain roof line, supported by 6 short tapered and paneled 
square piers set on brick bases, porch wraps portion of east side 
STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR•- 
OUTBUILDINGS-- Garage 
ALTERATIONS'- None

DATE - June, 1985-- 
VIEW-- s, 3/4 
FRAME NUMBER: 19 
ROLL NUMBER: 47 
PHOTOGRAPHER - 
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES-­ 

SKETCH MAP:



SURVEY SITE: 409-21-025 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION: Gibson W. and Lillie Pratt, vice 
president Leader Furniture Co.

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Good example of 1 story brick bungalow with dominant flared 
hip roof and recessed porch

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL: Brick hipped bungalow

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Architecture compatible

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED-- 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas • 
HISTORIC NAME--
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 1233 9th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas •- 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-21-026 
OWNER-- Cantna, Hector & Gloria 
OWNER ADDRESS^ 1233 9th St.. 
CITY-- Douglas STATE'- Arizona 
ZIP-- 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE' 409-21-026
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ ;-
TRS: T24S R28E Sec 18 SW 1/4 of NW 1/4
UTM--
HISTORIC USE'- Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE-- House
STYLE •• Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1915
ARCHITECT/BUILDER--
INTEGRITY- Minor alterations
CONDITION •• Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL'- Brick
FOUNDATION-- Concrete
WALL SHEATHING'- Brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None
ROOF TYPE'- 1 medium belled gable, gable dormer

ROOF SHEATHING: Rolled asbestos
EAVES TREATMENT-- Exposed rafters
WINDOWS-- 1/1 double hung, wood, iron work covering windows, segmentally arched

ENTRY-- Segmentally arched wood door, wood screen door

PORCHES: Recessed under bell of gable supported by 4 iron work posts on brick
piers
STOREFRONTS--

NOTABLE INTERIOR.--
OUTBUILDINGS'- Garage
ALTERATIONS'- Air conditioning unit at dormer

DATE - June, 1985:
VIEW'- S, FF
FRAME NUMBER'- 20
ROLL NUMBER: 47
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES'- !

SKETCH MAP--



SURVEY SITE: 409-21-026 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION:

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Side gabled bungalow box with recessed porch 

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL: Brick gabled box

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Architecture compatible with bungalow row

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1925, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE= 6/85 FORM COMPLETED•• 8/85



SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION-- 1245 9th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas-- 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-21-028 
OWNER: Hurtado, G. & M. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 1245 9th St. 
CITY-- Douglas STATE'- Arizona 
ZIP-- 85607

COUNTY - Cochise-- SURVEY SITE:_ 409-21-028
USeS QUAD - Douglas, AZ ••
TRS-. T24S R28E Sec 18 SW 1/4 of NW 1/4
UTM-.
HISTORIC USE-- Residential <
PRESENT USE- Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE: Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE'- 1920
ARCHITECT/BUILDER--
INTEGRITY: Unaltered
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL/- Ashlar stone
FOUNDATION-- Concrete
WALL SHEATHING-- Wood/stone
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None
ROOF TYPE: 1 medium gable, two interior brick chimneys, purlins on roof line

ROOF SHEATHING: Asbestos
EAVES TREATMENT-- Exposed rafters
WINDOWS: 1/1 double hung, hopper, wood

ENTRY-- Wood door, metal screen door

PORCHES 1- Recessed under main roof, supported by 2 ashlar stone piers

STOREFRONTS'-

NOTABLE INTERIOR:' 
OUTBUILDINGS'- Unknown 
ALTERATIONS'- None

DATE - June, 1985:
VIEW-- s, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER-- 21
ROLL NUMBER-- 47
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP:



SURVEY SITE: 409-21-028 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT- Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Good example of 1 story side gabled bungalow cottage with 
recessed porch to left side

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL: Clapboard gable bungalow

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Architecture compatible

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 192B, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird 8- Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas; 
HISTORIC NAME^ Piper House 
ADDRESS/LOCATION-- 1255 9th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER•• 409-21-029 
OWNER-- Ellas, Janes & Sharon 
OWNER ADDRESS: 1255 9th St. 
CITY-- Douglas STATE'- Arizona 
ZIP-- 85607

COUNTY - Cochise-- SURVEY SITEi 409-21-029
USeS QUAD - Douglas, AZ--
TRS: T24S R28E Sec 18 SW 1/4 of NW 1/4
UTM--
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE-- House
STYLE: Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE-- 1909
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY-- Minor alterations
CONDITION-- Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Brick
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING-- Brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None
ROOF TYPE'- 2 medium gables, 2 interior brick chimneys, vent in top of gable,
brackets
ROOF SHEATHING-- Rolled asbestos
EAVES TREATMENT-- Exposed rafters
WINDOWS-- 1/1 double hung, segmental arched, wood

ENTRY-- Segmental arched wood door, wood screen door

PORCHES'- Recessed under gable, supported by square paired corner posts on brick
pedestals, wood box lintel
STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR-­ 
OUTBUILDINGS: Shed 
ALTERATIONS'- Porch details

DATE - June, 1985= 
VIEW-- S, FF 
FRAME NUMBER-- 22 
ROLL NUMBER-- 47 
PHOTOGRAPHER -
i ,:NDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES•-

SKETCH MAP:



SURVEY SITE: 409-21-029 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION: Eustace C. Piper, cashier Bank of 
Douglas, bullet from Pancho Villa's raid hit attic

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Good example of 1 1/2 story side gabled bungalow with 
broad gabled porch

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL: Gabled brick bungalow

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Architectural compatibility

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED--

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS -•

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME- Hood House 
ADDRESS/LOCATION^ 1283 9th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas^ 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 405-21-030 
OWNER : Honewood, J. & Jackson, L. 
OWNER ADDRESS- 1283 9th St. 
CITY-- Douglas STATE'- Arizona 
ZIP-- 85B07

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SIT£:_ 409-21-030 
USeS QUAD - Douglas, AZ: 
TRS- T24S R28E Sec 18 SW 1/4 of NW 1/4 
UTM--
HISTORIC USE-- Residential 
PRESENT USE-- Residential 
BUILDING TYPE: House 
STYLE: Bungalow 
CONSTRUCTION DATE". 1912 
ARCHITECT/BUILDER-­ 
INTEGRITY: Unaltered 
CONDITION-- Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Block
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Stucco
APPLIED ORNAMENT-- None
ROOF TYPE'- 1 nediun gable, 1 shed dorner

ROOF SHEATHING-- Rolled asbestos
EAVES TREATMENT-- Exposed rafters
WINDOWS'- 1/1 double hung, wood, ribbon windows

ENTRY-- Paneled wood door, lights, glass, wood screen door

PORCHES: Recessed under main roof, supported by 4 wood doric colunns on concrete
bases
STOREFRONTS •-

NOTABLE INTERIOR'- 
OUTBUILDINGS: Shed 
ALTERATIONS: None

DATE - June, 19B5--
VIEW-- S, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER-- 23
ROLL NUMBER: 47
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES'-

SKETCH MAP--



SURVEY SITE: 409-21-030 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION: J.J. and Mary M. Hood, Hood and 
Bledshoe Ford Distributors Automobile Supplies

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Good example of 1 1/2 story gabled bungalow with recessed 
porch

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Architecture compatible

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE= B/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas-- 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 1156 8th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas-- 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-21-002 
OWNER: Gillon, Louise 
OWNER ADDRESS: 1156 8th St. 
CITY-- Douglas STATE-- Arizona 
ZIP-- 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-21-002
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ=
TRS: T24S R28E Sec 18 SW 1/4 of NW 1/4
UTM:
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE-- Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE-- 1915
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY: Minor alterations
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Brick
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT: Trellis
ROOF TYPE-- 2 medium gable, 1 exterior brick chimney, 1 interior brick chimney

ROOF SHEATHING: Wood shingle
EAVES TREATMENT: Exp. rafters, brackets, wood shingle pediment, vert, wood vent
WINDOWS-' 1/1 double hung, wood frame, central

ENTRY: Wood door, wood screen door, wood frame, central

PORCHES: Open, closed rail, brick piers in decorative, gabled roof, wood stick
trim, veritcal vent
STOREFRONTS--

NOTABLE INTERIOR:
OUTBUILDINGS-- Guest house
ALTERATIONS: None, insensitive walls at rear

DATE - June, 1985:
VIEW-- N, FF
FRAME NUMBER: 2
ROLL NUMBER-- 48
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP:



SURVEY SITE: 409-21-002 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape and architecture

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION--

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Typical brick bungalow with double gable front

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to residential streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS =

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 1148 8th St. 
CITY/TOWN .- Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-21-003 
OUNER-- Taylor, R.S. & Arvayo, D 
OWNER ADDRESS: 1148 8th St. 
CITY-- Douglas STATE-' Arizona 
ZIP: 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE--- 409-21-003 
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ' 
TRS: T24S R28E Sec 18 SW 1/4 of NW 1/4 
UTM:
HISTORIC USE: Residential 

C.PRESENT USE: Residential 
BUILDING TYPE: House 
STYLE: Bungalow 
CONSTRUCTION DATE-- 1915 
ARCHITECT/BUILDER: 
INTEGRITY: Moderate alterations 
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Brick
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING-- Brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT-- None
ROOF TYPE-- 2 medium gables, exterior brick chimney

ROOF SHEATHING: Asbestos
EAVES TREATMENT: Exposed rafters, brackets, clapboard pediment, vertical vent
WINDOWS-- Fixed, metal, brick sill

ENTRY-- Solid wood door, 4 lights, metal screen door, wood frame

PORCHES: Open, closed rail, concrete cap, brick piers, wood brackets, wood stick
trim
STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR:
OUTBUILDINGS: None
ALTERATIONS: Addition to side, windows changed

DATE - June, 1985--
VIEW: N, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER: 1
ROLL NUMBER: 48
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP--



SURVEY SITE: 409-21-003 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

«• ___ l__ *. •*. «M ___ «. ———— ^ ——— ___ ——— ___ ̂  W ̂  W ~__ ——— ——— •ta**. ——— ^^——— ___M* •* ̂ ^ W H «. ̂  «W •

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Typical 1 story side gable brick bungalow

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to residential streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird 8, Assoc. SURVEY DATE= 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas-- 
HISTORIC NAME-­ 
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 1140 8th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas-- 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-21-004 
OWNER: Lusk, Jean Ellen 
OWNER ADDRESS: 1320 llth St. 
CITY-- Douglas STATE' Arizona 
ZIP: 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-21-004
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ=
TRS: T24S R28E Sec 18 Sw 1/4 of NW 1/4
UTM:
HISTORIC USE-- Residential
PRESENT USE-- Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE-- Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE-- 1916
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY: Unaltered
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Brick
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None
ROOF TYPE-- Hipped with gabled vent

ROOF SHEATHING-- Rolled asbestos
EAVES TREATMENT: Boxed cornice
WINDOWS: 1/1 double hung, wood frame, arched blind transom, segmental openings

ENTRY; Wood door, 3 lights, metal screen door, arched blind transom

PORCHES-' Recessed, open rail, double columns on pedestal, boxed cornice at roof
line
STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR: 
OUTBUILDINGS: Garage, shed 
ALTERATIONS: None

DATE - June, 1985= 
VIEW-- N, FF 
FRAME NUMBER: 37 
ROLL NUMBER-- 46 
PHOTOGRAPHER - 
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES-­ 

SKETCH MAP:



SURVEY SITE: 409-21-004 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Typical hip roof bungalow

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to residential streetscape, 
architecture compatible

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED-- DETERMINED ELIGIBLE-- DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE= 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas= 
HISTORIC NAME-­ 
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 1130 8th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas-- 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-21-005 
OWNER-- Escarcega, J.V. & C.M. 
OWNER ADDRESS-- 1125 14th St. 
CITY: Douglas STATE-- Arizona 
ZIP: 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE-' 409-21-005
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ--
TRS-- T24S R28E Sec 18 SW 1/4 of NW 1/4

HISTORIC USE-- Residential 
PRESENT USE-- Residential 
BUILDING TYPE: House 
STYLE-- Bungalow 
CONSTRUCTION DATE-- 1915 
ARCHITECT/BUILDER-­ 
INTEGRITY: Unaltered 
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL-- Brick 
FOUNDATION-- Concrete 
WALL SHEATHING-- Brick 
APPLIED ORNAMENT-- Trellis 
ROOF TYPE-- 1 medium gable

ROOF SHEATHING-- Rolled asbestos
EAVES TREATMENT: Exposed rafters, decorative fascia, wood shingle, gable
WINDOWS; 1/1 double hung, wood frame

ENTRY: Solid wood door, 1 light, wood screen door, off center

PORCHES-- Recessed, closed rail, concrete cap, square tapered column on pedestal

STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR: 
OUTBUILDINGS: Garage 
ALTERATIONS-- None

DATE - June, 1985:
VIEW-- N, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER: 36
ROLL NUMBER-- 46
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES--

SKETCH MAP--



SURVEY SITE: 409-21-005 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Typical front gable bungalow

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to residential streetscape, 
architecture compatible

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED:

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 192B, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE' 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 1120 8th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas-- 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER-- 409-21-006 
OWNER-- DeVore, J. & Donohue, M.L. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 1608 W. St. Clair 
CITY-- Douglas STATE-- Arizona 
ZIP-- 85607

COUNTY - Cochise-' SURVEY SITE: 409-21-006
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ:
TRS: T24S R28E Sec 18 SW 1/4 of NW 1/4
UTM:

HISTORIC USE: Residential 
PRESENT USE: Residential 
BUILDING TYPE-- House 
STYLE-- Bungalow 
CONSTRUCTION DATE-- 1925 
ARCHITECT/BUILDER-­ 
INTEGRITY: Minor alterations 
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Brick
FOUNDATION-- Concrete
WALL SHEATHING-- Brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT-- None
ROOF TYPE : 3 medium gables, 2 interior brick chimneys, vents

ROOF SHEATHING: Rolled asbestos
EAVES TREATMENT-- Exposed rafters, decorative fascia
WINDOWS: 1/1 double hung, wood frame

ENTRY; Solid wood door, metal screen door, wood frame, transom

PORCHES-- Open, closed rail, concrete cap, square tapered column on pedestal,
pergola
STOREFRONTS--

NOTABLE INTERIOR:
OUTBUILDINGS: None
ALTERATIONS: Major addition to rear, new door, carport

DATE - June, 1985=
VIEW: N, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER-- 35
ROLL NUMBER: 46
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP--



SURVEY SITE: 409-21-006 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION:

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Typical double front gable bungalow 

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to residential streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES'- Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED--

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS =

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas.•• 
HISTORIC NAME-- Kirby House 
ADDRESS/LOCATION^ 1111 19th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas' 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER-- 409-21-009 
OWNER: Rodriquez, J.U. & G.V. 
OWNER ADDRESS-- 1329 12th St. 
CITY: Douglas STATE'- Arizona 
ZIP: 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE* 409-21-009
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ •-
TRS: T24S R2BE Sec 18 SUI 1/4 of NW 1/4
UTM:

HISTORIC USE; Residential 
PRESENT USE: Residential 
BUILDING TYPE: House 
STYLE'- Queen Anne Revival 
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1912 
ARCHITECT/BUILDER'- 
INTEGRITY'- Unaltered 
CONDITION'- Excellent

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL-- Brick
FOUNDATION'- Concrete
WALL SHEATHING'- Brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT'- Bay window
ROOF TYPE'- 2 medium gables, 1 exterior brick chimney, 2 interior stucco
chimneys
ROOF SHEATHING-- Asbestos shingle
EAVES TREATMENT-- Exposed rafters, plain fascia, stuccoed pediment
WINDOWS: 1/1 double hung, fixed, wood frame, bay window at front

ENTRY: Solid wood door, 3 lights, wood screen door, wood frame

PORCHES-- Bracket gablet at entry

STOREFRONTS'-

NOTABLE INTERIOR•- 
OUTBUILDINGS: Garage 
ALTERATIONS'- None

DATE - June, 1985:
VIEW-- s, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER: 12
ROLL NUMBER-- 47
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES•-

SKETCH MAP--



SURVEY SITE'- 409-21-009 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS•-

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION: J.Q. and Loretta Kirby, assistant
manager Levy Bros., Juan and Consuelo Marshall, Mexican consul., Hector and
Sarah Justiniani, Elias & Justiniani Brokerage Co.
RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Simple Queen Anne Revival box with prominant frontal gable 
and bay window

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Architecture compatibility with bungalow row

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS-•

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 1121 9th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas-- 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-21-010 
OWNER: Rodnque2, J.V. & G.V. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 1329 12th St. 
CITY: Douglas STATE'- Arizona 
ZIP: 85607

COUNTY - Cochise-- SURVEY SITE:" 409-21-010
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ'-
TRS-. T24S R28E Sec IB SW 1/4 of NW 1/4
UTM:

HISTORIC USE-- Residential 
PRESENT USE: Residential 
BUILDING TYPE-- House 
STYLE-- Neocolonial 
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1918 
ARCHITECT/BUILDER-- 
INTEGRITY-- Unaltered 
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

r

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL'- Brick
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING'- Painted brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT: Doric porch columns
ROOF TYPE-- Medium hip, exterior brick corbelled chimney, hip dormer

ROOF SHEATHING: Asbestos shingles
EAVES TREATMENT-- Exposed rafters
WINDOWS-- 1/1 double hung, wood, segmental arched openings

ENTRY'- Paneled wood door, side lights, wood screen door

PORCHES'- Recessed, closed rail, cap row, columns on pedestal, boxed cornice

STOREFRONTS'-

NOTABLE INTERIOR'- 
OUTBUILDINGS-- Shed 
ALTERATIONS'- None

DATE - June, 1985'-
VIEW-- S, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER'- 13
ROLL NUMBER-- 47
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES••

SKETCH MAP:



SURVEY SITE: 409-21-010 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS'-

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Typical bungalow form with dominant hip roof and 
recessed porch

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL: Brick bungalow

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Architectural compatibility with bungalow row

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas •- 
HISTORIC NAME--
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 1129 9th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas-- 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-21-011 
OWNER: Burt, N.UI. & Conway, M.E. 
OWNER ADDRESS-- PO Box 567 
CITY^ Douglas STATE: Arizona 
ZIP: 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE^ 409-21-011
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ--
TRS: T24S R28E Sec 18 SW 1/4 of NW 1/4
UTM--
HISTORIC USE-- Residential
PRESENT USE-- Residential
BUILDIN6 TYPE; House
STYLE: Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1925
ARCHITECT/BUILDER--
INTEGRITY: Minor alterations
CONDITION-- Excellent

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL •• Brick
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING-- Brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT: Tapered square wood posts, sunburst dormer vent
ROOF TYPE'- 2 medium hips, 1 exterior brick chimney, 1 interior corbelled brick
chimney, hipped dormer with gablet, decorative vent
ROOF SHEATHING: Rolled asbestos
EAVES TREATMENT: Exposed rafters
WINDOWS'- 1/1 double hung, wood frame, segmental arched openings

ENTRY-- Wood door, wood screen door, wood frame

PORCHES'- Recessed, closed rail with cap row, columns on pedestal, boxed cornice

STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR--
OUTBUILDINGS: Garage
ALTERATIONS: Sensitive addition to rear

DATE - June, 1985= 
VIEW-- S, 3/4 
FRAME NUMBER: 14 
ROLL NUMBER-- 47 
PHOTOGRAPHER - 
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES-­ 

SKETCH MAP--



SURVEY SITE: 409-21-011 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT* Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Typical 1 story bungalow box with dominant hip roof and 
recessed porch

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL: Brick bungalow box

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Architecture compatible with bungalow row

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS-- 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS•• 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME--
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 1143 9th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas.-- 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-21-013 
OWNER: Trujillo, A.L. & M.C. 
OWNER ADDRESS-- 1349 12th St. 
CITY-- Douglas STATE'- Arizona 
ZIP-- 85607

COUNTY - Cochise-- SURVEY SITE- 409-21-013
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ ••
TRS-- T24S R2BE Sec 18 SW 1/4 of NW 1/4
UTM--
HISTORIC USE-- Residential
PRESENT USE-- Residential
BUILDING TYPE-- House
STYLE-- Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE- 1918
ARCHITECT/BUILDER--
INTEGRITY^ Minor alterations
CONDITION-- Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL'- Brick
FOUNDATION-- Concrete
WALL SHEATHING-- Brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT: Tapered square wood posts
ROOF TYPE'- 2 nediuro hips, 2 exterior brick corbelled chironeys

ROOF SHEATHING-- Asbestos shingle 
EAVES TREATMENT: Exposed rafters 
WINDOWS: 1/1 fixed, casercent, wood frane, segnental arched openings

ENTRY: Wood door, roetal screen door

PORCHES: Recessed, no rail, colurons on pedestal, boxed cornice

STOREFRONTS •-

NOTABLE INTERIOR-- 
OUTBUILDINGS: Garage 
ALTERATIONS: Garage addition

DATE - June, 1985: 
VIEW: S, 3/4 
FRAME NUMBER: 15 
ROLL NUMBER: 47 
PHOTOGRAPHER - 
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES- 

SKETCH MAP-



SURVEY SITE: 409-21-013 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE; Typical 1 story bungalow box with dominant hip roof and 
recessed porch

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL: Brick bungalow box

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Architecture compatible

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 192B, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas- 
HISTORIC NAME--
ADDRESS/LOCATION-- 1149 9th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas - 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER-- 409-21-014 
OWNER-- Lyda, R.W. I L.J. 
OWNER ADDRESS-- 1353 12th St. 
CITY; Douglas STATE- Arizona 
ZIP: 85607

COUNTY - Cochise-- SURVEY SITEi 409-21-014
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ :•
TRS-. T24S R2BE Sec 18 SW 1/4 of NW 1/4
UTM-
HISTORIC USE-- Residential
PRESENT USE-- Residential
BUILDIN6 TYPE; House
STYLE-- Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE'- 1914
ARCHITECT/BUILDER--
INTEGRITY^ Unaltered
CONDITION-- Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL- Brick
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING-- Brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT-- None
ROOF TYPE: Low gable, exterior brick chinney

ROOF SHEATHING-- Asbestos shingles
EAVES TREATMENT'- Exposed rafters, plain fascia, clapboard pediment
WINDOWS'- 9/1 double hung, wood frame, brick sill

ENTRY-- Paneled wood door, B lights, beveled glass, wood frame

PORCHES'- Open, enclosed rail, elephantine brick piers, concrete cap, pergola, 
gable roof with brackets 
STOREFRONTS •-

NOTABLE INTERIOR-- 
OUTBUILDINGS: Guest house 
ALTERATIONS-- None

DATE - June, 1985: 
VIEW-- S, 3/4 
FRAME NUMBER-- 16 
ROLL NUMBER-- 47 
PHOTOGRAPHER - 
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES-­ 

SKETCH MAP;-



SURVEY SITE: 409-21-014 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Typical 1 story double gable fronted brick bungalow with 
open porch

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Architecture compatible

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



BLOCK 3£



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas; 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION-- 1148 9th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas^ 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-21-077 
OWNER-- Garcia, L. Jr. , & J. 
OWNER ADDRESS-- PO Box 1213 
CITY-- Douglas STATE: Arizona 
ZIP-- 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE^ 409-21-077
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ'-
TRS-- T24S R28E Sec 18 SW 1/4 of NW 1/4
UTM--
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE-- Residential
BUILDING i'PE-- House
STYLE'- Bur.galow
CONSTRUCTION DATE: ca. 1925
ARCHITECT/BUILDER--
INTEGRITY; Unaltered
CONDITION-- Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Brick
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT^ None
ROOF TYPE: 1 medium belled gable, 2 interior brick chimneys, gable dormer with
vent
ROOF SHEATHING: Rolled asbestos
EAVES TREATMENT: Exposed rafters
WINDOWS: 1/1 double hung wood, segments! arched

ENTRY'- Solid wood door, metal screen door

PORCHES: Gable roof extends over front, supported by 4 tapered wood posts set on
brick
STOREFRONTS'-

NOTABLE INTERIOR-- 
OUTBUILDINGS-- Shed 
ALTERATIONS: None

DATE - June, 1985--
VIEW-- N, FF
FRAME NUMBER: 27
ROLL NUMBER-- 48
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES••

SKETCH MAP--

«ii



SURVEY SITE: 409-21-077 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT-: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Good example of side gable bungalow with colonial revival 
characteristics

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL: Solid masonry

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Architecture compatible with bungalow row

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME'
ADDRESS/LOCATION^ 1138 9th St 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas- 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER- 409-21-078 
OWNER; Ruterroan, N. & Stokes, 
OWNER ADDRESS-- 1303 10th St. 
CITY: Douglas STATE: Arizona 
ZIP: 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITEr 409-21-078
US6S QUAD - Douglas, AZ'
TRS; T24S R28E Sec 18 SW 1/4 of NW 1/4
UTM:

HISTORIC USE-- Residential 
N. PRESENT USE-- Residential 

BUILDING TYPE: House 
STYLE'- Bungalow 
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 190S 
ARCHITECT/BUILDER.-- 
INTEGRITY- Minor alterations 
CONDITION-- Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL'- Brick
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING- Brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT- None
ROOF TYPE: 3 low gables, 3 vent, 2 exterior brick chircneys, 2 interior brick
chinneys
ROOF SHEATHING- Asbestos shingles
EAVES TREATMENT-- Exposed rafters, projecting eaves, bracket supports
WINDOWS: Double hung, lozenge/hopper wood, segnental arched openings

ENTRY-- Wood door, lights, wood screen door

PORCHES'- Gable extends over right 1/2 of front, supported by 2 elephantine
stuccoed brick piers
STOREFRONTS;

NOTABLE INTERIOR:
OUTBUILDINGS: Verandah with gable roof, shed
ALTERATIONS'- Added carport, rear addition

DATE - June, 1985'-
VIEW-- N, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER-- 26
ROLL NUMBER: 48
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES

SKETCH MAP:



SURVEY SITE: 409-21-078 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Typical double gable fronted bungalow with elephantine 
piers

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL: Solid masonry

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Architecture compatibility with bungalow row

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE-- DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE= 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas;
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION-- 1132 9th St.
CITY/TOWN - Douglas^
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-21-079
OWNER: Acuff, Eve
OWNER ADDRESS-- 1132 9th St.
CITY-- Douglas STATE'- Arizona
ZIP: 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE:_ 409-21-079
USeS QUAD - Douglas, AZ ••
TRS-. T24S R28E Sec 18 SW 1/4 of NW 1/4
UTM--
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE- Residential
BUILDING TYPE-- House
STYLE- Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE: pre 1914
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY; Minor alterations
CONDITION-- Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL- Brick
FOUNDATION-. Concrete
WALL SHEATHING'- Stucco
APPLIED ORNAMENT-- Half timbering
ROOF TYPE: i steep crossed gable, interior brick chimney, vents

ROOF SHEATHING: Rolled asbestos
EAVES TREATMENT: Exposed rafters, projecting eaves
WINDOWS'- 1/1 double hung, wood, lights, wood screen door

ENTRY'- Wood door, glass in wood frame, wood screen door

PORCHES'- Front gable covers entry, supported by double wood columns on brick
bases
STOREFRONTS •-

NOTABLE INTERIOR: 
OUTBUILDINGS-- Unknown 
ALTERATIONS: Roof material

DATE - June, 1985-
VIEW'- N, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER: 25
ROLL NUMBER: 49
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP--



SURUEY SITE: 409-21-079 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Good example side gable bungalow with gable porch and 
pergola terraces

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL: Solid masonry

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Architecture compatible with other bungalow;

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 192G, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: B/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas •- 
HISTORIC NAME-- Applewhite House 
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 1118 9th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas= 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER- 409-21-080 
OWNER- Leaky, L.V. & Dope, D.R. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 1118 9th St. 
CITY: Douglas STATE'- Arizona 
ZIP-- 85B07

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE": 409-21-080
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ.:
TRS: T24S R28E Sec 18 SW 1/4 of NW 1/4
UTM--
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE- Residential
BUILDING TYPE- House
STYLE-- Neocolonial
CONSTRUCTION DATE- 1912
ARCHITECT/BUILDER--
INTEGRITY-- Minor alterations
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Brick
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING-- Brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT-- None
ROOF TYPE'- 1 medium hip, 1 interior brick chimney, 1 interior stucco chimney,
gable dormer
ROOF SHEATHING: Rolled asbestos
EAVES TREATMENT: Plain fascia
WINDOWS: 1/1 double hung, wood, segmental arched openings

ENTRY: Wood door, lights, wood screen door

PORCHES: Recessed under main roofline, supported by 7 diamond classical wood 
columns, open rail, wraps to right side of building 
STOREFRONTS-­ 

NOTABLE INTERIOR •- 
OUTBUILDINGS-- Carport 
ALTERATIONS-- Carport added

DATE - June, 1985=
VIEW: N, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER-- 24
ROLL NUMBER-- 48
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES-

SKETCH MAP-



SURVEY SITE: 409-21-080 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION: Samuel Applewhite, Douglas Development 
Co., associate of Douglas family

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Good example of low hip roof classical revival bungalow 

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL: Solid masonry

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION-- Architecture compatible with other bungalows

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS =

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY 

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas -• 
HISTORIC NAME-- Adamson House 
ADDRESS/LOCATION^ 1104 9th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas •- 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER-- 403-21-081 
OWNER'- Simpson, D.L. & E.R. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 1104 9th St. 
CITY-- Douglas STATE'- Arizona 
ZIP: 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-21-081
US6S QUAD - Douglas, AZ=
TRS: T24S R28E Sec 18 SW 1/4 of NW 1/4
UTM:

HISTORIC USE: Residential 
PRESENT USE- Residential 
BUILDING TYPE: House 
STYLE: Neocolonial 
CONSTRUCTION DATE- 1915 
ARCHITECT/BUILDER-- 
INTEGRITY: Unaltered 
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL'- Brick
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING'- Brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT-- None
ROOF TYPE: 1 steep hip, 3 interior brick chimneys, flared eaves

ROOF SHEATHING: Asbestos tile
EAVES TREATMENT: Plain soffit, 3 board fascia
WINDOWS: i/i double hung, wood

ENTRY: Wood door, lights, wood screen door

PORCHES'- Recessed under main roofline, supported by 4 wood classical columns, 
open rail, trellis 
STOREFRONTS •-

NOTABLE INTERIOR:
OUTBUILDINGS: Carport under hip roof, 2 brick columns
ALTERATIONS: None

DATE - June, 1985'-
VIEU!-- N, FF
FRAME NUMBER'- 23
ROLL NUMBER: 48
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP--



SURVEY SITE: 409-21-081 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION: Dr. Adamson, local doctor

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Good example of classical revival bungalow with flared hip 
roof

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL: Solid masonry

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Architecture compatible with other bungalows

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS =

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE= 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas--
HISTORIC NAME--
ADDRESS/LOCATION-- 1105 10th St.
CITY/TOWN - Douglas--
TAX PARCEL NUMBER-- 409-21-082
OWNER-- Field, Elsie L.
OWNER ADDRESS-- 1105 10th St.
CITY-- Douglas STATE-- Arizona
ZIP-' 85607

COUNTY - Cochise-- SURVEY SITE": 409-21-0S2
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ--
TRS: T24S R28E Sec 18 SW 1/4 of NU 1/4
UTM--
HISTORIC USE-- Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE-- House
STYLE-- Spanish Colonial Revival
CONSTRUCTION DATE-- 1919
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY: Unaltered
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL-• Brick
FOUNDATI ON -• Cone re t e
WALL SHEATHING-- Stucco
APPLIED ORNAMENT.-- None
ROOF TYPE-' 1 nediutt hip, 1 flat, 1 exterior brick chinney, 1 interior brick
r* K i wtnaw

ROOF SHEATHING-- Asbestos shingles 
EAVES TREATMENT: Plain fascia 
WINDOWS-- Fixed wood, ribbon windows

ENTRY: Paneled wood door, glass

PORCHES-- Front, recessed, unart iculated lintel supported by S tapered classical 
wood columns 
STOREFRONT S--

NOTABLE INTERIOR-- 
OUTBUILDINGS-- Unknown 
ALTERATIONS-- None

DATE - June, 19S5--
VIEW-- S, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER-- 30
ROLL NUMBER.-- 52
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES-•

SKETCH MAP--



SURVEY SITE: 409-21-082 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Unusual local example of Spanish Colonial Revival bungalow 
with penthouse

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL: Solid masonry and stucco

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to residential streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES'- Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS =

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas:
HISTORIC NAME-- Ferguson House
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 1119 10th St.
CITY/TOWN - Douglas^
TAX PARCEL NUMBER- 409-21-083
OWNER: Teran, Oscar
OWNER ADDRESS^ 1119 10th St.
CITY; Douglas STATE: Arizona
ZIP- 85607

COUNTY - Cochise; SURVEY SITE: 409-21-083
USeS QUAD - Douglas, AZ •-
TRS: T24S R28E Sec 18 SW 1/4 of NW 1/4
UTM:
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE- Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE: Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1914
ARCHITECT/BUILDER •
INTEGRITY- Minor alterations
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Brick
FOUNDATION-- Concrete
WALL SHEATHING-- Brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None
ROOF TYPE: 1 MediuM gable, interior brick chiwney, shed dormers

ROOF SHEATHING: Wood shingle 
EAVES TREATMENT-- Exposed rafters 
WINDOWS-- 1/1 fixed Metal, wood Multi-pane

ENTRY; 2 wood doors, lights, wood screen door

PORCHES: Recessed under extension of Main gable roof, supported by 4 tapered
brick posts
STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR--
OUTBUILDINGS: Shed
ALTERATIONS'- Window change to side

DATE - June, 1985=
VIEW-- c, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER: 29
ROLL NUMBER-- 52
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP--



SURVEY SITE: 409-21-083 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION: William S. and Mabel R. Dixon, J.P. and 
Nellie Ferguson, Ferguson's Drug Store

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Good example of side gable brick bungalow form 

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL: Solid masonry

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Architecture compatible with bungalow 
streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 1125 10th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 403-21-084 
OWNER: Harrington, 6.P. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 1125 10th St. 
CITY; Douglas STATE'- Arizona 
ZIP-- 85507

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-21-084
USeS QUAD - Douglas, AZ =
TRS= T24S R28E Sec 18 SW 1/4 of NW 1/4
UTM--
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE'- Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE'- 1915
ARCHITECT/BUILDER--
INTEGRITY: Moderate alterations
CONDITION-- Fair

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Brick
FOUNDATION-- Concrete
WALL SHEATHING'- Stucco
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None
ROOF TYPE-- 2 flat, stucco chimney

ROOF SHEATHING: Unknown 
EAVES TREATMENT: Plain fascia 
WINDOWS: Casement, wood

ENTRY: Wood door, lights, wood screen door

PORCHES: Flat roof over entry supported by 2 wood columns

STOREFRONTS •-

NOTABLE INTERIOR--
OUTBUILDINGS: Shed
ALTERATIONS- Addition of carport, casement windows, metal wall sheathing

DATE - June, 1985: 
VIEW: s, 3/4 
FRAME NUMBER-- 28 
ROLL NUMBER: 52 
PHOTOGRAPHER - 
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES- 

SKETCH MAP--



SURVEY SITE: 409-21-084 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION:

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS--

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Typical bungalow with flat roof 

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to residential streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES'- Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME- 
ADDRESS/LOCATION: ii3i 10th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas-- 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-21-085 
OWNER-- Alquist, N.S. 
OWNER ADDRESS^ 1131 10th St. 
CITY-- Douglas STATE'- Arizona 
ZIP-- 85607

COUNTY - Cochise- SURVEY SITE; 409-21-085 
US6S QUAD - Douglas, AZ •• 
TRS; T24S R28E Sec 18 SW 1/4 of NW 1/4 
UTM:
HISTORIC USE: Residential 
PRESENT USE-: Residential 
BUILDING TYPE- House 
STYLE: Bungalow 
CONSTRUCTION DATE'- 1925 
ARCHITECT/BUILDER-­ 
INTEGRITY: Minor alterations 
CONDITION-- Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Brick
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Stucco
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None
ROOF TYPE: 1 median truncated hip, interior brick chimney, shed dormer

ROOF SHEATHING-- Asbestos
EAVES TREATMENT- Exposed rafters
WINDOWS'- 1/1 double hung, wood

ENTRY-- Wood door, lights, wood screen door

PORCHES: Extension of main roof over entry supported by 2 stuccoed masonry piers

STOREFRONTS •-

NOTABLE INTERIOR-­ 
OUTBUILDINGS-- Garage, gable roof with vent 
ALTERATIONS: Stucco

DATE - June, 1985'-
VIEW-- S, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER: 27
ROLL NUMBER- 52
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP--



SURVEY SITE: 409-21-085 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: 1 1/2 story side gable bungalow with small shed roof porch 
and shed dormer

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL: Solid masonry

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Streetscape compatibility with bungalow row

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: . DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas- 
HISTORIC NAME-­ 
ADDRESS/LOCATION : 1155 10th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas' 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER; 409-21-086A 
OWNER- Phelps Dodge Corp. 
OWNER ADDRESS •• PO Drawer E 
CITY-- Douglas STATE: Arizona 
ZIP- 85607

COUNTY - Cochise-- SURVEY SITEi 409-21-086A
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ.--
TRS-- T24S R2.BE Sec 18 SW 1/4 of NW 1/4
UTM--
HISTORIC USE- Residential
PRESENT USE; Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE.-- Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1918
ARCHITECT/BUILDER •-
INTEGRITY-- Unaltered
CONDITION-- Excellent

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL-- Brick
FOUNDATION- Concrete
WALL SHEATHING-- Brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT; None
ROOF TYPE'- 2 mediurc gables, vents, chinney

ROOF SHEATHING: Rolled asbestos
EAVES TREATMENT- Exposed rafters
WINDOWS- 1/1 double hung, hopper, wood, exposed rafters

ENTRY: Wood door, lights, iron work screen door

PORCHES: Under offset gable, supported by short tapered wood posts set on brick, 
pedestals, clapboard gable front 
STOREFRONTS- 

NOTABLE INTERIOR: 
OUTBUILDINGS- Shed 
ALTERATIONS: None

DATE - June, 1985'- 
VIEW-- S, FF 
FRAME NUMBER-- 26 
ROLL NUMBER: 52 
PHOTOGRAPHER - 
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES-­ 

SKETCH MAP;



SURVEY SITE: 409-21-086A 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION:

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Typical double gable fronted bungalow 

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL: Solid masonry

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Architecture compatible with bungalow 
streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 192B, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE-- DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INUENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INUENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas •- 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 1165 10th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas •• 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-21-087 
OWNER: Miller, W.C. & T.J. 
OWNER ADDRESS: PO Box 3925 
CITY-- Douglas STATE- Arizona 
ZIP-- 85B07

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE; 409-21-087
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ •
TRS: T24S R28E Sec 18 SW 1/4 of NW 1/4
UTM-.
HISTORIC USE-- Residential
PRESENT USE-- Residential
BUILDING TYPE'- House
STYLE: Bungalow/prairie style
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1915
ARCHITECT/BUILDER--
INTEGRITY- Unaltered
CONDITION-- Excellent

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL- Brick
FOUNDATION-- Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT-- Stepped parapet, stone copling, projecting corroice
ROOF TYPE: 1 flat

ROOF SHEATHING: Rolled asbestos 
EAVES TREATMENT: Plain fascia 
WINDOWS-- 1/1 double hung, wood

ENTRY: Wood door, lights, wood screen door 

PORCHES'- Recessed, supported by £ large brick piers 

STOREFRONTS-­ 

NOTABLE INTERIOR: 
OUTBUILDINGS: Garage 
ALTERATIONS: None

DATE - June, 1985••
VIEW-- s, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER-- 25
ROLL NUMBER-- 52
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES'-

SKETCH MAP--



SURVEY SITE: 409-21-087 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS•-

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Unusual 2 story apartment building with parapeted flat roof 
with Prairie style and bungalow characteristics

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: While larger than other buildings it 
maintains streetscape compatibility with materials, porch, openings

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED--

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS•• 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS =

SURVEYOR-- Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



BLOCK 31



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas- 
HISTORIC NAME: Gardaruer House 
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 1260 9th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas-- 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-21-061 
OWNER-- Glass, John F. 
OWNER ADDRESS: PO Box 1064 
CITY: Douglas STATE: Arizona 
ZIP-- 85607

COUNTY - Cochise-- SURVEY SITE* 409-21-061
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ.•-
TRS: T24S R28E Sec 18 SW 1/4 of NU 1/4
UTM:
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE'- Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1915
ARCHITECT/BUILDER--
INTEGRITY- Unaltered
CONDITION-- Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL'- Brick
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING-- Brick/wood
APPLIED ORNAMENT-- None
ROOF TYPE: 3 steep gables, 2 gable dormers, chimney, vents

ROOF SHEATHING: Asbestos shingles
EAVES TREATMENT-- Exposed rafters
WINDOWS'- 1/1 double hung, wood, paired windows

ENTRY: Wood door, lights, wood screen door

PORCHES'- 1 large gable covers entry and entire front, supported by 4 tapered
brick columns
STOREFRONTS-­

NOTABLE INTERIOR-- 
OUTBUILDINGS-- Garage and shed 
ALTERATIONS-- None .__

DATE - June, 1985: 
VIEW-- N, 3/4 
FRAME NUMBER: 34 
ROLL NUMBER-- 48 
PHOTOGRAPHER - 
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES-­ 

SKETCH MAP-- :



SURVEY SITE-- 409-21-061 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE-- Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION: Suiter A. and Edith E. Gardanier, 
Douglas Assay Company, owners of Gardanier and Leslie Apartments

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Relatively unusual 2 story multi-gabled brick and clapboard 
bungalow with recessed porch

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL: Brick and clapboard bungalow

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Prominent building with architectural 
compatiblity with bungalow row i

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED:

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INUENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INUENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME.- Douglas; 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION-- 1254 9th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas •- 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER-- 409-21-062 
OWNER-- Rodriquez, Julian 
OWNER ADDRESS^ 1254 9th St. 
CITY'- Douglas STATE'- Arizona 
ZIP-- 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE- 409-21-062
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ:
TRS: T24S R28E Sec 18 SW 1/4 of NW 1/4
UTM:
HISTORIC USE-- Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE: Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION OATE-- 1917
ARCHITECT/BUILDER--
INTEGRITY: Minor alterations
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Brick
FOUNDATION-- Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None
ROOF TYPE'- i Medium hip, hip dormer with vent, 2 chimneys

ROOF SHEATHING-- Rolled asbestos
EAVES TREATMENT-- Exposed rafters
WINDOWS- 1/1 double hung, wood, segmental arched openings

ENTRY'- Solid wood door, segmentally arched openings, metal screen door 

PORCHES: Recessed under main roofline, supported by 4 brick columns, brick rail 

STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR:
OUTBUILDINGS: Shed and carport addition
ALTERATIONS: Carport added ..__..„.........._......_....______..___..._.___..___.__-___._..._—.-..-

DATE - June, 1985--
VIEW: N, FF
FRAME NUMBER-- 33
ROLL NUMBER: 43
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP:



SURVEY SITE: 409-21-062 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS ••

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE : Typical 1 story hipped roof brick bungalow with recessed 
porch

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL: Brick bungalow box

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Architecture compatible with bungalow row

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS-- 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED--

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE'- 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas-- 
HISTORIC NAME'
ADDRESS/LOCATION-- 1250 9th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas.-- 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER= 409-21-063 
OWNER-- McKinney, M.J. & Barrett 
OWNER ADDRESS-- 1250 9th St. 
CITY: Douglas STATE'- Arizona 
ZIP; 85G07

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE* 409-21-063
US6S QUAD - Douglas, AZ -•
TRS-- T24S R2BE Sec IB SW 1/4 of NW 1/4
UTM-.
HISTORIC USE-- Residential
PRESENT USE-- Residential
BUILDING TYPE; House
STYLE: Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE- 1915
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY- Minor alterations
CONDITION: Good

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL'- Brick
FOUNDATION-- Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Stucco
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None
ROOF TYPE- 3 medium hips, exterior chinney, vent in hip dorner

ROOF SHEATHING-- Rolled asbestos 
EAVES TREATMENT-- Exposed rafters 
WINDOWS'- 1/1 double hung, fixed, wood

ENTRY'- Wood door, lights, wood screen door, segwental arched opening

PORCHES'- Recessed under main roofline, supported by 4 tapered wood posts on
stucco bases
STOREFRONTS'-

NOTABLE INTERIOR:
OUTBUILDINGS- Unknown
ALTERATIONS'- Window changes ...._..-__--.._......—.-.——— .-- - ....,......—,.

DATE - June, 1985'-
VIEW-- N, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER: 32
ROLL NUMBER: 48
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES--

SKETCH MAP-



SURUEY SITE: 409-21-063 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION: Geo. and Martha Dawe, chief clerk C & A 
Smelter

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Typical 1 story hipped roof brick bungalow with recessed 
porch

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL: Stuccoed brick bungalow

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Architecture compatible with bungalow row

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas •• 
HISTORIC NAME--
ADDRESS/LOCATION-- 1244 9th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas^ 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-21-064 
OWNER-- Ebner, Lydia 
OWNER ADDRESS'- 1244 9th St. 
CITY-- Douglas STATE; Arizona 

85607

COUNTY - Cochise-- SURVEY SITE^ 409-21-064
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ •-
TRS: T24S R28E Sec 18 SW 1/4 of NW 1/4
UTM:
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE- Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE: Neocolonial
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1922
ARCHITECT/BUILDER •-
INTEGRITY: Unaltered
CONDITION-- Excellent

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL •• Brick
FOUNDATION-- Concrete
WALL SHEATHING-- Brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None
ROOF TYPE' 1 steep gable, 2 interior brick chimneys, shed dormer

ROOF SHEATHING: Asbestos
EAVES TREATMENT-- Exposed rafters
WINDOWS'- 8/1 double hung, wood, paired window on front

ENTRY: Wood door, lights, wood screen door

PORCHES'- Set under main roofline, supported by 4 wood columns

STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR--
OUTBUILDINGS: Guesthouse
ALTERATIONS: None ________..___._______ ._.___ _.____„

DATE - June, 1985:
VIEW-- N, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER: 31
ROLL NUMBER: 48
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES'

SKETCH MAP;

ftii



SURVEY SITE: 409-21-064 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Good example of 1 story side gabled bungalow with recessed 
porch

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL: Brick bungalow

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Architecture compatible with bungalow row

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 192G, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE-- NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas •- 
HISTORIC NAME-- Arthur House 
ADDRESS/LOCATION-- 1212 9th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas^ 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-21-068 
OWNER; Gardiner, E. & Brown, C.A. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 1212 9th St. 
CITY-- Douglas STATE'- Arizona 
ZIP: 8B607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE- 409-21-068
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ •-
TRS: T24S R28E Sec 18 SW 1/4 of NW 1/4
UTM--
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE- Residential
BUILDING TYPE'- House
STYLE: Colonial Revival
CONSTRUCTION DATE-- 1909
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY: Minor alterations
CONDITION-- Excellent

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Brick
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Brick/wood shingles (fish scale pattern)
APPLIED ORNAMENT'- Paladin opening in front gable
ROOF TYPE: 1 mansard-gambrel, fishscale shingles on ends of garobrel gables

ROOF SHEATHING: Rolled asbestos 
EAVES TREATMENT-- Moulded fascia 
WINDOWS'- 1/1, 2/1, 20/1 double hung, wood, segmental arched openings

ENTRY: Glass in uood frame

PORCHES'- Flat roof covers set out porch, supported by 4 wood columns

STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR:
OUTBUILDINGS'- Carport and shed
ALTERATIONS: Carport addit ion..___________.._„_________ _....__- _______ _..._

DATE - June, 1985:
VIEW- N, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER-- 29
ROLL NUMBER: 48
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP--



SURVEY SITE: 409-21-068 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Architecture and streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION-- Richard G. and Florence B. Arthur,
general Manager Douglas Investment Co., Douglas Traction and Light Co., Douglas
Gas Corp.
RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Unusual local example of gambrel roof colonial revival 

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL: Gambrel roof building of brick and shingle

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes in architecture, streetscape 
compatibility

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED-­ 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS =

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE= 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas' 
HISTORIC NAME: Sparks House 
ADDRESS/LOCATION^ 1204 9th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas^ 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-21-069 
OWNER: Smith, Margaret 0. 
OUNER ADDRESS-- PO Box 748 
CITY- Douglas STATE: Arizona 
ZIP-- 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE; 409-21-069
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ •-
TRS: T24S R28E Sec 18 SW 1/4 of NW 1/4
UTM:
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE-- Residential
BUILDING TYPE- House
STYLE-- Tudor Revival
CONSTRUCTION DATE'- 1914
ARCHITECT/BUILDER •-
INTEGRITY: Minor alterations
CONDITION-- Excellent

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL'- Brick
FOUNDATION-- Concrete
UIALL SHEATHING: Stucco/brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT-- Half tinhering
ROOF TYPE'- 3 steep gables, exterior brick chimney, cross gable

ROOF SHEATHING'- Asbestos shingles 
EAVES TREATMENT- Exposed rafters 
WINDOWS'- 1/1 casement, lozenge, wood

ENTRY: Wood door, metal screen door

PORCHES: 2nd floor gable covers entry, supported by 3 brick piers, trelli

STOREFRONTS •-

NOTABLE INTERIOR:
OUTBUILDINGS: Shed
ALTERATIONS: Metal windows, brick yard wall, metal porch railing

DATE - June, 19B5--
VIEW-- N, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER: 28
ROLL NUMBER: 48
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP--



SURUEY SITE: 409-21-069 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Architecture, streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION: John M. and Alicia M. Sparks, 
contractor

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT': Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Unusual local example of half timber Tudor Revival 
residence

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL ••

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION'- Streetscape compatible

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 192B, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE-- DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

——— ———— ——— ̂  •—— •*__•!»___«____ w. ̂  .. M. fl» *V ̂  M « W V ___ ___ ___ W W ___ «__«v ——— .•_ —. *~ ••» ___ ——.^»-.-^ ——— ^——— ••——————»——— ̂ ••.»,»——— «••——— •••••••^——.•...^..l™.____W___^.^ W ___

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE= 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas; 
HISTORIC NAME-- Williams House 
ADDRESS/LOCATION^ 1235 10th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas-- 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER-- 409-21-072 
OUNER-- Vasquez, M.B. & N. 
OWNER ADDRESS^ 1235 10th St. 
CITY^ Douglas STATE-- Arizona 
ZIP-- 85607

COUNTY - Cochise-- SURVEY SITE^ 409-21-072
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ'-
TRS: T24S R28E Sec 18 SW 1/4 of NW 1/4
UTM--
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE-- Residential
BUILDING TYPE.-- House
STYLE-- Classical revival
CONSTRUCTION DATE'- 1914
ARCHITECT/BUILDER •-
INTEGRITY-- Minor alterations
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL'- Wood frame
FOUNDATION^ Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Stucco
APPLIED ORNAMENT-- None
ROOF TYPE'- 1 medium hip, 1 medium gable, 2 exterior stucco chimneys

ROOF SHEATHING-- Asbestos shingles 
EAVES TREATMENT-- Exposed rafters 
WINDOWS'- 1/1, 2/1, metal

ENTRY'- Paneled wood door, wood screen door

PORCHES'- Superimposed under main roof, supported by 5 tapered stucco piers

STOREFRONTS •-

NOTABLE INTERIOR: 
OUTBUILDINGS-- Garage 
ALTERATIONS: Windows changed

DATE - June, 1985:
VIEW-- S, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER-- 23
ROLL NUMBER-- 52
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES'-

SKETCH MAP:



SURVEY SITE: 409-21-072 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION-- John S. and Honora L. Williams, general 
manager Moctexuma Copper Co. and Nacozari Railroad Co.

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: 2 story asymmetrical classical revival

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Prominent building with streetscape 
compatibi1ity

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED:

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME--
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 1245 10th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas^ 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER-- 409-21-073 
OWNER-- Contreras, E.W. & R.G. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 1245 10th St. 
CITY-- Douglas STATE'- Arizona 
ZIP; 85607

COUNTY - Cochise-- SURVEY SITEr 409-21-073
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ'-
TRS-- T24S R28E Sec 18 SW 1/4 of NW 1/4
UTM--
HISTORIC USE-- Residential
PRESENT USE-- Residential
BUILDING TYPE-- House
STYLE: Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE'- 1925
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY: Minor alterations
CONDITION- Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL/- Brick
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING-- brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT: Half timbering in porch gable
ROOF TYPE: 2 low gables, 2 interior brick chimneys

ROOF SHEATHING: Asbestos shingle 
EAVES TREATMENT: Exposed rafters 
WINDOWS: 1/1 double hung, fixed, wood

ENTRY-- Wood door, lights, French door to side

PORCHES-- Low gable porch extension, supported by 2 short wood piers on brick
pedestals
STOREFRONTS'-

NOTABLE INTERIOR-­ 
OUTBUILDINGS-- Garage 
ALTERATIONS-- Door changes _...._

DATE - June, 1985:
VIEW-- S, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER'- 22
ROLL NUMBER: 52
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP;



SURVEY SITE: 409-21-073 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION:

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: 1 story double gable fronted brick bungalow box 

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL: Brick bungalow box

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Architecture compatible with bungalow row

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS =

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

.SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION-- 1249 10th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas^ 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER-- 409-21-074 
OWNER-- McDonald, F.E. & M. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 1249 10th St. 
CITY: Douglas STATE'- Arizona 
ZIP'- 85B07

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE- 409-21-074
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ:
TRS: T24S R28E Sec IB SW 1/4 of NW 1/4
UTM--
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE-- Residential
BUILDING TYPE-- House
STYLE: Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1920
ARCHITECT/BUILDER--
INTEGRITY: Minor alterations
CONDITION-- Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL- Brick
FOUNDATION-- Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT: Half timbering in porch gable
ROOF TYPE- 2 low gables, interior brick chimney, brackets, cross gable

ROOF SHEATHING-- Asbestos shingles 
EAVES TREATMENT-- Plain fascia 
WINDOWS: Double hung, fixed, wood

ENTRY'- Wood door, lights, wood screen door

PORCHES'- Under low gable supported by 2 wood piers set on brick pedestals

STOREFRONTS--

NOTABLE INTERIOR-­ 
OUTBUILDINGS- Shed 
ALTERATIONS: Window and door changes

DATE - June, 1985: 
VIEW: S, 3/4 
FRAME NUMBER: 21 
ROLL NUMBER: 52 
PHOTOGRAPHER - 
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES-­ 

SKETCH MAP--



SURVEY SITE-- 409-21-074 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION:

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: 1 story double gable brick bungalow 

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL: Brick bungalow form

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL =

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Architecture compatible with bungalow row

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A, Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE- 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas •
HISTORIC NAME--
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 1259 10th St.
CITY/TOWN - Douglas •-
TAX PARCEL NUMBER- 409-21-075
OWNER: Koebnch, L.C.
OWNER ADDRESS; 1259 10th St.
CITY- Douglas STATE; Arizona
ZIP-- 85607

COUNTY - Cochise-- SURVEY SITEi 409-21-075
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ •-
TRS: T24S R2BE Sec IB SW 1/4 of NW 1/4

HISTORIC USE- Residential 
PRESENT USE: Residential 
BUILDING TYPE- House 
STYLE •• Bungalow 
CONSTRUCTION DATE; 1915 
ARCHITECT/BUILDER: 
INTEGRITY-- Unaltered 
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Brick
FOUNDATION-- Concrete
WALL SHEATHING- Brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None
ROOF TYPE'- 1 medium gable, exterior brick chimney, gabled dormer

ROOF SHEATHING: Asbestos shingles 
EAVES TREATMENT: Exposed rafters 
WINDOWS'- 1/1 double hung, wood

ENTRY'- Wood door, lights, wood screen door

PORCHES: Open, recessed under main roof, wraps to one side, supported by 4 round 
wood columns with bracket, trellis 
STOREFRONTS •-

NOTABLE INTERIOR-- 
OUTBUILDINGS'- Garage and shed 
ALTERATIONS: None

DATE - June, 1985•-
VIEW-- S, FF
FRAME NUMBER-- 20
ROLL NUMBER-- 52
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES •-

SKETCH MAP--



SURVEY SITE: 409-21-075 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT- Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Good example of 1 1/2 story side gable brick bungalow with 
recessed porch and gabled dormer

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL =

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Architecture compatible with bungalow row

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED-- DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS =

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE= 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



BLOCK 33



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREr NAME - Douglas •• 
HISTORIC Nr ~ •-
ADDRESS/LOCATION-- 11B4 10th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas-- 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-21-088 
OWNER- Graves, R.W. & B.A. 
OWNER ADDRESS- 1164 10th St. 
CITY-- Douglas STATE- Arizona 
ZIP-- 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE^ 409-21-088
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ.--
TRS-- T24S R28E Sec 18 SW 1/4 of NW 1/4
UTM--
HISTORIC USE- Residential
PRESENT USE- Residential
BUILDING TYPE-- House
STYLE: Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE- 1915
ARCHITECT/BUILDER-
INTEGRITY- Unaltered
CONDITION- Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL'- Brick
FOUNDATION- Concrete
WALL SHEATHING- Brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT^ None
ROOF TYPE'- 1 steep gable, exterior brick chimney, shed dorner with vents

ROOF SHEATHING-- Asbestos shingle 
EAVES TREATMENT-- Exposed rafters 
WINDOWS'- 1/1 double hung, wood

ENTRY •• Paneled wood door, lights, glass, wood screen door

PORCHES-- Set under wain gable supported by iron work porch poles set on brick 
bases on brick base wall, wood trellis 
STOREFRONTS- 

NOTABLE INTERIOR: 
OUTBUILDINGS- Shed 
ALTERATIONS: None

DATE - June, 1985: 
VIEW-- N, FF 
FRAME NUMBER- 35 
ROLL NUMBER^ 49 
PHOTOGRAPHER - 
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES-­ 

SKETCH MAP'-



SURVEY SITE: 409-21-088 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS'-

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION:

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Good example 1 1/2 story side gable bungalow 

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL: Solid masonry

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Architecture compatible with other bungalows

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED--

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE= 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas; 
HISTORIC NAME;
ADDRESS/LOCATION; 1160 10th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas; 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER-- 409-21-089 
OWNER- .Webb, M.S. & P.D. 
OWNER'ADDRESS- PO Box 181 
CITY-- Bisbee STATE- Arizona 
ZIP; 85603

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE' 409-21-089
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ;
TRS; T24S R28E Sec 18 SW 1/4 of NW 1/4
UTM-

HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE; House
STYLE-- Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE; 1910
ARCHITECT/BUILDER;
INTEGRITY; Minor alterations
CONDITION •• Excellent

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL; Brick 
FOUNDATION; Concrete 
WALL SHEATHING; Brick 
APPLIED ORNAMENT; None 
ROOF TYPE; 1 nediuw hip

ROOF SHEATHING; Rolled asbestos
EAVES TREATMENT; Plain fascia
WINDOWS; Double hung, diamond pane, wood, segnental arched

ENTRY; Paneled wood door, lights, glasi-, wood screen door, segwental, arched

PORCHES; Set under wain hip roof, supported by 7 short, square tapered wood
coluwns, set on block base, entry is arc?:ed
STOREFRONTS;

NOTABLE INTERIOR;
OUTBUILDINGS; Carport, shed roof
ALTERATIONS; Carpor addition

DATE - June, 1985;
VIEW; N, FF
FRAME NUMBER; 36
ROLL NUMBER; 49
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES;

SKETCH MAP;



SURVEY SITE: 409-21-089 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE^ Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION:

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Typical but altered example of a 1 story brick bungalow 
with dominant flared hip roof and recessed porch

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL--

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Architecture compatible with other bungalows

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas; 
HISTORIC NAME: Overlook House 
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 1150 10th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-21-090 
OWNER: Romero, E.A. & E.A. 
OWNER ADDRESS-- 1150 10th St. 
CITY; Douglas STATE: Arizona 
ZIP: 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE- 409-21-090 
US6S QUAD - Douglas, AZ• 
TRS; T24S R28E Sec 18 Sw 1/4 of NW 1/4 
UTM:
HISTORIC USE: Residential 
PRESENT USE.: Residential 
BUILDING TYPE: House 
STYLE- Bungalow 
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1915 
ARCHITECT/BUILDER- 
INTEGRITY: Unaltered 
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL'- Brick
FOUNDATION- Concrete
WALL SHEATHING/- Brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None
ROOF TYPE'- 1 nediun gable, shed dormer with vent

ROOF SHEATHING: Asbestos shingle 
EAVES TREATMENT-- Exposed rafters 
WINDOWS- Double hung, hopper, wood, false shutters, segmentai arched openings

ENTRY-- Wood door, lights, wood screen door

PORCHES'- Set under nain gable, supported by tapered square wood posts set on
brick bases and brick base wall
STOREFRONTS--

NOTABLE INTERIOR- 
OUTBUILDINGS-- Unknown 
ALTERATIONS: None

DATE - June, 1985: 
VIEW-- N, FF 
FRAME NUMBER'- 37 
ROLL NUMBER-- 49 
PHOTOGRAPHER - 
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES- 

SKETCH MAP:



SURVEY SITE: 409-21-090 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS-•

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION: Charles A. and Annie Overlock, real 
estate

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Good example of 1 story side gable bungalow 

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL: Solid masonry

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Architecture compatible with other bungalows

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS'- 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird 8, Assoc. SURVEY DATE= 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas' 
HISTORIC NAME-- Spillburg 
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 1144 10th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas' 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER-- 409-21-091 
OWNER: Marvin, C. & E. 
OWNER ADDRESS'- 1144 10th St. 
CITY-- Douglas STATE- Arizona 
ZIP-- B5B07

COUNTY - Cochise- SURVEY SITE- 409-21-091
US6S QUAD - Douglas, AZ.:
TRS: T24S R28E Sec 18 SW 1/4 of NW 1/4
UTM:
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE.-- Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE; 1915
ARCHITECT/BUILDER--
INTEGRITY; Unaltered
CONDITION-- Good

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL-- Brick
FOUNDATION-- Concrete
WALL SHEATHING-- Brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None
ROOF TYPE-- 2 roediuro gables, exterior brick chinney, brackets

ROOF SHEATHING-- Asbestos shingle 
EAVES TREATMENT-- Exposed rafters 
WINDOWS'- 1/1 double hung, wood, segroental arched opening, diamond pane

ENTRY: solid wood door, lights, glass, wood screen door

PORCHES: Set under gable, supported by square tapered short wood posts set on 
stucco bases 
STOREFRONTS •-

NOTABLE INTERIOR-- 
OUTBUILDINGS: Shed 
ALTERATIONS-- None

DATE - June, 19B5-- 
VIEW-- N, FF 
FRAME NUMBER-- 39 
ROLL NUMBER-- 49 
PHOTOGRAPHER - 
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES- 

SKETCH MAP--



SURVEY SITE: 409-21-091 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION: Lemial Spillburg, leader of Mormon 
community in Chihuahua

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential 
development in Douglas 
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS: Mormon

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Typical 1 story with side gable with gable porch extension 

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Architecture compatible with other bungalows

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas; 
HISTORIC NAME;
ADDRESS/LOCATION^ 1129 llth St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas^ 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER-- 409-21-092 
OWNER- Miranda, R.V. & 6.R. 
OWNER ADDRESS-- PO Drawer T 
CITY-- Douglas STATE'- Arizona 
ZIP-- 85607

COUNTY - Cochise- SURVEY SITEi 409-21-092
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ =
TRS: T24S R28E Sec 18 SW 1/4 of NW 1/4
UTM--
HISTORIC USE; Residential
PRESENT USE; Residential
BUILDING TYPE-- House
STYLE; Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1915
ARCHITECT/BUILDER^
INTEGRITY; Unaltered
CONDITION; Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL' Brick
FOUNDATION^ Concrete
WALL SHEATHING-- Brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT; None
ROOF TYPE'- 1 rcediun gable, 2 vents in shed dorners, exterior brick chimney,
brackets
ROOF SHEATHING-- Rolled asbestos
EAVES TREATMENT-- Exposed rafters
WINDOWS-- 1/1 double hung

ENTRY: Wood door, lights, wood screen door

PORCHES; Extension of main roof across front supported by 4 wood posts

STOREFRONTS •-

NOTABLE INTERIOR; 
OUTBUILDINGS-- Shed, carport 
ALTERATIONS-- None

DATE - June, 1985:
VIEW-- S, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER: 35
ROLL NUMBER: 52
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP:



SURUEY SITE: 409-21-092 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE •• Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION:

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS--

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE; Typical small side gable brick bungalow box 

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL: Solid masonry

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Architecture compatible with other bungalows

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT-- Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS =

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas; 
HISTORIC NAME--
ADDRESS/LOCATION-- 1137 llth St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-21-093 
OWNER; Humphries, Emma R. 
OWNER ADDRESS^ 1137 llth St. 
CITY: Douglas STATE: Arizona 
ZIP- 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE:- 409-21-093 
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ •- 
TRS: T24S R28E Sec 18 SW 1/4 of NW 1/4 
UTM:
HISTORIC USE-- Residential ; 
PRESENT USE- Residential 
BUILDING TYPE- House 
STYLE- Bungalow 
CONSTRUCTION DATE-- 1915 
ARCHITECT/BUILDER- 
INTEGRITY: Minor alterations 
CONDITION-- Settlement cracks

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL- Brick
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING- Brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT- Recessed brick
ROOF TYPE.-- i medium hip, 2 medium gables

ROOF SHEATHING.-- Asbestos shingle
EAVES TREATMENT: Exposed rafters, projecting eaves
WINDOWS'- 1/1 double hung, wood

ENTRY: Wood door, lights, wood screen door

PORCHES; Gabled roof, supported by 2 sets of triple wood posts 

STOREFRONTS-­ 

NOTABLE INTERIOR- 
OUTBUILDINGS: 2 sheds 
ALTERATIONS'- Addition to side

DATE - June, 1985--
VIEW: s, FF
FRAME NUMBER-- 36
ROLL NUMBER-- 52
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES'-

SKETCH MAP--



SURVEY SITE: 409-21-093 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT": Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Simple 1 story brick bungalow with hip roof and gable porch 
extension

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL: Solid masonry

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL =

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Architecture compatible with other bunglows

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE-' NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE= 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas- 
HISTORIC NAME- Rivera House 
ADDRESS/LOCATION- 1161 llth St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas^ 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER- 409-21-095 
OWNER- Rodriquez, A.F. & A.A. 
OWNER ADDRESS- PO Box 3655 
CITY- Douglas STATE'- Arizona 
ZIP- 85607

COUNTY - Cochise- SURVEY SITE' 409-21-095 
US6S QUAD - Douglas, AZ- 
TRS: T24S R28E Sec 18 SW 1/4 of NW 1/4 
UTM-.
HISTORIC USE-- Residential 
PRESENT USE: Residential 
BUILDING TYPE: House 
STYLE.; Bungalow 
CONSTRUCTION DATE: pre 1929 
ARCHITECT/BUILDER- 
INTEGRITY- Unaltered 
CONDITION- Excellent

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL'- Brick and adobe
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Brick and frame
APPLIED ORNAMENT: Copper finial on tower
ROOF TYPE'- 3 steep crossed gables, interior brick chimney, vents in gable
dormer, brackets
ROOF SHEATHING'- Asbestos shingle, wood shingles on tower
EAVES TREATMENT: Exposed rafters
WINDOWS-- 1/1 double hung diamond pane, wood, ribbon windows

ENTRY.-- Paneled wood door, wood screen door

PORCHES'- Hipped roof supported by 5 elephantine brick columns, 2 bay porch, 
round turret topped by conical roof, trellis work, iron work rails and gate 
STOREFRONTS'-

NOTABLE INTERIOR--
OUTBUILDINGS'- Garage, guest house
ALTERATIONS'- None

DATE - June, 1985' 
VIEW'- S, 3/4 
FRAME NUMBER-- 38 
ROLL NUMBER: 52 
PHOTOGRAPHER - 
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES- 

SKETCH MAP:



SURVEY SITE: 409-21-095 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION: Heliodoro Rivera, Commission Merchant 
and Customs Broker, drowned in Leslie Canyon flood in 192B

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Unusual 1 1/2 story bungalow with its prominent turret 
having a broad 2 bay porch

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL: Brick

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Streetscape compatibility with other 
bungalows

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED:

CONTEXT-- Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES'- Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS' 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE-- DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas • 
HISTORIC NAME-- 
ADORESS/LOCATION- 1114 10th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas- 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER- 409-21-128 
OWNER- Gonsales, A. Jr., & M.C. 
OWNER ADDRESS^ 1114 10th St. 
CITY- Douglas STATE- Arizona 
ZIP- 85607

COUNTY - Cochise- SURVEY SITE; 409-21-128
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ-
TRS; T24S R28E Sec 18 SW 1/4 of NW 1/4
UTM--
HISTORIC USE; Residential
PRESENT USE; Residential
BUILDING TYPE-- House
STYLE; Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE; 1913
ARCHITECT/BUILDER;
INTEGRITY; Unaltered
CONDITION; Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL; Brick
FOUNDATION; Concrete
.WALL SHEATHING; Brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT; None
ROOF TYPE- 2 median gables, 1 gable dormer, brackets, chimney

ROOF SHEATHING; Asbestos shingle 
EAVES TREATMENT; Exposed rafters 
WINDOWS; 1/1 double hung, .wood

ENTRY; Wood door, lights

PORCHES; Open, recessed under wain roof line, supported by 3 double wood columns
on brick bases
STOREFRONTS;

NOTABLE INTERIOR-­ 
OUTBUILDINGS; Unknown 
ALTERATIONS; .None

DATE - June, 1985;
VIEW- N, FF
FRAME NUMBER; 2
ROLL .NUMBER; F
PHOTOGRAPHER -
.LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES;

SKETCH MAP;



SURVEY SITE: 409-21-128 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS-­

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Good example of side gable bungalow with gabled partially 
recessed porch

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to residential streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, i914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE-- DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS =

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas"
.HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION- 1100 10th St.
CITY/TOWN - Douglas--
TAX PARCEL NUMBER- 409-21-131
OWNER- Durazo, J.C.
OWNER ADDRESS- 1100 10th St.
CITY- Douglas STATE' Arizona
ZIP- 85607

COUNTY - Cocbise; SURVEY SITE'- 409-21-131
U5GS QUAD - Douglas, AZ•
TRS.: T24S R28E Sec 18 SW 1/4 of NW 1/4
UTM:
HISTORIC USE-: Residential
PRESENT .USE-- Residential
BUILDING TYPE; House
STYLE- Craftsman bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE-: 1905
ARCHITECT/BUILDER-
INTEGRITY.: Unaltered
CONDITION.: .Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL- Brick
FOUNDATION- Concrete
WALL SHEATHING- Brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT- None
ROOF TYPE- 2 medium gables, 2 gable dormers with vents, 2 chimneys, brackets

ROOF SHEATHING- Asbestos shingle
EAVES TREATMENT- Exposed rafters, projecting eaves
WINDOWS'- 1/1 double hung, wood 4/2 metal casement, single pane in wood

ENTRY: Wood door with lights, metal screen door, glass door

PORCHES'- Open, recessed under main roof line, open wood rail, iron work rail, 
supported by 5 double wood posts with brackets 
STOREFRONTS- 

NOTABLE INTERIOR- 
OUTBUILDINGS- Unknown 
ALTERATIONS'- Stone facing to porch base

DATE - June, 1985-- 
VIEW: N, FF 
FRAME NUMBER-- 35A 
ROLL NUMBER-- E 
PHOTOGRAPHER - 
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES- 

SKETCH MAP-



SURVEY SITE: 409-21-131 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS: Hitching posts infront of house

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Good example of craftsman .design bungalow

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to residential streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE= 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas-
HISTORIC NAME'-
ADDRESS/LOCATION^ 1105 llth St.
CITY/TOWN - .Douglas.--
TAX PARCEL NUMBER- 409-21-132
OWNER- Beecroft, C.G.
OWNER ADDRESS- 1105 llth St.
CITY.-- Douglas STATE- Arizona
ZIP- 85607

COUNTY - Cochise- SURVEY SITE-- 409-21-132
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ-
TRS- T24S R28E Sec 18 SW 1/4 of NU 1/4
UTM--
HISTORIC USE- Residential
PRESENT USE- Residential
BUILDING TYPE- House
STYLE- Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE- 1921
ARCHITECT/BUILDER--.
INTEGRITY-^ Unaltered
CONDITION- Fair

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL- Brick
FOUNDATION- Concrete
WALL SHEATHING- Brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT- None
ROOF TYPE; 1 wediuw hip, 1 hip dorner with vent, 2 chimneys

ROOF SHEATHING.-- Asbestos shingle 
EAVES TREATMENT- Exposed rafters 
WINDOWS- 1 pane, arched lintels

ENTRY- 2 wood doors, lights, wetal screen door, wood screen door

PORCHES'- Open, recessed under wain roof, supported by 1 round wood colurcn and 1 
steel post 
STOREFRONTS-­ 

NOTABLE INTERIOR- 
OUTBUILDINGS- Unknown 
ALTERATIONS- None

DATE - June, 1985; 
VIEW-. L, 3/4 
FRAME NUMBER; 28A 
ROLL NUMBER; E 
PHOTOGRAPHER - 
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES-­ 

SKETCH MAP;



SURVEY SITE: 409-21-132 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION:

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Similar to other bungalow forrcs in context

CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Typical hip roof bungalow with recessed corner porch

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to residential streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 192G, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED--

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS =

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas;
HISTORIC NAME- Mahoney House
ADDRESS/LOCATION^ 1113 llth St.
CITY/TOWN - Douglas;
TAX PARCEL NUMBER-- 409-21-133
OWNER- Mahoney, A.
OWNER ADDRESS; 1113 llth St.
CITY; Douglas STATE- Arizona
ZIP; 85E07

COUNTY - Cochise; SURVEY SITE- 409-21-133
US6S QUAD - Douglas, AZ--
TRS; T24S T28E Sec 18 SW 1/4 of NW 1/4
UTM--
HISTORIC USE; Residential
PRESENT USE; Residential
BUILDING TYPE; House
STYLE-'- Classical Revival
CONSTRUCTION DATE; 1921
ARCHITECT/BUILDER;
INTEGRITY.- Moderate alterations
CONDITION; Good

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL; Brick 
FOUNDATION-. Concrete 
WALL SHEATHING; Brick 
APPLIED ORNAMENT; None 
ROOF TYPE; 4 medium hips

ROOF SHEATHING- Rolled asbestos 
EAVES TREATMENT; Exposed rafters 
WINDOWS- 1/1 double hung, wood'

ENTRY; Wood door, lights, metal screen door

PORCHES'- Recessed under main roofline, supported by S tapered wood posts, open,
screen in porch upstairs under hip
STOREFRONTS;

NOTABLE INTERIOR-­ 
OUTBUILDINGS; Unknown 
ALTERATIONS- Room projection at center of 2nd floor front

DATE - June, 1985;
VIEW-- S, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER; 30A
ROLL NUMBER; E
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES;

SKETCH MAP---
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SURVEY SITE: 409-21-133 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION: Mahoney bought house in 1927 from
Chauncy A. Freeman, Presbyterian minister, Mahoney was a master mechanic and
engineer with E.P.S.W., Mrs. Mahoney was a teacher
RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT-: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Good 2 story brick residence of Classical Revival form, 
with Bungalow detailing

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Prominent building in streetscape

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1925, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS-- 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS •

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas:
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 1119 llth St.
CITY/TOWN - Douglas:
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-21-134
OWNER- First Christian Church
OWNER ADDRESS: 1119 llth St.
CITY- Douglas STATE.- Arizona
ZIP: 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE* 409-21-134
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ---
TRS: T24S R28E Sec 18 SW 1/4 of NUI 1/4
UTM--.
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE: Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1905
ARCHITECT/BUILDER;
INTEGRITY: Minor alterations
CONDITION.-- Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Brick
FOUNDATION: Concrete
.WALL SHEATHING: Brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None
ROOF TYPE-- 1 wediurc hip, 1 gabled dorner with vent

ROOF SHEATHING: Rolled asbestos 
EAVES TREATMENT/. Exposed rafters 
WINDOWS.- 1/1 double hung, dianond pane

ENTRY- Wood door, lights, wetal screen door

PORCHES- Recessed under hip roof, supported by 4 iron work posts

STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR:
OUTBUILDINGS: Shed
ALTERATIONS: Porch supports replaced

DATE - June, 1985:
VIEW: S, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER--- 32A
ROLL NUMBER-- E
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP:



SURVEY SITE: 409-21-134 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION:

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Similar to other bungalows in context

CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Typical hip roof bungalow with recessed front porch

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to residential streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPQ INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas; 
HISTORIC NAME;
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 1123 llth St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas; 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER; 409-21-135 
OWNER.-- Will laws, Clara Brooks 
OWNER ADDRESS; 1123 llth St. 
CITY; Douglas STATE-- Arizona 
ZIP; 85607

COUNTY - Cochise; SURVEY SITE;. 409-21-135
USeS QUAD - Douglas, AZ-
TRS; T24S R28E Sec 18 SW 1/4 of NW 1/4
UTM;
HISTORIC USE; Residential
PRESENT USE; Residential
BUILDING TYPE; House
STYLE; Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE; 1917
ARCHITECT/BUILDER;
INTEGRITY; Unaltered
CONDITION; Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL; Brick
FOUNDATION; Concrete
WALL SHEATHING; Brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT; None
ROOF TYPE; 1 wediuw hip, gable dorwer with vent, chimney

ROOF SHEATHING; Rolled asbestos 
EAVES TREATMENT; Exposed rafters 
WINDOWS; 1/1 double hung, wood

ENTRY- Wood screen door

PORCHES; Recessed under hip roof, supported by 4 double posts on brick bases

STOREFRONTS;

NOTABLE INTERIOR; 
OUTBUILDINGS; Shed 
ALTERATIONS; None

DATE - June, 1985;
VIEW; S, FF
FRAME NUMBER; 33A .
ROLL NUMBER-- E
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES;

SKETCH MAP;



SURVEY SITE-- 409-21-135 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to others in its context in building
style
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE-- Typical hip roof brick bungalow with recessed front porch

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to residential streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS-' 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



BLOCK 34



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas--
HISTORIC NAME--
ADDRESS/LOCATION-- 1260 10th St.
CITY/TOWN - Douglas--
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-21-097
OWNER-- Elias, B.
OWNER ADDRESS-- 12S0 10th St.
CITY-- Douglas STATE" Arizona
ZIP-' Q5507

COUNTY - Cochise-- SURVEY SITE-- 409-21-097
USeS QUAD - Douglas, AZ--
TRS-- T24S R29E Sec 13 SW 1/4 of NW 1/4
UTM--
HISTORIC USE-- Residential
PRESENT USE-- Residential
BUILDING TYPE-- House
STYLE-- Queen Anne Revival
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1905
ARCHITECT/BUILDER--
INTEGRITY-- Moderate alterations
CONDITION-- Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL•• Brick
FOUNDATION-- Concrete
WALL SHEATHING-- Brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT-- None
ROOF TYPE-- 3 medium gables, 1 shed, brackets

ROOF SHEATHING-- Wood shingles 
EAVES TREATMENT-- Plain fascia 
WINDOWS-- 1 pane, metal casement, 1/1 double hung, wood

ENTRY-- Wood door, metal screen door

PORCHES-- 1 open, set under gable, supported by tapered wood columns

STOREFRONTS--

NOTABLE INTERIOR--
OUTBUILDINGS-- Carport, shed roof, shed
ALTERATIONS-' Window changes, stucco, bungalow porch

DATE - June, 1985:
VIEW-- N, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER-- 6
ROLL NUMBER: F
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES-•

SKETCH MAP--



SURVEY SITE-- 409-21-097 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Example of 2 story Queen Anne Revival residence with 
modifications

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to residential streetscape 
prominent building form

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED:

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 191*4, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME- 
ADDRESS /LOCATION: 1250 10th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas- 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER- 409-21-098 
•OWNER- Lucas, J.F. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 1250 10th St. 
CITY.-- Douglas STATE- Arizona 
ZIP: 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITEr 409-21-098A
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ--
TRS: T24S R28E Sec 18 SW 1/4 of NW 1/4
UTM--
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE: Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1909
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY: Minor alterations
CONDITION--. Excellent

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATER IAL -•- Br i ck
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING.-- Brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None
ROOF TYPE-- 1 steep gable, vents in gables, purlins along roof line, brackets

ROOF SHEATHING-- Asbestos shingles
EAVES TREATMENT: Exposed rafters
WINDOWS.- 1/1 double hung, wood, set in arched openings

ENTRY- Solid wood door, lights, glass, wood screen door, set in arched opening

PORCHES-' Under wain roof line, supported by 4 short, square tapered wood columns
set on brick bases and brick base wall, trellis
STOREFRONTS-­

NOTABLE INTERIOR: 
OUTBUILDINGS.-- Shed 
ALTERATIONS: Additions to rear

DATE - June, 19B5--
VIEW: S, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER- 30
ROLL NUMBER: 49
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES;

SKETCH MAP-



SURVEY SITE: 409-21-098A 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Typical side gable brick bungalow

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to residential streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas--
HISTORIC NAME--
ADDRESS/LOCATION-- 1250 1/2 10th
CITY/TOWN - Douglas-'
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-21-0988
OWNER-- Lucas, J.F.
OWNER ADDRESS-- 1250 10th St.
CITY: Douglas STATE-' Arizona
ZIP-- 85607

COUNTY - Cochise-- SURVEY SITE- 409-21-0988 
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ--

StTRS-- T24S R28E Sec 18 SW 1/4 of NW 1/4 
UTM--
HISTORIC USE-- Residential 
PRESENT USE-- Residential 
BUILDING TYPE-- House 
STYLE-- Bungalow 
CONSTRUCTION DATE-- 1909 
ARCHITECT/BUILDER: 
INTEGRITY-- Unaltered 
CONDITION-- Fair

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL-- Fra^e 
FOUNDATION-- Concrete 
WALL SHEATHING-- Stucco 
APPLIED ORNAMENT-- None 
ROOF TYPE-- 1 nediuw gable

ROOF SHEATHING-- Unknown
EAVES TREATMENT-- Exposed rafters
WINDOWS-- 1/1 double hung, wood

ENTRY-- Metal screen door

PORCHES-- Enclosed by concrete wall and trellis, recessed under main roof

STOREFRONTS ••

NOTABLE INTERIOR--
OUTBUILDINGS-- Unknown
ALTERATIONS-- Lattice porch enclosure

DATE - June, 1985--
VIEW-- N, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER-- 9
ROLL NUMBER: F
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES--

SKETCH MAP--



SURVEY SITE: 409-21-098B 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS-­ 

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT' Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Typical 1 story front gable bungalow with corner porch

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL =

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to residential streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES-- Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS =

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE= 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas; 
.HISTORIC NAME;
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 1224 10th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas--- 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER; 409-21-101 
.OWNER.- -Gregory, M. & M. 
OWNER ADDRESS; 1224 10th St. 
CITY--- Douglas STATE-- Arizona 
ZIP; S5807

COUNTY - Cochise; SURVEY SITE> 409-21-101
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ;
TRS; T24S R28E Sec 18 SW 1/4 of NW 1/4
UTM;
HISTORIC USE; Residential
PRESENT USE!- Residential
BUILDING TYPE; House
STYLE; Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE; 1915
ARCHITECT/BUILOER;
INTEGRITY; Major alterations
CONDITION; Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL; Cast stone
FOUNDATION- Concrete
WALL SHEATHING; Brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT; None
ROOF TYPE; 1 wediuw gable, 1 low hip, interior brick chinney

ROOF SHEATHING; Rolled asbestos 
EAVES TREATMENT; Exposed rafters 
.WINDOWS; £/6 double hung, wood

ENTRY; Paneled wood door, lights, glass, wood screen door 

PORCHES-- Extension of gable, enclosed with brick and iron work 

STOREFRONTS;

NOTABLE INTERIOR;
OUTBUILDINGS; Vernadah, shed roof
ALTERATIONS.- Additions, entry modified

DATE - June, 1985;
VIEW; N, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER; 32
ROLL NUMBER; 49
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES;

SKETCH MAP;



SURVEY SITE: 409-21-101 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE-- Large bungalow modified

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

.DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to residential streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDIMS FORM SKPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas-- 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION-- 1208 10th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas-- 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER- 409-21-102 
OWNER-- Boatner, J.J. & C. 
OWNER ADDRESS-- 1050 Florida 
CITY-- Douglas STATE-- Arizona 
ZIP-- 85E07

COUNTY - Cochise-- SURVEY SITE--. 409-21-102
USeS QUAD - Douglas, AZ •
TRS-- T24S R28E Sec 18 SW 1/4 of NW 1/4
UTM--
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE-- Residential
BUILDING TYPE-- House
STYLE-- Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE-- 1917
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY-- Unaltered
CONDITION-- Excellent

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL-' Brick
FOUNDATI ON -• Cone ret e
WALL SHEATHING-- Brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT-- None
ROOF TYPE-- 3 rcediurc gables, exterior brick chiwney

ROOF SHEATHING-' Asbestos
EAVES TREATMENT-- Exposed rafters, projecting eaves
WINDOWS-- Double hung

ENTRY-- Paneled wood door, lights, glass, netal screen door

PORCHES-- Set under gable, supported by 8 short square wood columns set on brick
bases and brick wall
STOREFRONTS--

NOTABLE INTERIOR--
OUTBUILDINGS •• Shed, carport, supported by 4 short wood columns on brick bases
ALTERATIONS-- None

DATE - June, 1985--
VIEW-- N, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER.-- 33
ROLL NUMBER-- 49
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES--

SKETCH MAP--



SURVEY SITE: 409-21-102 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Typical single front gable bungalow

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to bungalow streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDINS FORM SHPQ INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas-- 
HISTORIC NAME-- Levy House 
ADDRESS/LOCATION-- 1200 10th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas-- 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-21-103 
OWNER: Boatner, J.J. & C. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 1200 10th St. 
CITY-- Douglas STATE-- Arizona 
ZIP-- 95607

COUNTY - Cochise-- SURVEY SITE-'- 409-21-103
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ--
TRS-- T24S R28E Sec 18 SW 1/4 of NW 1/4
UTM--
HISTORIC USE-- Residential
PRESENT USE-- Residential
BUILDING TYPE-- House
STYLE-- Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE-- 1917
ARCHITECT/BUILDER--
INTEGRITY: Unaltered
CONDITION-- Excellent

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL-- Brick
FOUNDATION-- Concrete
WALL SHEATHING-- Brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT-- None
ROOF TYPE-- 2 low gables, exterior brick chimney

ROOF SHEATHING-- Asbestos shingles
EAVES TREATMENT-- Plain fascia, projecting eaves
WINDOWS-- 1/1 double hung, wood, 8/1

ENTRY•• 2 paneled wood doors, lights, glass, iron work screen door 

PORCHES-- Set under front gable supported by 4 large brick columns 

STOREFRONT S--

NOTABLE INTERIOR-- 
OUTBUILDINGS-- Shed 
ALTERATIONS-- None

DATE - June, 1985:
VIEW-- N, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER: 34
ROLL NUMBER: 49
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES--

SKETCH MAP--



SURVEY SITE: 409-21-103 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE= Good 1 story low profile bungalow

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to bungalow streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT-- Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS =

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPG INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas; 
HISTORIC NAME- 
ADDRESS /LOCATION: 1201 llth St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas; 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-21-104 
OWNER- Jernigran, W.H. & J.E. 
OWNER ADDRESS; 1201 llth St. 
CITY- Douglas STATE.- Arizona 
ZIP; 85E07

COUNTY - Cochise; SURVEY SITE-- 409-21-104
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ;
TRS; T24S R28E Sec 18 SW 1/4 of NW 1/4
UTM;
HISTORIC USE; Residential
PRESENT USE; Residential
BUILDING TYPE; House
STYLE: Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE; 1918
ARCHITECT/BUILDER;
INTEGRITY; Major alterations
CONDITION; Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL;- Brick
FOUNDATI ON -- C cncre t e
•WALL SHEATHING; Brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT; None
ROOF TYPE; 2 medium gables, 2 exterior brick chimneys, brackets

ROOF SHEATHING; Rolled asbestos 
EAVES TREATMENT; Exposed rafters 
WINDOWS; Double hung, casement, wood

ENTRY; Wood door, lights, metal screen door

PORCHES; Recessed under gable, supported fay tapered brick columns

STOREFRONTS;

.NOTABLE INTERIOR;
OUTBUILDINGS; Shed
ALTERATIONS; Front porch infill, side porch enclosed

DATE - June, 1985;
VIEW; S, FF
FRAME NUMBER; 1
ROLL NUMBER; 54
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES;

SKETCH MAP;



SURVEY SITE: 409-21-104 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscap.e

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Typical double gable bungalow with enclosed porch

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to residential streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE-- NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE= 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPG INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME- 
ADDRESS /LOCATION; 1215 llth St. 
.CITY/TOWN - Douglas; 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER; 409-21-105
-OWNER-- Essing, O.J.
•OWNER ADDRESS; 1215 llth St. 
CITY-- Douglas STATE-- Arizona 
ZIP; 85E07

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE*- 403-21-105
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ;
TRS; T24S R28E Sec 18 SW 1/4 of NW 1/4
UTM;
HISTORIC USE; Residential
PRESENT USE; Residential
BUILDING TYPE; House
STYLE; Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE; 1915
ARCHITECT/BUILDER;
INTEGRITY; Unaltered
CONDITION; Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL; Eric*.
FOUNDATION; Concrete
WALL SHEATHING; Brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT; Tinhering
ROOF TYPE; 2 wediun cross-gables, interior brick chircney, brackets

ROOF SHEATHING; Rolled asbestos 
EAVES TREATMENT; Exposed rafters 
WINDOWS; 1/1 double hung, wood

ENTRY; Wood door, lights, wood screen door

'PORCHES; Gable over entry, supported by 2 sets of triple wood columns set on
brick bases
STOREFRONTS;

NOTABLE INTERIOR; 
OUTBUILDINGS; Shed 
ALTERATIONS; None

DATE - June, 1985;
VIEW- S, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER; 2
ROLL NUMBER.- 54
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES'-

SKETCH MAP;



SURVEY SITE: 409-21-105 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS'-

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Good example of cross gable bungalow

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Relates to bungalow streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES-- Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 192B, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS =

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE= 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPQ INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME- 
ADDRESS /LOCATION: 1223 llth St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-21-107 
OWNER: Laird, E.S. & M.F. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 2635 12th St. 
.CITY- Douglas STATE: Arizona 
ZIP: 85S07

COUNTY - Cochise: 
L'SGS QUAD - Douglas

SURVEY SITE.
, AZ:

409-21-107

TRS: T24S R28E Sec 18 SW 1/4 of NW 1/4
UTM-
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE: Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1915
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY: Unaltered
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL • Bri c k
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None
RQQF TYPE: 1 wediure hip, exterior brick chinney, vents in hip darners

ROOF SHEATHING: Rolled asbestos 
EAVES TREATMENT: Exposed rafters 
WINDOWS: 1/1 double hung, wood

ENTRY: Paneled wood door, netal screen door

PORCHES- Recessed under wain roof line, supported by 4 wood columns on brick
bases
STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR: 
OUTBUILDINGS: None 
ALTERATIONS: None

DATE - June, 1985:
VIEW-- S, FF
FRAME NUMBER: 4
ROLL NUMBER: 54
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP:



SURVEY SITE: 409-21-107 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION:

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Typical hip roof brick bungalow 

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL =

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to residential streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas:
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION; 1245 llth St.
CITY/TOWN - Douglas;
TAX PARCEL NUMBER; 409-21-108
OWNER- Bavido & Ballesteros
OWNER ADORESS• 1245 llth St.
CITY.- Douglas STATE-- Arizona
ZIP--- £5607

COUNTY - Cochise; SURVEY SITE- 409-21-108
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ;
TRS; T24S R28E Sec 18 SW 1/4 of NW 1/4
UTM;
HISTQRIC USE; Residential '
PRESENT USE; Residential
BUILDING TYPE; House
STYLE; Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE; 1912
ARCHITECT/BUILDER;
INTEGRITY; Unaltered
CONDITION.- Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL; Brick
FOUNDATION; Concrete
WALL SHEATHING; Brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT; Timbering
ROOF TYPE; 1 nediurc gable, 2 interior brick chiwneys, vents, brackets

ROOF SHEATHING.-- Rolled asbestos 
EAVES TREATMENT; Exposed rafters 
WINDOWS.- 1/1 double hung, wood

ENTRY; Wood door, lights, wood screen door

PORCHES; Set under gable, supported by wood coluwns, trellis

STOREFRONTS;

NOTABLE INTERIOR;
OUTBUILDIN G S; Garage
ALTERATIONS; None ....._.... . .._ . ..._.._-._.-...—.———

DATE - June, 1985; 
VIEW/- S, 3/4 
FRAME NUMBER; 5 
ROLL NUMBER; 54 
'HOTOGRAPHER - 
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES;

SKETCH MAP;



SURVEY SITE: 409-21-108 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Typical double gable brick bungalow

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to bungalow streetscape

CONTEXT; Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS•• 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS =

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHP-0 INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME- 
ADDRESS /LOCATION^ 1249-1251 llth 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas; 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-21-109 
•OWNER: Friskey, I. & Jorenby, M. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 1249 llth St. 
CITY: Douglas STATE: Arizona 
ZIP: £5607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE> 409-21-103
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ'
TRS; T24S R28E Sec 18 SW 1/4 of NW 1/4
UTM--
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE: Duplex
STYLE-- Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1915
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY: Unaltered
CONDITION: -Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Brick
FOUNOATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None
POOF TYPE: 3 wediuw gables, vents

ROOF SHEATHING: Rolled asbestos
EAVES TREATMENT--- Exposed rafters, projecting eaves
WINDOWS-- 1/1 double hung, wood

ENTRY.- 2 wood doors, lights, wetal screen doors

PORCHES-- Set under 2 gables, supported by 4 wood tapered columns set on brick
bases
STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR-
OUTBUILDINGS.- Unknown
ALTERATIONS: None ___. _

DATE - June, 1985:
VIEW: S, FF
FRAME NUMBER: £
POLL NUMBER: 54
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP:



SURVEY SITE: 409-21-109 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Good example of bungalow duplex of brick

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL;

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to bungalow streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS--

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INUENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INUENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas:
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 12S5 llth St.
.CITY/TOWN - Douglas:
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-21-11®
OWNER.- Owens, A.O.
OWNER ADDRESS: 1255 llth St.
CITY: Douglas STATE- Arizona
ZIP: B5G07

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE-- 409-21-110
USSS QUAD - Douglas, AZ---
TRS: T24S R28E Sec 18 SW 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM:
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE: Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1915
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY: Minor alterations
CONDITION--- Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Brick
FOUNDATION: Concrete
.WALL SHEATHING: Brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None
ROOF TYPE: 2 wediun gables, interior brick chimney, vents, brakcets

.ROOF SHEATHING: Rolled asbestos 
EAVES TREATMENT: Exposed rafters 
.WINDOWS.- 4/1 double hung, wood

ENTRY' Wood door, lights, wood screen door

PORCHES- Under gable and flat roof, supported by 4 iron work porch poles

STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR.--
OUTBUILDINGS: Shed
ALTERATIONS: Porch supports changed, shutters

DATE - June, 19B5-
UIEW: S, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER- 7
ROLL NUMBER: 54
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP:



SURVEY SITE: 409-21-110 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT': Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Typical double gable bungalow with modifications

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL=

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL =

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to bungalow streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT-- Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS•• 

LISTED-- DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPQ INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME- 
ADDRESS /LOCATION^ 1289 llth St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-21-111 
-OWNER; Glick, Anna 
OWNER ADDRESS: 1269 llth St. 
CITY.-- Douglas STATE-•- Arizona 
ZIP-- 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE- 409-21-111
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ:
TRS: T24S R28E Sec 18 SW 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM:
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE-- Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1910
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY: Unaltered
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Brick
FOUNDATION: Concre te
WALL SHEATHIMG: Brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None
ROOF TYPE-- 1 wediun gable, interior brick chinney, 3 vents, brackets

ROOF SHEATHING: Asbestos shingles
EAVES TREATMENT: Exposed rafters, projecting eaves
WINDOWS: 1/1 double hung, fixed, wood

ENTRY: Wood door set in arched opening, wood screen door 

PORCHES: Under wain roof line, supported by 2 brick posts 

STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR: 
OUTBUILDINGS--- Shed 
ALTERATIONS: None

DATE - June, 1985:
VIEW: S, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER: 8
ROLL NUMBER: 54
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP:



SURVEY SITE: 409-21-111 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION:

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Typical single front gable bungalow 

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to residential streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS =

SURVEYOR-- Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



BLOCK 41



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas:
HISTORIC NAME'- Adanson House
ADDRESS/LOCATION-- 12B0 llth St.
CITY/TOWN - Douglas--
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-20-019
OWNER- Rocha, M.C.
OWNER ADDRESS' 1260 llth St.
CITY'- Douglas STATE- Arizona
ZIP-- 85607

COUNTY - Cochise- SURVEY SITE^ 409-20-019
US6S QUAD - Douglas, AZ •-
TRS-- T24S R2BE Sec 18 NW 1/4 of NW 1/4
UTM--
HISTORIC USE- Residential
PRESENT USE-- Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE •• Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE'- 1920
ARCHITECT/BUILDER-
INTEGRITY-- Unaltered
CONDITION-- Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL'- Brick
FOUNDATION-- Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT-- Square headed palladian notif in porch gable
ROOF TYPE'- 2 nediurc gables, 1 exterior brick chinney, 1 interior brick chironey,
vents
ROOF SHEATHING-- Asbestos
EAVES TREATMENT•• Exposed rafters, plain fascia, wood shingle pediment, brackets
WINDOWS-- 4/1 double hung, wood, awning on side windows

ENTRY- Paneled wood door, 1 light, wood screen door, wood fraf.e

PORCHES: Open, closed rail, wood shingle pediment, brick piers, concrete cap

STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR.-- 
OUTBUILDINGS: Guest house 
ALTERATIONS'- None

DATE - June, 1985=
VIEW-- N, FF
FRAME NUMBER-- 17
ROLL NUMBER- 51
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES•-

SKETCH MAP--



SURVEY SITE: 409-20-019 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS'-

SIGNIFICANCE: Strectscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION: Dr Adamson lived here late in his life

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT- Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Typical double gable fronted brick and shingle bungalow

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Architecture compatible

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 192G, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE; 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas; 
HISTORIC NAME--
ADDRESS/LOCATION^ 1244 llth St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas •• 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-20-021 
OWNER' de la Torre, C. & M.D.R. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 1244 llth St. 
CITY-- Douglas STATE: Arizona 
ZIP; 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITEi 409-20-021
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ--
TRS- T24S R28E Sec 18 NW 1/4 of NW 1/4
UTM '-
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE- Residential
BUILDING TYPE- House
STYLE-- Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE: pre 1914
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY- Minor alterations
CONDITION-- 6ood

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Brick
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Stucco, water table wood
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None
ROOF TYPE-- 1 medium hip, vents

ROOF SHEATHING: Asbestos shingles 
EAVES TREATMENT: Boxed cornice 
WINDOWS'- 1/1 double hung, wood frame

ENTRY'- Wood door, metal screen door, wood frame

PORCHES'- Hip roof, clapboard rail, open, 1/2 closed rail, triple columns on
pedestal
STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR-­ 
OUTBUILDINGS: Large guest house, garage 
ALTERATIONS-- Carport added

DATE - June, 1985:
VIEW: N, FF
FRAME NUMBER: 15
ROLL NUMBER-- 51
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES-­

SKETCH MAP:



SURVEY SITE: 409-20-021 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape, architecture

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Interesting example of hip roof bungalow with classical 
characteristics

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Architecture contributes, architecture 
coropat ible

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED:

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 192B, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:'

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: B/85 FORM COMPLETED•• 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME--
ADDRESS/LQCATION: 1240 llth St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas^ 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-20-022 
OWNER' Mendez, Maraa N. 
OWNER ADDRESS-- 1240 llth St. 
CITY-- Douglas STATE- Arizona 
ZIP-- 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE> 409-20-022
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ.-•
TRS: T24S R28E Sec 18 SW 1/4 of NW 1/4
UTM--
HISTORIC USE- Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE- House
STYLE'- Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE"
ARCHITECT/BUILDER-
INTEGRITY- Unaltered
CONDITION: Good

ca. 1920

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL'- Brick 
FOUNDATION- Concrete 
UALL SHEATHING-- Stucco 
APPLIED ORNAMENT-- None 
ROOF TYPE-- 1 flat

ROOF SHEATHING: Rolled asbestos
EAVES TREATMENT- Parapet with cap row, flat pent roof
WINDOWS: 1/1, 6/1 double hung, wood frame, segmental arched openings

ENTRY-- Wood door, wood screen door, wood franc, arched lintel

PORCHES'- Open, closed rail, elephantine square columns on pedestal, concrete
cap, parapet roof, cap row, brick shed roof surround
STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR-- 
OUTBUILDINGS: Garage 
ALTERATIONS'- None

DATE - June, 1985:
VIEW: N, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER- 14
ROLL NUMBER-- 51
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES'-

SKETCH MAP'-



SURVEY SITE: 409-20-022 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Good example of 1 story flat roof bungalow with prairie 
style characteristics

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Architecture compatibility with other 
bungalows

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED:

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 192G, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS-­ 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS =

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE= 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas- 
HISTORIC NAME--
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 1220 llth St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas •• 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER' 409-20-023 
OWNER •• Conuell, Linda Irene 
OWNER ADDRESS- 1220 llth St. 
CITY- Douglas STATE" Arizona 
ZIP: 85607

COUNTY - Cochise-- SURVEY SITE;_ 409-20-023
USeS QUAD - Douglas, AZ•
TRS-- T24S R28E Sec 18 SW 1/4 of NW 1/4
UTM--
HISTORIC USE' Residential <•
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE'- Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE; 1917
ARCHITECT/BUILDER--
INTEGRITY: Unaltered
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL'- Brick
FOUNDATION-- Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT: Trellis at porch
ROOF TYPE'- 3 nediurc gables, vents

ROOF SHEATHING: Rolled asbestos
EAVES TREATMENT: Exposed rafters, plain fascia, wood shingle pediment
WINDOWS'- 1/1 double hung, fixed, wood, diamond pattern on front segnental arched
openings
ENTRY'- Solid wood door, lights, oval beveled light, arched doorway, wood screen
door
PORCHES'- Open, no rail, piers, nediuro gable, wood pedinent, vent, pergola

STOREFRONTS-­

NOTABLE INTERIOR.-- 
OUTBUILDINGS'- None 
ALTERATIONS: None

DATE - June, 1965:
VIEW-- N, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER'- 13
ROLL NUMBER-- 51
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP:



SURVEY SITE: 409-20-023 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential 
development in Douglas 
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Typical 1 story double gable fronted brick and shingle 
bungalow

MAJOR. ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL =

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Architecture compatible with other bungalows

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 192B, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas •- 
HISTORIC NAME.'
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 1214 llth St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER= 409-20-024 
OWNER-- Cabarga, E. & B.S. 
OWNER ADDRESS^ 1214 llth St. 
CITY-- Douglas STATE'- Arizona 
ZIP- 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE'- 409-20-024
USeS QUAD - Douglas, AZ •
TRS- T24S R28E Sec 18 SW 1/4 of NW 1/4
UTM--
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE- Residential
BUILDING TYPE-- House
STYLE: Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE- 1915
ARCHITECT/BUILDER-
INTEGRITY: Unaltered
CONDITION: .Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL" Brick
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT- None
ROOF TYPE: 3 nediun gables, interior brick chimney

ROOF SHEATHING: Rolled asbestos
EAVES TREATMENT'- Exposed rafters, .plain fascia
WINDOWS: 1/1 diamond, double hung, caseroent, wood frane, segmental arches,
decorative side panels
ENTRY'- Paneled wood, 6 lights, wood screen door, wood frame

PORCHES'- Open, no rail, brick piers, wood clapboard, gable infill, wood vent 

STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR-- 
OUTBUILDINGS'- Metal shed 
ALTERATIONS'- None

DATE - June, 1985: 
VIEW: N, 3/4 
FRAME NUMBER-- 12 
ROLL NUMBER'- 51 
PHOTOGRAPHER - 
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES-­ 

SKETCH MAP:



SURVEY SITE: 409-20-024 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE; Typical 1 story bungalow with double gable front

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Architecture compatible with other bungalows

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert 5. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

f ,. • f••-.- *, -. J: - . It;.,
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HISTORIC USE- Residential 
PRESENT USE- Residential 
BUILDING TYPE: House 
STYLE--- Bungalow 
CONSTRUCTIOIt D ATE,-: f 1913 
ARCHITECT/BUILDER- - 
INTEGRITY- Moderate alterations 
CONDITION-- Good

.-DESCRIPTION

MATERIAL- Brick ,
Concrete :

WALL SHEir^ING• : Siucco- over
APPLIlf I^AIIENT- None : T l.f f T^ 
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DATE - 
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SURVEY SITE: 409-20-025 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION:

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Good example of 1 story brick bungalow with side gable roof 
and recessed porch

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Architecture compatible with other bungalows

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 192B, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME-
ADDRESS/LOCATION- 1200 llth St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas-- 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER- 409-20-026 
OWNER- Isselbacher, S. & A.S. 
OWNER ADDRESS- 1200 llth St. 
CITY- Douglas STATE-- Arizona 
ZIP- 85607

COUNTY - Cochise- SURVEY SITE-i 409-20-026
•USeS QUAD - Douglas, AZ •-
TRS; T24S R28E Sec 18 SW 1/4 of NW 1/4
UTM--
HISTQRIC USE- Residential <
PRESENT USE-- Residential
BUILDING TYPE- House
STYLE.- Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE'- 1915
ARCHITECT/BUILDER--
INTEGRITY- Unaltered
CONDITION- Excellent

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL'- Brick
FOUNDATION-- Concrete
WALL SHEATHING/- Brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT- None
ROOF TYPE- 1 Medium hip, 1 wediuw gable, 2 interior brick chimneys, gable dorner
with vents
ROOF SHEATHING- Rolled asbestos
EAVES TREATMENT- Exposed rafters
WINDOWS- 10/1 double hung, wood

ENTRY.-- 3 solid wood doors, oval lights, wood screen door

PORCHES- Set under gable, supported by 5 square tapered wood coluwns and stucco
base wall
STOREFRONTS'

NOTABLE INTER I OR •- 
OUTBUILDINGS; Garage 
ALTERATIONS- None

DATE - June, 1985^
VIEW- N, FF
FRAME NUMBER' 10
ROLL NUMBER- 51
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES.

SKETCH MAP-'-



SURVEY SITE: 409-20-026 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION: Charles Iverson, engineer E.P.S.W.

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Good example of 1 story brick bungalow with hip and side 
gable roof and partially wrapped recessed porch

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Architecture compatible with other bungalows

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 192G, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION-- 1205 12th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER- 409-20-027 
OWNER'- Welsh, Patricia A. 
OWNER ADDRESS-- 1205 12th St. 
CITY.: Douglas STATE- Arizona 
ZIP- 85507

COUNTY - Cochise- SURVEY SITE:- 409-20-027
US6S QUAD - Douglas, AZ •
TRS-- T24S R28E Sec 18 NW 1/4 of NW 1/4
UTM:
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE.: Residential.
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE- Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE- 1920
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY; Minor alterations
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL'- Brick
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING- Stucco
APPLIED ORNAMENT.: None
ROOF TYPE: Hipped with dormer, 1 brick chimney, 1 stone chimney

ROOF SHEATHING-- Asphalt shingle
EAVES TREATMENT: Exposed rafters
WINDOWS^ 1/1 wood frame, diamond leaded glass in one

ENTRY'- Wood frame, wood door, 6 lights

PORCHES^ Open, open rail, spooled columns on hipped roof, pedestal, paired at 
left corner 
STOREFRONTS •-

NOTABLE INTERIOR--
OUTBUILDINGS'- Garage
ALTERATIONS-- Window enclosed on side

DATE - June, 1985-- 
VIEW-. S, FF 
FRAME NUMBER: 22A 
ROLL NUMBER: £ 
PHOTOGRAPHER - 
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES-­ 

SKETCH MAP--



SURVEY SITE: 409-20-027 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Good example of Bungalow hip roof brick bungalow with 
partially recessed corner porch

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to the streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT"EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas- 
HISTORIC NAME--
ADDRESS/LOCATIQN- 1209 12th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER-- 409-20-028 
OWNER; Diaz, D.H. & F.H.N. 
OWNER ADDRESS-- 1209 12th St. 
CITY-- Douglas STATE'- Arizona 
ZIP- B5B07

COUNTY - Cochise; SURVEY SITE^ 409-20-028
US6S QUAD - Douglas, AZ ••
TRS-- T24S R28E Sec 18 NW 1/4 of NW 1/4
UTM.--
HISTORIC USE- Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE- House
STYLE.-- Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE' 1918
ARCHITECT/BUILDER-
INTEGRITY.-- Unaltered
CONDITION-- Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL'- Brick
FOUNDATION-- Concrete
WALL SHEATHING/- Brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT- None
ROOF TYPE- 1 medium gable, hip dormer, 1 cnimney

ROOF SHEATHING^ Rolled asbestos
EAVES TREATMENT-- Boxed cornice, flat soffit
WINDOWS-- 1/1 segmental arched, double hung, wood

ENTRY- Wood door, wood screen door

PORCHES: Open, closed rail, supported by 4 square short tapered wood columns on 
brick bases, panel lintel 
STOREFRONTS •-

NOTABLE INTERIOR: 
OUTBUILDINGS-- Garage 
ALTERATIONS-- None

DATE - June, 1985: 
VIEW-- S, 3/4 
FRAME NUMBER- 29 
ROLL NUMBER.;- 53 
PHOTOGRAPHER - 
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES- 

SKETCH MAP--

-.;£.



SURVEY SITE: 409-20-028 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE-- Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT^ Relates to early 20th century development in
Douglas
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Good example of hip roof brick bungalow with full width 
recessed front porch

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Architecturally compatible with streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED--

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE= 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INUENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INUENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME- 
ADDRESS /LOCATION^ 1221 12th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas-- 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER-- 409-20-029 
OWNER.-- Moredich, N.F. 
OWNER ADDRESS- 1221 12th St. 
CITY- Douglas STATE • Arizona 
ZIP- 85607

COUNTY - Cochise- SURVEY SITE'- 409-20-029
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ:
TRS- T24S R28E Sec 18 NW 1/4 of NW 1/4
UTM:
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE-- Residential
BUILDING TYPE-- House
STYLE'- Spanish Colonial Revival
CONSTRUCTION DATE: pre 1929
ARCHITECT/BUILDER'-
INTEGRITY.-- Unaltered
CONDITION- Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Cast stone
FOUNDATION- Concrete
WALL SHEATHING-- Stucco
APPLIED ORNAMENT- Wing arch extends fron side elevations
ROOF TYPE- 1 flat, exterior stucco chimney, vents, parapet

ROOF SHEATHING-- Unknown
EAVES TREATMENT- Parapet with 3 round vents
WINDOWS: 8/8 casenent, wood

ENTRY-- Paneled wood door, lights, glass, wood screen door

PORCHES: Shed awning with clay tile over entry, supported by wall mounted
braces, arched entry
STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR-­ 
OUTBUILDINGS-- Garage 
ALTERATIONS- None

DATE - June, 1985-- 
VIEW: S, FF 
FRAME NUMBER-- 28 
ROLL NUMBER- 53 
PHOTOGRAPHER - 
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES-­ 

SKETCH MAP:



SURVEY SITE: 409-20-029 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Typical Spanish Colonial revival bungalow

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL: Concrete block

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Streetscape compatible

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS •

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas- 
HISTORIC NAME--
ADDRESS/LOCATION-- 1243 12th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas^ 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER- 409-20-030 
OWNER- Brown, E. & A.M. 
OWNER ADDRESS^ 1243 12th St. 
CITY'- Douglas STATE; Arizona 
ZIP: 850E07

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-20-030
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ.--
TRS: T24S R2BE Sec 18 NW 1/4 of NW 1/4
UTM--
HISTORIC USE-- Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE- Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1915
ARCHITECT/BUILDER/-
INTEGRITY- Minor alterations
CONDITION-- Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL'- Ashlar stone
FOUNDATION-- Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Ashlar stone
APPLIED ORNAMENT- None
ROOF TYPE'- 2 wediun gables, exterior brick chifiney, vent in top of gable

ROOF SHEATHING-- Asbestos shingles
EAVES TREATMENT- Exposed rafters, plain fascia
WINDOWS'- 1/1 double hung, wood, concrete lintel and sill

ENTRY: Wood door, wetal screen door 

PORCHES'- Set under gable, screened in 

STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR: 
OUTBUILDINGS' Carport, garage 
ALTERATIONS'- Carport

DATE - June, 1985: 
VIEW- S, FF 
FRAME NUMBER'- 27 
ROLL NUMBER-- 53 
PHOTOGRAPHER - 
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES- 

SKETCH MAP--



SURVEY SITE: 409-20-030 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

£

SIGNIFICANCE-- Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION:

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Single 1 story double gable fronted bungalow of cast stone 

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL: Ashlar stone

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Streetscape compatibility

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers .

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

———————————————————— _

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & AS.SOC. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas=
HISTORIC NAME.--
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 1247 12th St.
CITY/TOWN - Douglas:
TAX PARCEL NUMBER'- 409-20-031
OWNER-- Levario, E.N.
OWNER ADDRESS-- 1247 12th St.
CITY-- Douglas STATE = Arizona
IIP-- 85607

COUNTY - Cochise- SURVEY SITE--. 409-20-031
US6S QUAD - Douglas, AZ'-
TRS-- T24S R28E Sec 18 NW 1/4 of NW 1/4
UTM:

HISTORIC USE- Residential 
PRESENT USE- Residential 
BUILDING TYPE-- House 
STYLE-- Bungalow 
CONSTRUCTION DATE' 1915 
ARCHITECT/BUILDER- 
INTEGRITY; Unaltered 
CONDITION^ Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL.-- Ashlar stone
FOUNDATION^ Concrete
WALL SHEATHING-- Ashlar stone
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None
ROOF TYPE: 2 medium gables, 1 medium hip, exterior brick chimney, vents in 2 hip
dormers
ROOF SHEATHING- Rolled asbestos
EAVES TREATMENT- Exposed rafters, plain fascia
WILLOWS: 1/1 double hung, fixed, wood, concrete lintel and sill, trellis,
shut ters
ENTRY-- Wood door

PORCHES: Set under gable, supported by square cast stone columns 

STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR: 
OUTBUILDINGS'- Shed 
ALTERATIONS: None

DATE - June, 1985 •- 
VIEW-- S, 3/4 
FRAME NUMBER-- 26 
ROLL NUMBER- 53 
PHOTOGRAPHER - 
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES-­ 

SKETCH MAP:



SURVEY SITE: 409-20-031 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS =

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION:

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Good example of 1 1/2 story cast stone bungalow with cross 
gable roof

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Architecture compatible

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS-' 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

. 
SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE= 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas'
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION • 1255 12th St.
CITY/TOWN - Douglas^
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-20-033
OWNER-- Otero, F. & P.
OWNER ADDRESS: 1255 12th St.
CITY-- Douglas STATE: Arizona
ZIP- 85607

COUNTY - Cochise- SURVEY SITE: 409-20-033
USeS QUAD - Douglas, AZ--
TRS-- T24S R28E Sec 18 NW 1/4 of NW 1/4
UTM--
HISTORIC USE: Residential <
PRESENT USE- Residential
BUILDING TYPE; House
STYLE: Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE- Ca. 1915
ARCHITECT/BUILDER.--
INTEGRITY- Unaltered
CONDITION-- Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL'- Ashlar block
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING- Cast stone
APPLIED ORNAMENT-- None
ROOF TYPE'- 2 medium gables, 1 medium shed

ROOF SHEATHING: Asbestos
EAVES TREATMENT: Exposed rafters
WINDOWS: 1/1 double hung, wood frame, concrete lintel and sill

ENTRY: Wood door, metal screen door 

PORCHES'- Set under separate gable roof 

STOREFRONTS'-

NOTABLE INTERIOR: 
OUTBUILDINGS.-- None 
ALTERATIONS: None

DATE - June, 1985-
VIEW: S, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER'- 24
ROLL NUMBER'- 53
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES-

SKETCH MAP:
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SURVEY SITE: 409-20-033 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS ••

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Typical 1 story double gable front bungalow of cast stone

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Architecture compatibility

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 192B, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INUENTORY MO.

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas- 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION-- 11B2 Camellia 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas- 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-20-034 
OWNER- Gehrisch, Alice L. 
OWNER ADDRESS^ 1277 12th St. 
CITY- Douglas STATE' Arizona 
ZIP: 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE'- 409-20-0346
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ.-•
TRS: T24S R28E Sec 18 NW 1/4 of NW 1/4
UTM:
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE- House
STYLE: Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE'- 1927
ARCHITECT/BUILDER-
INTEGRITY: Minor alterations
CONDITION: .Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Wood frame
FOUNDATION-- Concrete
WALL SHEATHING-- Wood
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None
ROOF TYPE'- Medium gable, 2 gabled dormers with windows

ROOF SHEATHING-- Rolled asphalt 
EAVES TREATMENT: Exposed rafters 
WINDOWS'- 4/1 hinged, wood

ENTRY: Solid wood door, 2 side lights, iron grid screen

PORCHES'- Recessed, open rail, iron grid work posts with shed roof

STOREFRONTS--

NOTABLE INTERIOR- 
OUTBUILDINGS-- Garage 
ALTERATIONS'- Carport to side, porch supports

DATE - June, 1985:
VIEW-- S, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER- 25A
ROLL NUMBER-- E
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES•-

SKETCH MAP:



.SURVEY SITE: 409-20-034B 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetseape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Good example of a broad side gable frame bungalow with 
paired attic gables and projecting flat roof porch

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL: Frame bungalow

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to residential streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 192B, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS-• 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS =

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



BLOCK 42



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas;
HISTORIC NAME.--
ADDRESS/LOCATION-- 1188 llth St.
CITY/TOWN - Douglas--
TAX PARCEL NUMBER- 409-20-036
OWNER- Swigart, H.R.
OWNER ADDRESS- 1188 llth St.
CITY.-- Douglas STATE'- Arizona
ZIP- 85607

COUNTY - Cochise; SURVEY SITE^ 409-20-036
USeS QUAD - Douglas, AZ.--
TRS; T24S R28E Sec 18 SW 1/4 of NW 1/4
UTM-

HISTORIC USE- Residential
PRESENT USE- Residential
BUILDING TYPE- House
STYLE-; Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE; 1912
ARCHITECT/BUILDER.:
INTEGRITY- Minor alterations
CONDITION-- Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL- Brick
FOUNDATION- Concrete
WALL SHEATHING- Brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT- None
ROOF TYPE-- 2 steep gables, 1 nediur, shed, purlins along roof line

ROOF SHEATHING- Rolled asbestos
EAVES TREATMENT• Exposed rafters, plain fascia, brackets at gable
WINDOWS' 1/1 double hung, wood

ENTRY- Solid wood door, netal screen door

PORCHES- Under front gable, supported by sets of triple and slender double 
square wood posts, wetal rail, stucco gable infill 
STOREFRONTS- 

NOTABLE INTERIOR-- 
OUTBUILDINGS- Garage 
ALTERATIONS.-- Porch rail

DATE - June, 1985--
VIEW-- N, FF
FRAME NUMBER- 8
ROLL NUMBER- 51
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES'

SKETCH MAP-



SURVEY SITE: 409-20-036 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE= Typical 1 story side gable bungalow with gable porch 
extension

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Architecture compatible with other bungalows

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE'- 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas; 
.HISTORIC NAME- Dowel 1 House 
ADDRESS/LOCATION- 1144 llth St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas- 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER; 409-20-037 
OWNER; BeItran, Fernando R. 
OWNER ADDRESS; 1144 llth St. 
CITY.: Douglas STATE'- Arizona 
ZIP- 85607

COUNTY - Cochise; SURVEY SITE> 409-20-037
USG5 QUAD - Douglas, AZ'-
TRS: T24S R28E Sec 18 Sw 1/4 of NW 1/4
UTM--
HISTORIC USE- Residential
PRESENT USE; Residential
BUILDING TYPE; House.
STYLE'- Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE; 1914
ARCH ITECT/BUILDER •-
INTEGRITY; Minor alterations
CONDITION; Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL-- Brick 
FOUNDATION; Concrete 
WALL SHEATHING- Stucco 
APPLIED ORNAMENT; Half timbering 
.ROOF TYPE.-- Gable

ROOF SHEATHING; Rolled asphalt
EAVES TREATMENT; Exposed rafters, plain fascia, half timbering at pediment
WINDOWS.: 9/1 wood frarce, double hung, 1/1 netal sliding

ENTRY; Wood frame, wood door, rcetal screen

PORCHES'- Recessed, closed rail, concrete cap, wrought iron on pedestal

STOREFRONTS;

.NOTABLE INTERIQR.'-
QUTBUILDINGS: None
ALTERATIONS'- Windows, rail on porch

DATE - June, 1985;
VIEW- N, FF
FRAME NUMBER; 20A
ROLL NUMBER- E
PHOTOGRAPHER -
.LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES'-

SKETCH MAP;



SURVEY SITE: 409-20-037 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS'-

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION: Shelton Dowel 1, owner of The Arizona 
Gypsum Plaster Company

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Typical front gabled bungalow with full width recessed 
porch

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL: Stucco over brick

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to residential streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED-­ 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES- Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS-• 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED--

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas;
HISTORIC NAME-
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 112G llth St.
CITY/TOWN - Douglas-
TAX PARCEL NUMBER- 409-20-038
OWNER-- Jordan, A.U. & M.
OWNER ADDRESS^ 1500 E. Lawesa St.
CITY.-- Yuna STATE-' Arizona
ZIP-- .85365

COUNTY - Cochise; SURVEY SITE:- 409-20-038
US6S QUAD - Douglas, AZ;
TRS; T24S R28E Sec 18 SW 1/4 of NW 1/4
UTM;
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE; Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE- Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE'- 1908
.ARCHITECT/BUILDER---
INTEGRITY.-- Moderate alterations
CONDITION-- -Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL--- Brick
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING.-- Brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT:- Half tinhering
ROOF TYPE-- 1 rcediurc gable, 1 nedium hip, exterior brick chinney, hip dorner

ROOF SHEATHING: Relied asbestos 
EAVES TREATMENT--- Boxed cornice 
WINDOWS.-- 1/1 double hung, wood

ENTRY; Paneled wood, wood screen door

PORCHES: Set under separate flat awning supported by square wood posts, boxed 
cornice, half tiwber at pediment 
STOREFRONTS.--

NOTABLE INTERIOR:
OUTBUILDINGS.-- Guest house
ALTERATIONS; Sensitively enclosed porch

DATE - June, 1985;
VIEW; N, FF
FRAME NUMBER; 7
ROLL NUMBER; 51
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES;

SKETCH MAP;



SURVEY SITE: 409-20-038 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE •• Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION--

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Altered hip roof bungalow with enclosed gable porch 

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL: Solid masonry

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL--

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Streetscape compatibility

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED'- 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas;
HISTORIC NAME;
ADDRESS/LOCATION- 1133 12th St.
CITY/TOWN - Douglas:
TAX PARCEL NUMBER-- 409-20-039
OWNER- Alva, M.A.
OWNER ADDRESS' 1133 12th St.
CITY.- Douglas STATE.- Arizona
ZIP- 85607

COUNTY - Cochise; SURVEY SITE> 409-20-039
.USGS QUAD - Douglas, A2--
TRS- T24S R2BE Sec 18 NW 1/4 of NW 1/4

HISTORIC USE; Residential 
PRESENT USE- Residential 
BUILDING TYPE: House 
STYLE.- Bungalow 
CONSTRUCTION DATE: pre 1914 
ARCHITECT/BUILDER •- 
INTEGRITY; Unaltered 
CONDITION.-- Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL'- Brick
FOUNDATION^ Concrete
.WALL SHEATHING^ Brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT.-- None
ROOF TYPE- 1 nediuro gable, 1 wediurc hip, 1 rcediuw shed, tall exterior corbelled
brick chinney, vents
ROOF SHEATHING-- Asbestos
EAVES TREATMENT-- Exposed rafters, plain fascia
WINDOWS; 1/1 double hung, wood

ENTRY' Paneled wood door, lights, glass, wood screen door, transow over doors

PORCHES-; Under front gable, supported by sets of triple square wood colunns on 
brick bases, stucco pediwent, wood vent 
STOREFRONTS- 

NOTABLE INTERIOR; 
OUTBUILDINGS; Garage 
ALTERATIONS; None

DATE - June, 1985;
VIEW- N, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER; 34
ROLL NUMBER-- 53
4 HQTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES

SKETCH MAP;



SURVEY SITE: 409-20-039 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE; Typical 1 story hip roof bungalow with gable porch 
extension

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Streetscape compatibility with other 
bungalows

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED:

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 192B, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas;
HISTORIC NAME-
ADDRESS/LOCATION- 1155 12th St.
CITY/TOWN - Douglas-
TAX PARCEL NUMBER- 409-20-040
OWNER- Lugo, Rudolfo
OWNER ADDRESS- 1155 12th St.
CITY.-- Douglas STATE- Arizona
ZIP: 85607

COUNTY - Cochise; SURVEY SITE'- 409-20-040
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ-
TRS; T24S R28E Sec 18 NW 1/4 of NW 1/4
UTM-

HISTORIC USE- Residential
PRESENT USE- Residential
BUILDING TYPE- House
STYLE-- Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE; 1918
ARCHITECT/BUILDER--
INTEGRITY; Minor alterations
CONDITION- Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL- Brick
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING- Brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT- None
ROOF TYPE: 1 nediun gable, 1 steep gable, 2 interior brick chinneys, vent in top
of gable
ROOF SHEATHING- Asbestos
EAVES TREATMENT^ Exposed rafters, plain fascia
WINDOWS: 1/1 double hung, diamond panes, wood, segnental openings

ENTRY: Paneled wood door, glass., wood screen door

PORCHES' Under front gable, supported by square, tapered wood coluwns on brick 
bases
STOREFRONTS- 

NOTABLE INTERIOR: 
OUTBUILDINGS- Metal carport 
ALTERATIONS.-- Carport, addition to rear

DATE - June, 1985:
VIEW: s, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER- 33
.ROLL N'.'MBER-- 53
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES.--

SKETCH MAP-



SURVEY SITE: 409-20-040 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS-­ 

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT- Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS'-

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE; Typical 1 story side gable bungalow with centered gable 
porch

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL: Solid masonry

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION' Architecture compatible with other bungalows

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas;
HISTORIC NAME-
ADDRESS/LOGATION- 1157 12th St.
CITY/TOWN - Douglas-
TAX PARCEL NUMBER- 409-20-041
OWNER- Montgomery, Alien H.
OWNER ADDRESS--. 1157 12th St.
CITY.- Douglas STATE- Arizona
ZIP--- B5B07

COUNTY - Cochise-- SURVEY SITE- 409-20-041
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ ••
TRS; T24S R28E Sec 18 NW 1/4 of NW 1/4
UTM-
HISTORIC USE- Residential
PRESENT USE-- Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE : Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE; 1912
ARCHITECT/BUILDER--
INTEGRITY; Minor alterations
CONDITION.-- Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL- Brick
FOUNDATION^ Concrete
WALL SHEATHING-- Brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT: Wood stick.
ROOF TYPE- 1 steep gable, interior brick chimney

ROOF SHEATHING^ Asbestos shingle
EAVES TREATMENT.-. Exposed rafters, wood stick brackets
WINDOWS: l/l double hung, wood, segwental arched openings

ENTRY--- Paneled wood, lights, glass, metal screen door, double entry

PORCHES^ Under front gable, supported by small, square, wooden double posts on
brick bases, pergola
STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR: 
OUTBUILDINGS: None 
ALTERATIONS.-- Brick is painted

DATE - June, 1985 •-
VIEW: S, FF
FRAME NUMBER-- 32
.ROLL NUMBER-- 53
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP;



SURVEY SITE: 409-20-041 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Typical 1 story side gable bungalow with central gabled 
porch and pergola terrace

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Architecture compatible with other bungalows

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS =

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: COUNTY - Cochise; SURVEY SITE-L 409-20-042 
HISTORIC NAME- Haymore/Kimball HseUSGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ-
AODRESS/LOCATION: 1153 12th St.
CITY/TOWN - Douglas--
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-20-042
OWNER- Sanehe2, E.A. & H.
OWNER ADDRESS
CITY.-- Douglas
ZIP- 85607

1023 3rd St. 
STATE: Arizona

TRS:. T24S R28E Sec IB NW 1/4 of NW 1/4
UTM--
HISTORIC USE: Residentail
PRESENT USE; Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE: Craftsman bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE'- 1912
ARCHITECT/BUILDER--
INTEGRITY; Minor alterations
CONDITION.-- Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL-. Brick
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Cast stone, pointed silver
APPLIED ORNAMENT; Wood stick, stonework with peaks at end
ROOF TYPE--- 3 steep gables with peaks at end, exterior stone chimney

ROOF SHEATHING-- Asbestos shingles
EAVES TREATMENT: Exposed rafters, decorative wood shingled pediment
WINDOWS-- 1/1 double hung, casement, diamond panes, wood, bay window on side,
concrete lintel and sills
ENTRY; Wood door, wood screen door, side lights

PORCHES'- Under gable, supported by short round concrete columns set on tapered
field stone bases, watching pediment
STOREFRONTS-­

NOTABLE INTERIOR-
OUTBUILDINGS.-- Uni nown
ALTERATIONS.-- Stone and shingles painted

.DATE - June, 1985--
VIEW: S, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER- 31
ROLL NUMBER; 53
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES-:

SKETCH MAP-



SURVEY SITE: 409-20-042 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE'- Architecture, streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION: Millard and Jennie Haymore, early 
Mormon settlers, Henry Juen, veternary surgeon

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS-- Mormon

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Unusual example of peaked gable roof and cast stone 
craftsman style bungalow

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Architecture compatibility with other 
bungalows

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED:

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

——.».——— ——————.———.______^«.» W ^______W___ H ____________ M..W ______H____^^^______——— ̂ _• ___^^V___..______W_______________^______.W ^___ H ^^ V_ H,.V ^^______^^ W ____________

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: B/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPQ INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas;
HISTORIC NAME- Hommill House
ADDRESS/LOCATION' 1122 llth St.
CITY/TOWN - Douglas;
TAX PARCEL NUMBER- 409-20-184
OWNER- Gaytan, I. Jr.
OWNER ADDRESS- 1122 llth St.
CITY/- Douglas STATE-- Arizona
ZIP- 85607

COUNTY - Cochise; SURVEY SITE--- 409-20-164
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ"
TRS- T24S R28E Sec 18 SW 1/4 of NW 1/4
UTM;
HISTORIC USE- Brick
PRESENT USE.: Concrete
BUILDING TYPE; House
STYLE* Queen Anne Revival/Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE; 1905
ARCHITECT/BUILDER--
INTEGRITY; Unaltered
CONDITION- Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL'- Brick
FOUNDATION; Concrete
WALL SHEATHING- Brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT; None
ROOF TYPE; Hipped with hipped dorner, 1 stuccoed chiwney

ROOF SHEATHING; Asbestos shingle
EAVES TREATMENT; Exposed rafters
WINDOWS; 1/1, 9/1 wood frame, cut stone lintel and sill, bay window on side
round stained glass window on porch
ENTRY; Off center, wood panel door, 1 light, wood screen, 9 light transow

PORCHES'- Recessed, open rail, columns on pedestal, concrete floor sagging 

STOREFRONTS-­ 

NOTABLE INTERIOR; 
OUTBUILDINGS; Guest house 
ALTERATIONS-- None

DATE - June, 1985;
VIEW- N, FF
FRAME NUMBER; ISA
ROLL NUMBER; E
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES;

SKETCH MAP;



SURVEY SITE: 409-20-164 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION: Maude P. Hammill, owner of Douglas Drug 
Company

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Typical early brick bungalow

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to residential streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES-- Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE= 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPQ INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas; 
HISTORIC NAME--
ADDRESS/LOCATION- 1116 llth St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas.-- 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-20-165 
OWNER: Ostrow, Anthony 
OWNER ADDRESS- 1116 llth St. 
CITY.- Douglas STATE.- Arizona 
ZIP.-- 85607

COUNTY - Cochise; SURVEY SITE- 409-20-165
.US6S QUAD - Douglas, AZ--
TRS- T24S R2BE Sec 18 SW 1/4 of NW 1/4
UTM •-
HISTORIC USE- Residential
PRESENT USE- Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE- Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE.-- 1918
ARCHITECT/BUILDER--
INTEGRITY; Unaltered
CONDITION.: Good

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL- Brick
FOUNDATION-- Concrete
.WALL SHEATHING- Brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT-- None
ROOF TYPE.-- Hipped roof with gabled vent

ROOF SHEATHING^ Rolled asbestos
.EAVES TREATMENT.: Exposed rafters
WINDOWS- Wood frane, diamond leaded over 1, voussoir, concrete sill

ENTRY: Wood frame, wood door, 8 lights, wood screen 

PORCHES'- Recessed, open rail, colunn on pedestal, trellis 

STOREFRONTS- 

NOTABLE INTERIOR.-- 
OUTBUILDINGS: None 
ALTERATIONS- None

DATE - June, 1985.:
VIEW: N, FF
FRAME NUMBER.: 14A
ROLL NUMBER- E
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES"

SKETCH MAP-



SURVEY SITE: 409-20-165 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION:

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Early Bungalow forn in Douglas

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to residential streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas- 
HISTORIC NAME--
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 1110 lith St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas; 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER- 409-20-166 
OWNER- Franco, Marcos R. 
OWNER ADDRESS- 1110 llth St. 
CITY.-- Douglas STATE' Arizona 
ZIP.-- 85607

COUNTY - Cochise- SURVEY SITE;- 409-20-166
US6S QUAD - Douglas, AZ--
TRS; T24S R28E Sec 18 SW 1/4 of NW 1/4
UTM-.
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE; Residential
BUILDING TYPE; House
STYLE-- Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE'- pre 1929
ARCHITECT/BUILDER;
INTEGRITY-- Minor alterations
CONDITION; Good

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL- Brick
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING- Brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT-- None
ROOF TYPE--- Hipped with gable dorrcer

ROOF SHEATHING-- Rolled asbestos
EAVES TREATMENT-- Exposed rafters
WINDOWS'- Diamond leaded over 1 and 1/1 wood, double hung, voussoir

ENTRY.: Wood franc, wood door, 3 lights, netal screen, voussoir 

PORCHES; Recessed, wrought iron posts, open rail 

STOREFRONTS-­ 

NOTABLE INTERIOR; 
OUTBUILDINGS- None 
ALTERATIONS: Porch railing

DATE - June, 1985:
VIEW-- N, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER-- 11A
ROLL NUMBER-- E
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES;

SKETCH MAP--



SURVEY SITE: 409-20-166 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE'- Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT •- Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Altered hip roof bungalow

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to residential streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES-- Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED--

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS =

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INUENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

COUNTY - Ccchise-- SURVEY SITE:. 409-20-157
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ--
TRS-- T24S T28E Sec IS SW 1/4 of NW 1/4
UTM--
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE-- Vacant

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas--
HISTORIC NAME--
ADDRESS/LOCATION-- 1100 nth St.
CITY/TOWN - Douglas-'
TAX PARCEL NUMBER-- 409-20-1S7
OWNER-- Salcido, E.V.
OWNER ADDRESS-- 6270 Cedros Ave. *4BUILDING TYPE-- House
CITY: Van Nuys STATE-- CA STYLE-- Bungalow
ZIP-- 91401 CONSTRUCTION DATE-- 1910

ARCHITECT/BUILDER-- 
INTEGRITY-' Unaltered 
CONDITION-- Poor

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL-• Brick
FOUNDATI ON -• Concre t e
WALL SHEATHING-- Brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT-- Wood stick work
ROOF TYPE-- Gable, chimney

ROOF SHEATHING-- Asbestos shingle
EAVES TREATMENT-- Exposed rafters, plain fascia, wood stick brackets
WINDOWS-- Diamond, 1/1 wood fane, double hung

ENTRY-- Central, wood frame, transom, wood, 1 light, door, cut stone lintel 

PORCHES-- Oper porch, open rail, double wood square posts on pedestals 

STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR-- 
OUTBUILDINGS-- None 
ALTERATIONS--

DATE - June, 1985--
VIEW: N, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER-- 10A
ROLL NUMBER-- E
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES--

SKETCH MAP--



SURVEY SITE: 409-20-167 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE-- Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Good example of early bungalow with Craftsman detailing on 
porch

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE= 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas; 
HISTORIC NAME.'
ADDRESS/LOCATION; 1105 12th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas^ 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER-•- 409-20-168 
OWNER: Hanson, David A. 
OWNER ADDRESS.-- 1105 12th St. 
CITY: Douglas STATE-- Arizona 
ZIP- 85B07

COUNTY - Cochise; SURVEY SITEr 409-20-168 
QUAD - Douglas, AZ" 
T24S R28E Sec 18 ME 1/4 of NW 1/4

HISTORIC USE: Residential 
P.RESENT USE- .Residential 
BUILDING TYPE: House 
STYLE: Queen Anne Revival 
CONSTRUCTION DATE; 1915 
ARCHITECT/BUILDER.: 
INTEGRITY; Moderate alterations 
CONDITION- Fair

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL'- Brick
FOUNDATION-- Concrete
WALL SHEATHING-- Stucco
APPLIED ORNAMENT; Nor,e
ROOF TYPE/- .Gable, high hipped tower

ROOF SHEATHING; Asphalt shingle
EAVES TREATMENT- Unknown
WINDOWS: 1/1 wood frane, bricK lugsill

ENTRY'- Wood frarce with transom, oval beveled, 1 light, wood door

PORCHES'- Open, open rail, columns, shed roof

STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR;
OUTBUILDINGS- .None
ALTERATIONS; Stucco, wall intrudes

DATE - June, 1985'-
UIEW: N, FF
FRAME NUMBER-- 2
ROLL NUMBER; E
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES;

SKETCH MAP--



SURVEY SITE: 409-20-168 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION:

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Towered Queen Anne Revival residence with gable roof forns 

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to residential streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED--

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas; 
HISTORIC NAME- 
ADDRESS/LOCATION- 1111 12th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas--- 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER- 409-20-170 
OWNER- Good, Joe G. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 1111 12th St. 
CITY.; Douglas STATE; Arizona 
ZIP- 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE- 409-20-170
USeS QUAD - Douglas, AZ-
TRS- T24S R28E Sec 18 NW 1/4 of NW 1/4
UTM:
HISTORIC USE- Residential
PRESENT USE'- Residential
BUILDING TYPE; House
STYLE.: Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE; pre 1929
ARCHITECT/BUILDER.-.
INTEGRITY.: Unaltered
CONDITION.: Good

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL.: Brick 
FOUNDATION- Concrete 
WALL SHEATHING-- Brick 
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None 
ROOF TYPE/- Cross gable

ROOF SHEATHING-- Rolled asphalt
EAVES TREATMENT- Exposed rafters
WINDOWS: 1/1 fixed pane, wood frame, flat blind arch, voussoir

ENTRY- Qff center, wood frame, flat blind arch, voussoir, wood panel door, 1
light
PORCHES' Side wrapping verandah, closed rail, triple coluwns on pedestal
entablature under gable roof
STOREFRONTS-

NOTABLE INTERIOR- 
OUTBUILDINGS: Garage, guest house 
ALTERATIONS- None

DATE - June, 1985;
VIEW-: N, FF
FRAME NUMBER- 5A
ROLL NUMBER: E
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES/-

SKETCH MAP.:



SURVEY SITE-- 409-20-170 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION:

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Similar to other buildings of period 

CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Good example of hip roof bungalow with side gable extension 
and extensive side wrapping verandah

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to residential streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 192G, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas- 
HISTORIC NAME-
ADDRESS/LOCATION- 1117 12th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER- 409-20-171 
OWNER 1- Watson, Nellie Louise 
OWNER ADDRESS- 1117 12th St. 
CITY- Douglas STATE- Arizona' 
ZIP; 85S07

COUNTY - Cochise- SURVEY SITE.: 409-20-171 
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ-- 
TRS-- T24S R28E Sec 18 NU 1/4 of NW 1/4 
UTM.-.
HISTORIC USE- Residential 
PRESENT .USE- .Residential 
BUILDING TYPE- House 
STYLE.-- Bungalow 
CONSTRUCTION DATE; 1915 
ARCHITECT/BUILDER- 
INTEGRITY.-- Unaltered 
CONDITION-- Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL- Cut block 
FOUNDATION^ Concrete 
WALL SHEATHING.-- Cut block 
APPLIED ORNAMENT^ None 
ROOF TYPE-- Hipped

ROOF SHEATHING: Rolled asphalt
EAVES TREATMENT- Exposed rafters
WINDOWS: 14/1 double hung, wood frane, lintels and sills

ENTRY: Wood frane, wood panel door 

PORCHES'- Recessed, open, posts on pedestal 

STOREFRONTS •-

NOTABLE INTERIOR: 
OUTBUILDINGS-- None 
ALTERATIONS-: None

DATE - June, 1985.--
VIEW: N, FF
FRAME NUMBER- 7A
ROLL NUMBER.-- £
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES--

SKETCH MAP:



SURVEY SITE-' 409-20-171 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Typical Bungalow interesting use of cast stone

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to residential streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



SLOCK 59



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 1005 7th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-11-101 
OWNER : Soto, Ramona Josefina 
OWNER ADDRESS: 1005 7th St. 
CITY: Douglas STATE: Arizona 
ZIP: 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE=. 409-11-101
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ:
TR.S: T24S R27E Sec 13 NE 1/4 of SE 1/4
UTM:
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE-- Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE= 1910
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY: Minor alterations
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Adobe
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Stucco
APPLIED ORNAMENT: Bay window on right side
ROOF TYPE: medium gabled hip, 1 interior chimney stuccoed and with metal hip

ROOF SHEATHING: Rolled asbestos
EAVES TREATMENT: Plain soffit, plain frieze
WINDOWS-- 1/1 double hung, wood

ENTRY-- Wood screen door, boarded transom, panelled door 

PORCHES: Doric column on wood base, recessed 

STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR:
OUTBUILDINGS: Garage
ALTERATIONS: One of 2 front door bricked over, large rear addition

DATE - June, 1985:
VIEW: w, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER: 8
ROLL NUMBER: 31
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP:



SURVEY SITE: 409-11-101 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION:

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Typical hip roof bungalow form 

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to residential streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT-- Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS-• 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE•- NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY

IDENTIFICATION

SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
INVENTORY

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 1017 7th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas^ 
TAX. PARCEL NUMBER: 409-11-103 
OWNER-- Miranda, Andrea A. 
OWNER. ADDRESS: 1019 7th St. 
CITY: Douglas STATE: Arizona 
ZIP: 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITEr 409-11-103A
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ=
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 NE 1/4 of SE 1/4
UTM:
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE: Queen Anne Revival
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1905
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY: Minor alterations
CONDITION: Fair

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Wood frane 
FOUNDATION: Concrete (or wood) 
WALL SHEATHING: Stucco, wood 
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None 
ROOF TYPE: Gabled hip

ROOF SHEATHING: Rolled asbestos 
EAVES TREATMENT: Plain soffit 
WINDOWS: 1/1 wood, double hung

ENTRY: Center, wood , wood screen door, transom with single light

PORCHES: Open, concrete, hipped roof

STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR: 
OUTBUILDINGS: Guesthouse 
ALTERATIONS: Addition in rear

DATE - June, 1985=
VIEW: 5, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER: 8
ROLL NUMBER: J
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP:



SURVEY SITE: 409-11-103A 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Typical frame Queen Anne Revival cottage

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Streetscape compatible

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT-- residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS =

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 1019 7th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-11-103 
OWNER: Miranda, Andrea A 
OWNER ADDRESS: 1019 ?th St. 
CITY: Douglas STATE-' Arizona 
ZIP: 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE^ 409-11-103B
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ--
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 NE 1/4 of SE 1/4

HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE: Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1905
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY: Moderate alterations
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Adobe
FOUNDATION-- Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Stucco
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None
ROOF TYPE : 1.medium hip (or pyramidal), 1 interior chimney

ROOF SHEATHING: Rolled asbestos
EAVES TREATMENT: Plain fascia
WINDOWS; Can not see fenestration completely

ENTRY: Wood paneled, lights, glass, wood screen door

PORCHES: None

STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR:
OUTBUILDINGS: Unknown
ALTERATIONS: Could have originally been a garage

DATE - June, 1985:
VIEW: N, FF
FRAME NUMBER: 5
ROLL NUMBER: 31
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP:



SURVEY SITE: 409-11-103B 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Unknown

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Streetscape compatible

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas-- 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 1033 7th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas-- 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-11-105 
OWNER: Figueroa, Adalberto C. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 1033 7th St. 
CITY: Douglas STATE: Arizona 
ZIP: 85607

COUNTY - Cochise-- SURVEY SITE^ 409-11-105
USGS QUAD '- Douglas, AZ:
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 NE 1/4 of SE 1/4
UTM:
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE: Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1905
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY: Unaltered
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Adobe
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Stucco
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None
ROOF TYPE: 1 medium hip, hipped dormer and eyebrow dormer

ROOF SHEATHING: Rolled asbestos 
EAVES TREATMENT: Exposed rafters 
WINDOWS: 2/1, 3/1 double hung and metal

ENTRY: Wood, lighted transoms on both doors, wood panelled 

PORCHES: Narrow with arched openings, recessed 

STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR: 
OUTBUILDINGS: Unknown 
ALTERATIONS-- None

DATE - June, 1985:
VIEW-- N, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER: 3
ROLL NUMBER: 31
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP:



SURVEY SITE-' 409-11-105 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Modest bungloui with hipped roof

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL-•

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION-- Streetscape compatible

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS-' 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: .1035 7th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas-- 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-11-106 
OWNER: Melendez, Rosa G. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 1035 7th St. 
CITY; Douglas STATE: Arizona 
ZIP: 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE=- 409-11-106
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ:
TRS-- T24S R27E Sec 13 NE 1/4 of SE 1/4
UTM =
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE-- House
STYLE: Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1915
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY: Unaltered
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Wood frame
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Stucco
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None
ROOF TYPE-' 1 medium hip, bell cast, hipped dormer, interior brick chimney

ROOF SHEATHING: Asbestos shingles
EAVES TREATMENT: Plain soffit, moulded frieze
WINDOWS: 1/1 double hung, wood

ENTRY: Wood paneled, lights, glass, wood screen door, lighted transom

PORCHES: Square stuccoed porch posts, recessed

STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR: 
OUTBUILDINGS: Unknown 
ALTERATIONS: None

DATE - June, 1985:
VIEW: N, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER: 2
ROLL NUMBER: 31
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP:



SURVEY SITE: 409-11-106 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Typical hip roof bungalow with flared eaves

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Streetscape compatible

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 192G, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS =

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 1047 7th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-11-107 
OWNER: Groves, Emerson Keith 
OWNER. ADDRESS: 1047 7th St. 
CITY-- Douglas STATE: Arizona 
ZIP: 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE:_ 409-11-107
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ--
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 NE 1/4 of SE 1/4
UTM:

HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE: Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1915
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY: Moderate alterations
CONDITION-- Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Frame
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Brick, stucco
APPLIED ORNAMENT: Half-timbering, brackets
ROOF TYPE-- l medium gable, 3 gabled dormers, 3 interior chimneys, 1 shed

ROOF SHEATHING: Rolled asbestos
EAVES TREATMENT: Plain fascia
WINDOWS: 1/1 double hung, wood segmental arched openings, sliding, metal

ENTRY: Central, solid wood, lights, glass, metal screen door, voussoirs 

PORCHES: Open with closed railing with square brick columns 

STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR:
OUTBUILDINGS: Sheds, garage, guesthouse
ALTERATIONS: Addition in rear, front porch replaces original

DATE - June, 1985:
VIEW: N, FF
FRAME NUMBER: i
ROLL NUMBER: 31
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP:



SURVEY SITE: 409-11-107 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION: Jose and Eloise Ruiz, shoe business

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE-- Typical side gable bungalow form

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to residential streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920,. 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS =

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



BLOCK 7£



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME;
ADDRESS/LOCATION-- 656 7th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas •- 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-12-089 
OWNER-- Miranda, Maria S. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 656 7th St. 
CITY-- Douglas STATE: Arizona 
ZIP: 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE-- 409-12-069
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ:
TRS-- T24S R27E Sec 13 NW 1/4 of SE 1/4
UTM--
HISTORIC USE-- Residential
PRESENT USE-- Residential
BUILDING TYPE-- House
STYLE'- Queen Anne Revival
CONSTRUCTION DATE'- 1S04
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY: Minor alterations
CONDITION-- Fair

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Wood frarce
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Wood siding
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None
ROOF TYPE-- 1 nediun hip

ROOF SHEATHING'- Rolled asbestos 
EAVES TREATMENT-- Projecting eaves 
WINDOWS-- 1/1 double hung, wood

ENTRY'- Wood dorr, lights, wood screen door 

PORCHES: Open shed, metal roof support 

STOREFRONTS •-

NOTABLE INTERIOR•- 
OUTBUILDINGS'- Unknown 
ALTERATIONS'- Porch posts

DATE - June, 1985--
VIEW-- SE, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER-- 27
ROLL NUMBER: 32
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP:



SURVEY SITE: 409-12-089 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Simple Queen Anne Revival with hip roof box; wood siding

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Streetscape compatible

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS-­ 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE'- 6/85 FORM COMPLETED'- 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INUENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INUENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME'- Hickox/Morales Hse, 
ADDRESS/LOCATION^ 644 7th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas-- 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER-- 409-12-091 
OWNER-- Romero, F.B. & N. 
OWNER ADDRESS^ 644 7th St. 
CITY-- Douglas STATE: Arizona 
ZIP: B5B07

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE:" 409-12-091
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ •-
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 NW 1/4 of SE 1/4
UTM:

HISTORIC USE-- Residential 
PRESENT USE-- Residential 
BUILDING TYPE: House 
STYLE-- Bungalow 
CONSTRUCTION DATE'- 1910 
ARCHITECT/BUILDER •- 
INTEGRITY-- Unaltered 
CONDITION-- Fair

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL'- Frame
FOUNDATION-- Concrete
WALL SHEATHING-- Stucco over adobe
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None
ROOF TYPE 1- 1 steep gable, gable and shed dormers

ROOF SHEATHING-- Rolled asphalt
EAVES TREATMENT-- Projecting eaves
WINDOWS'- Double hung, wood, keystone lintel

ENTRY-- Wood door, lights, wood screen door, keystone lintel 

PORCHES: Open, recessed, supported by wood posts on concrete bases 

STOREFRONTS •-

NOTABLE INTERIOR-­ 
OUTBUILDINGS-- Unknown 
ALTERATIONS-- New roof

DATE - June, 19B5--
UIEW-- N, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER-- 20
ROLL NUMBER-- X
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP--



SURVEY SITE: 409-12-091 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Large side gable bungalow with recessed porch

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Streetscape compatible

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS •• 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS -•

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME--
ADDRESS/LOCATION-- 634 7th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas; 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-12-092 
OWNER; Czerwin, Brigida 
OWNER ADDRESS: PO Box 940 
CITY-- Douglas STATE'- Arizona 
ZIP: BB607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE^ 409-12-092
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ ••
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 NW 1/4 of SE 1/4
UTM:
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE-- House
STYLE-- Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE: pre 1929
ARCHITECT/BUILDER •-
INTEGRITY-- Minor alterations
CONDITION: Good

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Brick
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING-- Brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT-- None
ROOF TYPE'- 1 nediun gable, 1 exterior brick chimney, 1 interior brick chimney

ROOF SHEATHING: Wood shingle
EAVES TREATMENT: Exposed rafters
WINDOWS'- 1/1 double hung, wood, voussoir, segmental arched openings

ENTRY: Wood door, lights, metal screen door, voussior, segmental arched opening;

PORCHES: Tapered wood posts on brick bases

STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR--
OUTBUILDINGS: Guest house
ALTERATIONS'- Enclosed rear porch; stuccoed

DATE - June, 1985'-
VIEW: S, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER'- 30
ROLL NUMBER'- 32
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES'-

SKETCH MAP:



SURVEY SITE: 409-12-092 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE^ Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
develoroent
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Typical gable fronted bungalow with recessed porch

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL--

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Streetscape compatible

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS ••

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME--
ADDRESS/LOCATION- 62B 7th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas-- 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER-- 409-12-093 
OWNER; Duron, Mercedes 
OWNER ADDRESS-- B2B 7th St. 
CITY-- Douglas STATE: Ari2ona 
ZIP: 8BB07

COUNTY - Cochise-- SURVEY SITE--- 409-12-093
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ--
TRS-- T24S R27E Sec 13 NW 1/4 of SE 1/4
UTM--
HISTORIC USE-- Residential
PRESENT USE-- Residential
BUILDING TYPE; House
STYLE'- Spanish Colonial Revival
CONSTRUCTION DATE'- 1915
ARCHITECT/BUILDER--
INTEGRITY: Minor alterations
CONDITION: Fair

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL.: Wood frane 
FOUNDATION: Concrete 
WALL SHEATHING: Stucco 
APPLIED ORNAMENT-- None 
ROOF TYPE-- 1 flat

ROOF SHEATHING: Rolled asbestos
EAVES TREATMENT: Parapet
WINDOWS: 2/2 fixed casenent, metal

ENTRY'- Solid wood, lights, netal screen door 

PORCHES: 4 wood porch posts, hipped 

STOREFRONTS •-

NOTABLE INTERIOR--
OUTBUILDINGS-- Unknown
ALTERATIONS^ Windows; roof material

DATE - June, 1985'-
VIEW-- c, FF
FRAME NUMBER-- 31
ROLL NUMBER-- 32
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP:



SURVEY SITE: 409-12-093 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Basic Spanish Colonial Revival residence

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL =

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Streetscape compatibility

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS•• 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE= B/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION^ 705 F Ave. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas-- 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-12-095 
OWNER-- Saavedra, J.R. & O.C. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 705 F. Ave. 
CITY: Douglas STATE-- Arizona 
ZIP'- 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITEi 409-12-095
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ •-
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 NW 1/4 of SE 1/4

HISTORIC USE: Commercial 
PRESENT USE: Connercial 
BUILDING TYPE-- Connercial 
STYLE- Connercial 
CONSTRUCTION DATE-- 1905 
ARCHITECT/BUILDER: 
INTEGRITY: Moderate alteration 
CONDITION: Fair

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Adobe 
FOUNDATION-- Concrete 
WALL SHEATHING: Stucco 
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None 
ROOF TYPE: 1 flat

ROOF SHEATHING: Unknown 
EAVES TREATMENT: Parapet 
WINDOWS: Fixed, wood, plate glass

ENTRY: Solid wood, double doors

PORCHES: Shed awning

STOREFRONTS: Display windows, wood frane with recessed base panels central entry

NOTABLE INTERIOR:
OUTBUILDINGS-- House
ALTERATIONS: Windows and doors altered

DATE - June, 1985- 
VIEW: w, FF 
FRAME NUMBER: 10 
ROLL NUMBER: 57 
PHOTOGRAPHER - 
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES-­ 

SKETCH MAP--



SURVEY SITE: 409-12-095 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION:

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to commercial development

CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Single commercial building

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:
•

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to transition area between 
central business district and residence

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential, commercial

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 727 F Ave. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas •- 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER'- 409-12-096 
OWNER: Araiya, A.P. & T. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 727 F Ave. 
CITY-- Douglas STATE'- Arizona 
ZIP'- 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE^ 409-12-096
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ •-
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 NW 1/4 of SE 1/4
UTM--
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE'- Residential
BUILDING TYPE-- House
STYLE-- Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE'- 1900
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY'- Unaltered
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Brick, cast stone 
FOUNDATION'- Unknown
WALL SHEATHING: Fired brick, ashlar stone 
APPLIED ORNAMENT-- Quoins, window grills 
ROOF TYPE-- Medium hip

ROOF SHEATHING'- Rolled asphalt
EAVES TREATMENT: Exposed rafters
WINDOWS: 1/1 netal, horizontal sliding, plain lintel

ENTRY-- Center

PORCHES'- Recessed, wood, wood doric capital posts

STOREFRONTS'-

NOTABLE INTERIOR'- 
OUTBUILDINGS'- Unknown 
ALTERATIONS-- None

DATE - June, 1985:
VIEW'- E, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER'- 23
ROLL NUMBER-- X
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP--



SURVEY SITE-- 409-12-096 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT* Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE-- 1900 Bungalow, cast stone quoins unusual

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Residential facing central business district

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Connercial

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas:
HISTORIC NAME--
ADDRESS/LOCATION^ 737 F Ave.
CITY/TOWN - Douglas^
TAX PARCEL NUMBER-- 409-12-098
OWNER •• Fierros, Miguel
OWNER ADDRESS-- 737 F Ave.
CITY: Douglas STATE: Arizona
ZIP'- 85607

COUNTY - Cochise-- SURVEY SITE' 409-12-098
USSS QUAD - Douglas, AZ ••
TRS-- T24S R27E Sec 13 NW 1/4 of SE 1/4
UTM--
HISTORIC USE-- Residential '
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE-- House
STYLE-- Queen Anne Revival
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1915
ARCHITECT/BUILDER •-
INTEGRITY: Minor alterations
CONDITION-- Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL'- Frame 
FOUNDATION: Concrete 
WALL SHEATHING: Wood, shiplap 
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None 
ROOF TYPE-- Hipped gable

ROOF SHEATHING•• Wood shingles 
EAVES TREATMENT-- Boxed cornice 
WINDOWS: 1/1 double hung, wood

ENTRY: wood paneled, lights, glass, wood screen door 

PORCHES'- Support by iron work porch poles, open hipped 

STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR: 
OUTBUILDINGS-- Garage 
ALTERATIONS'- Porch details

DATE - June, 1985'-
VIEW-- NW, FF
FRAME NUMBER'- 12
ROLL NUMBER: 57
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP--



SURVEY SITE: 409-12-098 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Simple Queen Anne Revival rectangular box

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Residential facing central business district

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE'- 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas:
HISTORIC NAME--
ADDRESS/LOCATION-- 605-625 8th St.
CITY/TOWN - Douglas^
TAX PARCEL NUMBER-- 409-12-099
OWNER•• Ramirez, Eloisa
OWNER ADDRESS' 633 8th St.
CITY-- Douglas STATE: Arizona
ZIP'- 85607

COUNTY - Cochise-- SURVEY SITE^ 409-12-099
USeS QUAD - Douglas, AZ--
TRS-. T24S R27E Sec 13 NW 1/4 of SE 1/4
UTM-.
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE-- Duplex
STYLE: Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE'- 1905
ARCHITECT/BUILDER •-
INTEGRITY-- Minor alterations
CONDITION-- Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL •- Wood frame
FOUNDATION: Unknown
WALL SHEATHING-- Fired brick with unusual verigated pattern
APPLIED ORNAMENT-- None
ROOF TYPE-- Medium hip, hip dormer

ROOF SHEATHING-- Rolled asphalt 
EAVES TREATMENT: Exposed rafters 
WINDOWS: 1/1 double hung, wood

ENTRY: 2 wood doors

PORCHES'- Recessed, wood, wood doric columns

STOREFRONTS--

NOTABLE INTERIOR--
OUTBUILDINGS'- Unknown
ALTERATIONS: Rear addition, dormer added

DATE - June, 1985:
VIEW-- S, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER-- 3
ROLL NUMBER-- X
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES'-

SKETCH MAP--



SURVEY SITE: 409-12-099 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Typical Bungalow with unusual verigated brick

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to residential streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED-­ 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 192G, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & AS.SOC . SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME--
ADDRESS/LOCATION-- 633 Bth St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas-- 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-12-100 
OWNER: Ranirez, Eloisa 
OWNER ADDRESS: 633 8th St. 
CITY: Douglas STATE'- Arizona 
ZIP: 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITEi 40S-12-100
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ:
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 NW 1/4 of SE 1/4
UTM:

HISTORIC USE: Residential 
PRESENT USE: Residential 
BUILDING TYPE: House 
STYLE: Bungalow 
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1905 
ARCHITECT/BUILDER: 
INTEGRITY: Unaltered 
CONDITION-- Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL'- Brick 
FOUNDATION-- Concrete 
WALL SHEATHING: Fired brick 
APPLIED ORNAMENT-- None 
ROOF TYPE-- Medium gable

ROOF SHEATHING-- Rolled asphalt
EAVES TREATMENT: Projecting eaves
WINDOWS: 6/1, wood, double hung, plain lintel

ENTRY-- Center, wood, plain lintel

PORCHES'- Open, wood, shed, closed railing, brick, doric capital columns on brick

STOREFRONTS •-

NOTABLE INTERIOR-- 
OUTBUILDINGS-- Garage 
ALTERATIONS: Rear addition

DATE - June, 1985--
VIEW-- S, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER-- 5 /&
ROLL NUMBER'- X i >f
PHOTOGRAPHER - 't
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES: M

SKETCH MAP--



SURVEY SITE: 409-12-100 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION: A.J. Taylor, printor for International 
Publishing Co.

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL.STYLE: Typical bungalow

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to residential streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 192G, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A, Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED--

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS =

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas:
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 645-643 E. 8th
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 

X TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-12-106A
OWNER: Abbot, C.J. & J.L. 

X OWNER ADDRESS: 2803 Cortez
CITY-- Douglas STATE": Arizona
ZIP: 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-12-106
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ'
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 NW 1/4 of SE 1/4

HISTORIC USE: Residential . 
PRESENT USE: Residential 
BUILDING TYPE: Apartment 
STYLE: Bungalow 
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1315 
ARCHITECT/BUILDER: Unknown 
INTEGRITY-- Unaltered 
CONDITION-- Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Brick 
FOUNDATION: Concrete 
WALL SHEATHING: Fired brick 
APPLIED ORNAMENT: Plain panel 
ROOF TYPE: Flat

ROOF SHEATHING: Unknown
EAVES TREATMENT: Decorated parapet
WINDOWS: 1/1 wood, double hung, segments! arched openings

ENTRY: Voussoirs

PORCHES'- Open, wood, shed, wood, doric capital columns on brick pedestal

STOREFRONTS: N/A

NOTABLE INTERIOR: N/A 
OUTBUILDINGS: None 
ALTERATIONS-- None

DATE - June, 1985: 
VIEW-- S, 3/4, S 3/4 
FRAME NUMBER: 10, 20 
ROLL NUMBER: X, ZZ 
PHOTOGRAPHER - 
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP:



SURVEY SITE-- 409-12-105 
ADDITI ONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE- Street scape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS: i

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION:

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Apartment buildings 

CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS^

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: One story brick bungalow apartment rows with classical 
revival details on full length porches. One 3 unit and one 6 unit building

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL ••

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL--

DESTR.ICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Prominent buildings which introduce new 
rh y t h m to streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED-- 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1312, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1325, 1926, 1929, 193©, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1304, 1903, 1914, 1329. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas:
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 653-663 8th St.
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 

X TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-12-10GA
OWNER-- Abbot, C.J. & J.L. 

X OWNER ADDRESS: 2803 Cortez
CITY: Douglas STATE: Arizona
ZIP: 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-12-10BA
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ:
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 NW 1/4 of SE 1/4
UTM:
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE: Apartment
STYLE'- Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1915
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY: Unaltered
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Brick 
FOUNDATION: Concrete 
WALL SHEATHING: Fired brick 
APPLIED ORNAMENT: Plain panel 
ROOF TYPE: Flat

ROOF SHEATHING: Unknown
EAVES TREATMENT: Decorated parapet
WINDOWS 1 1/1 wood, double hung, segnental arched openings

ENTRY: Voussoirs

PORCHES: Open, wood, shed, wood, doric capital columns on brick pedestal

STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR:
OUTBUILDINGS: None ' ' .
ALTERATIONS: None

DATE - June, 1985:
VIEW: S, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER-- 10,12
ROLL NUMBER: X
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

JLJ
SKETCH MAP:



SURVEY SITE: 409-12-10SA 
ADDITIONAL. DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Street scape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION:

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Apartnent buildings 

CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE : One story brick bungalow apartment rows with classical 
revival details on full length porches. One 3 unit and one 6 unit building

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION •• Proroinant buildings which introduce new 
rhythm to streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories .1912, 1917, 19.18, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929, Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE-- NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS -.

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED'- 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas ••
HISTORIC NAME--
ADDRESS/LOCATION-- 728-742 E Ave.
CITY/TOWN - Douglas--
TAX PARCEL NUMBER-- 409-12-106
OWNER-- Abbot, Craig
OWNER ADDRESS-- 2803 Cortez
CITY-- Douglas STATE; Arizone
ZIP-- 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE'. 409-12-106B
US6S QUAD - Douglas, AZ--
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 NW 1/4 of SE 1/4
UTM--
HISTORIC USE- Residential
PRESENT USE-- Residential
BUILDING TYPE-- Apartnent
STYLE-- Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE •- 1915
ARCHITECT/BUILDER--
INTEGRITY-- Unaltered
CONDITION-- Fair

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL'- Brick 
FOUNDATION-- Concrete 
WALL SHEATHING: Fared brack 
APPLIED ORNAMENT: Plain panel 
ROOF TYPE: Flat

ROOF SHEATHING: Unknown
EAVES TREATMENT: Parapet
WINDOWS: 1/1 wood, double hung, segwental arched openings

ENTRY: Wood door, voussoirs

PORCHES'- Open, wood, shed, wood colunns on brick pedestal

STOREFRONTS •-

NOTABLE INTERIOR: 
OUTBUILDINGS: Unknown 
ALTERATIONS: None

DATE - June, 1985-
VIEW-- N, FF
FRAME NUMBER-- 14
ROLL NUMBER-- X
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP'-



SURVEY SITE: 409-12-106B 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE^ Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION:

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT': Relates to apartment, row house development

CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Typical example of brick bungalow row house

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION-- Contributes to scattered examples of row 
houses in single family residential area

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS' 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE= 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



BLOCK 73



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 730 7th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas•- 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER-- 409-12-1 IB 
OWNER-- Monje, J.R. & M.B. 
OWNER ADDRESS-- 730 7th St. 
CITY: Douglas STATE-- Ari2ona 
ZIP-- 8S607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE •• - 409-12-116
US6S QUAD - Douglas, AZ •-
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 NW 1/4 of SE 1/4
UTM--
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE- Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE: Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1911
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY-- Minor alterations
CONDITION-- Fair

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL • Cast stone and adobe 
FOUNDATION-- Concrete 
WALL SHEATHING-- Stucco 
APPLIED ORNAMENT-- None 
ROOF TYPE-- 1 nedium gable

ROOF SHEATHING-- Wood shingle 
EAVES TREATMENT-- Exposed rafters 
WINDOWS-- 1/1 double hung, metal

ENTRY'- 2 solid wood doors, wood screen door 

PORCHES'- Recessed with stuccoed arched openings 

STOREFRONTS •-

NOTABLE INTERIOR-- 
OUTBUILDINGS-- Unknown 
ALTERATIONS: Windows blocked in

DATE - June, 1985'-
VIEW-- S, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER-- 23
ROLL NUMBER-- 32
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP--



SURVEY SITE: 409-12-116 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS'-

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Altered gable front bungalow

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Streetscape compatibility

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS =

SURVEYOR: Linda L^ird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE= 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas •- 
HISTORIC NAME-­ 
ADDRESS/LOCATION t 734 7th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas • 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER-- 409-12-113 
OWNER-- Arzate, Virginia 
OWNER ADDRESS: 734 7th St. 
CITY-- Douglas STATE: Arizona 
ZIP-- 85607

COUNTY - Cochise-- SURVEY SITE:, 409-12-113
US6S QUAD - Douglas, AZ •-
TRS-- T24S R27E Sec 13 NW 1/4 of SE 1/4
UTM •-
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE-- Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE'- Queen Anne Revival
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1905
ARCHITECT/BUILDER •-
INTEGRITY-- Moderate alterations
CONDITION-- Fair

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL-- Wood frame
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING-- Wood siding
APPLIED ORNAMENT: Corner boards
ROOF TYPE'- Gabled hip, interior brick chimney

ROOF SHEATHING-- Wood shingle 
EAVES TREATMENT: Projecting eaves 
WINDOWS: 1/1 double hung, wood

ENTRY-- Solid wood door, metal screen door 

PORCHES: Flat roof, metal support 

STOREFRONTS •-

NOTABLE INTERIOR--
OUTBUILDINGS: Unknown
ALTERATIONS: Addition on right, inappropriate porch details

DATE - June, 1985.--
VIEW: 5, FF
FRAME NUMBER-- 22
ROLL NUMBER: 32
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES'-

SKETCH MAP--



SURVEY SITE: 409-12-113 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS-•

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Good basic Queen Anne Revival

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL-'

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Streetscape compatible

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED;

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas •-
HISTORIC NAME--
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 712 7th St.
CITY/TOWN - Douglas^
TAX PARCEL NUMBER-- 409-12-117
OWNER-- Friend, S.
OWNER ADDRESS^ 712 7th St.
CITY-- Douglas STATE' Arizona
ZIP'- B5E07

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE-- 409-12-117
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ:
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 NW 1/4 of SE 1/4
UTM--
HISTORIC USE-- Residential
PRESENT USE- Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE: Queen Anne Revival
CONSTRUCTION DATE •- 1900
ARCHITECT/BUILDER •-
INTEGRITY-- Moderate alterations
CONDITION: Fair

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL•- Adobe 
FOUNDATION: Concrete 
WALL SHEATHING-- Stucco 
APPLIED ORNAMENT-- None 
ROOF TYPE-- 1 nediurc hip

ROOF SHEATHING: Rolled asbestos 
EAVES TREATMENT: Projecting eaves 
WINDOWS'- Double hung, wood

ENTRY'- Wood door, lights, roetal screen door 

PORCHES'- Recessed, wood roof posts 

STOREFRONTS •-

NOTABLE INTERIOR--
OUTBUILDINGS-- None
ALTERATIONS-- Windows blocked in or changed; stuccoed

DATE - June, 19BS--
VIEW-- SW, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER-- 24
ROLL NUMBER'- 32
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP--



SURVEY SITE: 409-12-117 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT- Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Typical 1 story hip roof Queen Anne Revival with recessedj 
corner porch

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL =

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Streetscape compatible

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE= 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas •• 
HISTORIC NAME--
ADDRESS/LOCATION-- 703 8th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas-- 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-12-119 
OWNER-- La Forge, J. & C.A. 
OWNER ADDRESS•• 703 8th St. 
CITY-- Douglas STATE" Arizona 
ZIP-- 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE:. 409-12-119
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ--
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 NW 1/4 of SE 1/4
UTM:
HISTORIC USE; Residential
PRESENT USE-- Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE'- Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE-- 1925
ARCHITECT/BUILDER--
INTEGRITY: Unaltered
CONDITION-- Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL'- Brick
FOUNDATION-- Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT-- None
ROOF TYPE'- 1 nediurc hip, hipped dormer

ROOF SHEATHING-- Asbestos shingle 
EAVES TREATMENT-- Exposed rafters 
WINDOWS'- Double hung, lozenge windows, wood, segnental arched opening, voussoir

ENTRY: Wood door, lights

PORCHES-- Supported by 2 square, tapered wood colunns, open wood railing

STOREFRONTS •-

NOTABLE INTERIOR •- 
OUTBUILDINGS-- Garage 
ALTERATIONS-- None

DATE - June, 1985:
VIEW: S, FF
FRAME NUMBER-- 3B
ROLL NUMBER-- 28
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES•-

SKETCH MAP:



SURVEY SITE: 409-12-119 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Typical hip roof bungalow with recessed corner porch

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Streetscape compatibility

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS =

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas •- 
HISTORIC NAME'-
ADDRESS/LOCATION- 709 8th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas-- 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER-- 409-12-120 
OWNER: Vindioler, S.A. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 709 8th St. 
CITY-- Douglas STATE'- Arizona 
ZIP-- 85B07

COUNTY - Cochise-- SURVEY SITEr 409-12-120
USGS QUAD - Douglas, A2 •-
TRS-. T24S R27E Sec 13 NW 1/4 of SE 1/4
UTM:
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE: Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE •• 1913
ARCHITECT/BUILDER--
INTEGRITY: Minor alterations
CONDITION-- Excellent

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL •• Brick
FOUNDATION-- Concrete
WALL SHEATHING-- Fired brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT-- Balconet
ROOF TYPE-- Mediun galbe, shed dormer

ROOF SHEATHING-- Wood shingle
EAVES TREATMENT: Exposed rafters, brackets
WINDOWS: 1/1 wood, double hung, segnental arched openings

ENTRY'- Ecnter, wood, voussoirs

PORCHES'- Open, brick, shed, closed brick railing

STOREFRONTS--

NOTABLE INTERIOR--
OUTBUILDINGS'- Garage
ALTERATIONS'- Carport addition, new brick porch rail

DATE - June, 1985'-
VIEW-- S, FF
FRAME NUMBER: 26
ROLL NUMBER'- X
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP--



SURVEY SITE: 409-12-120 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT' Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Typical bungalow with balconet

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL--

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to residential streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE-- NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED•• 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INUENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INUENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas •• 
HISTORIC NAME--
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 727 8th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas •- 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-12-121 
OWNER-- Vindiola, S.A. 
OWNER ADDRESS-- 709 8th St. 
CITY: Douglas STATE: Arizona 
ZIP-- 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE'- 409-12-121
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ •-
TRS-- T24S R27E Sec 13 NW 1/4 of SE 1/4
UTM--
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE; House
STYLE: Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1915
ARCHITECT/BUILDER •-
INTEGRITY: Minor alterations
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL'- Brick 
FOUNDATION-- Concrete 
WALL SHEATHING-- Fired brick 
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None 
ROOF TYPE: Mediun hip

ROOF SHEATHING-- Rolled asphalt 
EAVES TREATMENT: Exposed rafters 
WINDOWS: 1/1 segrcental arched openings

ENTRY: Center, voussoirs

PORCHES'- Recessed, wood, columns on brick pedestal

STOREFRONTS •-

NOTABLE INTERIOR: 
OUTBUILDINGS-- Guest house 
ALTERATIONS: Painted brick

DATE - June, 1985:
VIEW: s, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER: 27
ROLL NUMBER-- X
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES'-

SKETCH MAP--



SURVEY SITE: 409-12-121 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE-- Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION:

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Similar scale to its context

CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE'- Typical hip roof brick bungalow with recessed corner porch

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to residential streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird 8, Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas:
HISTORIC NAME--
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 737 8th St.
CITY/TOWN - Douglas'-
TAX PARCEL NUMBER-- 409-12-122
OWNER-- Orduno, I.F.
OWNER ADDRESS: 737 Bth St.
CITY-- Douglas STATE'- Arirona
ZIP-- 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITEr 409-12-122
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ •-
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 NW 1/4 of SE 1/4
UTM-.
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE-- Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE: Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE: ca. 1923
ARCHITECT/BUILDER--
INTEGRITY-- Unaltered
CONDITION-- Excellent

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL'- Frarce 
FOUNDATION: Concrete 
WALL SHEATHING'- Fired Brick 
APPLIED ORNAMENT'- 
ROOF TYPE'- High gable

ROOF SHEATHING'- Asphalt shingle 
EAVES TREATMENT-- Exposed rafters 
WINDOWS: 1/1 double hung, plain lintel

ENTRY-- Center

PORCHES'- Recessed, wood, doric capital columns

STOREFRONTS'-

NOTABLE INTERIOR: 
OUTBUILDINGS: Guest house 
ALTERATIONS: None

DATE - June, 1985:
VIEW'- S, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER-- 29
ROLL NUMBER-- X
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP'-



SURVEY SITE: 409-12-122 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE-- Typical bungalow with recessed porch

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to residential streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas:
HISTORIC NAME: Overlook house
ADDRESS/LOCATION- 757 8th St.
CITY/TOWN - Douglas--
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-12-124
OWNER: Pagi, Julia
OWNER ADDRESS: 818 8th St.
CITY-- Douglas STATE'- Arizona
ZIP-- 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE- 409-12-124
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ =
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 NW 1/4 of SE 1/4
UTM--
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE: Queen Anne Revival/Colonial Revival
CONSTRUCTION DATE: pre 1904
ARCHITECT/BUILDER'-
INTEGRITY: Minor alterations
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Brick
FOUNDATION-- Concrete
WALL SHEATHING-- Fired brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT: Plain panel, quoins, saw tooth corners
ROOF TYPE:

ROOF SHEATHING-- Asphalt shingle
EAVES TREATMENT-- Brackets, decorated soffit
WINDOWS'- 1/1 double hung, vertical paned upper sash, wood, segnental arched
openings
ENTRY-- Center, voussoirs

PORCHES: Open, wood, shed, open railing, iron columns 

STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR:
OUTBUILDINGS: Garage
ALTERATIONS'- Porch supports replaced; najor addition to west side of building

DATE - June, 1985'-
VIEW-- S, FF
FRAME NUMBER'- 35
ROLL NUMBER: X
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP--



SURVEY SITE: 409-12-124 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape, architecture

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION: Mayor C.A. Overlook

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Large and prominent two story brick Queen Anne Revival 
residence with expansive 1 story wraparound porch. Notable unique combination 
of Queen Anne massing with Colonial Revival detailing. 
MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Dominant building on its block; corner lot

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



BLOCK 74



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas •- 
HISTORIC NAME- Elias/Hunt/Leuis 
ADDRESS/LOCATION-- 850 7th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-11-144 
OWNER-- Newton, S.L. 
OUNER ADDRESS-- 850 7th St. 
CITY/- Douglas STATE' Arizona 

85B07

COUNTY - Cochise: SURUEY SITEi 409-11-144 
HsUSGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ ••

TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 NE 1/4 of SE 1/4
UTM •-
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE-- House
STYLE-- Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1903
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY: Minor alterations
CONDITION-- Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL/- Wood frame
FOUNDATION-- Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Brick and wood shingles
APPLIED ORNAMENT-- Wood shingle, gable end
ROOF TYPE: 1 medium gable, shed, gable dormer, bell cast, 2 interior brick
chimneys
ROOF SHEATHING: Rolled asbestos
EAVES TREATMENT-- Brackets
WINDOWS-- 1/1 double hung, wood, segmental arched openings

ENTRY 4- Wood door, lights, wood screen door

PORCHES'- Tapered pier, wood roof brackets, shed roof, curved wood, exposed 
rafters 
STOREFRONTS-­ 

NOTABLE INTERIOR-­ 
OUTBUILDINGS-- Sheds and garage 
ALTERATIONS-- Porch railing

DATE - June, 1985: 
VIEW-- s, 3/4 
FRAME NUMBER-- 7 
ROLL NUMBER-- 32 
PHOTOGRAPHER - 
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES-­ 

SKETCH MAP--



SURVEY SITE: 409-11-144 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION: Governor of Old Mexico Elias, Poncho
Villa net him here; Fransisco & Berta Elias, F.S. Elias & Brothers, cattleman
brokers
RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT-- Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Good example of large side gable bungalow with recessed 
porch

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL =

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to residential streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES-- Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 192B, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED•- 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas •- 
HISTORIC NAME"-
ADDRESS/LOCATION-- 838 7th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas-- 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER= 409-11-145 
OWNER-- Noriega, M.M. 
OWNER ADDRESS-- 838 7th St. 
CITY; Douglas STATE; Arizona 
ZIP-- 85607

COUNTY - Cochise-- SURVEY SITE; 409-11-145
US6S QUAD - Douglas, AZ:
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 NE 1/4 of SE 1/4
UTM--
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE-- House
STYLE-- Queen Anne Revival
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1910
ARCHITECT/BUILDER •-
INTEGRITY: Moderate alterations
CONDITION-- .Fair

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Wood frame 
FOUNDATION-- Concrete 
WALL SHEATHING: Stucco 
APPLIED ORNAMENT-- None 
ROOF TYPE-- 2 rcediurc gables

POOF SHEATHING-- Asbestos
Er.'JES TREATMENT-- Projecting eaves
WINDOWS-- 1/1, 4/1, double hung, fixed, wood

ENTRY-- Solid wood door, lights, 2 netal screen doors 

PORCHES'- Wood roof supports, shed, open, railing 

STOREFRONTS--

NOTABLE INTERIOR:
OUTBUILDINGS: Unknown
ALTERATIONS-- Stucco applied; porch detail

DATE - June, 1985:
VIEW: N, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER-- 8
ROLL NUMBER-- 32
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP--



SURVEY SITE: 409-11-145 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS •'

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Modified Queen Anne Revival

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to residential streetscap

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & ftssoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas:
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION-- 826 7th St.
CITY/TOWN - Douglas ••
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-11-147
OWNER-- Guide, Carlos
OWNER ADDRESS-- 1B6B 9th St.
CITY: Douglas STATE: Arizona
ZIP-- 85607

COUNTY - Cochise-- SURVEY SITE: - 409-11-147
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ:
TRS-- T24S R27E Sec 13 NE 1/4 of SE 1/4
UTM:
HISTORIC USE-- Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE'- Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE'- 1904
ARCHITECT/BUILDER--
INTEGRITY-- Moderate alterations
CONDITION: Fair

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL'- Brick
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING'- Brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT-- None
ROOF TYPE-- 1 bell cast Medium hip

ROOF SHEATHING-. Rolled asbestos 
EAVES TREATMENT-- Exposed rafters 
WINDOWS: 1/1 double hung, wood, voussiors

ENTRY-- Paneled wood door, lights, wood screed door 

PORCHES: Recessed, replace metal posts, no railing 

STOREFRONTS •-

NOTABLE INTERIOR •- 
OUTBUILDINGS-- Unknown 
ALTERATIONS: Porch posts

DATE - June, 1985:
VIEW: N, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER'- 9
ROLL NUMBER: I
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP--



SURVEY SITE: 409-11-147 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE:

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to residential streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE= 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas •-
HISTORIC NAME-- Uilliams/Enriquez
ADDRESS/LOCATION- 818 7th St.
CITY/TOWN - Douglas •-
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-11-148
OUNER-- Vasquez, M.
OWNER ADDRESS-- 818 7th St.
CITY-- Douglas STATE•• Arizona
ZIP-- 85607

COUNTY - Cochise-. SURVEY SITE^ 409-11-148
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ •-
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 NE 1/4 of SE 1/4
UTM •-
HISTORIC USE-- Residential
PRESENT USE-- Residential
BUILDING TYPE-- House
STYLE-- Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE'- 1925
ARCHITECT/BUILDER--
INTEGRITY-- Moderate alterations
CONDITION-- Fair

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Cast stone
FOUNDATION-- Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Stucco front, cast concrete sides
APPLIED ORNAMENT-- None
ROOF TYPE-- 1 medium hip, swept dormer, bell cast, 1 chimney

ROOF SHEATHING-- Rolled asbestos
EAVES TREATMENT-- Exposed rafters, carved
WINDOWS: Jalousies, metal, fixed transom, cast lintels

ENTRY-- Wood door, light

PORCHES: Tapered wood roof supports, recessed trellis railing

STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR•-
OUTBUILDINGS-- Shed and guest house
ALTERATIONS: Filled in transom over door, stucco over front cast concrete block,
aluminum siding on dormer

DATE - June, 19B5--
VIEW-- s, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER: 11
ROLL NUMBER-- 32
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP--



SURVEY SITE: 409-11-148 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION: Mariano L. & Teresa Williams, 
cattleman; Manuel & Hermina Enriquez, accountant

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT-- Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Typical hip roof cast stone bungalow with recessed porch 

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to residential streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED-- DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE-- NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas ••
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 810 7th St.
CITY/TOWN - Douglas^
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-11-149
OWNER- Lucas, G.D.
OWNER ADDRESS-- 810 7th St.
CITY-- Douglas STATE: Ari2ona
ZIP: 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE:„ 409-11-149
US6S QUAD - Douglas, AZ ••
TRS-- T24S R27E Sec 13 NE 1/4 of SE 1/4
UTM •-
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE-- House
STYLE'- Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1910
ARCHITECT/BUILDER--
INTEGRITY-- Moderate alterations
CONDITION-- Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Cast stone
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Cast concrete
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None
ROOF TYPE-- 1 mediun hip, gabled dorner

ROOF SHEATHING: Rolled asbestos
EAVES TREATMENT: Exposed rafters
WINDOWS: 1/1 double hung, wood, leaded glass front

ENTRY-- Wood door, lights, wood screen door

PORCHES'- Front recessed, 4 wood piers, closed railing

STOREFRONTS--

NOTABLE INTERIOR:
OUTBUILDINGS: Unknown
ALTERATIONS: Wood addition to rear; carport

DATE - June, 1985••
VIEW: S, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER-- 12
ROLL NUMBER: 32
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP--



SURVEY SITE-' 409-11-149 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Typical hip roof cast stone bungalow with recessed porch

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL =

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to residential streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas:
HISTORIC NAME--
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 806 7th St.
CITY/TOWN - Douglas--
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-11-150
OUNER-- Garcia, A.E.
OWNER ADDRESS: 806 7th St.
CITY-- Douglas STATE: Arizona
ZIP'- 85607

COUNTY - Cochase: SURVEY SITE- 409-11-150
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ •-
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 NE 1/4 of SE 1/4
UTM--
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE-- Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE: Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1910
ARCHITECT/BUILDER--
INTEGRITY: Minor alterations
CONDITION: Good

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL'- Brick
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None
ROOF TYPE: 1 rcediun gable, 1 chinney

ROOF SHEATHING: Rolled asbestos 
EAVES TREATMENT: Exposed rafters 
WINDOWS'- Double hung, fixed, wood

ENTRY: Solid wood door, roetal screen door

PORCHES: 1 wood post roof support, left 1/2 recessed, no rail

STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR: 
OUTBUILDINGS: Unknown 
ALTERATIONS'- Window changes

DATE - June, 19B5--
VIEW-- SW, FF
FRAME NUMBER-- 13
ROLL NUMBER: 32
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES'-

SKETCH MAP--

^•^^mmm. •?*-*>•$ • i.,-.•£"• *'&2&''.**-' r*-^ •' -\ is •&,*&* v JR-^r7.,* -



SURVEY SITE: 409-11-150 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS^

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION:

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Typical hip roof, brick bungalow with corner porch 

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to residential streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS =

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas •• 
HISTORIC NAME-- Krentz House 
ADDRESS/LOCATION; 805 8th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas - 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-11-152 
OWNER: Long, H.H. & D.A. 
OWNER ADDRESS^ 805 8th St. 
CITY-- Douglas STATE; Ari2ona 
ZIP-- 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE'. 409-11-152
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ •
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 NE 1/4 of SE 1/4
UTM:

HISTORIC USE-- Residential 
PRESENT USE-- Residential 
BUILDING TYPE: House 
STYLE: Bungalow 
CONSTRUCTION DATE •• pre 1914 
ARCHITECT/BUILDER-- 
INTEGRITY-- Minor alterations 
CONDITION-- Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL'- Cast stone
FOUNDATION-- Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Cast stone
APPLIED ORNAMENT-- None
ROOF TYPE: 1 medium bell cast hip, 1 exterior brick chimney

ROOF SHEATHING: Asbestos shingle
EAVES TREATMENT-- Exposed rafters, carved rafters, decorated frieze
WINDOWS-- 1/1 double hung, wood, leaded lorenge/1, moulded lintels

ENTRY-- Wood door, lights, metal screen door, single light transom 

PORCHES'- Open, recessed, supported by 3 pairs of wood posts 

STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR •- 
OUTBUILDINGS-- Garage 
ALTERATIONS: Window grills

DATE - June, 1985: 
VIEW-- NW, 3/4 
FRAME NUMBER: 5 
ROLL NUMBER-- 3® 
PHOTOGRAPHER - 
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES-­ 

SKETCH MAP--



SURVEY SITE: 409-11-152 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION: Joseph Krentz, Arizona Meat Company

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Good example of hip roof cast stone bungalow

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to residential streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas •• 
HISTORIC NAME'
ADDRESS/LOCATION^ 809 8th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas - 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-11-153 
OWNER: Robles, F.A. & 0.0. 
OWNER ADDRESS-- 809 8th St. 
CITY: Douglas STATE: Arizona 
ZIP: 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE:- 409-11-153
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ •-
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 NE 1/4 of SE 1/4
UTM ••
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE-- Residential
BUILDING TYPE-- House
STYLE'- Queen Anne Revival
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1905
ARCHITECT/BUILDER •-
INTEGRITY; Moderate alterations
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL•- Adobe
FOUNDATION-- Concrete
WALL SHEATHING-- Stucco
APPLIED ORNAMENT: Plain panelling above porch, half-timbering
ROOF TYPE-- 3 medium gables

ROOF SHEATHING: Asbestos shingle
EAVES TREATMENT-- Plain soffit, exposed rafters
WINDOWS-- fixed and sliding metal

ENTRY-- Wood door, lights, scood screen door

PORCHES: Open, support by square tapered wood piers, closed railing, has
combination shed/gable roof
STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR-­ 
OUTBUILDINGS'- Guest house
ALTERATIONS'- Double hung window replaced with metal casement; material and 
surface details

DATE - June, 1985--
VIEW: NW, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER-- 6
ROLL NUMBER'- 30
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES•-

SKETCH MAP--



SURVEY SITE: 409-11-153 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Unusual altered 2 story Queen Anne Revival with bungalow 
porch

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to residential streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES-- Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE'- DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & As-soc. SURVEY DATE= 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas:
HISTORIC NAME-- Sparks Apartment
ADDRESS/LOCATION^ 843 8th St.
CITY/TOWN - Douglas--
TAX PARCEL NUMBER-- 409-11-155
OWNER-- Jones, E.B.
OWNER ADDRESS- PO Box 1256
CITY-- Douglas STATE: Arizona
ZIP- 85607

COUNTY - Cochise-- SURVEY SITE'. 409-11-155
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ •-
TRS- T24S R27E Sec 13 NE 1/4 of SE 1/4
UTM--
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE: Apartments
STYLE: Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE-- 1916
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY: Unaltered
CONDITION-- Poor

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Brick
FOUNDATION-- Concrete
WALL SHEATHING-- Brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT:
ROOF TYPE: 1 low hip with gable porch,2 interior brick chimneys, 2 exterior
brick chimmeys
ROOF SHEATHING-- Asbestos shingles
EAVES TREATMENT: Projecting eaves, exposed rafters
WINDOWS-- 1/1 wood, double hung, segemental arched openings

ENTRY: Recessed, central, 3 wood doors, lights

PORCHES: 2 on front, open railing on top, closed sides on bottom; brick piers
with short elephantine wood piers at second level
STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR-- 
OUTBUILDINGS-- Wood garage 
ALTERATIONS-- None

DATE - June, 1985--
VIEW: S, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER-- 4
ROLL NUMBER: I
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP:



SURVEY SITE: 409-11-155 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape, architecture

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION:

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to apartment development 

CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Unusual bungalow style apartment in that it is 2 stories in 
height

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Focal point on block face, contributes to 
residential area .

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES-- Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert 5. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas •- 
HISTORIC NAME-- Krentz House 
ADDRESS/LOCATION^ 847 8th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-11-156 
OWNER: De La Torre, J.L. & M.D. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 847 8th St. 
CITY-- Douglas STATE: Arizona 
ZIP-- 85607

COUNTY - Cochise-- SURVEY SITE'- 409-11-156
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ-
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 NE 1/4 of SE 1/4
UTM--
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE-- Residential
BUILDING TYPE-- House
STYLE-- Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1904
ARCHITECT/BUILDER--
INTEGRITY: Minor alterations
CONDITION-- Fair

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL'- Brick
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Wood siding
APPLIED ORNAMENT-- None
ROOF TYPE'- i medium hip, exterior brick chimney with metal cap

ROOF SHEATHING-- Wood shingle
EAVES TREATMENT: Moulded soffit, plain frieze
WINDOWS'- 1/1 double hung, wood

ENTRY': Paneled wood door, wood screen door 

PORCHES: Open, supported by 4 wood posts 

STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR--
OUTBUILDINGS-- Shed
ALTERATIONS-- Carport on right side

DATE - June, 1985^ 
VIEW-- N, FF 
FRAME NUMBER: g 
ROLL NUMBER-- 30 
PHOTOGRAPHER - 
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES-­ 

SKETCH MAP--



SURVEY SITE: 409-11-156 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION: Owned by Frank Krentz,,rancher

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Good example of frame bungalow cottage 

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to residential streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INUENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME--
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 851 8th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas •- 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER •• 409-11-157 
OWNER: Valenzuela, R.S. 
OWNER ADDRESS^ 851 8th St. 
CITY: Douglas STATE: Arizona 
ZIP-- 85B07

COUNTY - Cochise-- SURVEY SIT£:_ 409-11-157
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ -
TRS-- T24S R27E Sec 13 NE 1/4 of SE 1/4
UTM--
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE: Bungalow ,
CONSTRUCTION DATE-- 1905
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY: Minor alterations
CONDITION-- Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL'- Brick
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Stucco and brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT'- Half-timbering, projecting moulding above porch
ROOF TYPE-- i medium gable

ROOF SHEATHING-- Rolled asbestos
EAVES TREATMENT: Projecting eaves, exposed rafters
WINDOWS: 1/1 double hung, wood, segmental arched openings

ENTRY'- Solid wood door, wood screen door

PORCHES: Closed railing, supported by 4 wood pedestals

STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR-- 
OUTBUILDINGS'- Unknown 
ALTERATIONS: Front stuccoed

DATE - June, 1985:
VIEW: NE, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER: 10
ROLL NUMBER: 30
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP:



SURVEY SITE: 409-11-157 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE:

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to residential streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED-- 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED--

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE= 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



BLOCK 75



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM * SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas-- 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 960 7th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER-' 409-11-159 
OWNER: Andre, Alvin 0. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 950 7th St. 
CITY: Douglas STATE: Arizona 
ZIP: 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-11-159
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ:
TRS= T24S R27E Sec 13 NE 1/4 of SE 1/4
UTM:
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE: Queen Anne Revival
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1905
ARCHITECT/BUILDER--
INTEGRITY: Minor alterations
CONDITION: Fair

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL-- Frame
FOUNDATION-- Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Wood siding and brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT: .Window shutters
ROOF TYPE-- Gabled hip, 2 interior chimneys

ROOF SHEATHING: Asbestos shingles 
EAVES TREATMENT: Plain fascia 
WINDOWS-- 1/1 double hung, wood

ENTRY-- 2 wood doors, lights, wood screen doors 

PORCHES: Shed roof with 4 wood posts as supports 

STOREFRONTS: 

NOTABLE Tf'ERIOR:
OUTBUIL: :s: shed
ALTERATIONS: Rear addition

DATE - June, 1985=
VIEW: N, 3/4
FRAME NUMFER: 34
ROLL NUMBER: 30
PHOTOGRAPHER -
I INDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP:



SURVEY SITE: 409-11-159 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION:

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Good example of frame Queen Anne Revival cottage 

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to residential streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT-- Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED-- DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS =

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas:
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 954 7th St.
CITY/TOWN - Douglas:
TAX. PARCEL NUMBER: 409-11-160
OWNER: Percy, Henry F. Grace M.
OWNER ADDRESS: Box 495
CITY: Douglas STATE: Arizona
ZIP: 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE'. 409-11-160
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ:
TRS= T24S R27E Sec 13 NE 1/4 of SE 1/4
UTM =
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE: Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1912
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY: Minor alterations
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Ashlar block
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Ashlar block
APPLIED ORNAMENT: Quoins
ROOF TYPE: Low Gable

ROOF SHEATHING: Rolled asphalt
EAVES TREATMENT: Exposed rafters, brackets
WINDOWS: 1/1, wood

ENTRY: Center placement, supported by 4 wood carved posts on cast stone bases 

PORCHES'- Open, battered wood columns on cast stone pedestals, balustrade 

STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR: 
OUTBUILDINGS: Garage 
ALTERATIONS: Addition to rear

DATE - June, 1985:
VIEW: N, FF
FRAME NUMBER: 21
ROLL NUMBER: I
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP:



SURVEY SITE: 409-11-160 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS: Cast iron fence on property line

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Unusual twin gable front cast stone bungalow

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL =

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to residential streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES-- Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 192B, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE-- DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS =

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME;
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 930 7th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-11-163 
OWNER: Woo Ifoik, G.G

COUNTY - Cochise-- SURVEY SIT£:_ 409-11-163
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ=
TRS: T245 R27E Sec 13 NE 14 of SE 1/4
UTM:

HISTORIC USE-- Residential 
PRESENT USE: Residential 
BUILDING TYPE: HouseOWNER. ADDRESS: 12387 She 1 don St 

CITY: Sun Valley STATE: CaliforniaSTYLE: Bungalow 
ZIP: 91392 CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1915

ARCHITECT/BUILDER: 
INTEGRITY: Minor alterations 
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Brick 
FOUNDATION-' Concrete 
WALL SHEATHING: Stucoo 
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None 
ROOF TYPE: Medium hip

ROOF SHEATHING: Rolled asphalt
EAVES TREATMENT: Exposed rafters
WINDOWS: Wood, double hung, segnental arched openings covered

ENTRY: 2, center and off center, right, transon, single light, voussiors covered

PORCHES: Recessed, posts

STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR-- 
OUTBUILDINGS: Garage 
ALTERATIONS: Addition to rear

DATE - June, 1985=
VIEW: N, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER: 23
ROLL NUMBER: I
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP:



SURVEY SITE: 409-11-163 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Typical hip roof bungalow with recessed corner porch

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to residential streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES'- Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS•• 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas •• 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 914 7th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX. PARCEL NUMBER'- 409-11-164 
OWNER: Leon, Ernest F. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 914 7th St. 
CITY: Douglas STATE: Arizona 
ZIP: 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-11-164
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ:
TRS= T245 R27E Sec 13 NE 1/4 of SE 1/4
UTM:
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE: Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE: pre 1914
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY: Moderate alterations
CONDITION: Fair

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL Cast stone
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Cast stone
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None
ROOF TYPE : 1, medium, hip, chimney: interior brick chimney

ROOF SHEATHING: Rolled asbestos 
EAVES TREATMENT: Exposed rafters 
WINDOWS: 14/1 wood fixed

ENTRY: Solid wood door, metal screen door, center placement

PORCHES: Front recessed with 4 tapered wood porch posts on stone base

STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR:
OUTBUILDINGS: House in rear, large, stuccoed, gambrel roof
ALTERATIONS: Addition to rear (shed roofed) and shed carport

DATE - June, 1985:
VIEW: N, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER: 1
ROLL NUMBER: 32
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES ••

SKETCH MAP:



SURVEY SITE: 409-11-164 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Typical hip roof bungalow with recessed porch, constructed 
of cast stone

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Relates to residential streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE= 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas •- 
HISTORIC NAME-­ 
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 912 7th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-11-165 
OWNER: Davila, I. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 912 7th St. 
CITY: Douglas STATE' Arizona 
ZIP: 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITEi 409-11-165
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ =
TRS= T24S R27E Sec 13 NE 14 of SE 1/4

HISTORIC USE: Residential 
PRESENT USE: Residential 
BUILDING TYPE: House 
STYLE: Queen Anne Revival 
CONSTRUCTION DATE= pre 1909 
ARCHITECT/BUILDER: 
INTEGRITY: Minor alterations 
CONDITION: Very poor

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Brick 
FOUNDATION: Concrete 
WALL SHEATHING: Brick 
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None 
ROOF TYPE: 1, nediun, hip

ROOF SHEATHING: Rolled asbestos
EAVES TREATMENT: Plain soffit and plain frieze
WINDOWS: Double hung, 1/1, wood, segnental arched openings

ENTRY: 2, wood, lights, wood screen door, voussoirs, blind transoms 

PORCHES: Right 1/2 recessed with 1 wood porch post on concrete base 

STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR: 
OUTBUILDINGS: Unknown 
ALTERATIONS: Porch supports

DATE - June, 1985=
VIEW: N, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER: 2
ROLL NUMBER: 32
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP:



SURVEY SITE: 409-11-165 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION: Mr. & Mrs. Antonio Loreto - rancher 
1917-1925

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Typical Queen Anne Revival residence with hip roof 

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to residential streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE-- NOT EVALUATED--

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS =

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 902 7th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER= 409-11-166 
OWNER: Ambrigo, Sylvester 
OWNER ADDRESS: 816 20th St. 
CITY: Douglas STATE: Arizona 
ZIP: 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE:. 409-11-166A
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ=
TRS: T245 R27E Sec 13 NE 1/4 of SE 1/4
UTM:
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE: Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE= 1900
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY: Minor alterations
CONDITION: Poor

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Wood frame 
FOUNDATION: Wood 
WALL SHEATHING: Wood 
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None 
ROOF TYPE: Medium gable

ROOF SHEATHING: Rolled asphalt 
EAVES TREATMENT: Exposed rafters 
WINDOWS: 1/1, wood, double hung

ENTRY: Center, wood, wood screen door 

PORCHES 1 Open, wood, closed railing, posts 

STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR: 
OUTBUILDINGS: Unknown 
ALTERATIONS: Windows

DATE - June, 1985--
VIEW: , 3/4
FRAME NUMBER: 26
ROLL NUMBER: I
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP:



SURVEY SITE-- 409-11-166A 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE; Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION:

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Early frame Bungalow with side gable roof

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION-- Contributes to residential streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas= 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 721 C. Ave. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-11-166 
OWNER: Anbrigo, Sylvester 
OWNER ADDRESS: 816 20th St. 
CITY: Douglas STATE: Arizona 
ZIP: 85607

COUNTY - Cochise-- SURVEY SITE-- 409-11-166C
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ=
TRS: T245 R27E Sec 13 NE 1/4 of SE 1/4
UTM:
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE: Queen Anne Revival
CONSTRUCTION DATE: ig00
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY: Moderate alterations
CONDITION: Fair

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Wood frame 
FOUNDATION: Concrete or wood 
WALL SHEATHING: Stucoo 
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None 
ROOF TYPE: Low gable

ROOF SHEATHING: Rolled asphalt 
EAVES TREATMENT: Plain fascia 
WINDOWS: 1/1, wood, double hung

ENTRY: Off center, wood, wood screen door

PORCHES: Open, wood, gabled shed, open railing, posts

STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR:
OUTBUILDINGS: Unknown
ALTERATIONS: New porch, porch gable

DATE - June, 1985:
VIEW: E, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER: 29
POLL NUMBER: I
PHOTOGRAPHER -
1 INDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP:



SURVEY SITE: 409-11-166C 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION:

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: 1 story hip and gable Queen Anne Revival residence

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to residential streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1320, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas • 
HISTORIC NAME-­ 
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 727 C Avenue 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-11-167 
OWNER: Verdugo, Adolph 
OWNER ADDRESS: 130 Garden Canyon 
CITY: S. Vista STATE: Arizona 
ZIP-- 85635

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE-- -409-11-157A
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ=
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 NE 1/4 of SE 1/4
UTM:

HISTORIC USE: Residential 
PRESENT USE-- Residential 
BUILDING TYPE: House 
STYLE: Queen Anne Revival 
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1924 
ARCHITECT/BUILDER: 
INTEGRITY: Minor alterations 
CONDITION-- Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Wood frame 
FOUNDATION: Concrete 
WALL SHEATHING-- Stucco 
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None 
ROOF TYPE-- Gabled hip

ROOF SHEATHING: Rolled asphalt 
EAVES TREATMENT: Plain soffit 
WINDOWS: 1/1 double hung, wood

ENTRY-- Wood door, wood screen door, transom, single light 

PORCHES: Open, hipped roof, closed railing, stuccoed piers 

STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR:
OUTBUILDINGS: Shed
ALTERATIONS: Porch added, rear addition, stucco

DATE - June, 1985:
VIEW: E, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER: 31
ROLL NUMBER-- I
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES--

SKETCH MAP:



SURVEY SITE: 409-11-167A 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS•-

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: 1 story hip roof frame Queen Anne Revival residence with 
projecting arched porch, building has been stuccoed

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to residential streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 911 8th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-11-169 
OWNER: Barreras, Miguel P. Jr. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 915 8th St. 
CITY: Douglas STATE' Arizona 
ZIP-- 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE- 409-11-169A
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ=
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 NE 1/4 of SE 1/4
UTM:

HISTORIC USE: Residential 
PRESENT USE: Residential 
BUILDING TYPE: House 
STYLE: Bungalow 
CONSTRUCTION DATE' 1915 
ARCHITECT/BUILDER: 
INTEGRITY: Unaltered 
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Adobe 
FOUNDATION: Concrete 
WALL SHEATHING: Stucco 
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None 
ROOF TYPE: Medium hip

ROOF SHEATHING: Rolled asphalt 
EAVES TREATMENT'- Plain soffit 
WINDOWS: 1/1 wood, double hung

ENTRY: Off center left, wood, netal screen door

PORCHES: Recessed, with piers

STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR: 
OUTBUILDINGS: Unknown 
ALTERATIONS: None

DATE - June, 1985:
VIEW: S, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER: 14
ROLL NUMBER: I
PHOTOGRAPHER. -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP:



SURVEY SITE: 409-11-169A 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Good example of adobe Bungalow with gable front and 
recessed corner porch

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Streetscape compatible

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED--

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 915 8th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX. PARCEL NUMBER: 409-11-169 
OWNER: Barreras, Miguel P.Jr. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 915 8th St. 
CITY: Douglas STATE: Arizona 
ZIP: 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-11-169B
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ:
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 NE 1/4 of SE 1/4
UTM--
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE-' Colonial Revival
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1915
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY: Minor alterations
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Frame
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING-- Brick and wood
APPLIED ORNAMENT: Onions
ROOF TYPE: steep crossed gable

ROOF SHEATHING: Rolled asbestos
EAVES TREATMENT: Moulded freeze, decorated soffit
WINDOWS 1 Double hung, fixed, casement, French doors, wood, lozenge

ENTRY: Paneled wood, glass in wood franc, side lights, multiple lighted transom

PORCHES: Hipped roof over front, supported by wood columns which form balconey
for 2nd story, open, uncovered porch on left side
STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR'- 
OUTBUILDINGS: Shed 
ALTERATIONS; Bricked in windows

DATE - June, 1985:
VIEW: s, FF
FRAME NUMBER: 14
ROLL NUMBER: 30
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP:



SURVEY SITE: 409-11-1B9B 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Architectural

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION:

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Large early Colonial Revival style

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL--

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Streetscape compatible

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDIN6 FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 945 8th St 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-11-173 
OWNER: Gonzales, Rodolfo N. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 945 8th St. 
CITY: Douglas STATE: Arizona 
ZIP-' 85607

COUNTY - Cochise-- SURVEY SITE:. 409-11-173
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ=
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 NE 1/4 of SE 1/4
UTM:

HISTORIC USE: Residential 
PRESENT USE: Residential 
BUILDING TYPE: House 
STYLE : Queen Anne Revival 
CONSTRUCTION DATE: pre 1904 
ARCHITECT/BUILDER: 
INTEGRITY: Minor alterations 
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Wood frame
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Stucco
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None
ROOF TYPE: Pyramidal with 1 metal capped chimney

ROOF SHEATHING: Rolled asbestos
EAVES TREATMENT: Exposed, carved rafters
WINDOWS: 1/1 double hung, wood

ENTRY: Center placement, wood door, metal screen door, flat transom light 

PORCHES: Recessed, wood, closed railing of wood, carved wood posts 

STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR:
OUTBUILDINGS: Garage
ALTERATIONS: Wall at property line

DATE - June, 1985=
VIEW: s, FF
FRAME NUMBER: 17
ROLL NUMBER: I
PHOTOGRAPHER. -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP:



SURVEY SITE: 409-11-173 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION ••

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Good example of frame Queen Anne Revival residence with 
full width recessed porch

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to residential streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS =

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



BLOCK 76



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 1050 7th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER= 409-11-175 
OWNER: Overlook, H.E. Jr. 
OWNER ADDRESS-- 1050 7th St. 
CITY: Douglas STATE= Arizona 
ZIP: 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE' 409-11-175
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ=
TR.S: T245 R27E Sec 13 NE 1/4 of SE 1/4
UTM:
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE: Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1916
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY: Minor alterations
CONDITION: Fair

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Cast stone
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Stucco
APPLIED ORNAMENT: Brackets, half-timbering
ROOF TYPE: 1-nedium, gable

ROOF SHEATHING: Rolled asbestos
EAVES TREATMENT: Exposed rafters, brackets
WINDOWS-' Double hung, 1/1, wood segnental arched openings

ENTRY; Wood, lights, wood screen door, voussoirs

POR.CHES : Front recessed with 4 tapered wood porch posts on brick pedestal

STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR:
OUTBUILDINGS: Shed
ALTERATIONS'- Rear porch enclosed

DATE - June, 1985=
VIEW: SE, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER: 26
ROLL NUMBER: 30
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP:



SURVEY SITE: 409-11-175 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Good example of dominant gable front bungalow

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to residential streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS•• 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird 8, Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas:
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 1030 7th St.
CITY/TOWN - Douglas:
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-11-177
OWNER: Brady, Thonas J.
OWNER ADDRESS: 4943 Marie Tobin
CITY: El Paso STATE: Texas
ZIP: 79924

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-11-177
US6S QUAD - Douglas, AZ=
TRS= T24S R27E Sec 13 NE 1/4 of SE 1/4
UTM =
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE: Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1924
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY: Minor alterations
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Adobe
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Stucco
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None
ROOF TYPE: Medium hip, and hipped dormer and 1 extra chimney

ROOF SHEATHING: Rolled asphalt
EAVES TREATMENT: Exposed
WINDOWS: Lozenge, wood, double hung

ENTRY: Off center right, wood door, wood screen door

PORCHES: Recessed, wood, open railing, piers, tapered posts on pedestals

STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR: 
OUTBUILDINGS: Unknown 
ALTERATIONS: Stucco

DATE - June, 1985:
VIEW: N, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER: 35
ROLL NUMBER: I
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP:



SURVEY SITE: 409-11-177 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS'-

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Typical hip roof bungalow forn constructed of adobe

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: 'Contributes to residential streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED'-

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 1028 7th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-11-178 
OWNER: Chiquete, Leonardo 
OWNER ADDRESS: 434 4th St. 
CITY: Douglas STATE: Arizona 
ZIP-- 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE= 409-11-178
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ:
TR.S: T24S R27E Sec 13 NE 1/4 of SE 1/4
UTM:

HISTORIC USE: Residential • 
PRESENT USE: Residential 
BUILDING TYPE: House 
STYLE: Queen Anne Revival 
CONSTRUCTION DATE= 1910 
ARCHITECT/BUILDER: 
INTEGRITY: Minor alterations 
CONDITION: Fair

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Wood frame
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Wood
APPLIED ORNAMENT:
ROOF TYPE: Medium hip, and bell cast

ROOF SHEATHING: Rolled asphalt
EAVES TREATMENT: Plain frieze, plain soffit
WINDOWS: 1/1, wood, double hung

ENTRY: Center, wood, wood slide door, wood screen door, single transom light

PORCHES: Open, turned wood posts

STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR: 
OUTBUILDINGS: None 
ALTERATIONS: Unknown

DATE - June, 1985:
VIEW: N, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER: 2
ROLL NUMBER: J
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP:



SURVEY SITE-' 409-11-178 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION:

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Good example of 1 story hip roof Queen Anne Revival with 
wrap around front porch

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to residential streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert 5. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS =

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 1009 8th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-11-182 
OWNER: Rodriguez, Mike & Norma 
OWNER ADDRESS: 1009 8th St. 
CITY: Douglas STATE: Arizona 
ZIP: 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-11-182
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ:
TRS: T245 R27E Sec 13 NE 1/4 of SE1/4
UTM =
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE: Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1915
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY: Unaltered
CONDITION: .Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Adobe
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Stucco
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None
ROOF TYPE-- 1 medium, hip, 4 interior chimneys

ROOF SHEATHING: Rolled asbestos
EAVES TREATMENT: Projecting fascia
WINDOWS: Double hung, wood, panes, hoppers, lozenge, 1

ENTRY: Wood, lights, wood screen door, lighted transom

PORCHES: Recessed under main roof line, arched openins, open railing

STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR:
OUTBUILDINGS: Garage and guest house
ALTERATIONS: None

DATE - June, 1985=
VIEW: NW, FF
FRAME NUMBER: 19
ROLL NUMBER: 30
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES'

SKETCH MAP:



SURVEY SITE: 409-11-182 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE-- Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Typical hip roof bungalow with recessed corner porch

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to residential streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME: Overlook House 
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 1025 8th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-11-184 
OWNER: Cota, Odilia M. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 1025 8th St. 
CITY: Douglas STATE: Arizona 
ZIP-- 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE- 409-11-184
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ=
TRS= T245 R27E Sec 13 NE 1/4 of SE 1/4
UTM =
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE: Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE= 1916
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY: Unaltered
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Brick
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Stucco
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None
ROOF TYPE : 1-medium, hip C/2 gabled dormers, 42 meter chimneys

ROOF SHEATHING: Rolled asbestos
EAVES TREATMENT; Projecting and exposed
WINDOWS: Double hung, fixed, 1/1, wood - hopper-diamond pane

ENTRY; Wood, lights, wood screen door, sidelights

PORCHES: Support by 4 sets of clustered posts, open railing balustade

STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR:
OUTBUILDINGS: Shed and garage
ALTERATIONS: None ._________._.._.........

DATE - June, 1985=
VIEW: N, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER: 21
ROLL NUMBER: 30
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP:



SURVEY SITE: 409-11-184 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION: Charles and Annie Overlook, one of the 
primary developers of the city of Douglas

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Good example of hip roof bungalow with gable projections

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to residential streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED--

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas ••
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 1035 8th St.
CITY/TOWN - Douglas:
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-11-185
OWNER: Esqueda, A.M.
OWNER ADDRESS: 1035 8th St.
CITY: Douglas STATE-' Arizona
ZIP: 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-11-185
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ=
TRS: T245 R27E Sec 13 NE 1/4 of SE 1/4
UTM:

HISTORIC USE: Residential 
PRESENT USE: Residential 
BUILDING TYPE: House 
STYLE: Bungalow 
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1915 
ARCHITECT/BUILDER: 
INTEGRITY: Minor alterations 
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Cast stone
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Cast stone
APPLIED ORNAMENT: Fish-scale shingles, front pediment
ROOF TYPE: 1-medium hip, 4 gabled dormer with exterior chimney and 2 interior
chimneys
ROOF SHEATHING: Rolled asbestos
EAVES TREATMENT: Exposed, carved rafters
WINDOWS: Double hung, 1/1, wood, continuous lintel over windows, doors

ENTRY: Glass in a wood frame, wood screen porch, centrally located

PORCHES: Supported by 4 tapered wooden posts set on stone bases, open railing

STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR:
OUTBUILDINGS: Unknown
ALTERATIONS: Rear addition or enclosed porch

DATE - June, 1985=
VIEW: N, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER: 22
ROLL NUMBER: 30
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP:



SURVEY SITE: 409-11-185 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION: Sheridan S. and Gertrude Badger,F.L 
and Irene Bonrtell - Captain 17th Cavalry

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT- Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE-- Good exarcple of hip roof bungalow built of cast stone

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL: Cast stone

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to residential streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED-- 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920. 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
"Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

W^.H*^^«««^«H. ___^ fl»..M ^______M«l*M.___«»H> V __.~^«»-__^^___*.«~W«W___^^M«»-__~^^*M «~ ——— ——— ̂  ——— ^——— nH ^___^^M M.___ v ___^^______^ M.___ H. w ___

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME-­ 
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 1041 8th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-11-186 
OWNER: Pendleton, Lillian B. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 1041 8th St. 
CITY: Douglas STATE= Arizona 
ZIP: 85607

COUNTY - Cochise-- SURVEY SITE=. 409-11-186
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ'
TRS= T245 R27E Sec 13 NE 1/4 of SE 1/4
UTM:
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE: Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1915
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY: Minor alterations
CONDITION: .Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Cast stone
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING-- Cast stone
APPLIED ORNAMENT: No
ROOF TYPE: 1-medium hip with hipped dormer with bell cast profile

ROOF SHEATHING: Rolled asbestos
EAVES TREATMENT: Exposed, carved rafters
WINDOWS: Double hung, 1/1, wood, lozenge, plain lintel

ENTRY: Wood, lights, wood screen door, plain lintel, lighted transom 

PORCHES'- Support by 4 wooden posts on cast stone bases 

STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR:
OUTBUILDINGS: Shed
ALTERATIONS: Rear addition __..._._..__._...........

DATE - June, 1985=
VIEW: N, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER: 23
ROLL NUMBER: 30
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP:



SURVEY SITE: 409-11-186 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION: Robert S. and Rosa A. MacClay, police 
judge and city assessor

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Historical as well as architecturally
signi ficant
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Good example of hip roof bungalow built of cast stone 

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to residential streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED-- 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 192B, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE'- 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



BLOCK 77



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME-'
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 1050 8th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-04-011 
OWNER: Valenzuela, Elvira 
OWNER ADDRESS: P.O. Box 492 
CITY: Douglas STATE-- Arizona 
ZIP: 85607

COUNTY - Cochise-- SURVEY SITE- 409-04-001
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ--
TRS= T245 R27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM =
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE-- Residential
BUILDING TYPE-- House
STYLE: Queen Anne Revival
CONSTRUCTION DATE-- 1900
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY: Minor alterations
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Brick
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Stucco/brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT-- None
ROOF TYPE: Medium, gabled hip, 2 interior corbelled chimneys

ROOF SHEATHING: Asbestos shingle 
EAVES TREATMENT: Exposed rafters 
WINDOWS-- Double hung, hopper, wood 1/1, 1/2, sliding glass metal

ENTRY: Paneled wood, lights, glass, wood screen door

PORCHES: Set back under front gable, supported by round wooden columns set on a
short stucco wall base
STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR: 
OUTBUILDINGS-- Garage/shed 
ALTERATIONS-- Rear porch enclosed

DATE - June, 1985=
VIEW: N, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER-- 39
ROLL NUMBER: 29
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP: j



SURVEY SITE: 409-04-001 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE-- Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Typical hip gable roof brick Queen Anne Revival with stucco 
surface

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to residential streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 192B, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS =

SURVEYOR-- Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas=
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 1036 8th St.
CITY/TOWN - Douglas:
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-04-002
OWNER-- Clark, Roy J.
OWNER ADDRESS: 1036 8th St.
CITY-- Douglas STATE: Arizona
ZIP: 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE = 409-04-002A
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ:
TRS= T245 R27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM:
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE: Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1925
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY: Minor alterations
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL-• Wood frame
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING-- Wood
APPLIED ORNAMENT: No
ROOF TYPE: 1 medium gable and small gabled hip in rear

ROOF SHEATHING: Rolled asbestos 
EAVES TREATMENT: Exposed rafters 
WINDOWS-- Fixed, louvered wood

ENTRY: Solid wood, metal screen door - set to right

PORCHES: Open platform, shed awning supported by iron work porch posts, closed
rail ing
STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR: 
OUTBUILDINGS: Shed 
ALTERATIONS: Metal porch posts

DATE - June, 1985: 
VIEW: N, 3/4 
FRAME NUMBER: 38 
ROLL NUMBER: 29 
PHOTOGRAPHER - 
.INDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP:



SURVEY SITE: 409-04-002A 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

____ ______ ——— .«——— ___ ——— ••^M—— ——.______.—— .—— ——— .——— ,„___ ——— ——— —————— ——— ——— ——— ^^——— ——————————————— ̂  ——— ——— ——•,————————.———.«___——— ___——— ——— ___——— w. ——— .v ——— ——— M.——— ««^»^^—B——— ——— ——— Ml ——— ——— M ^^___ .

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION:

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Snail gable front bungalow cottage 

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL =

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to residential streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas- 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 1026 8th st. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-04-003 
OWNER: Henning, Edward S. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 1026 8th st. 
CITY: Douglas STATE: Arizona 
ZIP: 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE- 409-04-003
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ=
TRS-- T245 R27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM:

HISTORIC USE: Residential 
PRESENT USE-- Residential 
BUILDING TYPE: House 
STYLE: Bungalow 
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1906 
ARCHITECT/BUILDER: 
INTEGRITY: Minor alterations 
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Brick
FOUNDATION: Concrete - stone
WALL SHEATHING: Brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT:
ROOF TYPE: Medium hip, bell cast, 2 interior chimneys, 1 brick, 1 with metal cap
hip dormer
ROOF SHEATHING: Rolled asbestos
EAVES TREATMENT-- Exposed, carved rafters
WINDOWS: 1/1, double hung, hopper, wood,leaded lozenge,

ENTRY: Paneled wood, lights, glass, metal screen door, transom over door 

PORCHES-' L-shaped, recessed supported by iron work porch posts 

STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR--
OUTBUILDINGS-- Shed, covered carport
ALTERATIONS: Carport added to right side

DATE - June, 1985:
VIEW: N, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER: 35
ROLL NUMBER: 29
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP--



SURVEY SITE: 409-04-003 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Typical 1 story hip roof brick bungalow

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to residential streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE'- NOT EVALUATED

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS: *

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 1020 8th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-04-004 
OUNER-- Rubcic, Steve A. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 1020 B. Ave. 
CITY: Douglas STATE-- Arizona 
ZIP: 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-04-004
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ:
TRS= T24S R27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM--
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE: Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1910
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY: Moderate alterations
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Brick
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None
ROOF TYPE: i medium hip, vents, concrete chimney with metal cap

ROOF SHEATHING-- Asbestos shingles
EAVES TREATMENT: Plain fascia
WINDOWS: 1/1, double hung, hopper, metal leaded transom with lozenge glass,
segmental arched openings
ENTRY: Wood door, metal screen door, transom over door, voussoirs, central
placement
PORCHES: L-shaped set back under main hip, supported by iron work porch poles

STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR: 
OUTBUILDINGS: Unknown 
ALTERATIONS: Shed on left side

DATE - June, 1985=
VIEW: N, FF
FRAME NUMBER: 36
ROLL NUMBER: 29
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP:



SURVEY SITE: 409-04-004 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Typical with hip roof bungalow

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to residential streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE-' DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS =

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION-- 1012 8th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas-- 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-04-005 
OWNER-- Ramirez, Isidro E. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 1012 8th St. 
CITY: Douglas STATE-- Arizona 
ZIP: 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-04-005
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ--
TRS: T24S R27E k.Sec 13 SE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM:
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE: Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1910
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY: Major alterations
CONDITION-- Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL-• Brick
FOUNDATION-- Concrete
WALL SHEATHING-- Brick, wood front
APPLIED ORNAMENT: Carved fascia
ROOF TYPE: 2 medium wood shingled pediments crossed gables, interior brick
corbelled chimney, vents on top of gable
ROOF SHEATHING: rolled asbestos
EAVES TREATMENT: Exposed rafters, carved fascia
WINDOWS: 1/1, double hung, wood, louvered

ENTRY-' Wood door, metal screen door

PORCHES: Enclosed wood porch with brick piers on corners

STOREFRONTS--

NOTABLE INTERIOR:
OUTBUILDINGS: Sheds and covered garage
ALTERATIONS: Front porch enclosed, rear additions

DATE - June, 1985--
VIEW: N, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER: 34
ROLL NUMBER: 29
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP--



SURVEY SITE: 409-04-005 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION:

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Typical gable front bungalow with its front porch enclosed 

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL: Solid masonry

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to residential streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE; DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME-­ 
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 833 B Avenue 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas-- 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-04-077 
OWNER: Forrest, Robert 
OWNER ADDRESS: P.O. Box 3591 
CITY-- Douglas STATE: Arizona 
ZIP: 8B607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE' 409-04-007
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ=
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM--
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE-- Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE-- 1915
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY; Moderate alterations
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Wood frame
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Clapboard
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None
ROOF TYPE-- 1 medium gabled hip, interior brick chimney

ROOF SHEATHING: Rolled asbestos 
EAVES TREATMENT-- Plain soffit 
WINDOWS: Double hung, wood, metal

ENTRY; Wood door, wood screen door

PORCHES: Recessed into right corner, supported by one square wood pier

STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR:
OUTBUILDINGS-- None
ALTERATIONS-- Additions on left side

DATE - June, 1985=
VIEW: E, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER: 31
ROLL NUMBER-- 29
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP:



SURVEY SITE: 409-04-007 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT'- Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Typical bungalow

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to residential streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION-- 1009-1011 9th 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-04-008 
OWNER-- Molina, Manuel 
OWNER ADDRESS: 202 14th St. 
CITY-' Douglas STATE-' Arizona 
ZIP-- 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE:. 409-04-0088 
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ= 

StTRS: T245 R27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of NE 1/4 
UTM:
HISTORIC USE: Residential/Commercial 
PRESENT USE: Residential/Commercial 
BUILDING TYPE: Duplex 
STYLE: Bungalow 
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1916 
ARCHITECT/BUILDER: 
INTEGRITY: Unaltered 
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL-- Brick
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING-- Brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None
ROOF TYPE: 2 medium gables, 2 exterior brick chimneys with corbels and 2
interior, gabled dormer
ROOF SHEATHING: Rolled asbestos
EAVES TREATMENT: Exposed rafters (carved)
WINDOWS; 1/1, double hung, fixed, voussiors

ENTRY-- 3 paneled wood doors, lights, glass, covered sidelights

PORCHES: Recessed supported by large brick piers at corners, square tapered wood
posts set on brick pedestals, closed railing, concrete floor
STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR-- 
OUTBUILDINGS: See 1015 10th St. 
ALTERATIONS-- None

DATE - June, 1985--
VIEW-- S, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER: 14
ROLL NUMBER: 25
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP:



SURREY SITE: 409-04-008B 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Large one story side gable bungalow

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Streetscape and architecturally compatible

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 1017 9th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 4.09-04-009 
OWNER: Noriega, I.N. & M.E.V. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 1019 gth St. 
CITY-' Douglas STATE: Arizona 
ZIP: 8B607

COUNTY - Cochise-- SURVEY SITE: 409-04-009A
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ:
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM:
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE-- House
STYLE-' Vernacular
CONSTRUCTION DATE= 1905
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY: Moderate alterations
CONDITION: Poor

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL-• Cast stone 
FOUNDATION-- Concrete 
WALL SHEATHING: Wood 
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None 
ROOF TYPE-- Low gable

ROOF SHEATHING: Rolled asbestos 
EAVES TREATMENT-- Exposed rafters 
WINDOWS: 1/1, double hung

ENTRY: Wood door, lights 

PORCHES: None 

STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR: 
OUTBUILDINGS: None 
ALTERATIONS: Porch enclosed

DATE - June, 1985:
VIEW: s, FF
FRAME NUMBER: 23
ROLL NUMBER: C
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP:



SURVEY SITE: 409-04-009A 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Basic rectangular box of cast stone

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION-- Contributes to residential streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES-- Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1913, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE-- NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas-- 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 1025 9th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER •• 409-04-010 
OWNER: Navarette, N.& M.P. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 1025 9th St. 
CITY-- Douglas STATE: Arizona 
ZIP: 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-04-010
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ:
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM--
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE-- Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE-- Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1910
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY: Minor alterations
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Cast stone
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Cast stone
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None
ROOF TYPE: Steep, medium gable, interior brick chimney, vent in gable, shed
dormer
ROOF SHEATHING: Rolled asbestos
EAVES TREATMENT: Exposed rafters
WINDOWS: 1/1, double hung, wood, stone lintels

ENTRY: Wood door, lights, wood screen door, stone lintel, entrance in center 

PORCHES: Recessed, supported by cast stone piers, also addition on rear of house 

STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR:
OUTBUILDINGS: Shed
ALTERATIONS: Concrete block addition to rear

DATE - June, 1985=
VIEW: 5, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER: 16
ROLL NUMBER: 25
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP:



SURVEY SITE: 409-04-010 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Typical side gable bungalow form of cast stone

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Streetscape compatible

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED--

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS =

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 1031 9th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-04-011

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-04-011
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ--
TRS: T245 R27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM =
HISTORIC USE: Residential

OWNER-- Ciochetti, Frank & Madel inePRESENT USE: Residential
OWNER ADDRESS: 1031 9th St. 
CITY-- Douglas STATE: Arizona 
ZIP: 85607

BUILDING TYPE: House 
STYLE: Bungalow 
CONSTRUCTION DATE: pre 1914 
ARCHITECT/BUILDER: 
INTEGRITY: Minor alterations 
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Brick
FOUNDATION-- Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None
ROOF TYPE-' Medium hip with gable, two interior brick chimneys, vents on top of
gable
ROOF SHEATHING: Rolled asbestos
EAVES TREATMENT: Exposed rafters
WINDOWS: Double hung, lozenge, wood, segments! arched, leaded lozenge

ENTRY: Paneled wood door, wood screen door, segmental arched opening 

PORCHES-1 Set back under front gable, supported by iron work porch poles 

STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR:
OUTBUILDINGS-- None visible
ALTERATIONS: Doorway on front porch bricked over; rear right side addition with
chimney

DATE - June, 1985:
VIEW: s, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER: l?
ROLL NUMBER: 25
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP:



SURVEY SITE: 409-04-011 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT- Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE-- Typical hip gable brick bungalow

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL--

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Streetscape compatibility

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT-- Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona-, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS-­ 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE-- DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas= 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 1045 9th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER-- 409-04-012 
OWNER: Nasse, Abraham N. 
OWNER ADDRESS: P.O. Box 3720 
CITY-- Douglas STATE: Arizona 
ZIP: 85B07

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE:. 409-04-012
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ=
TRS: T245 R27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM--
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE: Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE: pre 1909
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY: Moderate alterations
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Adobe
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING-- Stucco
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None
ROOF TYPE : Medium gabled hip, gable in rear, 2 interior brick chimneys, vents

ROOF SHEATHING: Rolled asbestos
EAVES TREATMENT: Exposed, carved rafters
WINDOWS-- Double hung, hopper, wood, 1/1

ENTRY: Paneled wood, lights, glass, wood screen door

PORCHES-- Recessed, supported by slender tapered columns on stuccoed based
central part of porch enclosed
STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR:
OUTBUILDINGS: Garage
ALTERATIONS: Additions to rear and left side

DATE - June, 1985=
VIEW: 5, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER: 18
ROLL NUMBER: 25
PHOTOGRAPHER -
.INDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP--



SURVEY SITE: 409-04-012 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Typical one story hip roof bungalow

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to residential streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 191?, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Dougias 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS-•

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



BLOCK 78



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 956 8th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-04-014- 
OWNER: Chacon, Juan G. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 956 8th St. 
CITY: Douglas STATE-- Arizona 
ZIP-' 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE-- 409-04-014B
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ=
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM:
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE-- Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE: Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1901
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY-- Moderate alterations
CONDITION-- Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Frame
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Stucco
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None
ROOF TYPE: 2 medium hip, hipped dormers (2 on very top of main hip), 2 interior
chimneys

f" ROOF SHEATHING-' Wood shingle with metal gutters and caps 
(I EAVES TREATMENT: Exposed carved rafters

WINDOWS: 1/1 double hung, casement, wood, louvered

ENTRY: Wood, wood side door

PORCHES-- L-shaped, set out on front and down side, under separate hip, closed
railing
STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR-- 
OUTBUILDINGS: None 
ALTERATIONS-- Windows replaced

DATE - June, 1985--
VIEW: N, FF
FRAME NUMBER: 29
ROLL NUMBER: 29
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP:



SURVEY SITE: 409-04-014B 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Typical hip roof Bungalow having corner porch

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to residential streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 942 8th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-04-016 
OWNER-- Hernandez, Bertha 
OWNER ADDRESS^ 942 8th St. 
CITY-- Douglas STATE: Arizona 
ZIP: 85G07

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE--- 409-04-016
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ:
TRS= T24S R27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM:
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE-- Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE: Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE= 1905
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY: Moderate alterations
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Cast stone
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING-- Stone, wood
APPLIED ORNAMENT: Wrought iron on windows, quions, plain panels above porch
ROOF TYPE: Gabled hip roof, 1 interior chimney

ROOF SHEATHING: Rolled asbestos
EAVES TREATMENT: Plain soffit with plain frieze
WINDOWS: 1/1, 2/1 double hung, wood, block lintels

ENTRY-- Metal screen door, closed transom, block lintel

PORCHES: 1/2 of front, recessed, turns down side of house, wood porch posts

STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR:
OUTBUILDINGS-- None
ALTERATIONS: Wood addition in rear; iron grills over openings

DATE - June, 1985--
VIEW: N, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER: 31
POLL NUMBER: c
PHOTOGRAPHER -
1 INDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP--



SURVEY SITE: 409-04-016 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Typical hip roof bungalow with recessed corner porch, 
constructed of cast stone

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to residential streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES-- Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 936 8th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER •• 409-04-017 
OWNER-- Hiler, Josephine M. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 936 8th St. 
CITY: Douglas STATE: Arizona 
ZIP: 85607

COUNTY - Cochise-- SURVEY SITE-- 409-04-017
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ--
TRS= T24S R27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM:
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE-- Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE: Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE= 1905
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY: Minor alterations
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Brick
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT: Wood shingled pediment
ROOF TYPE: Bell cast, hipped with gable extension in front, 2 interior chimneys,
1 exterior chimney
ROOF SHEATHING: Rolled asbestos
EAVES TREATMENT-- Exposed, carved rafters
WINDOWS-- 1/1 double hung, wood, 6/1 segmental arches

ENTRY: Wood paneled, with lights, glass, wood side door

PORCHES: Sets out under gable, supported by 2 square brick piers, open iron
rai1 ing
STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR: 
OUTBUILDINGS: None 
ALTERATIONS: Rear addition

DATE - June, 1985--
VIEW: N, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER: 27
ROLL NUMBER: 29
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP:



SURVEY SITE: 409-04-017 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION:

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Typical one story hip and gable bungalow 

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to residential streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT-- Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 924 8th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER-- 409-04-018 
OWNER: Hiler, Bernard & Elizabeth 
OWNER ADDRESS: 924 8th St. 
CITY-- Douglas STATE: Arizona 
ZIP: 85607

COUNTY - Cochise-' SURVEY SITE:. 409-04-018
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ--
TRS-- T24S R27E Sec 13 Se 1/4 of Ne 1/4
UTM--
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE-- Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE: Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1910
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY: Minor alterations
CONDITION-- Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Brick
FOUNDATION-- Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Stucco
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None
ROOF TYPE: i medium hip, hipped dormers, 2 interior chimneys, bell cast

ROOF SHEATHING-- Rolled asbestos
EAVES TREATMENT: Exposed, carved rafters
WINDOWS: 1/1 double hung, wood, segmental arched openings stuccoed over

ENTRY: 2 wood paneled, with lights, glass, wood screen door, 1 door faces
street, 2nd faces right side
PORCHES 1 1/2 of front, recessed, supported by square brick piers

STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR:
OUTBUILDINGS: None
ALTERATIONS; Stuccoed over brick recently, rear addition

DATE - June, 1985= 
VIEW: N, 3/4 
FRAME NUMBER-- 26 
i.OLL NUMBER: 29 
PHOTOGRAPHER - 
.INDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP--



SURVEY SITE: 409-04-018 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE; Typical hip roof bungalow with recessed corner porch

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to residential streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 192G, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE= 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 920 8th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas-- 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER-' 409-04-019 
OWNER: Mart Inez, Antonio 
OWNER ADDRESS-' 903 3rd St. 
CITY: Douglas STATE-- Arizona 
ZIP: 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-04-019
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ--
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM--
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE-- Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE: Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1912
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY-- Minor alterations
CONDITION-- Good

DESCRIPTION!

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Frame
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING-- Stucco, wood
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None
ROOF TYPE-' Medium intersecting gables

ROOF SHEATHING: Rolled asbestos 
EAVES TREATMENT: Fascia 
WINDOWS: 1/1 double hung, wood

ENTRY': Wood, solid & paneled, wood screen door 

PORCHES-- Open, platform, shed roof, open railing 

STOREFRONTS: N/A

NOTABLE INTERIOR: 
OUTBUILDINGS: Shed 
ALTERATIONS: Rear addition

DATE - June, 1985:
VIEW: N, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER-- 25
ROLL NUMBER-- 29
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP:



SURVEY SITE: 409-04-019 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT' Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS'-

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE; Small early bungalow of frame and stucco

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL: *

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to residential streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED-- DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS =

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME--
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 914 8th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas-- 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-04-020 
OWNER: Zepeda, Roberto N. 
OWNER ADDRESS-- gu 8th St. 
CITY-- Douglas STATE: Arizona 
ZIP: 85607

COUNTY - Cochise-- SURVEY SITE: 409-04-020
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ--
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM:

HISTORIC USE: Residential 
PRESENT USE-- Residential 
BUILDING TYPE: House 
STYLE: Dutch Colonial 
CONSTRUCTION DATE = 1901 
ARCHITECT/BUILDER: 
INTEGRITY: Unaltered 
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL-- Adobe, cast stone, frame
FOUNDATION-- Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Stucco, wood shingles under gambrels
APPLIED ORNAMENT: Stairs to 2nd story, left
ROOF TYPE; Gambrel, with ganbrel dormer, bell cast, 1 interior chimney

ROOF SHEATHING: Rolled asbestos
EAVES TREATMENT: Exposed carved rafters
WINDOWS-' 1/1 double hung, wood

ENTRY: Wood, paneled, wood screen door

PORCHES-' Open veranda, closed railing, shed roof

STOREFRONTS: N/A

NOTABLE INTERIOR: 
OUTBUILDINGS: None 
ALTERATIONS: None

DATE - June, 1985--
VIEW: N, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER: 24
ROLL NUMBER: 29
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP:



SURVEY SITE: 409-04-020 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE-- Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS•-

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: High gambrel roofed residence which is unusual in the 
community

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Unusual architectural style on modest 
streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED:

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS =

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 910 8th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-04-021 
OWNER-- Lopez, Leonard 6. 
OWNER ADDRESS-- 675 Cochise five.. 
CITY-' Douglas STATE-' Arizona 
ZIP: 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE--. 409-04-021
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ=
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM =
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE: Queen Anne Revival
CONSTRUCTION DATE= 1905
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY: Minor alterations
CONDITION-- Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL-' Frame
FOUNDATION-- Wood
WALL SHEATHING: Wood
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None
ROOF TYPE: 1 medium gabled hip

ROOF SHEATHING: Rolled asbestos
EAVES TREATMENT: Plain soffit with rolled asbestos under, plain frieze
WINDOWS: 1/1 double hung, wood

ENTRY-- Wood paneled, with lights, glass, wood screen door

PORCHES: Across front under separate hip overhang, supported by square wood
porch post sets, on brick/concrete pedestals
STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR: 
OUTBUILDINGS: None 
ALTERATIONS-- Rear addition

DATE - June, 1985:
VIEW: N, FF
FRAME NUMBER: 23
ROLL NUMBER: 29
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP:



SURVEY SITE: 409-04-021 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Similar

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION:

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Typical small Queen Anne Revival frame cottage

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to residential streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 192G, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE= 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 902 8th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-04-022 
OWNER: Dotson, John M. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 858 8th St. 
CITY-1 Douglas STATE: Arizona 
ZIP: 85607

COUNTY - Cochise-- SURVEY SITE: 409-04-022A
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ--
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM =
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE-' Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1905
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY: Major alterations
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Frame
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING-' Rolled asbestos
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None
ROOF TYPE: Hipped with hipped dormer, 2 interior chimneys

ROOF SHEATHING: Rolled asbestos
EAVES TREATMENT: Plain soffit with rolled asbestos
WINDOWS-' 1/1 wood, double hung

ENTRY: Wood door with lights, wood screen door 

PORCHES: Open veranda, recessed, wood post supports 

STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR:
OUTBUILDINGS: None
ALTERATIONS: Addition in rear, entire exterior covered with asphalt shingles

-a

DATE - June, 1985:
VIEW: N, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER: 33
ROLL NUMBER: C
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES: ;

SKETCH MAP:



SURVEY SITE: 409-04-022A 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION:

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Typical hip roof bungalow with recessed front porch 

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to residential streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS =

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE-- 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INUENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INUENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 817 C Ave. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-04-02Z 
OUNER: Dot son, John M. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 868 8th St. 
CITY-- Douglas STATE: Arizona 
ZIP: 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-04-022B
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ=
TRS= T24S R27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM =
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE-- House
STYLE: Sonoran
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1905
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY: Minor alterations
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Cast stone 
FOUNDATION: Concrete 
WALL SHEATHING: Stucco 
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None 
ROOF TYPE-- Flat

ROOF SHEATHING: Unknown
EAVES TREATMENT: Plain parapet
WINDOWS: 1/1 double hung, wood, and metal

ENTRY; Wood door, center placement, light 

PORCHES: Open veranda, shed roof, open railing 

STOREFRONTS: N/A

NOTABLE INTERIOR:
OUTBUILDINGS: None
ALTERATIONS: Once possibly a garage, now a converted apartment

DATE - June, 1985--
VIEW: E, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER: 36
ROLL NUMBER: C
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP--



SURVEY SITE: 409-04-022B 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Basic Sonoran box form

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to residential streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1317, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 909 9th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-04-023 
OWNER: Calderon, Edward B. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 909 9th St. 
CITY: Douglas STATE: Arizona 
ZIP-- 85607

COUNTY - Cochise-- SURVEY SITEi 409-04-023A
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ--
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM:
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE: Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE= 1905
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY: Minor alterations
CONDITION-- Excellent

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Brick
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING- Stucco
APPLIED ORNAMENT; Wood shingles on gable pediment
ROOF TYPE: l medium gabled hip roof, bell cast

ROOF SHEATHING-- Asbestos shingle
EAVES TREATMENT: Exposed, carved rafters
WINDOWS: 1/1 double hung, wood, fixed

ENTRY: Solid wood, paneled

PORCHES: Open, recessed, supported by Doric columns, open railing

STOREFRONTS--

NOTABLE INTERIOR:
OUTBUILDINGS-- Garage, shed
ALTERATIONS: Addition side, carport, ornamental ironwork on windows

DATE - June, 1985=
VIEW: s, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER: 5
?OLL NUMBER: 25
PHOTOGRAPHER -
1 INDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP:



SURVEY SITE: 409-04-023A 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Typical one story hip roof bungalow with classical revival 
character

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL =

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to residential streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS =

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE= 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas-- 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 821 C Ave. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-04-023 
OWNER: Calderon, Edward B. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 909 9th St. 
CITY: Douglas STATE: Arizona 
ZIP: 85B07

COUNTY - Cochise-- SURVEY SITE: 409-04-023B
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ--
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM:
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE-- Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE: Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE: pre 1929
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY: Moderate alterations
CONDITION-- Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Frame
FOUNDATION-- Concrete
WALL SHEATHING-- Stucco
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None
ROOF TYPE: Medium 2 gabled, shed roof over back, 1 brick interior chimney

ROOF SHEATHING-- Rolled asbestos
EAVES TREATMENT; Plain soffit, rolled asbestos under
WINDOWS: 1/1 double hung, wood, casement

ENTRY: Wood, paneled, with lights, glass, wood screen door

PORCHES: Off side, under hip overhang

STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR:
OUTBUILDINGS: None
ALTERATIONS-- Whole structure is attached to outbuilding of 909 9th St.

DATE - June, 1985:
VIEW: E, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER: 20
TOLL NUMBER: 29
I-HOTOGRAPHER -
' INDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES-•

SKETCH MAP--



SURVEY SITE: 409-04-023B 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE-- Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Modified one story gable roofed bungalow

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to residential streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas • 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION-- 921 9th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas-- 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-04-027 
OWNER-- Lopez, Arnold S. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 931 9th St. 
CITY-' Douglas STATE: Arizona 
ZIP: 88607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-04-027A
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ=
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM:
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE-- Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE: Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE: pre 1904
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY: Moderate alterations
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Frame
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: clapboard, shiplap facade
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None
ROOF TYPE-- Medium gabled hipped roof

ROOF SHEATHING: Rolled asbestos 
EAVES TREATMENT: Plain soffit 
WINDOWS: l/l double hung

ENTRY: Wood, metal screen door

PORCHES: Open, platform with shed roof, supported by iron grill work

STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR:
OUTBUILDINGS: Shed
ALTERATIONS: Rear addition ._____________„_________.._.._.__.-.._.

DATE - June, 1985:
VIEW: S, FF
FRAME NUMBER-- 7
ROLL NUMBER: 25
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP--



SURVEY SITE: 409-04-027A 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Snail frame bungalow cottage

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL: 

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION:

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED-- DETERMINED ELIGIBLE-- DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 939 9th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-04-029 
OWNER: Contreras, Peter W. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 939 9th St. 
CITY-- Douglas STATE-' Arizona 
ZIP: 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE:. 409-04-029
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ=
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM:

HISTORIC USE: Residential 
PRESENT USE: Residential 
BUILDING TYPE: House 
STYLE: Bungalow 
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1929 
ARCHITECT/BUILDER: 
INTEGRITY: Minor alterations 
CONDITION-- Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Brick
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING^ Brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None
ROOF TYPE : 2 medium with gables, gabled dormer, 1 interior chimney

ROOF SHEATHING: Rolled asbestos
EAVES TREATMENT: Exposed, plain soffit
WINDOWS-' 1/1 double hung, casement, segmental arched openings

ENTRY: Wood, wood screen door with lights, center placement

PORCHES-- Across front, recessed, supported by triple posts on brick pedistals

STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR: 
OUTBUILDINGS: Garage, shed 
ALTERATIONS^ Rear addition

DATE - June, 1985=
VIEW: S, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER: 10
&OLL NUMBER-- 25
PHOTOGRAPHER -
: INDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP:



SURVEY SITE: 409-04-029 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT •• Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE; Typical side gable bungalow with recessed front porch

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL ••

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to residentil streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE= 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 947 9th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-04-030 
OWNER-- Powell, Frances S. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 94? 9th St. 
CITY-- Douglas STATE-' Arizona 
ZIP: 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE= 409-04-030 
USG5 QUAD - Douglas, AZ: 
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of NE 1/4 
UTM--
HISTORIC USE: Residential 
PRESENT USE: Residential 
BUILDING TYPE: House 
STYLE: Bungalow 
CONSTRUCTION DATE: pre 1904 
ARCHITECT/BUILDER-­ 
INTEGRITY: Minor alterations 
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Wood frame
FOUNDATION-- Concrete
WALL SHEATHING-' Stucco, wood at corners
APPLIED ORNAMENT: Shutters
ROOF TYPE: 1 medium hip, vents, gabled dormers

ROOF SHEATHING: Rolled asbestos
EAVES TREATMENT-- Plain soffit with rolled asbestos and plain frieze
WINDOWS: 1/1 double hung, wood awnings over windows

ENTRY-- Paneled wood door, wood screen door

PORCHES; Small open platform with open railing and gabled roof

STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR:
OUTBUILDINGS-- Garage and greenhouse
ALTERATIONS: Windows, shutters, awnings

DATE - June, 1985=
VIEW: 5, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER: 11
ROLL NUMBER: 25
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP--



SURVEY SITE: 409-04-030 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Strretscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Modified bungalow form

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to residential streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE= B/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 965 9th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-04-032 
OUNER: Vera, Pedro Luis 
OWNER ADDRESS: 965 9th St. 
CITY-- Douglas STATE: Arizona 
ZIP: 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE-- 409-04-032
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ=
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM =
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE-- Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE: Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1905
ARCHITECT/BUILDER--
INTEGRITY: Moderate alterations
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL-- Brick
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING-- Stucco, brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None
ROOF TYPE: 2 medium hip with hip roofed left side, shed dormer, 1 interior
chimney and 1 exterior chimney
ROOF SHEATHING: Rolled asbestos
EAVES TREATMENT-- Exposed carved rafters
WINDOWS: 1/1 double hung wood, segmental arches

ENTRY: Wood, wood side door with segmental arches

PORCHES: Open, recessed, supported by large square stuccoed piers

STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR: 
OUTBUILDINGS-- Shed, garage 
ALTERATIONS: Rear addition

DATE - June, 1985--
VIEW: s, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER: 13
POLL NUMBER: 25
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP:



SURVEY SITE: 409-04-03; 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Typical hip roof bungalow with recessed porch

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to residential streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED-- DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



BLOCK 79



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME--
ADDRESS/LOCATION-- 832-842 8th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas •• 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER-- 409-03-003 
OWNER' Martinez, J.R. & A. 
OWNER ADDRESS^ 927 8th St. 
CITY-- Douglas STATE'- Arizona 
ZIP: 8SG07

COUNTY - Cochise-- SURVEY SITE-- 409-03-003
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ •
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM--
HISTORIC USE-- Residential
PRESENT USE- Residential
BUILDING TYPE: Apartments
STYLE: Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1916
ARCHITECT/BUILDER •-
INTEGRITY- Unaltered
CONDITION.-- Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL-- Brick 
FOUNDATION-- Concrete 
WALL SHEATHING-- Brick 
APPLIED ORNAMENT-- None 
ROOF TYPE-- 1 flat

ROOF SHEATHING-- Unknown
EAVES TREATMENT-- Fascia on parapet
WINDOWS'- 9/1 double hung, wood, segmental arched

ENTRY'- £ paneled wood doors, lights, glass, wood screen doors, transoms over 
doors, segnental arched 
PORCHES'- None

STOREFRONTS'-

NOTABLE INTERIOR•- 
OUTBUILDINGS-- Unknown 
ALTERATIONS'- None

DATE - June, 1985--
VIEW-- N, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER: IB
ROLL NUMBER: 29
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES •-

SKETCH MAP--



SURVEY SITE: 409-03-003 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape, commerce

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relate to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Typical 1 story brick bungalow apartment row

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Introduces new rhythm to streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas-- 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION^ 824 8th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas-- 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER-- 409-03-005 
OWNER-- Jordan, R. & L.G. 
OWNER ADDRESS-- 824 8th St. 
CITY-- Douglas STATE- Arizona 
2IP.-- 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE-- 409-03-005
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ •-
TRS-- T24S R27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM--
HISTORIC USE- Residential ,
PRESENT USE-- Residential
BUILDING TYPE.: House
STYLE-- Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE.-- pre 1914
ARCHITECT/BUILDER--
INTEGRITY--- Minor alterations
CONDITION-- Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL'- Wood frame
FOUNDATION-- Concrete
WALL SHEATHING.-- Brick/wood
APPLIED ORNAMENT- None
ROOF TYPE'- 1 medium gable, interior brick chimney, vents

ROOF SHEATHING-- Rolled asbestos
EAVES TREATMENT.: Exposed rafters and fascia
WINDOWS.: 1/1 double hung, diamond pane, wood, segmental arched openings

ENTRY'- Paneled wood door, glass, wood screen door, 8 lights in door, segmental 
arched opening
PORCHES.-- Recessed supported by square, tapered wood posts set on brick 
•pedestals 
STOREFRONTS- •

NOTABLE INTERIOR--
OUTBUILDINGS- Unknown
ALTERATIONS: Possible rear addition, stucco surface

DATE - June, 1985: —-
VIEW: N, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER-- 14
ROLL NUMBER-- 29
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES--

SKETCH MAP-- i



SURVEY SITE: 409-03-005 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION:

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT'- Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Typical front gable bungalow 

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Streetscape compatible

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS :

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: F'PS FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.

L.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME--
ADDRESS/LOCATION-- 820 8th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas^ 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER- 409-03-006 
OWNER: Duraso, Isabel 
OWNER ADDRESS: 820 8th St. 
CITY-- Douglas STATE'- Arizona 
ZIP- 85B07

COUNTY - Cochise-- SURVEY SITE-- 409-03-006
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ ••
TRS-- T24S R27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM:
HISTORIC USE-- Residential
PRESENT USE-- Residential
BUILDING TYPE-- House
STYLE-- Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE'- 1910
ARCHITECT/BUILDER--
INTEGRITY-- Minor alterations
CONDITION-- Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL •- Wood frame
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING-- Stucco
APPLIED ORNAMENT-- Metal ridge caps on roof
ROOF TYPE'- 1 roediuro hip, interior brick chinney, bell cast

ROOF SHEATHING-. Wood shingles 
EAVES TREATMENT-- Exposed rafters 
WINDOWS: 8/1 double hung, wood

ENTRY •• Paneled wood, lights, glass, wood screen door

PORCHES'- Recessed, hip roof, supported by sets of sroall double wood posts, no
railing
STOREFRONTS--

NOTABLE INTERIOR'- 
OUTBUILDINGS: Unknown 
ALTERATIONS-- Rear wood addition

DATE - June, 1985:
VIEW'- N, FF
FRAME NUMBER: 13
ROLL NUMBER-- 29
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES•-

SKETCH MAP'-



SURVEY SITE: 409-03-006 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS'-

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE-- Common narrow and deep bungalow form

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Streetscape compatible

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS =

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas •- 
HISTORIC NAME'-
ADDRESS/LOCATION: BIB Bth ST. 
CITY/TOUN - Douglas •• 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-03-007 
OWNER: Page, Julia V. 
OWNER ADDRESS-- PO Box 419 
CITY-- Douglas STATE'- Arizona 
ZIP-- B5B07

COUNTY - Cochise-- SURVEY SITE'- 409-03-007
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ ••
TRS-- T24S R27E Sec 13 Se 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM--
HISTORIC USE-- Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE-- House
STYLE-- Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1915
ARCHITECT/BUILDER •-
INTEGRITY-- Minor alterations
CONDITION-- Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Wood frame
FOUNDATION-- Concrete
WALL SHEATHING-- Stucco
APPLIED ORNAMENT: Half timbering
ROOF TYPE: 2 steep gables, crossed

ROOF SHEATHING-- Asbestos shingles 
EAVES TREATMENT-- Exposed rafters 
WINDOWS-- 1/1 double hung, hopper, metal

ENTRY-- Solid wood door, metal screen door, voussoir

PORCHES-- Recessed under gable, supported by sets of paired and clustered columns
set on brick bases, doric capitals
STOREFRONTS'-

NOTABLE INTERIOR•-
OUTBUILDINGS-- Shed
ALTERATIONS'- Some windows replaced with metal sliding ones

DATE - June, 19B5--
VIEW-- N, FF
FRAME NUMBER-- 12
ROLL NUMBER-- 29
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP-



SURVEY SITE: 409-03-007 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Steep roof bungalow with dominant front gable

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Streetscape compatible

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 192G, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME'-
ADDRESS/LOCATION' 802 8th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas •- 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER- 409-03-008 
OWNER •• Figueroa, David 
OUNER ADDRESS-- PO Box 369 
CITY-- Douglas STATE-- Arizona 
ZIP-- 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE- 409-03-0088
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ •-
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM--
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE-- Residential
BUILDING TYPE- House
STYLE-- Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1910
ARCHITECT/BUILDER--
INTEGRITY-- Moderate alterations
CONDITION-- Fair

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL •- Adobe
FOUNDATION: Concrete
UALL SHEATHING-- Stucco
APPLIED ORNAMENT-- None
ROOF TYPE'- Hipped bell cast, hipped dormers

ROOF SHEATHING-- Rolled asbestos
EAVES TREATMENT-- Projecting eaves, plain frieze
WINDOWS-- Sliding metal, fixed wood

ENTRY-- Wood door, metal screen door

PORCHES: Open platform, hipped roof, supported by iron trellis piers

STOREFRONTS--

NOTABLE INTERIOR:
OUTBUILDINGS: Shed
ALTERATIONS'- Stuccoed brick, new windows, porch supports

DATE - June, 1985--
VIEW: N, FF
FRAME NUMBER-- 2
ROLL NUMBER-- D
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP--



SURVEY SITE: 409-03-008B 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION:

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT; Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE-- Typical bungalow which has been modified 

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to residential streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS =

__ __ ___. __ __ __________ ____ V .. VV __________* WV ______ V __« ________*________.__«»__ _____. _.____________...«—____» __ __. _, m» *~~- —,~~m_____________

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME-­ 
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 805 9th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas-- 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER •• 409-03-009 
OWNER-- Meadows, Bessie May 
OWNER ADDRESS-- 805 9th St. 
CITY-- Douglas STATE' Arizona 
ZIP: 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE- 409-03-009
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ -
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM--
HISTORIC USE-- Residential
PRESENT USE-- Residential
BUILDING TYPE; House
STYLE-- Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1915
ARCHITECT/BUILDER •-
INTEGRITY: Moderate alterations
CONDITION-- Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL'- Adobe
FOUNDATION-- Concrete
WALL SHEATHING-- Stucco
APPLIED ORNAMENT•-
ROOF TYPE: 1 steep bell cast hip, 3 interior brick chimneys, hipped dormer

ROOF SHEATHING: Rolled asbestos
EAVES TREATMENT: Exposed rafters, carved
WINDOWS-- 1/1 double hung, fixed, wood

ENTRY-- Paneled wood door, lights, glass, wood screen door

PORCHES: Set under low gable roof, supported by stuccoed piers with Mission 
Revival parapet 
STOREFRONTS •-

NOTABLE INTERIOR- 
OUTBUILDINGS: Garage 
ALTERATIONS'- Stucco

DATE - June, 1985--
VIEW-. S, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER-- 33
ROLL NUMBER: 23
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP-- JK



SURVEY SITE: 409-03-009 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS'-

SIGNIFICANCE-- Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT'. Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Typical hip roof bungalow but with a Mission Revival porch

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Streetscape compatible

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES'- Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS-- 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird 8, Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME-- Tuttle House 
ADDRESS/LOCATION-- 817 9th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas-- 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER-- 409-03-010 
OWNER- Uilber, Gertrude H. 
OWNER ADDRESS^ 817 9th St. 
CITY-- Douglas STATE- Arizona 
ZIP-- 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURUEY SITE"- 409-03-010
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ--
TRS-- T24S R27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM •-
HISTORIC USE-- Residential
PRESENT USE-- Residential
BUILDING TYPE-- House
STYLE-- Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE'- 1910
ARCHITECT/BUILDER'-
INTEGRITY: Moderate alterations
CONDITION-- Excellent

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL'- Brick
FOUNDATION-- Concrete
WALL SHEATHING-- Stucco and brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None
ROOF TYPE'- 1 medium bell cast hip, 1 hip dormer, 2 gable dormers, 1 corbelled
chimney
ROOF SHEATHING-- Asbestos shingle
EAVES TREATMENT-- Plain soffit
WINDOWS'- 1/1 double hung, fixed diamond pane, wood

ENTRY: 2 wood doors, lights

PORCHES'- Recessed and glassed in, supported by square stuccoed piers

STOREFRONTS--

NOTABLE INTERIOR--
OUTBUILDINGS-- Garage
ALTERATIONS-- Porch enclosed, stucco added

DATE - June, 1985'
VIEW: S, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER-- 34
ROLL NUMBER 23
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP--



SURVEY SITE: 409-03-010 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION: Lynn J. and Margaret Tuttle, physician 
Phelps Dodge Corporation Dispensary

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Typical hip roof bungalow with recessed porch 

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Streetscape compatible

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS =

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas-
HISTORIC NAME- Greene House
ADDRESS/LOCATION^ 825 9th St.
CITY/TOWN - Douglas •-
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-03-011
OWNER; Ruiz, Eva
OWNER ADDRESS' 825 8th St.
CITY-- Douglas STATE-- Arizona
ZIP: 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE'- 409-03-011
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ'-
TRS-- T24S R27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM:
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE-- Residential
BUILDING TYPE-- House
STYLE: Queen Anne Revival
CONSTRUCTION DATE •• 1910
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY: Minor alterations
CONDITION-- Excellent

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL'- Wood franc
FOUNDATION-- Concrete
WALL SHEATHING-- Brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT: Fish-scale shingles under gables
ROOF TYPE-- 2 gables, 2nd story tower in front has bell cast pyramidal roof with
metal cap, 1 exterior chimney, 1 interior chimney, 1 interior corbelled chimney
ROOF SHEATHING-- Wood shingle
EAVES TREATMENT-- Moulded soffit, plain frieze
WINDOWS: 1/1, wood, double hung, diamond/1, fixed

ENTRY: Wood paneled door, lights, leaded side lights

PORCHES'- Recessed open L shaped, doric columns, gable roof, and recessed porch
beneath semicircular and in gable end on second story
STOREFRONTS--

NOTABLE INTERIOR: 
OUTBUILDINGS'- Guest house 
ALTERATIONS-- Rear addition

DATE - June, 1985:
VIEW: S, FF
FRAME NUMBER-- 35/36
ROLL NUMBER-- 23
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD 8, ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP--



SURVEY SITE: 409-03-011 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Architecture, streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION: Dr. William Arnold and,-Adeline S. 
Greene, physician and surgeon

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Complex Queen Anne Revival residence with multiple features

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Prominent building in streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 192G, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME-- Sherrer House 
ADDRESS/LOCATION-- 835 9th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas•- 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER • 409-03-012 
OWNER-- Glenn, Isabel C. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 835 9th St. 
CITY-- Douglas STATE: Arizona 
ZIP-- 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-03-01!
US6S QUAD - Douglas, AZ •
TRS-. T24S R27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM--
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE-- House
STYLE-- Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE'- 1907
ARCHITECT/BUILDER: Jacob Sherrer
INTEGRITY-- Minor alterations
CONDITION: .Excellent

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL'- Frame
FOUNDATION-- Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Brick and wood on dormers and pediments
APPLIED ORNAMENT-- Shutters
ROOF TYPE: Steep bell cast gable with single hip bell cast dorner in rear,
double hip bell cast dormer in front
ROOF SHEATHING-- Asbestos shingle
EAVES TREATMENT-- Fascia, plain frieze, 4 brackets, plain soffit
WINDOWS-- 1/1 double hung, wood, stone lintels

ENTRY: uiood door, lights, lintel

PORCHES: Open platform, closed railing, tapered columns, shed roof extension 

STOREFRONTS-­ 

NOTABLE INTERIOR: 
OUTBUILDINGS: None 
ALTERATIONS: Enclosed porch in back

DATE - June, 1985-
VIEW-, s, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER: 1
ROLL NUMBER-- 25
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP--



SURVEY SITE: 409-03-012 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION: Jacob Sherrer, pioneer cattleman of 
Tombstone, real estate in Douglas

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Large side gable bungalow with classical detailing and 
unusual double hip dormer

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Prominent element in streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 192B, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS =

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas •- 
HISTORIC NAME--
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 845 9th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas^ 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER-- 409-03-013 
OWNER-- Burgess, Santiago 
OWNER ADDRESS-- 845 9th St. 
CITY-- Douglas STATE*- Arizona 
ZIP; 85B07

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE'- 409-03-013
US6S QUAD - Douglas, AZ ••
TRS-- T24S R27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM •
HISTORIC USE-- Residential
PRESENT USE-- Residential
BUILDING TYPE^ House
STYLE: Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1910
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY; Moderate alterations
CONDITION-- Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL-- Brick
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Stucco
APPLIED ORNAMENT: Ornamental wood shingles on pediment
ROOF TYPE-- Hipped gable

ROOF SHEATHING-- Asbestos shingle
EAVES TREATMENT-- Exposed rafters
WINDOWS: 1/1 wood, double hung, curve of stuccoed segmented arched openings
visible
ENTRY:- Double entrance, wood paneled doors, 8 lights each, wood screen door

PORCHES'- Recessed, open, trellis 

STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR-­ 
OUTBUILDINGS'- Corregated garage 
ALTERATIONS'- Stucco over brick

DATE - June, 1985:
VIEW-- S, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER: 2
ROLL NUMBER: 25
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP--



SURVEY SITE: 409-03-013 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Typical hip roof bungalow

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Streetscape compatible

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 192B, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS =

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas-- 
HISTORIC NAME-- Bid Graham House 
ADDRESS/LOCATION-- 861 9th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas'- 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-03-015 
OWNER-- EJiades, L.I. 
OWNER ADDRESS^ 844 W. Oahu 
CITY-- Tucson STATE- Arizona 
ZIP: 8570B

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-03-01BA
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ:
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM-.
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE-- Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE- Queen Anne Revival
CONSTRUCTION DATE'- 1910
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY: Minor alterations
CONDITION-- Fair

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL'- Brick
FOUNDATION-- Concrete
WALL SHEATHING-- Brick and wood shingle
APPLIED ORNAMENT-- Fish scale shingles on pediments
ROOF TYPE 1- Intersecting gables with central hip,
bell cast pyramidal roof on interior front tower
ROOF SHEATHING-- Rolled asbestos
EAVES TREATMENT-- Moulded soffit, frieze with moulding along top
WINDOWS'- 1/1 wood, double hung, wood casement, segmental arched openings

rising sun designs, coppe 
finial on tower

ENTRY-- Solid wood door with sunburst design, lights, lighted transom

PORCHES'- Recessed open with tapered columns supporting gabled roof, sunburst
motif in gable
STOREFRONTS'-

NOTABLE INTERIOR'- 
OUTBUILDINGS'- Unknown 
ALTERATIONS'- Rear addition

DATE - June, 1985:
VIEW'- c, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER'- 4
ROLL NUMBER'- 25
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP--



SURREY SITE: 409-03-015A 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Architecture

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION:

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT-. Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Excellent example of Queen Anne Revival, locally unique

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Prominent corner position, building fronts on 
both streets

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 192G, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME-- Stacey House 
ADDRESS/LOCATION^ 861 9th(rear) 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas-- 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-03-015 
OWNER-- Eliades, L.I. 
OWNER ADDRESS-- 844 W. Oahu 
CITY-- Tucson STATE'- Ari2ona 
ZIP: 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE' 409-03-015B
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ:
TRS-- T24S R27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM--
HISTORIC USE- Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE-- House
STYLE-- Sonoran
CONSTRUCTION DATE'- 1910
ARCHITECT/BUILDER--
INTEGRITY-- Unaltered
CONDITION--

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL'- Brick
FOUNDATION'- Unknown
WALL SHEATHING,-- Stucco
APPLIED ORNAMENT-- None
ROOF TYPE-- Flat, 1 interior chimney

ROOF SHEATHING-- Unknown
EAVES TREATMENT-- Single corbel along parapet
WINDOWS: 1/1 double hung, wood, segnental arched openings

ENTRY-- 4 wood doors

PORCHES: Platforn, shed roof supported by wood posts

STOREFRONTS •-

NOTABLE INTERIOR-- 
OUTBUILDINGS: Unknown 
ALTERATIONS'- None

DATE - June, 1985'-
VIEW: w, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER: 4
ROLL NUMBER'- 25
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES•-

SKETCH MAP-



SURVEY SITE: 409-03-015B 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION: Albert and Alta Ann Stacey, manager 
Bassett Lumber Co., and mayor of Douglas

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Basic rectangular box of Sonoran character

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL•- 

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DEST'RICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Streetscape compatible

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS= 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & As.soc. SURVEY DATE'- 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



BLOCK 8O



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME--
ADDRESS/LOCATION; 752 8th Si. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas •- 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER-- 409-03-01E 
OWNER-- Jones, R. 
OWNER ADDRESS- 752 8th St. 
CITY- Douglas STATE- Arizona 

B5B07

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE- 409-03-016
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ •
TRS-- T24S R27E Sec 13 SW 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM--
HISTORIC USE- Residential
PRESENT USE- Residential
BUILDING TYPE- House
STYLE; Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1910
ARCHITECT/BUILDER -
INTEGRITY-- Moderate alterations
CONDITION-- Good

DESCRIPTION

c.

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL•- Brick
FOUNDATION-- Concrete
WALL SHEATHING-- Brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT-- None
ROOF TYPE-- Gable, gable dormer, corbelled chimneys

ROOF SHEATHING-- Asbestos shingle 
EAVES TREATMENT-- Exposed rafters 
WINDOWS'- 1/1 double hung, wood, metal, segmental arched openings

ENTRY •• Wood door, wood screen door

PORCHES- Open, shed roof, supported by double and triple doric columns with
brick pedestals
STOREFRONTS'-

NOTABLE INTERIOR--
OUTBUILDINGS: Garage
ALTERATIONS'- Infilled windows and vents

DATE - June, 1985'-
VIEW-- N, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER-- 8
ROLL NUMBER-- 29
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES'.

SKETCH MAP:



SURVEY SITE: 409-03-016 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Stereetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Good example of side gable bungalow with classical 
detailing

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Architecture compatibility in residential 
streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED'-

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS =

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE= 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas •• 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION^ 750 8th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas-- 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER- 409-03-017 
OWNER-- Guillerno, S. 
OWNER ADDRESS; 750 8th St. 
CITY: Douglas STATE' Arizona 

B5B07

COUNTY - Cochise-- SURVEY SITE^ 409-03-017
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ.--
TRS-- T24S R27E Sec 13
UTM--
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE- House
STYLE-- Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1910
ARCHITECT/BUILDER--
INTEGRITY: Moderate alterations
CONDITION-- Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL-- Brick
FOUNDATION-- Concrete
WALL SHEATHING-- Stucco
APPLIED ORNAMENT- None
ROOF TYPE-- 2 hips, hipped doorner

ROOF SHEATHING-- Rolled asbestos
EAVES TREATMENT-- Exposed rafters
WINDOWS: 1/1 double hung, hopper, wood, segnental arched openings

ENTRY: Paneled wood door, lights, glass, transom, iron gate 

PORCHES'- Recessed, wood columns, open railing 

STOREFRONTS •-

NOTABLE INTERIOR--
OUTBUILDINGS'- Garage
ALTERATIONS'- Porch closed in rear, stuccoed, roof material

DATE - June, 1985-.
VIEW-- N, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER-- 7
ROLL NUMBER-- 28
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES'-

SKETCH MAP--



SURVEY SITE: 409-03-017 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION:

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Typical hip roof bungalow with projecting porch 

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Streetscape compatible

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED'-

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS =

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INUENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INUENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas-- COUNTY - Cochisc- SURVEY SITE\ 409-03-021 
HISTORIC NAME-- USGS QUAD - Douglas, A2- 
ADDRESS/LOCATION-- 71E 8th St. TRS-- T24S R27E Sec 13 SUI 1/4 of NE 1/4 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas-- UTth
TAX PARCEL NUMBER-- 409-03-021 HISTORIC USE-- Residential 
OWNER-- deCamacho, M. & Greene, A. PRESENT USE'- Residential 
OWNER ADDRESS-- 353 10th St. BUILDING TYPE' House 
CITY- Douglas STATE- Arizona STYLE- Bungalow 
ZIP-- 85B07 CONSTRUCTION DATE'- 1910

ARCHITECT/BUILDER-- 
INTEGRITY-- Minor alterations 
CONDITION- Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL- Frarce, cast stone
FOUNDATION^ Concrete
WALL SHEATHING^ Wood, stone
APPLIED ORNAMENT-- None
ROOF TYPE'- Mediun gable, gable dorrier, flat roof addition in rear

ROOF SHEATHING-- Wood shingle
EA'JES TREATMENT^ Exposed rafters, carved
WINDOWS'- 1/1 double hung, casement, u-ood

ENTRY-- Paneled wood door, lights, glass, wood screen door 

PORCHES'- Recessed, cast stone piers, closed railing 

STOREFRONTS •-

NOTABLE INTERIOR-- 
OUTBUILDINGS: None 
ALTERATIONS: Attic windows

DATE - June, 1985: 
VIEW-- N, 3/4 
FRAME NUMBER-- 3 
ROLL NUMBER: 29 
PHOTOGRAPHER - 
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES-­ 

SKETCH MAP-



SURVEY SITE: 409-03-021 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Good example of cast stone bungalow with gable front

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Prominent building in residential streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME--
ADDRESS/LOCATION-- 706 8th St. 
CITY/TOUIN - Douglas-- 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER •• 409-03-023 
OWNER-- Bojoranes, R.F. 
OWNER ADDRESS-- 706 8th St. 
CITY-- Douglas STATE•• Arizona 
2IP-- 85607

COUNTY - Cochise-- SURVEY SITE-. 409-03-023
US6S QUAD - Douglas, AZ •-
TRS-- T24S R27E Sec 13 SW 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM--
HISTORIC USE' Residential
PRESENT USE-- Residential
BUILDING TYPE-- House
STYLE- Queen Anne Revival
CONSTRUCTION DATE'- 1910
ARCHITECT/BUILDER-
INTEGRITY-- Minor alterations
CONDITION- Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL •- Wood frame 
FOUNDATION- Concrete 
WALL SHEATHING- Clapboard 
APPLIED ORNAMENT-- Corner boards 
ROOF TYPE-- Medium gable

ROOF SHEATHING-- Rolled asbestos 
EAVES TREATMENT-- Projecting eaves 
WINDOWS- 1/1 double hung, wood

ENTRY-- Paneled wood door, lights, glass, wood screen door 

PORCHES-- Open, hipped roof, right front corner, wood column 

STOREFRONTS •-

NOTABLE INTERIOR--
OUTBUILDINGS'- Unknown
ALTERATIONS- Rear porch addition and roof material

DATE - June, 1985-
VIEW-- N, FF
FRAME NUMBER-- 1
ROLL NUMBER-- 28
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES^

SKETCH MAP--



SURVEY SITE: 409-03-023 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Small Queen Anne Revival cottage with Greek Revival 
characteristics

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: One of matched pair of buildings contributing 
to modest residential street face

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS =

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas •-
HISTORIC NAME--
ADDRESS/LOCATION^ 817 E Ave.
CITY/TOWN - Douglas--
TAX PARCEL NUMBER- 409-03-024
OUNER-- Valle, Ronona
OWNER ADDRESS^ 917 E Ave.
CITY-- Douglas STATE- Arizona
2IP-- 85607

COUNTY - Cochise-- SURVEY SITE'. 409-03-024
USeS QUAD - Douglas, A2 ••
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 SW 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM:

HISTORIC USE: Residential 
PRESENT USE: Residential 
BUILDING TYPE-- House 
STYLE.-- Bungalow 
CONSTRUCTION DATE'- 1919 
ARCHITECT/BUILDER'- 
INTEGRITY- Minor alterations 
CONDITION- Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL-- Adobe 
FOUNDATION-- Concrete 
WALL SHEATHING-- Stucco 
APPLIED ORNAMENT-- None 
ROOF TYPE-- Hipped

ROOF SHEATHING-- Asphalt shingle 
EAVES TREATMENT-- Projecting eaves 
WINDOWS^ Metal casenent, netal grill

ENTRY-- Wood door

PORCHES'- Recessed, roetal replacement posts, open railing

STOREFRONTS •-

NOTABLE INTERIOR--
OUTBUILDINGS'- None
ALTERATIONS-- Windows replaced, porch fascia and supports changed, wrought iron
grills

DATE - June, 1985'-
VIEW-- E, FF
FRAME NUMBER-- 27
ROLL NUMBER: 2
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES: 'j

SKETCH MAP--



SURVEY SITE: 409-03-024 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Modified hip roof bungalow with recessed corner porch

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Streetscape compatible

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED'-

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas •• 
HISTORIC NAME--
ADDRESS/LOCATION^ 700 8th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas•- 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER •• 409-03-025 
OWNER-- Quijada, J.M. & A.C. 
OWNER ADDRESS-- 700 Bth St. 
CITY: Douglas STATE- Arizona 
ZIP- 85607

COUNTY - Cochise-- SURVEY SITE' 409-03-025
USeS QUAD - Douglas, AZ •-
TRS-. T24S R27E Sec 13 SW 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM--
HISTORIC USE-- Residential
PRESENT USE- Residential
BUILDING TYPE-- House
STYLE'- Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE'- 1910
ARCHITECT/BUILDER'•
INTEGRITY-- Minor alterations
CONDITION- Good

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL' Adobe 
FOUNDATION-- Unknown 
WALL SHEATHING- Stucco 
APPLIED ORNAMENT- None 
ROOF TYPE-- Hipped

ROOF SHEATHING-- Rolled asphalt 
EAVES TREATMENT.: Projecting eaves 
WINDOWS-- Metal casenent

ENTRY-- Wood door, lights

PORCHES'- Recessed with arched stucco colunns, closed rail 

STOREFRONTS-­ 

NOTABLE INTERIOR-- 
OUTBUILDINGS'- None 
ALTERATIONS'- Stucco, window change

DATE - June, 1985--
VIEW-- N, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER-- 8
ROLL NUMBER-- D
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES'-

SKETCH MAP--



SURVEY SITE: 409-03-025 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
develpnent
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Typical hip roof bungalow with corner porch

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL =

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to residential streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas •• 
HISTORIC NAME- Helm House 
ADDRESS/LOCATION-- 721 9th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas-- 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER- 409-03-027 
OWNER-- Reyes, M.6. & L.B. 
OWNER ADDRESS-- 721 9th St. 
CITY-- Douglas STATE- Arizona 
ZIP'- 85607

COUNTY - Cochise-- SURVEY SITE-- 409-03-027
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ•
TRS-- T24S R27E Sec 13 SW 1/4 of NE 1/4 •
UTM--
HISTORIC USE- Residential
PRESENT USE-- Residential
BUILDING TYPE'- House
STYLE-- Classical Revival
CONSTRUCTION DATE •• 1905
ARCHITECT/BUILDER •-
INTEGRITY-- Minor alterations
CONDITION-- Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL'- Brick
FOUNDATION-- Concrete
WALL SHEATHING-- Stucco
APPLIED ORNAMENT: 2nd floor doorway
ROOF TYPE- 1 Medium hip, hipped dormer, chinney

ROOF SHEATHING^ Rolled asbestos
EAVES TREATMENT-- Projecting eaves, plain soffit
WINDOWS'- 1/1 double hung, fixed casement, segmental arched openings

ENTRY'- Paneled wood door, lights, wood screen door 

PORCHES'- Flat roof, wood doric columns, closed rail 

STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR: 
OUTBUILDINGS-- Garage 
ALTERATIONS-- Opening changes

DATE - June, 19B5-- 
VIEW-- S, 3/4 
FRAME NUMBER-- 28 
ROLL NUMBER: 23 
PHOTOGRAPHER - 
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES-­ 

SKETCH MAP'-



SURVEY SITE-- 409-03-027 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION: Geo and Rebecca Cass, attorney, J.P.
Ferguson, Ferguson's Drug Store, Janes and Hilda Boyle, Boyle & Pickett City
attorneys (Phelps Dodge lawyer), Hugh and Sophis Helm, physician Calumet Hosp
RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Relatively simple 2 story box with classical revival 
characterist ics

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Prominent building in streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS =

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas -- 
HISTORIC NAME--
ADDRESS/LOCATION-- 727 9th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas •• 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER•- 409-03-029 
OWNER-- Aragon, H.F. & L.S. 
OWNER ADDRESS-- 727 9th St. 
CITY-- Douglas STATE- Arizona 
ZIP- BBB07

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE'- 409-03-029
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ.-•
TRS-. T24S R27E Sec 13 SW 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM--
HISTORIC USE' Residential
PRESENT USE-- Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE-- Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1905
ARCHITECT/BUILDER-
INTEGRITY-- flinor alterations
CONDITION-- Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL/- Adobe
FOUNDATION-- Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Stucco
APPLIED ORNAMENT-- None
ROOF TYPE-- 1 hip, 1 interior brick chimney

ROOF SHEATHING: Asbestos shingles 
EAVES TREATMENT-- Projecting eaves 
WINDOWS: 1/1, B/l, 16/1, double hung

ENTRY-- paneled wood door, glass, wood screen door, side lights, flat transom 

PORCHES'- Recessed, tapered wood piers 

STOREFRONTS •-

NOTABLE INTERIOR: 
OUTBUILDINGS-- Garage 
ALTERATIONS'- Screened in porch

DATE - June, 19B5--
VIEW-- S, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER-- 29
ROLL NUMBER: 23
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES•-

SKETCH MAP:



SURVEY SITE: 409-03-029 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION:

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT -• Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Typical hip roof bungalow with recessed corner porch 

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Streetscape compatible

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS'- 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE-- DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED-'

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE= 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas •-
HISTORIC NAME--
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 729 9th St.
CITY/TOWN - Douglas-
TAX PARCEL NUMBER •• 409-03-030
OWNER•- Custo, B.G.
OWNER ADDRESS-- PO Box 610
CITY-- Douglas STATE•- Arizona
ZIP: B5B07

COUNTY - Cochise- SURVEY SITE' 409-03-030
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ"-
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 SW 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM--
HISTORIC USE- Residential
PRESENT USE-- Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE-- Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE"- 1912
ARCHITECT/BUILDER--
INTEGRITY-- Moderate
CONDITION-- Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL'- Frame
FOUNDATION-- Concrete
WALL SHEATHING-- Brick/wood
APPLIED ORNAMENT-- Balcony
ROOF TYPE'- Gable, gable dormer, chimney, bell cast

ROOF SHEATHING: Rolled asbestos 
EAVES TREATMENT-- Exposed rafters 
WINDOWS'- 1/1 double hung, fixed, wood

ENTRY-- Wood door, metal screen door, transom 

PORCHES-- Recessed, brick piers 

STOREFRONTS •-

NOTABLE INTERIOR--
OUTBUILDINGS-- None
ALTERATIONS'- Rear additions, dormers, windows, balcony

DATE - June, 1985--
VIEW-- 5, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER-- 30
ROLL NUMBER'- 23
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES--

SKETCH MAP--



SURVEY SITE: 409-03-030 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION-­ 

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential 
development 
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Modified bungalow with porch addition at attic level 

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Streetscape compatible

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE= 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas •- 
HISTORIC NAME-- Copper Queen Disp. 
ADDRESS/LOCATION-- 743 9th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas-- 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER- 409-03-031 
OWNER- Phelps Dodge Corp. 
OWNER ADDRESS^ PO Drawer E 
CITY-- Douglas STATE' Arizona 
ZIP: B5E07

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-03-031B
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ •-
TRS-- T24S R27E Sec 13 SW 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM--
HISTORIC USE: Multi-residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE•• Queen Anne Revival
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1917
ARCHITECT/BUILDER •-
INTEGRITY-- Minor alterations
CONDITION-- Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL-- Wood frame
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING-- Wood/clapboard
APPLIED ORNAMENT: Corner boards
ROOF TYPE'- Multi-hipped, gable dormer, interior brick chimney

ROOF SHEATHING-- Rolled asbestos
EAVES TREATMENT: Exposed rafters, carved
WINDOWS: 1/1 double hung, wood

ENTRY'- Paneled wood door,lights, glass, transom 

PORCHES: Recessed, wood piers, open rail, trellis 

STOREFRONTS •-

NOTABLE INTERIOR:
OUTBUILDINGS^ Unknown
ALTERATIONS: Compatible additions and infill

DATE - June, 1985'-
VIEW-- S, FF
FRAME NUMBER-- 31
ROLL NUMBER-- 23
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP-



SURVEY SITE: 409-03-031B 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION: Dr. Tuttle, Harry and Gladys McGee, 
physician Copper Queen dispensary

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE= Irregular massed Queen Anne Revivalbuilding uiith 
tendencies toward bungalow details

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Prominent element in residential streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 192B, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM • SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY .AREA NAME - Douglas •- 
HISTORIC NAME: Wallians House 
ADDRESS/LOCATION•• 757 9th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas •- 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER-- 409-03-032 
OWNER-- Ballesteros, A.B. 
OWNER ADDRESS-- 757 9th St. 
CITY-- Douglas STATE- Arizona 
ZIP-- B5607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE'-. 409-03-032
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ •-
TRS-- T24S R27E Sec 13 SW 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM--
HISTORIC USE- Residential
PRESENT USE-- Residential
BUILDING TYPE- House
STYLE•• Queen Anne Revival
CONSTRUCTION DATE •- 1905
ARCHITECT/BUILDER--
INTEGRITY-- Unaltered
CONDITION-- Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL- Brick
FOUNDATION-- Ashlar stone
WALL SHEATHING-- Brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT-- None
ROOF TYPE- Hipped roof, hipped dorroer, bell cast, chimney

ROOF SHEATHING-- Rolled asbestos
EAVES TREATMENT- Exposed rafters
WINDOWS'- 1/1 double hung, wood, segroental arched openings

ENTRY- Paneled wood door, lights, glass, wood screen door

PORCHES'- Recessed, b-ick piers, railing

STOREFRONTS'-

NOTABLE INTERIOR•• 
OUTBUILDINGS- Garage 
ALTERATIONS' None

DATE - June, 19B5: 
VIEW-- S, 3/4 
FRAME NUMBER-- 32 
ROLL NUMBER-- 23 
PHOTOGRAPHER - 
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES-­ 

SKETCH MAP-



SURVEY SITE: 409-03-032 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Street scape/architecture

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION: Henry W. and Margaret Williams,
assistant cashier Bank of Douglas, David C. and Adeline O'Neil, Manager Motor
Transit Co., Janes N. and Fotene Xalis, president Lyric Amusement Co.
RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE-- Transitionsal Queen Anne Revival building of good 
proport ion

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Architecture contributes to residential 
streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED:

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE= 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas-
HISTORIC NAME--
ADDRESS/LOCATION-- 850-852 D Ave.
CITY/TOUN - Douglas^
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-03-032
OWNER•- Felix, A.
OWNER ADDRESS-- 850 D Ave.
CITY-- Douglas STATE; Arizona
ZIP-- 85B07

COUNTY - Cochise-- SURVEY SITE: 409-03-032A
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ •-
TRS-- T24S R27E Sec 13 SW 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM--
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE- Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE-- Queen Anne Revival
CONSTRUCTION DATE'- 1905
ARCHITECT/BUILDER--
INTEGRITY- Minor alterations
CONDITION-- Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL'- Brick
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT-- None
ROOF TYPE'- Medium hip, hipped dormer, gable dormer, brick chimney

ROOF SHEATHING-- Rolled asbestos
EAVES TREATMENT: Plain soffit, projecting eaves
WINDOWS'- 1/1 double hung, wood, segmental arched openings

ENTRY-- Paneled wood door, wood screen door, transom 

PORCHES'- Recessed, brick pier, open railing 

STOREFRONTS--

NOTABLE INTERIOR•- 
OUTBUILDINGS-- None 
ALTERATIONS: Roof material

DATE - June, 1985-- 
VIEW-- u, 3/4 
FRAME NUMBER-- 10 
ROLL NUMBER-- 29 
PHOTOGRAPHER - 
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES-­ 

SKETCH MAP--



SURVEY SITE: 409-03-032A 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Street scape/architecture

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT- Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE : Transitional Queen Anne Revival residence of good 
proportion

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Architecture contribution to residential 
streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED-'

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS-• 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE= 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



BLOCK Bl



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas •• 
HISTORIC NAME-
ADDRESS/LOCATION-- 804 E. Ave. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas^ 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-03-035 
OWNER- Orlega, Anelia & Borrego 
OWNER ADDRESS•• 3109 Harrison 
CITY-- El Paso STATE'- Texas 
ZIP-- 79930

COUNTY - Cochise- SURVEY SITE; 409-03-035
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ-
TRS-- T24S R27E Sec 13 SW 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM--
HISTORIC USE- Residential <
PRESENT USE- Residential
BUILDING TYPE- House
STYLE •• Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE' pre 1909
ARCHITECT/BUILDER •-
INTEGRITY- Minor alterations
CONDITION-- Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL•• Cast stone 
FOUNDATION-- Concrete 
WALL SHEATHING- Stucco 
APPLIED ORNAMENT-- None 
ROOF TYPE-- 1 nediuw hap

ROOF SHEATHING^ Rolled asbestos 
EAVES TREATMENT- Projecting 
WINDOWS-- Double hung

ENTRY- Paneled wood, lights, glass, wood screen door 

PORCHES- Recessed with stucco posts, no railing 

STOREFRONTS--

NOTABLE INTERIOR-- 
OUTBUILDINGS- None 
ALTERATIONS-- Roof materials

DATE - June, 1985--
VIEW-- N, FF
FRAME NUMBER- 33
ROLL NUMBER- 27
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES••

SKETCH MAP--



SURVEY SITE: 409-03-035 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION:

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Typical stucco bungalow with corner porch 

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to residential streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE= 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME--
ADDRESS/LOCATION•• E4E 8th St. 
CITY/TOUIN - Douglas^ 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER •• 409-03-036 
OWNER-- Arzate, Richard A. & Ana 
OWNER ADDRESS-- 646 Bth St. 
CITY-- Douglas STATE•- Arizona 
ZIP-- BB607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE"- 409-03-036
US6S QUAD - Douglas, AZ ••
TRS-- T24S R27E Sec 13 SW 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM ••
HISTORIC USE-- Residential
PRESENT USE- Residential
BUILDING TYPE-- House
STYLE'- Bungalow/Colonial Revival
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1910
ARCHITECT/BUILDER-
INTEGRITY-- Minor alterations
CONDITION- Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL'- Brick
FOUNDATION-- Concrete
WALL SHEATHING-- Brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT-- Wood shingle pediment
ROOF TYPE-- 1 steep gable, brick chimney

ROOF SHEATHING-- Asbestos shingles 
EAVES TREATMENT-- Exposed rafters 
WINDOWS-- 1/1 double hung, wood

ENTRY'- Solid wood door, oval lights, glass, wood screen door, transom

PORCHES-- Recessed, paired wood doric columns on brick pedistals, open brick 
rail ing 
STOREFRONTS •-

NOTABLE INTERIOR•-
OUTBUILDINGS'- None
ALTERATIONS: Shed carport attached

DATE - June, 1985--
VIEW: N, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER-- 32
ROLL NUMBER-- 27
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES'-

SKETCH MAP--



SURVEY SITE: 409-03-036 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION: Andrew, Sam and Isidor Ilitsky, owners 
of dry goods stores at 815 G Avenue

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Typical example of single front gable brick bungalow

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to residential streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 642 8th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-03-039 
OWNER: Lewis, H.J. & Alverez, M. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 801 G. Ave. 
CITY-- Douglas STATE: Arizona 
ZIP: 8B607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE:. 409-03-038
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ =
TRS= T24S R27E Sec 13 SW 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM =
HISTORIC USE: Duplex
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE-' Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1910
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY: Moderate alterations
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Cast stone
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Cast stone
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None
ROOF TYPE: 1 medium gip, corbelled brick chimney, hip dormers

ROOF SHEATHING-- Asbestos shingles
EAVES TREATMENT: Exposed rafters
WINDOWS-- 1/1 double hung, wood, metal sliding

ENTRY: Solid wood door, metal screen door

PORCHES: Recessed on right, wood doric columns, no railing

STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR: 
OUTBUILDINGS: Garage 
ALTERATIONS: Enclosed porch

DATE - June, 1985 =
VIEW: N, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER: 29
ROLL NUMBER-- 27
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES-•

SKETCH MAP:



SURVEY SITE-- 409-03-038 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Good example of hip roof cast stone bungalow, probably a 
double house orignally

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to residential streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED-- 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES; Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas-- 
HISTORIC NAME-- Gardanier Apts. 
ADDRESS/LOCATION-- £33 9th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas - 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER '- 409-03-04E 
OWNER-- Frandsen, J.B. & P.G. 
OWNER ADDRESS-- Rt. 1 Box 255A . 
CITY.- Douglas STATE-- Arizona 
ZIP-- 85G07

COUNTY - Cochise-- SURVEY SITE; 409-03-046
US6S QUAD - Douglas, AZ•
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 SW 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM--
HISTORIC USE-- Residential '
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE-- Apartments
STYLE- Spanish Colonial Revival
CONSTRUCTION DATE". 1917
ARCHITECT/BUILDER--
INTEGRITY-- Minor alterations
CONDITION-- Excellent

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL-- Brick
FOUNDATION-- Concrete
WALL SHEATHING-- Brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT•• Decorated parapet, stylized pilaster motif, window hood molds
ROOF TYPE: 1 flat

ROOF SHEATHING'- Unknown
EAVES TREATMENT-- Parapet
WINDOWS'- Double hung, wood, french doors

ENTRY: Solid wood double doors

PORCHES'- Open, flat roof, supported by ornamented brick piers, with sculptured
ornamentation, open railings
STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR--
OUTBUILDINGS: Unknown
ALTERATIONS-- 2nd floor windows altered

DATE - June, 19B5-- 
VIEW-- S, 3/4 
FRAME NUMBER- 24 
ROLL NUMBER-- 23 
PHOTOGRAPHER - 
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES-­ 

SKETCH MAP--



SURVEY SITE: 409-03-04E 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape and architecture

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION:

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to development of apartments and 
boarding houses for railroad and smelter workers 
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: An unusual Spanish Colonial Revival building with elaborate 
raised abstract stucco work in contrasting color

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Streetscape compatible; unusual and prominent 
building on the block in transitionsl area between central business district and 
residential

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED:

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas-- 
HISTORIC NAME- Leslie House 
ADDRESS/LOCATION-- 637 9th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas^ 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER •• 403-03-047 
OWNER-- Contreras, Eugene R. 
OWNER ADDRESS- 637 9th St. 
CITY- Douglas STATE' Arizona 
ZIP-- B5607

COUNTY - Cochise-- SURVEY SITEv 409-03-047
USSS QUAD - Douglas, AZ-
TRS- T24S R27E Sec 13 SW 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM--
HISTORIC USE-- Residence/Commercial
PRESENT USE: Residence
BUILDING TYPE-- House
STYLE-- Queen Anne Revival
CONSTRUCTION DATE'- pre 1909
ARCHITECT/BUILDER--
INTEGRITY-- Minor alterations
CONDITION-- .Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL •• Adobe
FOUNDATION-- Concrete
WALL SHEATHING-- Stucco over adobe
APPLIED ORNAMENT-- Shingled pediment, corbelled
ROOF TYPE'- Medium gabled hip, corbelled chimney with exterior brick

ROOF SHEATHING-- Asbestos shingles 
EAVES TREATMENT-- Projecting eaves 
WINDOWS- 1/1 double hung, wood

ENTRY/- Paneled wood with lights, glass, wood screen door 

PORCHES'- Open hip, wood columns with open railing 

STOREFRONTS •-

NOTABLE INTERIOR--
OUTBUILDINGS-- Garage
ALTERATIONS'- Materials, porch details

DATE - June, 1985'- 
VIEW-- S, FF 
FRAME NUMBER-- 2S 
ROLL NUMBER-- 23 
PHOTOGRAPHER - 
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES- 

SKETCH MAP--



SURVEY SITE: 409-03-047 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION: One of two boarding houses owned by the 
Gardaniers

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Simple 2 story Queen Anne Revival with double gable front 

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes historically and is streetscape 
compatible

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas •- 
HISTORIC NAME-- Ford House 
ADDRESS/LOCATION- E49 9th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas •- 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER- 409-03-048 
OUINER-- Southern Pacific Railroad 
OWNER ADDRESS-­ 
CITY-- Douglas STATE- Arizona 

85B07

COUNTY - Cochise- SURVEY SITE-- 409-03-048
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ •-
TRS-- T24S R27E Sec 13 SW 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM:

HISTORIC USE-- Residential 
PRESENT USE- Residential 
BUILDING TYPE-- House 
STYLE- Queen Anne Revival 
CONSTRUCTION DATE'- pre 1904 
ARCHITECT/BUILDER •- 
INTEGRITY-- Minor Alterations 
CONDITION-- Excellent

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Wood frame
FOUNDATION-- Unknown
WALL SHEATHING-- Woodsiding
APPLIED ORNAMENT-- Corner board, decorated piers, arched balcony
ROOF TYPE- 1 mediun hip roof with 2 corbelled chironeys

ROOF SHEATHING-- Asbestos shingles 
EAVES TREATMENT-- Exposed rafters 
WINDOWS-- 1/1 double hung, fixed, wood

ENTRY- Uood, glass, transon

PORCHES- Recessed, supported by square wooden piers, open railing

STOREFRONTS-

NOTABLE INTERIOR-­ 
OUTBUILDINGS'- None 
ALTERATIONS- Unknown

DATE - June, 198B-- 
VIEW-- S, FF 
FRAME NUMBER-- 26 
ROLL NUMBER-- 23 
PHOTOGRAPHER - 
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES-­ 

SKETCH MAP--



SURVEY SITE: 409-03-048 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION: Florian and Belle King, superintendent 
EPSW, Harry and Willa Fairbank, superintendent EPSUI, Clarence and Gertrude Beeth 
assistant superintendent SP, William and Ella Ford, trainmaster SP 
RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Boarding house for railroad workers

CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: An interestin Queen Anne Revival residence with prominent 2 
level corner porch

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Boarding house near central business district

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED-- DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas •• COUNTY - Cochise'- SURVEY SITE'- 409-03-049 
HISTORIC NAME' Phelps Dodge House USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ •- 
ADDRESS/LOCATION-- 661 9th St. TRS- T24S R27E Sec 13 SW 1/4 of NE 1/4 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas^ UTM--
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-03-049 HISTORIC USE'- Residential 
OWNER-- Phelps Dodge Reduc. Works PRESENT USE'- Residential 
OWNER ADDRESS-- P.O. Drawer E BUILDING TYPE: House 
CITY-- Douglas STATE'- Arizona STYLE: Bungalow 
ZIP-- 85607 CONSTRUCTION DATE'- 1917

ARCHITECT/BUILDER: 
INTEGRITY: Minor alterations 
CONDITION: .Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Wood frame
FOUNDATION-- Concrete
WALL SHEATHING-- Stucco
APPLIED ORNAMENT-- NA
ROOF TYPE'- 2 medium hip, hipped dormers

ROOF SHEATHING-- Rolled asbestos
EAVES TREATMENT-- Projecting, plain soffit
WINDOWS-- 1/2, 12/1 wood, double hung

ENTRY'- Paneled wood, lights, glass, metal screen door 

PORCHES-- Recessed, stucco arcade, closed railing 

STOREFRONTS •-

NOTABLE INTERIOR-­ 
OUTBUILDINGS: None 
ALTERATIONS-- Roof materials

DATE - June, 1985:
VIEW: 5, FF
FRAME NUMBER- 27
ROLL NUMBER-- 23
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES'-

SKETCH MAP:



SURVEY SITE: 409-03-049 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS-­ 

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION: Alexander and Ida Dye, assistant 
general manager Phelps Dodge & Co., William and Nellie Hogarth, freight auditor 
Phelps Dodge & Co., Herbert and Mabel Bishop, ore buyer Copper Queen 
RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential 
development 
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Good example of hip roof bungalow with arched porch

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to residential streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES'- Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS =

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



BLOCK 88



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas:
HISTORIC NAME-- Public Library
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 625 10th. St.
CITY/TOWN - Douglas^
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-03-150
OWNER: City of Douglas
OWNER ADDRESS:
CITY: Douglas STATE: Arizona
ZIP-- 85643

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE'. 403-03-150
US6S QUAD - Douglas, AZ:
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 SU) 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM:
HISTORIC USE: Public Library
PRESENT USE-- Public Library
BUILDING TYPE: Public Library
STYLE: Classical Revival
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1902
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY: Major alterations
CONDITION: .Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Brick 
FOUNDATION: Concrete 
WALL SHEATHING: Stucco 
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None 
ROOF TYPE: Bracketed hip

ROOF SHEATHING: Asphalt shingle, two interior corbelled chimneys 
EAVES TREATMENT: Wood bracketes, entablature with dentils 
WINDOWS: 4 light, fixed pane with 3 light transom, wood frame

ENTRY": Double wood frame and plate glass doors, 
sidelights, 3 light transom over all 
PORCHES: None

light transom over doors,

STOREFRONTS •-

NOTABLE INTERIOR: Pillars, wood trim
OUTBUILDINGS: None
ALTERATIONS: Bell tower and portico removed from front facade

DATE - June, 1985:
VIEW: S
FRAME NUMBER-- 12
ROLL NUMBER: EE
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP:



SURVEY SITE: 409-03-150 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION: Building site donated by the 
International Land & Company, built as community hall, later library

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century development

CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS--

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Good example of turn of the century Classical Revival

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTR.ICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to transition between business 
and residential districts, focal point in mid block

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Res/comm

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1318, 1320, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1938, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S, "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A, Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER. STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE'- DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda. Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME: Phelps Dodge Guest 
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 914 E. Ave. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-03-150 
OWNER: Phelps Dodge Corp. 
OWNER ADDRESS-- P.O. Drawer E. 
CITY: Douglas STATE: Az. 
ZIP: 8BB07

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-03-150A
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ=
TRS: T 245 R 27E Sec 13 SW 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM =
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE: Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE'- 1905
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY: Minor alterations
CONDITION: Excellent

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Brick
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None
ROOF TYPE: 2 medium crossed-gables, one interior brick chimney, one exterior
brick chimney
ROOF SHEATHING: Asbestos shingles
EAVES TREATMENT: Exposed rafters
WINDOWS: 1/1 double hung, wood; front and right have large fixed windows with
flat multiple light transoms and double hung sidelights
ENTRY: Wood door, lights metal screen door, off-center left, plain lintel

PORCHES: Open verandah; concrete, brick and wood; closed concrete railing; wood
supports on brick pedestal; gabled roof
STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR:
OUTBUILDINGS: Garage
ALTERATIONS: Two front pedestals on porch support nothing, possible change in
porch appearance

DATE - June, 1985=
VIEW: E, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER: 31
ROLL NUMBER: 24
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP:



SURVEY SITE: 409-03-150A 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS ••

SIGNIFICANCE: Architecture

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION: One of three Phelps Dodge Mansions 
facing the park

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Excellent example of large multiple gabled bungalow 

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes in architecture; on corner lot 
with gables facing both streets; faces street; with other large mansions

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS ••

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME: Phelps Dodge Guest 
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 908 E. Ave. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-03-150B 
OWNER: Phelps Dodge Corp. 
OWNER ADDRESS: P.O. Drawer E. 
CITY: Douglas STATE: Arizona 
ZIP: 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE-- 409-03-150B
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ=
TRS: T245 R27E Sec 13 SW 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM =
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE-- House
STYLE; Mission Revival
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1905
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY: Minor alterations
CONDITION: Excellent

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Brick
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Stucco
APPLIED ORNAMENT-- Decorative terra cotta rnedalions above porch supports coping
ROOF TYPE: 2 parallel gables; one interior cap on curvilineir parapets
and one exterior chimney
ROOF SHEATHING: Asphalt shingle medium gable, exterior brick chimney, 2 dormers
EAVES TREATMENT: Exposed rafters on porch
WINDOWS: 1/1 double hung, fixed, wood

ENTRY: Wood door, lights, wood screen door, off ceni-r right

PORCHES: Open porch, wood, concrete - open wood railing and closed stuccoed
railing columns and piers support low hipped roof
STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR:
OUTBUILDINGS: 1 long garage/storage/guest house with hipped asphalt shingled 
ALTERATIONS; Massive concrete stuccoing over portion of rear, as if over 
recessed entrance ....._.. ....... ...._......_.._.__._....

DATE - June, 1985=
VIEW: y, FF
FRAME NUMBER: 29
ROLL NUMBER: 24
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP:



SURVEY SITE: 409-03-1S0B 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape, architecture

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION: Phelps Dodge Guest house

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Exceptional example of prominent Mission Revival Mansion

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes architecturally; occupies corner 
lot on block with 2 other mansions; faces park, with wrought iron fence

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED:

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE= 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME: Phelps Dodge Guest 
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 910 E. Ave. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-03-150C 
OWNER: Phelps Dodge Corp. 
OWNER ADDRESS: P.0. Drawer E. 
CITY: Douglas STATE: Arizona 
ZIP: 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE' 409-03-150C
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ:
TRS: T 245 R 27E Sec 13 SW 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM:
HISTORIC USE-' Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE: Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1905
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY: Minor alterations
CONDITION: Excellent

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Brick
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None
ROOF TYPE: 1 low hip, 2 exterior brick chimney, vents on top of house

ROOF SHEATHING: Rolled asbestos
EAVES TREATMENT: Exposed rafters
WINDOWS: 1/1 double hung casement, wood- 8/8, 4/4 on second floor; 8/8 casement

ENTRY: Wood door, lights-center placement

PORCHES: Brick platform, no rail, columns support flat, beamed roof, pergolas on
3 sides
STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR:
OUTBUILDINGS: Garage and shed
ALTERATIONS: Possible wood side addition on right with chimney

DATE - June, 1985=
VIEW: Ul, FF
FRAME NUMBER: 30
ROLL NUMBER: 24
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:



SURVEY SITE: 409-03-150C 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE-- Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION: One of three mansions biult for Phelps 
Dodge, facing park

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Good example of large 2 story relatively unarticulated 
bungalow box with low hip roof and broad pergola terrace

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Residential, streetscape compatible avre 
other large residences; faces park

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED:

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS =

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



BLOCK 89



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 858 9th st. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-03-053 
OWNER: Roman Catholic Church 
OWNER ADDRESS: PO Box 313 
CITY: Tucson STATE: Arizona 
ZIP: 85702

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE= 409-03-053
US6S QUAD - Douglas, AZ=
TRS= T245 R27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM =
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE: Vernacular
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1915
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY: Minor alterations
CONDITION: Fair

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Cast stone 
FOUNDATION: Concrete 
WALL SHEATHING: Cast stone 
.APPLIED ORNAMENT: None 
ROOF TYPE: 1, medium, gable, 3 vents, corbelled chimney - interior brick

ROOF SHEATHING: Wood shingle
EAVES TREATMENT: Exposed rafters
WINDOWS: Double hung, 1/1, wood - cast concrete lintels

ENTRY: Wood, lights, wood screen door

PORCHES: Left corner of front is recessed, supported by wood column on 
stone base. 
STOREFRONTS:'

NOTABLE INTERIOR: 
OUTBUILDINGS: Unknown 
ALTERATIONS: Stucco on gable end

DATE - June, 1985=
VIEW: N, FF
FRAME NUMBER: 2
ROLL NUMBER: 26
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:



SURVEY SITE: 409-03-053 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Basic gable cottage of cast stone

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to residential streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940'. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 850 9th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-03-054 
OWNER: Ortiz, Gilberto M. 
OWNER ADDRESS-- 850 9th St. 
CITY; Douglas STATE-- Arizona 
ZIP: 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-03-054
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ=
TRS: T245 R27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of -NE 1/4
UTM =
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE: Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE= 1915
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY: Unaltered
CONDITION: Fair

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Cast stone 
FOUNDATION: Concrete 
WALL SHEATHING: Cast stone 
APPLIED ORNAMENT: Cast quoins 
ROOF TYPE: i, medium, hip, 2 vents

ROOF SHEATHING: Rolled asbestos 
EAVES TREATMENT: Exposed rafters 
WINDOWS: Double hung, 1/1, wood and 2/2

ENTRY; Wood, lights, 2 doors, wood screen door, 2 flat single light transoms

PORCHES: Right 1/2 entry recessed, supported by square wood posts, no
railing, concrete surface
STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR: 
OUTBUILDINGS'- Garage 
ALTERATIONS: None

DATE - June, 1985:
VIEW: N, FF
FRAME NUMBER-- 1
ROLL NUMBER-- 26
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:



SURVEY SITE: 409-03-054 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION:

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Bungalow cottage of cast stone

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Streetscape compatible

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT^ Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Ariz-ona 
Newspapers. . "~

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS :

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 846 9th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-03-055 
OWNER: Salcido, E.V. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 846 9th St. 
CITY: Douglas STATE: Arizona 
ZIP: 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-03-055
US6S QUAD - Douglas, AZ=
TRS: T245 R27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of ME 1/4
UTM:

HISTORIC USE: Residential 
PRESENT USE: Residential 
BUILDING TYPE: House 
STYLE: Bungalow 
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1915 
ARCHITECT/BUILDER: 
INTEGRITY: Minor alterations 
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Brick
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None
ROOF TYPE: 1, medium, hip, gabled dormer on left bell cast - two chimneys

ROOF SHEATHING: Asbestos shingles, painted silver
EAVES TREATMENT: Exposed carved rafters
WINDOWS: Fixed, easement, wood, segmental arched openings

ENTRY: Wood, glass, metal screen door, voussoirs segmental arched openings

PORCHES: None

STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR:
OUTBUILDINGS: Garage
ALTERATIONS: Wrought iron on windows; possibility of corner porch filled in

DATE - June, 1985:
VIEW: N, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER: 39
ROLL NUMBER: 24
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:



SURVEY SITE: 409-03-055 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE'- Small one story brick bungalow with hip roof and no porch

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Streetscape compatible

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS =

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 834 9th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-03-056 
OWNER: Acuna, Jose Jesus 
OWNER ADDRESS: 834 9th St. 
CITY: Douglas STATE: Arizona 
ZIP: 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE-- 409-03-056
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ:
TRS: T245 R27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM =
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE: Neocolonial
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1915
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY: Minor alterations
CONDITION: Fair

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Cast block (concrete)
FOUNDATION: Unknown
WALL SHEATHING: Cast stone
APPLIED ORNAMENT: Rough and smooth cast blocks
ROOF TYPE: l, medium, hip, 3 dormers, hipped - 1 chimney

ROOF SHEATHING: Asbestos shingles
EAVES TREATMENT: Exposed rafters
WINDOWS: Double hung, hopper, 1/1, wood, cast lintels

ENTRY: Wood, glass in wood frame

PORCHES: Recessed, supported by tapered wood columns; closed railings

STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR:
OUTBUILDINGS: Shed
ALTERATIONS: Stucco on porch base

DATE - June, 1985=
VIEW: N, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER-- 38
ROLL NUMBER: 24
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:



SURVEY SITE-- 409-03-056 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Good example of cast stone bungalow

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Streetscape compatible

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE-- NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas:
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 830 9th St.
CITY/TOWN - Douglas:
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-03-057
OWNER: Collins, R.U.
OWNER ADDRESS: Box 464
CITY: Douglas STATE: Arizona
ZIP-- 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-03-057
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ=
TRS: T245 R27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM:
HISTORIC USE: Residential/commercial
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE: Apartments
STYLE: Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1917
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY: Minor alterations
CONDITION: Fair

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Brick 
FOUNDATION: Concrete 
WALL SHEATHING: Brick 
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None 
ROOF TYPE: 1, flat

ROOF SHEATHING: Unknown
EAVES TREATMENT: Brick parapet
WINDOWS: Double hung, 1/1, wood, segmental arched openings

ENTRY: Solid wood, lights, 4

PORCHES: Shed roof across front, supported by 5 of pairs tapered wooden columns
on brick base, no railing
STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR:
OUTBUILDINGS: None
ALTERATIONS: Shed roof addition rear

DATE - June, 1985:
VIEW: N, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER: 37.
ROLL NUMBER: 24
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:



SURVEY SITE: 409-03-057 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Architecturally

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Good example of bungalow apartment row

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Introduces new turn in bungalow context

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES-- Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE'- G/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDINS FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 907 D. Ave. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-03-058 
OWNER: Huston, Elwood M. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 907 D. Ave. 
CITY: Douglas STATE; Arizona 
ZIP: 85B07

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-03-058
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ :
TRS= T245 R27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM =
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE: Period Revival
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1905
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY: Minor alterations
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL'- Stucco, possibly franc
FOUNDATION: Unknown
WALL SHEATHING: Stucco
APPLIED ORNAMENT: Half timbering on 2nd floor gables
ROOF TYPE: Gable, exterior chimney

ROOF SHEATHING: Asbestos, diamond pattern
EAVES TREATMENT-- Molded fascia
WINDOWS: Casement, 6x6, 8x8, wood, fixed

ENTRY; Solid wood, wood screen door, sidelights

PORCHES: Flat roof over right, 3/4 of front supported by double wood door, 
columns (3 pair), open railing, pergola on side with massive stuccoed columns 
STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR: 
OUTBUILDINGS: Garage 
ALTERATIONS: Stuccoed over

DATE - June, 1985:
VIEW: W, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER: 36
ROLL NUMBER: 24
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES--

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:



SURVEY SITE: 409-03-058 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Architecture

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Interesting continuum of architectural elements include 
Queen Anne Revival, Tudor, Classical .Revival, and bungalow forms

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Prominent corner lot; principal exposure 2 
sides; faces park

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED:

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES-- Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS •

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas:
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 917 D. Ave.
CITY/TOWN - Douglas:
TAX PARCEL NUMBER •• 409-03-059
OWNER: Kinne, Deuitt C.
OWNER ADDRESS: Box 1086
CITY-- Douglas STATE: Arizona
ZIP: 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-03-059
US6S QUAD - Douglas, AZ:
TRS= T245 R27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of 1SIE 1/4
UTM:
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE-' Queen Anne Revival
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1905
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY: Minor alterations
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Frame
FOUNDATION: Brick
WALL SHEATHING: Stucco
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None
ROOF TYPE: 2, medium, hip - bell cast, vents, chimney - interior stucco

ROOF SHEATHING: Rolled asbestos
EAVES TREATMENT: Plain freeze, projecting
WINDOWS: Double hung, fixed, 1/1, wood

ENTRY: Wood, lights, wood screen door, transom overdoor

PORCHES: Hipped roof extends over entry, supported by round wooden columns,
closed railing
STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR: 
OUTBUILDINGS: Garage 
ALTERATIONS: Material changes

DATE - June, 1985=
VIEW: u, FF
FRAME NUMBER-- 35
ROLL NUMBER: 24
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:



SURVEY SITE: 409-03-059 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS=

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION:

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Good example of larger Queen Anne Revival residence

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Streetscape compatible; faces park

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 192B, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE-' NOT EVALUATED

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS =

~ ""• *» «—— ̂  ———— ^——— ̂ ——— ——— ——— ^^ ——— ^ ̂  *K ___ ̂  ̂  «. MMW..M.M ~ W _________•*______ ___ «. ___ ___^ VV ^^______ M ______«.________»_________ ̂  «. ——— ——— «B»..»^___^.. -».»_________^ ——»«

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: B/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas:
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 925 D Ave.
CITY/TOWN - Douglas:
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-03-060
OWNER: Collins, Ruth W.
OWNER ADDRESS: Box 464
CITY: Douglas STATE: Arizona
ZIP: 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-03-060
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ=
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM:
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE: Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE= 1905
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY: Minor alterations
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Brick
FOUNDATION: Stone
WALL SHEATHING: Stucco
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None
ROOF TYPE: 1 medium hip, 2 vents, chimney-interior stucco, hip dormer

ROOF SHEATHING: Rolled asbestos
EAVES TREATMENT: Exposed rafters, bell cast
WINDOWS: Double hung, wood

ENTRY: Wood, glass, sidelights

PORCHES: Arched recessed porch supported by arched stuccoed supports, wood
floor, closed railing
STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR: 
OUTBUILDINGS: None visible 
ALTERATIONS: Roof material changed

DATE - June, 1985=
VIEW: W, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER: 34
ROLL NUMBER: 24
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO--



SURVEY SITE: 409-03-060 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Large bungalow with arched porch facade and hip roof

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Streetscape compatible, faces park

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 192B, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 837 10th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-03-064 
OWNER: Northnap, Nina E. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 837 10th St. 
CITY: Douglas STATE: Arizona 
ZIP: 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-03-064
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ=
TRS= T 245 R27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM =
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE: Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1905
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY: Minor alterations
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Brick
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None
ROOF TYPE: 1, medium, hip, dormers hip, 2 chimneys, exterior brick bell cast 1
interior chimney, front chimney corbelled
ROOF SHEATHING: Rolled asphalt
EAVES TREATMENT: Exposed, cut rounded ends
WINDOWS: Double hung, wood 1/1

ENTRY: Solid wood, lights, wood screen door

PORCHES: 2: 1) 1/2 front set back undermain roof, by Tapered wood columns of
brick base 2) overhang on side of house
STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR:
OUTBUILDINGS: Unknown
ALTERATIONS: Room added in rear or perhaps porch enclosed

DATE - June, 1985=
VIEW: S, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER: 37
ROLL NUMBER: 21
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:



SURVEY SITE: 409-03-064 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION: Edward Huxtable owner of Owl Drug Co

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential 
development in Douglas 
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Good example of hip roof bungalow with recessed corner 
porch

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Architecturally compatible with bungalow row

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940". Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE:' ' DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. ' DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: COUNTY - Cochiae: SURVEY SITE-: 409H03-066
HISTORIC NAME: low. Concept. ChurcUSGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ =
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 855 10th. StreetjRS-. T245 R27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of NE 1/4
CITY/TOWN -Douglas: UTM: 

X TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-03-0SS HISTORIC USE: Church
OWNER: Dioc.of Tuc Catholic ChurchPRESENT USE: Church 

X OWNER ADDRESS: Box 31 BUILDING TYPE: Religious
CITY: Tucson STATE: Arizona STYLE'- Gothic Revival
ZIP: 85701 CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1907

ARCHITECT/BUILDER: 
INTEGRITY: Minor alterations 
CONDITION: Excellent

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Brick
FOUNDATION: Stone
WALL SHEATHING: Brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT: Stepped pier buttresses, stained glass, cross above door arch
ROOF TYPE: 1, steep, gable, with central bell tower, 2 exterior chimneys

ROOF SHEATHING: Asbestos shingles, fish scale
EAVES TREATMENT; Projecting, stone-brined gabled parapet
WINDOWS; Double hung, fixed, stained glass, wood-pointed arched, framed by brick
hood molds
ENTRY: Paneled, solid wood, paired doors, with tracery and stain galss in arched
opening
PORCHES: None

STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR:
OUTBUILDINGS: Attached office 928 C Ave. (noncontributing)
ALTERATIONS: Enclosed porch on office, original bell in separate display tower 
(brick), bricked in patio with wrought iron fence

DATE - June, 1985= 
VIEW: S, FF, S 3/4 
FRAME NUMBER: 35, 27 
ROLL NUMBER: 21, ZZ 
PHOTOGRAPHER - 
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP:



SURVEY SITE: 409-03-066 
ADD ITIONAL DESGRIPTION/ANALYSIS=

SIGNIFICANCE: Architecture

HISTORIC. ASSOCIATIONS-­ 

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION:

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to church street scape

CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Good example of Gothic Revival church form.

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENS INEERIN6/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Prominent corner lot in residential area

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES-- Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. b./HVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



BLOCK 90



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas--
HISTORIC NAME--
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 948-954 9th St.
CITY/TOWN - Douglas--
TAX PARCEL NUMBER-- 409-04-033
OWNER: Mass, Anthony A.
OWNER ADDRESS: 1555 San Antonio.
CITY-- Douglas STATE: Arizona
ZIP-- 85607

COUNTY - Cochise-- SURVEY SITE:. 409-04-033
US6S QUAD - Douglas, AZ--
TRS-- T24S R27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM -•
HISTORIC USE-- Residential/commercial
PRESENT USE: Residential/commercial
BUILDING TYPE-- Apartments
STYLE-- Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE-- 1915
ARCHITECT/BUILDER--
INTEGRITY-- Minor alterations
CONDITION-- Fair

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL-- Brick 
FOUNDATION-- Concrete 
WALL SHEATHING: Brick 
APPLIED ORNAMENT-- None 
ROOF TYPE-1 1 fiat

ROOF SHEATHING-' Unknown
EAVES TREATMENT-- Parapet, brick-trimmed
WINDOWS •• 1/1 double hung, wood with segment a! arched openings

ENTRY-- 4 solid wood doors, lights

PORCHES-- Shed roof across front supported by 5 pairs o f posts on pedestals

STOREFRONTS-•

NOTABLE INTERIOR--
OUTBUILDINGS-- Garage
ALTERATIONS-' Shed addition to rear

DATE - June, 1985--
VIEW-- N, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER-- 10
ROLL NUMBER-- 26
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES--

SKETCH MAP--



SURVEY SITE: 409-04-033 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape, commerce

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS--

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE; Good example of brick bungalow apartment row

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Introduction of new rhythm on bungalow 
streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED:

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE= 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDI,MS FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas-- 
HISTORIC NAME--
ADDRESS/LOCATION-- 946 9th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas-- 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER•• 409-04-034 
OWNER-- Porras, G. & E.G 
OWNER ADDRESS-- 946 9th St. 
CITY-- Douglas STATE-- Arizona 
ZIP-- 85507

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE-- 409-04-034
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ--
TRS-- T24S R27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM--
HISTORIC USE-- Residential
PRESENT USE-- Residential
BUILDING TYPE-- House
STYLE-- Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE-- 1915
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY-- Moderate alterations
CONDITION-- Poor

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL-- Brick
FOUNDATION-- Concrete
WALL SHEATHING-- Brick, shingles
APPLIED ORNAMENT-- None
ROOF TYPE-1 1 hipped roof with 2 gable extensions, 1 interior brick chinney

ROOF SHEATHING-- Wood shingles
EAVES TREATMENT-- Exposed rafters, shingled pediment
WINDOWS-- 1/1 leaded, double hung, segrcental arched openings

ENTRY: Paneled wood door, lights

PORCHES-- Recessed under gable, wood piers, closed railing

STOREFRONTS--

NOTABLE INTERIOR--
OUTBUILDINGS: Unknown
ALTERATIONS-- Left side, added screened porch

DATE - June, 1935:
VIEW-- N, FF
FRAME NUMBER-- 15
ROLL NUMBER-- C
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES--

SKETCH MAP--



SURVEY SITE: 409-04-034 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: 1 story hip and gable brick bungalow

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to residential streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS =

SURVEYOR-- Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas--
HISTORIC NAME-'
ADDRESS/LOG AT I ON-- 934 9th St.
CITY/TOWN - Douglas--
TAX PARCEL NUMBER-- 409-04-036
OWNER: Gonzales, D.B. & M.
OWNER ADDRESS-- 934 9th St.
CITY-- Douglas STATE; Arizona
ZIP-- 85507

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE-- 409-04-036
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ--
TRS-- T24S R27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM--
HISTORIC USE-- Residential
PRESENT USE-- Residential
BUILDING TYPE-- House
STYLE-- Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE-- 1910
ARCHITECT/BUILDER--
INTEGRITY-- Minor alterations
CONDITION-- Fair

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Wood frarce
FOUNDATI ON -• Concre t e
WALL SHEATHING-- Stucco
APPLIED ORNAMENT-- None
ROOF TYPE-- 2 gabled hips with gabled dormer, capped by gawbrel

ROOF SHEATHING-- Rolled asbestos
EAVES TREATMENT-- Projecting eaves, plain soffit and plain frieze
WINDOWS-- Double hung, lozenge, paired windows

ENTRY-- Solid wood door, wood screen door, plain transore 

PORCHES-- Right 1/3 of front recessed, closed railing, brick pier 

STOREFRONTS--

NOTABLE INTERIOR-­ 
OUTBUILDINGS-- None 
ALTERATIONS-- End of ganbrel covered

DATE - June, 1985--
VIEW-- N, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER-- 7
ROLL NUMBER-- 26
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES--

SKETCH MAP--



SURVEY SITE: 409-04-036 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION:

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: 1 story brick bungalow with altered roof form 

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Streetscape compatibility

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas-- 
HISTORIC NAME-- Wright House 
ADDRESS/LOCATION-- 926 9th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas-- 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER •• 409-04-037 
OWNER-- Garcia, R. C. & F.C. 
OWNER ADDRESS-- 858 E. Alturas 
CITY: Tucson STATE: Arizona 
ZIP-- 85719

COUNTY - Cochise-- SURVEY SITE'. 409-04-037
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ--
TRS-- T24S R27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM--
HISTORIC USE-- Residential
PRESENT USE-- Residential
BUILDING TYPE-- House
STYLE-' Queen Anne Revival
CONSTRUCTION DATE-- 1915
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY-- Major alterations/historic period
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL-• Adobe
FOUNDATION-- Concrete
WALL SHEATHING-- Stucco, wood siding on additons
APPLIED ORNAMENT-- Stuccoed corner board
ROOF TYPE-- 2 steep crossed gable, interior stucco chimney

ROOF SHEATHING-- Asbestos shingles 
EAVES TREATMENT-- Bracketed soffit 
WINDOWS-- 1/1 double hung, fixed, wood

ENTRY-- Solid wood door, wood screen door

PORCHES-- Recessed and enclosed porch with wood posts

STOREFRONTS--

NOTABLE INTERIOR:
OUTBUILDINGS-- Unknown
ALTERATIONS-- Enclosed porch, material changes, 2nd floor addition

DATE - June, 19S5--
VIEW-- N, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER-' S
ROLL NUMBER: 26
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES--

SKETCH MAP:



SURVEY SITE-' 409-04-037 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION: A.Y. and Sarah Wright, attorney at law, 
collections, fire insurance, real estate, loans. (Associate of Phelps Dodge and 
International Land and Investment Co.) 
RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT:

CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Much altered 2 story Queen Anne Revival residence

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Streetscape compatibility

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & As§oc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



r
HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO. 

ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 922 9th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-04-038 
OtJNER: Garcia, L.S. & J.G. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 918 9th St. 
CITY-- Douglas STATE: Arizona 
ZIP: 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE= 409-04-038
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ:
TRS= T24S R27E Sec 13 Se 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM:
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE: Queen Anne Revival
CONSTRUCTION DATE= 1915
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY: Moderate alterations
CONDITION: Fair

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Brick 
FOUNDATION: Concrete 
WALL SHEATHING: Brick 
APPLIED ORNAMENT-- None 
ROOF TYPE: 1 gabled hip

ROOF SHEATHING-- Rolled asbestos
EAVES TREATMENT: Plain fascia
WINDOWS: 1/1 double hung, wood, slightly arched

ENTRY: Wood door, wood screen door, slightly arched 

PORCHES; Hip, supported by wood posts 

STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR:
OUTBUILDINGS: Unknown
ALTERATIONS: Cinder block addition with shed roof in rear, porch infilled, new
porch added

DATE - June, 1985: ----- ~.~-~

VIEW-- N, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER: 5
ROLL NUMBER: 26
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP:



SURVEY SITE: 409-04-038 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION:

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to streetscape

CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Altered Queen Anne Revival

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas-- 
HISTORIC NAME--
ADDRESS/LOCATION-- 921 10th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas-' 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER.-- 409-04-043 
OWNER-- Downs, J.A. & A.W. 
OWNER ADDRESS-- 212 Eaton Rd.fll 
CITY-- San Mateo STATE-- Californ 
ZIP-- 94402

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE; 409-04-043A 
USSS QUAD - Douglas, AZ-- 
TRS-- T24S R27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of NE 1/4 
UTM--
HISTORIC USE-- Residential <• 
PRESENT USE-- Residential 
BUILDING TYPE-- House 

LaSTYLE-- Non-descript 
CONSTRUCTION DATE-- 1910 
ARCHITECT/BUILDER: 
INTEGRITY-- Moderate alterations 
CONDITION-- Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL-- Wood frame
FOUNDATION-- Concrete
WALL SHEATHING-- Stucco
APPLIED ORNAMENT-- None
ROOF TYPE-- l nedium hipped gable

ROOF SHEATHING-- Asbestos shingles 
EAVES TREATMENT-- Plain soffit 
WINDOWS-- 6/6 double hung, wood

ENTRY-' Paneled wood door, glass, wood screen door

PORCHES-- None

STOREFRONTS--

NOTABLE INTERIOR--
OUTBUILDINGS-- Unknown
ALTERATIONS - Awning over front door, surface detail changes

DATE - June, 19S5--
VIEW-- S, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER-- 21
ROLL NUMBER-- Z
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES-•

SKETCH MAP:

*«'
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SURVEY SITE: 409-04-043A 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE-- Non-descript box having side gable roof with jerkin head

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Streetscape compatibility

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS-­ 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS =

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas-•
HISTORIC NAME--
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 947 10th St.
CITY/TOWN - Douglas--
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-04-045
OWNER-- Boss, Roy 0. & Peggy S.
OWNER ADDRESS-- 949 10th St.
CITY: Douglas STATE-' Arizona
ZIP-' 85507

COUNTY - Cochise-- SURVEY SITE-' 409-04-045
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ--
TRS-- T24S R27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM--
HISTORIC USE-- Residential
PRESENT USE-' Residential
BUILDING TYPE-- House
STYLE: Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE-' 1915
ARCHITECT/BUILDER--
INTEGRITY-- Minor alterations
CONDITION-- Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL-- Brick
FOUNDATION-' Stone
WALL SHEATHING-' Brick/rock
APPLIED ORNAMENT-- None
ROOF TYPE-- Medium hipped with gabled extension

ROOF SHEATHING: Rolled asbestos
EAVES TREATMENT-- Exposed rafters, shingled pedinent
WINDOWS-- 1/1 double hung, wood

ENTRY-' Wood door, wood screen door, transom

PORCHES: Recessed, supported by square brick pier set on tapered rubble stone
base
STOREFRONTS--

NOTABLE INTERIOR--
OUTBUILDINGS: Garage
ALTERATIONS-- Left window bricked in

DATE - June, 1985--
VIEW-- S, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER-- 30
ROLL NUMBER-- 21
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES--

SKETCH MAP--



SURVEY SITE: 409-04-045 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Typical hip roof with gables brick bungalow

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Streetscape compatible

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED--

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS =

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDINS FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas-•
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION-- e49 10th St.
CITY/TOWN - Douglas:
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-04-04S
OWNER: Miller, K.E. & Boss, R.O.
OWNER ADDRESS: 949 10th St.
CITY-- Douglas STATE-- Arizona
ZIP-- 85S07

COUNTY - Cochise-- SURVEY SITE-•-409-04-046
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ--
TRS-- T24S R27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM:
HISTORIC USE-- Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE-' Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE-- 1905
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY-- Minor alterations
CONDITION-- Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL-• Brick
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING-- Brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None
ROOF TYPE-- 1 rcediun bell cast hip, hip dorner, chinney-interior brick uith rcetal
•cap
ROOF SHEATHING-- Rolled asbestos
EAVES TREATMENT: Exposed, carved rafters
WINDOWS-- 1/1 double hung, hopper, wood, diamond leaded glass

ENTRY-- Paneled wood door, oval light, glass, wood screen door 

PORCHES-- Recessed, supported by round doric columns set on brick, base 

STOREFRONTS -•

NOTABLE INTERIOR--
OUTBUILDINGS-- Garage
ALTERATIONS-- Free standing fireplace chimney

DATE - June, 1985:
VIEW-- S, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER-- 29
ROLL NUMBER: 21
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP--



SURVEY SITE: 409-04-046 
-ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT^ Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Typical 1 story hip roof brick bungalow with recessed 
corner porch

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL: Solid brick

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Streetscape compatibility

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE-- NOT EVALUATED--

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR-- Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas--
HISTORIC NAME--
ADDRESS/LOCATION-- 959 10th St.
CITY/TOWN - Douglas-'
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-04-047
OWNER: Phelps Dodge Corp.
OWNER ADDRESS-- PO Drawer E
CITY: Douglas STATE-' Arizona
ZIP-' 85S07

COUNTY - Cochise-- SURVEY SITE: 409-04-047
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ--
TRS-- T24S R27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM--
HISTORIC USE-- Residential
PRESENT USE-- Residential
BUILDING TYPE-- House
STYLE-- Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE-- 1905
ARCHITECT/BUILDER--
INTEGRITY-- Moderate alterations
CONDITION-- Excellent

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL-- Adobe
FOUND AT I ON -• Cone re t e
WALL SHEATHING-- Stucco
APPLIED ORNAMENT-- Corner pilasters on first story facade
ROOF TYPE-' 1 Medium hip, 2 exterior stone and stucco chinneys

ROOF SHEATHING-- Rolled asbestos 
EAVES TREATMENT-' Exposed rafters 
WINDOWS-- 9/1 double hung, wood

ENTRY-' Paneled wood door, lights, glass, wood screen door

PORCHES•• Recessed across front, supported by square wood colunns, open railing

STOREFRONTS--

NOTABLE INTERIOR-- 
OUTBUILDINGS-- Garage 
ALTERATIONS-- Material changes

DATE - June, 1985: ,
VIEW-- S, FF
FRAME NUMBER-- 28
ROLL NUMBER-- 21
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES-•

SKETCH MAP--



SURVEY SITE: 409-04-047 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION:

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Is similar in scale to rest of streetscape

CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Good example of early bungalow residence built of adobe

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Streetscape compatibility

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona
Newspapers .

*

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



BLOCK 91



SHPO INUENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY - INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas •• 
HISTORIC NAME'-
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 1040 9th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas:. 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER •• 409-04-048 
OWNER-- Robertson, W.B. , Jr. 
OWNER ADDRESS-- 1040 9th St. 
CITY-- Douglas STATE' Arizona 
ZIP-- 85B07

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE = 409-04-048
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ =
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM--
HISTORIC USE= Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE-- House
STYLE: Craftsnan bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE= 1908
ARCHITECT/BUILDER •-
INTEGRITY: Unaltered
CONDITION: Excellent

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Wood frarce
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING-- Wood
APPLIED ORNAMENT: Bracketed overhang
ROOF TYPE : 1 nediurc gable, interior stone lava chinney, large gable dorroer

ROOF SHEATHING-- Rolled asbestos
EAVES TREATMENT: Exposed carved rafters
WINDOWS: 6/1 double hung, wood, moulded lintel

ENTRY: Paneled wood door, lights, beveled glass, noulded lintel 

PORCHES'- Open, front, supported by lava stone piers 

STOREFRONTS ••

NOTABLE INTERIOR: 
OUTBUILDINGS: Garage 
ALTERATIONS: None

DATE - June, 1985=
VIEW: N, FF
FRAME NUMBER-- ?B
ROLL NUMBER: Z
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES••

SKETCH MAP--

PHOTO:



SURVEY SITE: 409-04-048 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Good example of craftsman bungalow with stone porch, 
bracketed overhang

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Architecture compatible

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1928, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS' 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS =

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE= 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM 5HPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 1028 9th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-04-050 
OUNER: Phillips, Janes E. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 1028 9th St. 
CITY: Douglas STATE= Arizona 
ZIP: 85B07

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-04-050
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ:
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM =
HISTORIC USE-- Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE: Neocolonial/bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1912
ARCHITECT/BUILDER: J.M. Sparks
INTEGRITY: Minor alterations
CONDITION: Excellent

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Brick
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None
ROOF TYPE: 1 medium belled gable, 1 exterior brick chimney, 1 interior brick
chimney, belled gable dormer
ROOF SHEATHING: Rolled asbestos
EAVES TREATMENT: Exposed rafters
WINDOWS: 1/1 double hung, wood

ENTRY: Wood door, side lights, wood screen door

PORCHES: Open, supported by paired tapered columns resting on brick pedestals

STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR:
OUTBUILDINGS: Guest house
ALTERATIONS: Wood carport structure added on right side

DATE - June, 1985=
VIEW: N, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER: 20
ROLL NUMBER: C
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:



SURVEY SITE: 409-04-050 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Bungalow designed with notable example of a Colonial 
Revival detailing.

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Architectural compatibility

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS =

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME: Reay House 
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 1024 9th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-04-051 
OWNER: Schroeder, Nome Jean 
OWNER ADDRESS: 1024 9th St. 
CITY: Douglas STATE: Arizona 
ZIP: 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-04-051
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ=
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM:

HISTORIC USE: Residential 
PRESENT USE: Residential 
BUILDING TYPE: House 
STYLE: Bungalow 
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1915 
ARCHITECT/BUILDER: 
INTEGRITY: Unaltered 
CONDITION: Excellent

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Brick
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None
ROOF TYPE-- Medium gable, eyebrow dormers, interior brick corbelled chimney

ROOF SHEATHING-- Asbestos shingles
EAVES TREATMENT: Plain soffit
WINDOWS: Double hung, fixed, wood, set, segmentally arched, 4/1 with sidelights

ENTRY; Solid wood door, wood screen door, voussoirs

PORCHES: Recessed under main roof, supported by 4 doric columns, eaves curve
over entrance way
STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR: 
OUTBUILDINGS: Unknown 
ALTERATIONS-- None

DATE - June, 1985:
VIEW: N, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER: 14
ROLL NUMBER: 26
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:



SURVEY SITE: 409-04-051 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Architecture, streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION: William J. and Laura Reay, Reay and
Johnson Transfer and Storage agents, Studebaker and Hudson and Essex Autos and
Republic trucks, 1921
RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Unusual local example of classical revival bungalow

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Architectural compatibility

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS-•

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE= 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME: Packard House 
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 1047 10th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-04-056 
OWNER: Company of Mary of Douglas 
OWNER ADDRESS: 1047 10th St. 
CITY: Douglas STATE: Arizona 
ZIP: 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE= 409-04-056
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ=
TRS= T24S R27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM:

HISTORIC USE: Residential 
PRESENT USE: Residential 
BUILDING TYPE: Convent 
STYLE: Neocolonial 
CONSTRUCTION DATE: pre 1909 
ARCHITECT/BUILDER: 
INTEGRITY: Moderate alterations 
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Frame
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Brick, veneer wood shingles
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None
ROOF TYPE; 1 steep gable, 1 medium gable, 1 hip dormer, 1 gable dormer, 1 shed
dormer, 1 corbelled interior chimney
ROOF SHEATHING: Asbestos shingles
EAVES TREATMENT: Molded soffit
WINDOWS: Double hung, wood, leaded, lozenge, multiple light shaped transoms,
flat transoms with multiple leaded lights, and flat arches with keystones
ENTRY-- Paneled solid wood door, wood screen door

PORCHES: Open verandah supported by sets of paired and clustered round doric
columns, open railing
STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR-­ 
OUTBUILDINGS: Shed 
ALTERATIONS: Rear verandah enclosed, shed, center dormer enlarged

DATE - June, 1985=
VIEW: S, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER: 27
ROLL NUMBER: 21
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO



SURVEY SITE: 409-04-0BB 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape, architecture

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION: Burdett A. and Carlotta W. Packard, 
president First National Bank

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Example of Colonial Revival residence built based on 
emerging forms and scale of elaborate Bungalow designs. CA. 1*910

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION-- Streetscape compatibility, focal point on 
block

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert 5. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED'- 8/85



BLOCK 92



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 1026 10th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-04-060 
OUNER: Whitlow, Ida Alice 
OWNER ADDRESS: 1026 10th St. 
CITY: Douglas STATE: Arizona 
ZIP: 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-04-060
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ:
TRS= T24S T27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM:
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE: Queen Anne Revival
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1910
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY: Unaltered
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Wood frame
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Wood siding
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None
ROOF TYPE: Gabled hip

ROOF SHEATHING: Rolled asphalt 
EAVES TREATMENT: Plain soffit 
WINDOWS: 1/1 double hung, wood

ENTRY: Off center right, wood door, wood screen door, transom

PORCHES: Open, wood, columns

STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR: 
OUTBUILDINGS: Garage 
ALTERATIONS: None

DATE - June, 1985:
VIEW: N, FF
FRAME NUMBER: 8
ROLL NUMBER: V
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO--



SURVEY SITE: 409-04-060 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION:

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Compatible with others in context 

CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE-- Small, narrow Queen Anne Revival frame cottage with hip 
gabled roof and recessed corner porch

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to residential streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 1005 llth St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-04-066 
OWNER: Gibbons, Annie May 
OWNER ADDRESS: 1005 llth St. 
CITY: Douglas STATE: Arizona 
ZIP: 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-04-066
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ=
TRS= T24S R27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of- NE 1/4
UTM:
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE; Mission Revival
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1918
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY: Unaltered
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Brick
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT: Wood tie rod motif, parapet
ROOF TYPE: Medium crossed gable, medium shed, flat, interior-exterior brick
chimney, vents
ROOF SHEATHING: Rolled asbestos
EAVES TREATMENT-- Plain soffit
WINDOWS: 1/1 double hung fixed casement, wood

ENTRY; Wood door, lights, wood screen door

PORCHES: Flat roof supported by arch and pier openings

STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR: 
OUTBUILDINGS: None 
ALTERATIONS: None

DATE - June, 1985:
VIEW: S, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER: 2
ROLL NUMBER: V
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:



SURVEY SITE: 409-04-066 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS'-

SI6NIFICANCE-- Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS'-

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Unusual local example of brick Mission Revival style

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Architecture compatible

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT-- Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & AS.SOC. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 1017 llth St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas-- 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-04-067 
OWNER: del Cueto, S. & C. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 1017 llth St. 
CITY: Douglas STATE: Arizona 
ZIP: 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-04-067
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ=
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of. NE 1/4
UTM:
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE: Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE: pre 1914
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY: Moderate alterations
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Brick
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None
ROOF TYPE: 3 medium gables, dormer, vent

ROOF SHEATHING: Rolled asbestos
EAVES TREATMENT: Exposed rafters
WINDOWS: Double hung, lozenge panes, wood, segmental arched openings

ENTRY: Wood paneled door, iron-work screen door

PORCHES: Set out under extension of main roof line, supported by iron work
poles, gabled awning on left side of house
STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR:
OUTBUILDINGS: Wood frame, metal garage to rear
ALTERATIONS: Concrete block addition to rear, porch supports

DATE - June, 1985=
VIEW: S, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER: 23
ROLL NUMBER: 22
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD 8, ASSOCIATES--

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:



SURVEY SITE: 409-04-067 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION:

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Altered example of side gable brick bungalow 

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL =

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Streetscape compatibility

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 1025 llth St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-04-068 
OWNER: McKinney, Wilma F. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 1025 llth St. 
CITY: Douglas STATE-- Arizona 
ZIP: 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE= 409-04-068
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ=
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM:
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE: Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE = 1910
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY: Moderate alterations
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Brick
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT•-
ROOF TYPE: l medium gable, no chimney, dormer with vent

ROOF SHEATHING: Rolled asbestos
EAVES TREATMENT: Brackets, plain soffit
WINDOWS: 1/1 double hung, wood, set in arched openings

ENTRY: Wood paneled door, lights, metal screen door

PORCHES: Set out under an extension of main roof line across the front, gabled
awning on left side and shed roof addition in rear
STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR:
OUTBUILDINGS: None
ALTERATIONS: Blocked window, wood frame addition in rear

DATE - June, 1985=
VIEW: S, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER: 24
ROLL NUMBER: 22
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:



SURVEY SITE: 409-04-068 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Typical side gable brick bungalow

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to residential streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE= 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 1037 llth St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas-- 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-04-070 
OWNER: Arevalo, R.R. & E.F. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 1037 llth St. 
CITY: Douglas STATE: Arizona 
ZIP: 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-04-070
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ=
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM:

HISTORIC USE: Residential 
PRESENT USE-- Residential 
BUILDING TYPE-- House 
STYLE: Bungalow 
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1910 
ARCHITECT/BUILDER: 
INTEGRITY: Minor alterations 
CONDITION: Fair

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Adobe
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Stucco
APPLIED ORNAMENT: Dormer with vent
ROOF TYPE: 1 medium hip, interior brick chimney, vent

ROOF SHEATHING: Rolled asbestos 
EAVES TREATMENT: Plain soffit 
WINDOWS: 1/1 double hung, wood

ENTRY; Wood door with glass, side lights

PORCHES: Extension of hip roof across front supported by iron work porch poles

STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR:
OUTBUILDINGS: None
ALTERATIONS-- New windows, right side, porch details

DATE - June, 1985=
VIEW: s, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER: 26
ROLL NUMBER: 22
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD 8, ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:



SURVEY SITE: 409-04-070 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Typical, but altered, hiproof bungalow

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Streetscape compatibility

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS =

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SHPG INVENTORY NO,

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas= 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 1045 llth St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-04-071 
OWNER-- Hogan, J.C. & E.M. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 1045 llth St. 
CITY: Douglas STATE: Arizona 
ZIP-- 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-04-071
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ ••
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM--
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE-- Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE: Neocolonial
CONSTRUCTION DATE= 1915
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY: Minor alterations
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Brick
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT: Dormer with vents, brick quoins
ROOF TYPE: 2 mediums hips, brick exterior chimney, brick interior chimney, hip
dormers with vents
ROOF SHEATHING: Rolled asbestos
EAVES TREATMENT: Exposed rafters
WINDOWS: 1/1 double hung, hopper, wood

ENTRY: Wood paneled door, lights, wood screen door

PORCHES-' Extension of main roof across front, supported by pairs of square wood
columns, closed railing
STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR:
OUTBUILDINGS: None
ALTERATIONS: Roof material; rear addition

DATE - June, 1985:
VIEW: 5, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER: 19
ROLL NUMBER-- Z
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP:

punrn-



SURVEY SITE: 409-04-071 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE; Typical hip roof bungalow with recessed porch

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Streetscape compatible

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS =

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



BLOCK 93



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INUENTORY

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas; 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 1022 B Ave. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-04-73 
OWNER: Melendes, Antonio N. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 1321 6th St. 
CITY: Douglas STATE: Arizona 
ZIP: 85E07

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-04-073
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ:
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM--
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE: Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1915
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY: Minor alterations
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Wood frane
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Fired brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT: Entablature with 2 dental courses, wood, pier
ROOF TYPE; Medium gable, right center chinney

ROOF SHEATHING: Rolled asphalt
EAVES TREATMENT: Exposed rafters
WINDOWS: 1/1 double hung, segrcental arched openings

ENTRY: Center wood door, rcetal screen door, voussoirs 

PORCHES: Open, closed railing, brick, posts 

STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR:
OUTBUILDINGS: Guest house
ALTERATIONS: Wrought iron window covers

DATE - June, 1985:
VIEW: W, FF
FRAME NUMBER: 20
ROLL NUMBER: V
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD Sr ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:



SURVEY SITE: 409-04-073 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION:

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Similar in scale to other residences in
context
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Typical front gable brick bungalow with recessed porch 

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to residential streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS-­ 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS =

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURUEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION; 960 10th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas; 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-04-074 
OWNER: Spark, Barbara W. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 9B0 10th St. 
CITY: Douglas STATE: Arizona 
ZIP: 85E07

COUNTY - Cochise: SURUEY SITE: 409-04-074
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ:
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM:

HISTORIC USE: Residential 
PRESENT USE: Residential 
BUILDING TYPE: House 
STYLE: Queen Anne Revival 
CONSTRUCTION DATE; 1902 
ARCHITECT/BUILDER: 
INTEGRITY: Unaltered 
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Wood franc
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING-- Wood siding
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None
ROOF TYPE: 1 medium gable with cross gable, chimney on left side

ROOF SHEATHING: Rolled asphalt
EAVES TREATMENT: Plain soffit
WINDOWS: 1/1 double hung, bay window front facade

ENTRY: Off center right, plain lintel 

PORCHES: Open, wood, posts 

STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR: 
OUTBUILDINGS: Unknown 
ALTERATIONS: None

DATE - June, 1985:
VIEW: N, FF
FRAME NUMBER: 22
ROLL NUMBER: U
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:



SURVEY SITE: 409-04-074 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION:

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Similar in scale to others in context 

CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Good example of cross gable roof frame Queen Anne Revival 
residence with bay window and flat roof corner porch

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to residential streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME;
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 952 10th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas; 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER; 409-04-075 
OWNER; Green, Theonilla 
OWNER ADDRESS; 952 10th St. 
CITY: Douglas STATE: Arizona 
ZIP: 85E07

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE; 409-04-075
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ:
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM:
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE: Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1915
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY: Minor alterations
CONDITION: Excellent

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Brick
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Fired brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None
ROOF TYPE: Medium belled hip, 1 chimney

ROOF SHEATHING: Asphalt shingle
EAVES TREATMENT: Exposed rafters
WINDOWS: 1/1 double hung, segmental arched openings

ENTRY: Off center, wood door, metal screen door, transom blind

PORCHES: Open, 2 doric capital columns

STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR: 
OUTBUILDINGS: Unknown 
ALTERATIONS: Rear brick addition

DATE - June, 1985:
VIEW; N, FF
FRAME NUMBER: 23
ROLL NUMBER; V
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:



SURVEY SITE: 409-04-075 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION:

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT-* Similar in scale to other examples in context 

CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Typical brick hip roof bungalow with Queen Anne Revival 
traditions

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to residential streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPQ INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME;
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 942 10th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-04-07S 
OWNER; J & C Enterprises, Inc. 
OWNER ADDRESS: PQ Box B94 
CITY; Douglas STATE: Arizona 
ZIP: 8560?

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-04-076
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ:
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM:
HISTORIC USE-- Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE' House
STYLE: Queen Anne Revival
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1907
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY: Minor alterations
CONDITION: Excellent

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Brick
FOUNDATION; Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Fired brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None
ROOF TYPE: Medium belled hip, 1 chimney center rear

ROOF SHEATHING: Rolled asphalt
EAVES TREATMENT: Exposed rafters
WINDOWS: 1/1 segmentai arched openings, transom

ENTRY; Center, wood door, metal screen door, transom 

PORCHES: Open, wood, 2 doric columns on piers 

STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR;
OUTBUILDINGS: Unknown
ALTERATIONS: Small wood frame addition in rear

DATE - June, 1985:
VIEW; N, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER: 25
ROLL NUMBER; V
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES;

SKETCH MAP;

PHOTO:



SURVEY SITE: 409-04-076 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION--

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Similar in scale to other examples in context 

CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Good example of late Queen Anne Revival brick residence 
with hip roof

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to residential streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME;
ADDRESS/LOCATION; 92S 10th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-04-078 
OWNER •• Daive, Mar j or in 
OWNER ADDRESS: 92E 10th St. 
CITY: Douglas STATE: Arizona 
ZIP; B5S07

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-04-078
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ;
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM ;
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE; House
STYLE; Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE; 1910
ARCHITECT/BUILDER;
INTEGRITY; Major alterations /historic period
CONDITION; Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL; Frame
FOUNDATION; Concrete
WALL SHEATHING; Stucco
APPLIED ORNAMENT; Stick work
ROOF TYPE; Single front gable with gable dormer, one exterior brick chimney

ROOF SHEATHING; Rolled asbestos
EAVES TREATMENT; Exposed rafters
WINDOWS: 1/1, double hung, multiple lights transom

ENTRY; 3 doors, with multiple lighted transoms, wood screen door

PORCHES; Recessed left side under second story, supported by 3 wood posts and 1
wood pier
STOREFRONTS;

NOTABLE INTERIOR;
OUTBUILDINGS: rock wall
ALTERATIONS; Addition of frame; 2nd story to brick one story building before
1929

DATE - June, 1985;
VIEW; N, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER; 29
ROLL NUMBER; V
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD £ ASSOCIATES;

SKETCH MAP;

PHOTO;



SURVEY SITE: 409-04-078 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION: Dr. Albert Vammermain

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Similar in character but larger than other 
example in its context 
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE-' 2 1/2 story modified bungalow style building with gable 
front; alterations are in style with bungalow form

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Dominant building in its context

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 901 llth St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER-- 409-04-082 
OWNER'- First Christian Church 
OWNER ADDRESS: PO Box 1098 
CITY: Douglas STATE: Arizona 
ZIP: 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-04-082
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ:
TRS: T24S T27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM:
HISTORIC USE: Religious
PRESENT USE-- Religious
BUILDING TYPE: Church
STYLE: Classical Revival
CONSTRUCTION DATE: pre 1929
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY: Unaltered
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Brick
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT: Stepped parapet, entablature, inscription date stone, spandrel
ROOF TYPE: 1 flat

ROOF SHEATHING: Unknown
EAVES TREATMENT: None
WINDOWS: 1/1 double hung, single and paired

ENTRY: 2 set wood double doors, transom

PORCHES: Hipped roof supported by tapered wood doric columns over two entries

STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR: 
OUTBUILDINGS: None 
ALTERATIONS: None

DATE - June, 1985:
VIEW: S, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER: 15
ROLL NUMBER: 22
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO--



SURVEY SITE: 409-04-082 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS: Religion

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: 2 story brick vernacular classical revival form

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to residential streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS-• 

LISTED-- DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY 

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas; 
HISTORIC NAME;
ADDRESS/LOCATION; 911 llth St. 
CITY/TOUN - Douglas; 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER- 409-04-083 
OWNER; Perrin, Herschal J., etux 
OWNER ADDRESS; 911 llth St. 
CITY; Douglas STATE; Arizona 
ZIP; 85607

COUNTY - Cochise; SURVEY SITE; 409-04-033
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ;
TRS; R24S R27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM;
HISTORIC USE; Residential
PRESENT USE; Residential
BUILDING TYPE; House
STYLE; Queen Anne Revival
CONSTRUCTION DATE; 1915
ARCHITECT/BUILDER;
INTEGRITY; Unaltered
CONDITION; Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL; Brick
FOUNDATION; Concrete
WALL SHEATHING; Brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT; None
ROOF TYPE; 1 roediurs hip, 1 interior brick chimney, 3 hipped dormers with vents

ROOF SHEATHING; Rolled asbestos
EAVES TREATMENT; Exposed rafters
WINDOWS; 1/1 double hung, lozenge panes, wood, segmental arched openings

ENTRY; Wood door with full length oval, lights

PORCHES; Extension of roof line over left corner, open railing, 2 doric columns

STOREFRONTS;

NOTABLE INTERIOR: 
OUTBUILDINGS; None 
ALTERATIONS; None

DATE - June, 1985;
VIEW; S, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER; IB
ROLL NUMBER; 22
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES;

SKETCH MAP;

PHOTO;



SURVEY SITE: 409-04-083 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to 20th century architectural
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Typical late Queen Anne Revival with hip roof and 
recessed corner porch

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Streetscape compatibility

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE= 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INUENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas; 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION; 921 llth St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-04-084 
OWNER; Foster, J. & Mazanek, J. 
OWNER ADDRESS; 921 llth St. 
CITY: Douglas STATE: Arizona 
ZIP: 85B07

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE- 409-04-084
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ:
TRS; T24S R27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM:
HISTORIC USE; Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE: Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1905
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY: Unaltered
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Brick
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None
ROOF TYPE: 2 Medium gables, interior brick chimney, gabled dormer with vent

ROOF SHEATHING: Corregated tin
EAVES TREATMENT: Exposed rafters
WINDOWS: 1/1 double hung, segmental arched openings

ENTRY: Paneled wood door, side lights, segmental arched openings

PORCHES: Extension of main roof line, supported by paired square wood columns on
piers, 2 columns to pier
STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR: 
OUTBUILDINGS: None 
ALTERATIONS: None

DATE - June, 1985:
VIEW: S, FF
FRAME NUMBER: 17
ROLL NUMBER: 22
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD £ ASSOCIATES;

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:



SURVEY SITE: 409-04-084 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT:" Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Good example of 1 story side gable bungalow with recessed 
porch

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Architectural compatibility

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS =

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas; 
HISTORIC NAME- Douglas House 
ADDRESS/LOCATION; 931 llth St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-04-085 
OWNER-- Gay ton, Salvador I. 
OWNER ADDRESS; Az. Bank Box 312 
CITY; Douglas STATE'- Arizona 
ZIP: 85607

COUNTY - Cochise; SURVEY SITE: 409-04-085
US6S QUAD - Douglas, AZ:
TRS-- T24S R27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM:
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE-- Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1915
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY: Unaltered
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Brick
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None
ROOF TYPE: 2 medium hips, 1 exterior brick chimney, 2 interior brick chimneys,
1 hipped dormer
ROOF SHEATHING: Rolled asbestos
EAVES TREATMENT: Exposed rafters
WINDOWS: 1/1 double hung, wood, segmental arched openings

ENTRY: Wood door, arched brick lintels over window

PORCHES: Under hipped roof, supported by 3 square wood columns, wood floor

STOREFRONTS'-

NOTABLE INTERIOR: 
OUTBUILDINGS: None 
ALTERATIONS: None

DATE - June, 1985=
VIEW: S, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER-- 18
ROLL NUMBER: 22
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:



SURVEY SITE: 409-04-08B 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION: F.L. Douglas, mining engineer

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Typical hip roof bungalow

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Architecture compatible

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS•- 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 945 Hth St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER- 409-04-086 
OWNER: Regalado, R. & E.G. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 945 llth St. 
CITY: Douglas STATE: Arizona 
ZIP: 85E07

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-04-0S6
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ:
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM -.
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE: Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1915
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY: Minor alterations
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Brick
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None
ROOF TYPE: 2 steep hips, 2 interior brick chimneys, hipped dormer with vent

ROOF SHEATHING: Asbestos shingles
EAVES TREATMENT-- Exposed rafters
WINDOWS: 1/1 double hung, metal, segmental arched openings

ENTRY: Wood door, metal screen door, transom

PORCHES: Hipped roof over left side of facade over corner entry, 2 wood doric
columns
STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR: 
OUTBUILDINGS: None 
ALTERATIONS: New windows

DATE - June, 1985:
VIEW: S, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER: 19
ROLL NUMBER: 22
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:



SURVEY SITE: 409-04-086 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: 1 story brick early bungalow revival with hip roof; corner 
porch

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL =

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Streetscape compatible

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES-- Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPL- iuvLNTGRY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas; 
HISTORIC NAME;
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 959 llth St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER; 409-04-088 
OWNER: Miller, Rose A. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 725 13th St. 
CITY: Douglas STATE; Arizona 
ZIP: 85B07

COUNTY - Cochise; SURVEY SITE: 409-04-08S
L'SGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ:
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM •-
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE; Queen Anne Revival
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1904
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY: Minor alterations
CONDITION-- Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Brick
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT: Decorative brick belt course, lunete attic vent
ROOF TYPE: Steep hip with cross gable, exterior brick chinney, vents

ROOF SHEATHING: Rolled asbestos
EAVES TREATMENT: Plain soffit
WINDOWS: 1/1 double hung, wood, segnental arched openings

ENTRY: Paneled wood door, netal screen door

PORCHES; Hip roof extends out over left front entry, one wood post

STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR: 
OUTBUILDINGS: None 
ALTERATIONS: Roof materials

DATE - June, 1985:
VIEW: S, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER: 21
ROLL NUMBER; 22
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:



SURVEY SITE-' 409-04-088 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to 20th century residential
architecture
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Typical Queen Anne Revival with hip-and-gable roof and 
corner porch

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS:
i

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS:

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



BLOCK 94



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 858 10th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-03-067 
OWNER: Martin, Howard Craig 
OWNER ADDRESS: Rt. 1, Box 384 
CITY: Douglas STATE: Arizona 
ZIP: 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE= 409-03-067
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ=
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM:
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential-
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE: Bungalow/Neocolonial
CONSTRUCTION DATE= 1905
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY: Minor alterations
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Brick
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: .Stucco
APPLIED ORNAMENT-- None
ROOF TYPE: l medium hip, central dormer vent, front dormer vent

ROOF SHEATHING: Rolled asphalt 
EAVES TREATMENT: Exposed rafters 
WINDOWS: 10/10 hinged, casement

ENTRY: Off center left, screen door

PORCHES: Open wood, supported by 4 doric columns

STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR:
OUTBUILDINGS: Garage, guest house
ALTERATIONS: Rear addition

DATE - June, 1985=
VIEW: N, FF
FRAME NUMBER: 7
ROLL NUMBER: T
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:



SURVEY SITE: 409-03-067 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION: Alfred Paul, Paul Line Plant

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th Century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Good example of early hip bungalow 

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to residential streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED-­ 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940'. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

I

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE'- 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 850 10th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-03-068 
OUNER: Cowling, Kay E. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 850 10th St. 
CITY: Douglas STATE: Arizona 
ZIP: 85B07

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE= 409-03-068
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ=
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 -of NE 1/4
UTM =
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE-- Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE: Bungalow/Neocolonial
CONSTRUCTION DATE= 1910
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY: Minor alterations
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Wood frame
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Stucco
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None
ROOF TYPE: 1 medium hip, pyramidal vent dormer

ROOF SHEATHING: Rolled asphalt 
EAVES TREATMENT: Exposed rafters 
WINDOWS: 1/1 double hung

ENTRY: Center, wood, wood screen door, transom 

PORCHES: Open, closed railing, wood, posts 

STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR:
OUTBUILDINGS: Unknown
ALTERATIONS: Porch access from side

DATE - June, 1985=
VIEW: N, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER: 8
ROLL NUMBER: T
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:



SURVEY SITE: 409-03-068 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS--

SIGNIFICANCE-- Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION:

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to 20th Century residential 
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS-­ 

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Good example of early bungalow with classical revival 
tendencies

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to residential streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

I

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & ASE SURVEY DATE= 5/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 842 10th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas^ 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-03-069 
OWNER: Gatlin, Elizabeth 
OWNER ADDRESS: PO Box 698 
CITY: Douglas STATE: Arizona 
ZIP: 85B07

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-03-069
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ=
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM:
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE: Queen Anne Revival
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1915
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY: Minor alterations
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Wood frame
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Stucco
APPLIED ORNAMENT: Hip knobs
ROOF TYPE: 1 medium hip with cross gable

ROOF SHEATHING'- Rolled asphalt over wood shingle 
EAVES TREATMENT: Plain soffit 
WINDOWS: 1/1 double hung

ENTRY: Center, wood door, wood screen door, transom 

PORCHES: Open wood, shed roof, closed railing, wood, posts 

STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR: 
OUTBUILDINGS: Unknown 
ALTERATIONS: Stuccoed

DATE - June, 1985=
VIEW: N, FF
FRAME NUMBER: n
ROLL NUMBER: T
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:



SURVEY SITE: 409-03-069 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th Century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Typical Queen Anne Revival with minor changes

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION-- Contributes to residential streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT-- Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS =

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE= 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME-­ 
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 826 10th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-03-071 
OWNER: Wilder, William R. etal. 
OWNER ADDRESS: PO Box 308 
CITY-- Douglas STATE= Arizona 
ZIP: 85B07

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-03-071
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ:
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM =
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE: Queen Anne Revival
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1905
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY: Moderate altered
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Wood frame
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Metal siding
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None
ROOF TYPE: 1 medium hip

ROOF SHEATHING: Rolled asphalt
EAVES TREATMENT: Plain soffit
WINDOWS: 3/3/3 bay windows on left side

ENTRY: Center, wood door, wood screen door 

PORCHES: Open, gabled roof, open railing, iron 

STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR:
OUTBUILDINGS: Unknown
ALTERATIONS: Corner porch filled in

DATE - June, 1985:
VIEW: N, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER: 14
ROLL NUMBER: T
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:



SURVEY SITE: 409-03-071 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th Century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Typical Queen Anne Revival residence which has been altered

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to residential streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 192B, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME: Janes S. Douglas 
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 1001 D Ave. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas-- 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-03-072 
OWNER: Williams, Ben F., Sr. 
OWNER ADDRESS: PO Box 1051 
CITY: Douglas STATE: Arizona 
ZIP: 85B07

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-03-072 
HsUSGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ:

TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM:
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE: Colonial Revival
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1909
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY: Unaltered
CONDITION: Excellent

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Wood frame
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Wood siding
APPLIED ORNAMENT: 2 balconies, front and right, entablature
ROOF TYPE : 1 medium hip, 1 rear chimney-exterior, 1 central chimney

ROOF SHEATHING: Rolled asphalt
EAVES TREATMENT: Plain soffit
WINDOWS: 1/1 shuttered double hung, octagonal bay window left side, 6/1 second
story
ENTRY: Center wood double doors, wood screen door

PORCHES: wood, closed railing, wood posts, open second story, recessed entry
porch first story
STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR: 
OUTBUILDINGS: Carport 
ALTERATIONS: None

DATE - June, 1985:
VIEW: NW, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER: 18
ROLL NUMBER: y
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:



SURVEY SITE: 409-03-072 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape, archictecture

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION: Janes S. Douglas 1909-1916 President 
International Lord & Improvement Co.; Ben Williams, cattleman

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT^ Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE; Good example of Colonial Revival residence set diagonally 
on site

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL--

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to residential streetscape, local 
point across from park

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED:

CONTEXT: Resdidential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS =

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas:
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 827 ilth St.
CITY/TOWN - Douglas:
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-03-074
OWNER: Ochoa, J.P.
OWNER ADDRESS: 827 Ilth St.
CITY: Douglas STATE: Arizona
ZIP: 8BB07

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE= 409-03-074
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ:
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM:
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE: Queen Anne Revival
CONSTRUCTION DATE = Before 1904
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY: Unaltered
CONDITION: Fair

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Adobe
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Stucco
APPLIED ORNAMENT; Wood, gable screen in front gable, shingles in gable end
ROOF TYPE: l medium gable with cross gable, triangular vent, diamond and fish
scale shingled typanum
ROOF SHEATHING: Rolled asphalt
EAVES TREATMENT: Plain soffit
WINDOWS: 1/1 double hung, wood

ENTRY: 2 wooden doors, lights

PORCHES: Shed roof supported by a metal post, 2 engaged doric columns

STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR: 
OUTBUILDINGS: None 
ALTERATIONS: None

DATE - June, 1985:
VIEW-- 5, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER: 10
ROLL NUMBER: 22
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:



SURVEY SITE: 409-03-074 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION:

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to 20th Century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Standard adobe Queen Anne Revival building form 

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to residential streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS:
x

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED: 

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS••

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 853 llth St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-03-077 
OWNER: Whittington, Jo Anne J. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 853 llth St. 
CITY: Douglas STATE: Arizona 
ZIP: 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-03-077
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ=
TRS= T24S R27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM =
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE: Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION FJATE = 1915
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY: Major alterations/historic period
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Adobe
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Stucco/adobe
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None
ROOF TYPE: 1 medium belled hip, hip dormer, 2 chimneys

ROOF SHEATHING: Rolled asbestos 
EAVES TREATMENT: Plain fascia 
WINDOWS: 1/1 double hung hopper, wood

ENTRY: Wood door, wood screen door, transom

PORCHES'- Extension of roof over open left corner, supported by stuccoed column
and arch
STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR:
OUTBUILDINGS: None
ALTERATIONS: Large rear addition, new chimneys; altered porch opening; terrace
in front

DATE - June, 1985=
VIEW: S, FF
FRAME NUMBER: 14
ROLL NUMBER: 22
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP;



SURVEY SITE: 409-03-077 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION-­ 

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th Century residential 
development 
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Simple 1 story hip roof bungalow with recessed porch 

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Streetscape compatible

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940'. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS•• 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

• A

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assor SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED•• 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INUENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INUENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas:
HISTORIC NAME: Pesquire House
ADDRESS/LOCATION-- 859 iith St.
CITY/TOWN - Douglas:
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-03-078
OWNER: Tapia, F.S.
OWNER ADDRESS: 859 llth St.
CITY: Douglas STATE: Arizona
ZIP-- 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-03-078
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ:
TR5: T24S R27E Sec 13 Se 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM =
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE: Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE= ca. 1910
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY: Unaltered
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Adobe
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Stucco
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None
ROOF TYPE: l medium hip, vents

ROOF SHEATHING: Asbestos shingles 
EAVES TREATMENT-- Plain soffot 
WINDOWS: Double hung, wood

ENTRY: Wood door, lights, wood screen door, plain lintels

PORCHES'- Roof extends over front and left side of house, supported by stuccoed
columns
STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR: 
OUTBUILDINGS: None 
ALTERATIONS: None

DATE - June, 1985=
VIEW: S, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER: 13
ROLL NUMBER: 22
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:



SURVEY SITE: 409-03-078 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION: R.V. Pesquire - cattle trader, 
prominent Mexican family

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th Century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Good example of bungalow with prominent hip roof and 
wrapped porch

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Streetscape compatible

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS-' 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



BLOCK 95



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: COUNTY - Cochise' SURVEY SITE: 409-03-073
HISTORIC NAME: First Presb. ChurchUSGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ :
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 760 10th St. TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 SW 1/4 of- NE 1/4
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: UTM:
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-03-079 HISTORIC USE: Religious
OUNER: First Presbyterian Church PRESENT USE: Religious
OWNER ADDRESS: 760 10th St. BUILDING TYPE= Church
CITY: Douglas STATE: Arizona STYLE'- Gothic Revival
ZIP: 85607 CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1904

ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY: Major alterations /none ontribu ting addition
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Rock-faced coursed ashlar
FOUNDATION-- Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Ashlar block
APPLIED ORNAMENT: Tower with crenellated parapet, belt course, steep pitch
ROOF TYPE: 1 high gable with cross gable parapet, stone inscription,
1 chimney addition bracketed entablature,
ROOF SHEATHING: Rolled asphalt buttress, louvered ventilators
EAVES TREATMENT: Flush eaves
WINDOWS; 1/1 stained glass, wood, ornamental gothic tracery above windows in
arch openings
ENTRY: Off center right, wood double doors, shaped transom, Richardsonian arch

PORCHES: Open wood, gabled roof, open railing, 4 wooden doric columns, bracketed
soffit
STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR:
OUTBUILDINGS: School building, west, concrete block, 1 story, gable roof
ALTERATIONS: Blocked windows, rear addition of 1 story concrete block building

DATE - June, 1985:
VIEW: SW, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER: 27
ROLL NUMBER: T
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP:



SURVEY SITE: 409-03-079 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION: First Presbyterian Church

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: One of four protestant churches built on lend 
set aside by city for church square 
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS: Protestant

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Good example of stone Gothic Revival Church

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to transition area between 
central business district and residential. Wrought iron fence at street.

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED:

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 191.4, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME: Grace Methodist Ch 
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 713 llth St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-03-082 
OWNER: Grace Methodist Church 
OWNER ADDRESS: 713 llth St. 
CITY: Douglas STATE: Arizona 
ZIP: 85E07

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-03-082A 
,USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ= 
TRS-- T24S R27E Sec 13 SW 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM:

HISTORIC USE: Religious 
PRESENT USE: Religious 
BUILDING TYPE: Church 
STYLE: Gothic Revival 
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1900 
ARCHITECT/BUILDER: 
INTEGRITY; moderate alterations 
CONDITION: Excellent

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Rock-faced coursed ashlar, frame construction additions
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Stone
APPLIED ORNAMENT; Plain parapet, tie rods, belt course buttresses, inscription
ROOF TYPE: 1 steep gable, cross gable, flat date stone, cross at W.
on addition end of nave.
ROOF SHEATHING: Asphalt shingles
EAVES TREATMENT-- Flush eaves, directly into gutter
WINDOWS: Gothic windows with segnental arched openings, molded labels and
stained glass in nave.
ENTRY: Wood double doors

PORCHES: None 

STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR:
OUTBUILDINGS: Rectangular class room building to South, rock-face coursed ashlar
ALTERATIONS: Addition to northwest corner of building

DATE - June, 1985:
VIEW: NE, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER: 2
ROLL NUMBER: 22
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO



SURVEY SITE: 409-03-082A 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS--

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION: Methodist Church, one of four 
protestant churches on church square

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to religious development

CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS- Religious

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Gothic Revival church form with irregular additions

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Prominent corner location on block containing 
other churches, transition area between central business district and resident.

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED; contributing classroom building 

CONTEXT: Res/inst

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INUENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-03-082B 
HISTORIC NAME: Methodist ParsonageUSGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 715 llth St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-03-082B 
OWNER: Grace Methodist Ch. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 715 llth St. 
CITY: Douglas STATE: Arizona 
ZIP: 85B07

TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 SW 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM--
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE: Queen Anne Revival
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1903
ARCHITECT/BUILDER--
INTEGRITY: Minor alterations
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Brick
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING-- Brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None
ROOF TYPE: Gabled hip with cross gable, 1 chimney - interior left

ROOF SHEATHING: Rolled asbestos
EAVES TREATMENT: Plain soffit
WINDOWS: 1/1 double hung, wood, segmental arched openings

A
X

ENTRY: Wood door, lights, wood screen door, voussoirs, segnental arches 

PORCHES: Separate shed roof, supported by 4 brick columns 

STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR-- 
OUTBUILDINGS: None 
ALTERATIONS: Chimney repair

DATE - June, 1985=
VIEW: S, FF
FRAME NUMBER: 9
ROLL NUMBER: 22
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:



SURVEY SITE: 409-03-082B 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION: Methodist ministers

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to religious development

CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS: Religious

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Large 1 story Queen Anne Revival residence

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to church square

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Res., inst.

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940'. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS'- 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS =

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME: Grace Methodist Ch 
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 721 lith St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER -• 409-03-0S2C 
OWNER; Grace Methodist Church 
OUINER ADDRESS: 721 llth St. 
CITY: Douglas STATE: Arizona 
ZIP: 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-03-082C 
,USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ= 
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 SW 1/4 of NE 1/4 
UTM: ' 
HISTORIC USE: Religious 
PRESENT USE= Religious 
BUILDING TYPE: Parish hall 
STYLE: Gothic Revival 
CONSTRUCTION DATE= 1900 
ARCHITECT/BUILDER: 
INTEGRITY: Moderate alterations 
CONDITION: Excellent

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Brick
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT: Occulus, steep-pitched parapets on gable ends buttress, belt
ROOF TYPE-' Steep gable with 4 snail cross gables course, piano noble,

crenelated parapet West
ROOF SHEATHING: Asbestos shingles wing 
EAVES TREATMENT: Plain soffit
WINDOWS-- Stained glass fixed, 1/1 hinged, Gothic style, segnental arched 
openings 
ENTRY: Paneled wood door, voussoirs

PORCHES: Recessed doors 

STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR:
OUTBUILDINGS: Wing attaches this building, parish hall with main church
ALTERATIONS: Wing addition left

DATE - June, 1985:
VIEW: NE, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER: 2
ROLL NUMBER: 22
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:



SURVEY SITE: 409-03-082C 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Architecture

_____________________________^________________________________________________
HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION: Methodist Church, one of four 
protestant churches built on church square

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to religious development 

CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS: Religious

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Good example of Gothic Revival church architecture with 
good brick detailing

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Architecture compatible with church

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED

CONTEXT-- Res/inst

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES'- Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers. .

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME: First Baptist Ch. 
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 700 10th St. ' 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-03-082 
OWNER: First Baptist Church 
OWNER ADDRESS: 721 llth St. 
CITY: Douglas STATE: Arizona 
ZIP: 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-03-082D
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ:
TRS= T24S R27E Sec 13 SW 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM--
HISTORIC USE-- Religious
PRESENT USE: Religious
BUILDING TYPE: Church
STYLE-- Gothic Revival
CONSTRUCTION DATE= 1900-1903
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY-- Minor alterations
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Wood frame
FOUNDATION: Unknown
WALL SHEATHING: Stucco
APPLIED ORNAMENT: Plain parapet, corner buttresses
ROOF TYPE: 1 medium gable with cross gable, 1 chimney in rear

ROOF SHEATHING: Asphalt shingle
EAVES TREATMENT: Flush eaves
WINDOWS: B/B double hung, lancet window centered on facade, flanked by two
smaller lancet windows
ENTRY: Off center right, wood double doors

PORCHES: Open, shed roof, iron 

STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR:
.OUTBUILDINGS: Unknown
ALTERATIONS: Right side linked by arcade, tile roof

DATE - June, 1985=
VIEW: NE/1, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER-- 35
ROLL NUMBER: T
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:



SURVEY SITE: 409-03-082D 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION: First Baptist Church, on famous church 
square

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT-- One of four protestant churches built on land 
set aside by the city 
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Typical Gothic Revival form with stucco extension 

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to transition area between 
central building district, faces Castro Park. Wrought iron fence highlights 
streetscape frontage

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE-- DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLY t'D- 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME-- Episcopal Church 
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 745 llth St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-03-083 
OWNER: St. Stephen's Episcopal Ch 
OWNER ADDRESS: PO Box 1291 
CITY: Douglas STATE: Arizona 
ZIP: 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE= 409-03-083A 
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ= 
TRS= T24S R27E Sec 13 SW 1/4 of NE 1/4 
UTM =
HISTORIC USE: Religious 
.PRESENT USE: Religious 
BUILDING TYPE: Church 
STYLE: Gothic Revival 
CONSTRUCTION DATE = 1907 
ARCHITECT/BUILDER: 
INTEGRITY: Minor alterations 
CONDITION: Excellent

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Brick
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Stucco/brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT: Tower left side with crenellated parapet, steep parapet with
ROOF TYPE: 4+ steep gables, shed dormers, ' belt courses, North gable
exterior brick chimney, left end, buttresses with small
ROOF SHEATHING: Asbestos shingles pediments and belt courses,
EAVES TREATMENT: Exposed rafters
WINDOWS; Stained glass fixed, Gothic segmental arched openings and quoined
surrounds
ENTRY-- Solid wood double doors set in lancet arch

PORCHES: None 

STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR:
OUTBUILDINGS: Wing attached, links u;ith parish hall, rector's house abuts rear
ALTERATIONS-- Wing attached south end, link to rector's house

DATE - June, 1985:
VIEW: S, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER-- 23
ROLL NUMBER: T
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP--

PHOTO



SURVEY SITE: 409-03-083A 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Architecture

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION'- Episcopal Church, one of four built on 
land set aside for church square

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to religious development 

CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS: Episcopalian

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE; Good example of Gothic Revival religious architecture with 
emphasis on brick patterning

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL: Solid masonry

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Prominent corner site on block with other 
churches

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Res/inst

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS =

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME: Episcopal Rectory 
ADDRESS/LOCATION-- 1038 D Ave. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-03-083B 
OWNER: St. Stephen's Episcopal Ch 
OWNER ADDRESS: PO Box 1291 
CITY: Douglas STATE: Arizona 
ZIP-- 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-03-083B 
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ= 
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 SW 1/4 of NE 1/4 
UTM =
HISTORIC USE: Residential 
.PRESENT USE: Residential 
BUILDING TYPE-- House
STYLE: Queen Anne Revival/Neocolonial 
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1907 
ARCHITECT/BUILDER: 
INTEGRITY; moderate alterations 
CONDITION: Excellent

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Brick, wood frame and stucco addition
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Fired brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT: Balcony above entry porch
ROOF TYPE'- 1 medium gable with cross gable

ROOF SHEATHING: Rolled asphalt
EAVES TREATMENT: Plain soffit
WINDOWS: 1/1 double hung, segmental arched openings

ENTRY: Off center left, wood door, metal screen door, transom

PORCHES: Open, open railing, 3 wood posts on 2 piers with pilaster responds

STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR: 
OUTBUILDINGS: Unknown 
ALTERATIONS: Side addition

DATE - June, 1985=
VIEW: w, FF
FRAME NUMBER: 25
ROLL NUMBER: T
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO--



SURVEY SITE: 409-03-083B 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION: Rev. Ernest W. and Alberta Sinonson, 
rector St. Stephen's Episcopal Church

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Rectory for one of four churches built on 
land set aside for church square 
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS: Episcopalian

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE'- Unusual Queen Anne Revival constructed to complinent 
church. Transition to neocolonial detail and design is evident.

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to transition area between 
central business district and residential

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS =

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED'- 8/85



BLOCK 96



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas:
HISTORIC NAME-- Elks Club
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 650 10th St.
CITY/TOWN - Douglas ••
TAX PARCEL NUMBER •• 409-03-084
OWNER •• BPOE f955
OWNER ADDRESS •• Drawer 39
CITY: Douglas STATE" Arizona
ZIP-- 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE'- 409-03-084
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ ••
TRS-- T24S R27E Sec 13 SW 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM:
HISTORIC USE-- Social hall
PRESENT USE-- Social hall
BUILDING TYPE: Social hall
STYLE-- Mission Revival/Eclectic
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1916
ARCHITECT/BUILDER-- Lescher; Kibbey
INTEGRITY-- Minor alterations
CONDITION-- Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Brick
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING-- Brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT-- Signage, flagpole
ROOF TYPE'- Mansard, 1 corbelled exterior chimney

ROOF SHEATHING-- Asbestos shingle
EAVES TREATMENT'- Bracketed, boxed cornice, ornate parapet on porch
WINDOWS:- Original 2 floor 8/8 wood frame double hung with 8 light arched transom
lower windows, infilled arches, 20 pane casement and fixed, concrete sill
ENTRY•• Double opaque glass and Metal doors, central

PORCHES-- Infilled

STOREFRONTS ••

NOTABLE INTERIOR--
OUTBUILDINGS-- None
ALTERATIONS'- Incompatible additions, arched verandah modified

DATE - June, 1985^
VIEW-- NW, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER-- 5
ROLL NUMBER-- U
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES--

SKETCH MAP--

PHOTO--



SURVEY SITE: 409-03-084 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS-­ 

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION: Elks Club is prominent Social 
organizat ion

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to development of Social organization
in Douglas
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS: Social Club

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Unusual combination of Mission Revival elements on 
classical building

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to transition between business 
and residential area, prominent structure on major street.

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED:

CONTEXT: Central building district

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE= 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas:
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 657-661 llth St
CITY/TOWN - Douglas:
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-03-092
OWNER-' Rogers, G.Z.
OWNER ADDRESS: PO Box 419
CITY: Douglas STATE: Arizona
ZIP-- 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-03-09; 
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ= 
.TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 SW 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM:

HISTORIC USE: Residential 
PRESENT USE: Residential 
BUILDING TYPE: Triplex 
STYLE: Romanesque Revival 
CONSTRUCTION DATE-- 1910 
ARCHITECT/BUILDER: 
INTEGRITY: Minor alterations 
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Brick 
FOUNDATION: Concrete 
WALL SHEATHING: Brick 
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None 
ROOF TYPE: Flat

ROOF SHEATHING: Unknown
EAVES TREATMENT 1- Decorative brick parapet, belt course, corbelled dentils
WINDOWS^ fixed, louvered casement, wood, brick sill, cut stone segmental a.rches

ENTRY: 3 recessed wood panel doors, 6 beveled lights 

PORCHES: None

STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR-- 
OUTBUILDINGS: None 
ALTERATIONS-- windows changed

DATE - June, 1985=
VIEW: 5, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER: 1
ROLL NUMBER: 22
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP--

PHOTO



SURVEY SITE: 409-03-092 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape; architecture

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to 20th Century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Good example of brick apartment block in simplified 
Romanesque Revival

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Along with unit around corner, introduces 
new rhythm to streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED:

CONTEXT-- Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE= 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas:
HISTORIC NAME--
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 1050-1060 E Ave
CITY/TOWN - Douglas:
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-03-093
OWNER: Karri, A.
OWNER ADDRESS: 655 llth St.
CITY-- Douglas STATE: Arizona
ZIP-- 85607

COUNTY - Cochise-- SURVEY SITE: 409-03-093
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ=
TRS-- T24S R27E Sec 13 SW 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM:
HISTORIC USE-- Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE: Apartments
STYLE•• Romanesque Revival
CONSTRUCTION DATE - 1914
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY-- Minor alterations
CONDITION-- Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL'- Brick
FOUNDATION-- Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT: Brickwork, arched cut stone lintels
ROOF TYPE-- Flat

ROOF SHEATHING: Unknown
EAVES TREATMENT: Decorative brick parapet
WINDOWS^ Wood frame, fixed, transom, jalousy, sidelights in flat blind arch with
brick sill, cut stone lintels
ENTRY-- £ paired, recessed, wood frame, wood panel door with 6 beveled lights

PORCHES: None 

STOREFRONTS--

NOTABLE INTERIOR--
OUTBUILDINGS'- None
ALTERATIONS'- Jalousy windows added

DATE - June, 19B5--
VIEW-- E, FF
FRAME NUMBER: 2
ROLL NUMBER: U
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP--

PHOTO'-



SURVEY SITE: 409-03-093 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to row house development near central 
building district 
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE; Good example of brick apartment row with construction 
details highlighted

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to residential apartment 
streetscape near central building district

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED:

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE= 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



BLOCK 1O3



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME: Jund/Davies Apts. 
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 654-648 llth St 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-03-096 
OWNER: Salmon, Nesler 
OWNER ADDRESS-' PO Box 985 
CITY: Douglas STATE: Arizona 
ZIP: 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE= 409-03-096 
US6S QUAD - Douglas, AZ=
.TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 NW 1/4 of NE 1/4 
UTM ••
HISTORIC USE: Residential 
PRESENT USE: Residential 
BUILDING TYPE: Apartment 
STYLE: Mission Revival 
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1901 
ARCHITECT/BUILDER: 
INTEGRITY: Minor alterations 
CONDITION: Excellent

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Ashlar stone, stucco over stone
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Rough cut ashlar stone
APPLIED ORNAMENT: Cut stone lintels, ornate vent at parapet
ROOF TYPE: 1 medium hip, hip dormer

ROOF SHEATHING: Asbestos shingle, painted silver 
EAVES TREATMENT-- Exposed rafters, curvilinear parapet 
WINDOWS: Fixed double hung, 1/1 wood frame

ENTRY; 3 wood doors, 1 solid paneled, 2 paneled, large light

PORCHES: Center front, closed flat roof extension supported by Romanesque
arches with voussoirs, two sets of steps
STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR:
OUTBUILDINGS: None
ALTERATIONS: Railings missing or modified

DATE - June, 1985=
VIEW: N, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER: 24
ROLL NUMBER: 19
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP:



SURVEY SITE: 409-03-096 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Architecture

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early apartment building in
Douglas
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Unusual example of massive stone Mission Revival style 
apartment

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL: Ashlar stone

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Architecture contributes to area

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT-- Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS =

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY

IDENTIFICATION

SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
INVENTORY

SURVEY -AREA NAME - Douglas-- 
HISTORIC NAME:
-ADDRESS/LOCATION: 646 ilth St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-03-097 
OWNER: Forrest, Catalina V. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 646 Ilth St. 
CITY: Douglas STATE: Arizona 
ZIP: 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE= 409-03-097
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ--
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 NW 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM:
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE: Neo-Colonialevival
CONSTRUCTION DATE= 1903
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY: Minor alterations
CONDITION: Excellent

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Brick
FOUNDATION: Residential
WALL SHEATHING: Brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None
ROOF TYPE: 1 medium hip, exterior-flush brick chimney, hip dormer with lozenge
pane window
ROOF SHE.ATHIN6: Rolled asbestos
EAVES TREATMENT: Exposed rafters, decorative
WINDOWS: Double hung, wood with cut stone lintels on sides, fixed with diamond
pane transom in front, bay window on side
ENTRY: Paneled wood door, glass, wood screen door

PORCHES: Set back under main hip roof across entire front, supported by 4 sets 
of round wooden doric columns, open balustrade with turned balusters 
STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR:
OUTBUILDINGS: Garage
ALTERATIONS: Stair rail of wrought iron

DATE - June, 1985:
VIEW: N, FF
FRAME NUMBER
ROLL NUMBER:
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

23
19

SKETCH MAP:



SURVEY SITE: 409-03-097 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE; Architecture, streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION: Horace and Lilly Dugan, real estate 
William and Ula Gilmore, attorney

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th Century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Good example of large Queen Anne Revival residence with 
classical revival porch

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Architectural compatible

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 192G, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS-- 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED'-

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME: Sherr House 
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 642 ilth St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-03-098 
OWNER: Salmon, Nesler 
OWNER ADDRESS: PO Box 985 
CITY: Douglas STATE: Arizona 
ZIP: 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE-- 409-03-098
US6S QUAD - Douglas, AZ=
TRS-- T24S R27E Sec 13 NW 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM:
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDIN6 TYPE: House
STYLE; Romanesque Revival
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1901
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY: Minor alterations
CONDITION: Excellent

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Stone
FOUNDATION: Concrete, stucco over stone
WALL SHEATHING: Rough cut ashlar stone
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None
ROOF TYPE: 1 medium gable, 1 medium hip, flat, interior brick chimney, turret

ROOF SHEATHING: Rolled asbestos
EAVES TREATMENT: Projecting eaves, decorative carved stone on gabled parapet
WINDOWS: 1/1 double hung, fixed, wood

ENTRY; 2 paneled wood doors, glass, lights, wood screen door

PORCHES-' L shaped right side and right front, covered by curved roof supported 
by 2 round stove columns, with cushion capitals, lined with stone balustrade 
STOREFRONTS: A/C

NOTABLE INTERIOR:
OUTBUILDINGS: None
ALTERATIONS: Porch enclosed on rear

DATE - June, 1985:
VIEW: N, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER: 22
ROLL NUMBER: 19
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP:



SURVEY SITE: 409-03-098 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Register, location, architecture

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION: C. and G. Sherr, ploiceman & nurse,
James and Silver Bilbrey - emp. C & A Smelter, William and Stella Julian,
Douglas Lumber Co., Clyde & Rubie Bramm "The Den"
RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th Century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Good use of stone in a period revival building most closely 
identified as Romanesque Revival. Unique within Douglas

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL: Ashlar stone

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Architecture compatibiblity

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE-- NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS =

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 1114-1120 E 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TA'X PARCEL NUMBER: 409-03-095 
OWNER; Barreras & Lopez 
OWNER ADDRESS-- 443 N. Toumsend 
CITY-- Los AngelesSTATE: Ca 
ZIP-' 90063

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-03-095 
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ:

Ave TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 NW 1/4 of NE 1/4 
UTM:
HISTORIC USE: Residential 
PRESENT USE: Residential 
BUILDING TYPE: Multi-family 
STYLE: Romanesque Revival 
CONSTRUCTION DATE-- 1905 
ARCHITECT/BUILDER: 
INTEGRITY: Minor alterations 
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Brick
FOUNDATION: Concrete and stone
WALL SHEATHING: Brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT: Balconies on right and left side
ROOF TYPE: Hipped with 2 projecting hipped dormers, 2 chimneys

ROOF SHEATHING: Rolled asphalt
EAVES TREATMENT: Exposed rafters
WINDOWS: Wood casement on sides, center fixed, shaped transoms alternating
segmental arched openings, diamond pane casement
ENTRY: 4, side light on one side, single doors with glass panels

PORCHES: Open porch, wood piers 

STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR:
OUTBUILDINGS: None
ALTERATIONS: Railing enclosed porch, doorway infilled

DATE - June, 1985:
VIEW:
FRAME NUMBER: 6
ROLL NUMBER: EE
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP:



SURVEY SITE: 409-03-095 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT'- Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS--

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Romanesque Revival with bungalow form, and porch detailing

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL: 

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:
x

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to residential streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 192G, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940! Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS; 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS =

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DA i L : o/85 FORM ~F.D: 8/85



BLOCK 104



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME: Jennings House 
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 760 ilth St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-03-113 
OWNER: Lopez, R. & C.O. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 760 Ilth St. 
CITY: Douglas STATE: Arizona 
ZIP: 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-03-113
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ:
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 NW 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM:
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE: Queen Anne Revival/Eclectic
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1905
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY: Minor alterations
CONDITION-- Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Cast stone
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Cast stone
APPLIED ORNAMENT: Quoins
ROOF TYPE: 2 medium gables, peaked at gable ends

•ROOF SHEATHING: Rolled asbestos
EAVES TREATMENT: Exposed rafters
WINDOWS: i/i double hung diamond panes, wood

ENTRY: Paneled wood door, oval lights, glass, wood screen door

PORCHES: Shed verandah supported by square wooden posts, lined with stonework
balustrade of horizonatally laid cast stones
STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR:
OUTBUILDINGS: None
ALTERATIONS: Roof material, perhaps roof line changed

DATE - June, 1985=
VIEW: N, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER: 36
ROLL NUMBER: 19
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD 8, ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP:



SURVEY SITE: 409-03-113 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION: Iruiing and Nelle Jennings, Mgr. 
Jennings Lumber Co.

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT' Relates to 20th Century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Interesting eclectic building form in cast stone in the 
general Queen Anne Revival style. Modifications nay be responsive for later 
Period Revival/Bungalow appearance. 
MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to residential streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Aseoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas:
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 750 llth St.
CITY/TOWN - Douglas:
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-03-115
OWNER: Friend, R. R.
OWNER ADDRESS: 750 llth St.
CITY: Douglas STATE: Arizona
ZIP: 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-03-115
US6S QUAD - Douglas, AZ=
TRS: T245 R27E Se 13 NW 1/4 of NE 1/4

HISTORIC USE: Residential 
PRESENT USE: Residential 
BUILDING TYPE: House 
STYLE: Bungalow 
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1905 
ARCHITECT/BUILDER: 
INTEGRITY: Minor alterations 
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Cast stone
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Cast stone
APPLIED ORNAMENT: Quoins
ROOF TYPE: 3 medium gables, shed, rents in top of gable

ROOF SHEATHING-- Asbestos shingle
EAVES TREATMENT: Exposed rafter
WINDOWS: 1/1 double hung, fixed - plate, wood

ENTRY: Solid wood door, wood screen door 

PORCHES: Gable supported by square wood piens 

STOREFRONTS: Closed railing, shingled pediment event

NOTABLE INTERIOR:
OUTBUILDINGS: Garage
ALTERATIONS: Additions to left and rear

DATE - June, 1985=
VIEW: N, FF
FRAME NUMBER: 35
ROLL NUMBER: 19
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP:



SURVEY SITE: 409-03-115 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION: Harry Klengenshutz, engineer for EPSW

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENTr Relates to 20th Century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Good example of cast stone double gable front bungalow

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL =

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION-- Contributes to residential streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 192B, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers .

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS =

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas:
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 744 & 746 llth
CITY/TOWN - Douglas:
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-03-116
OWNER-- Coronado, R.B.
OWNER ADDRESS-- 744 & 746 llth St.
CITY: Douglas STATE: Arizona
ZIP: 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE= 409-03-116
US6S QUAD - Douglas, AZ:
TRS= T245 R27E Sec 13 NW 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM =
HISTORIC USE: Residential/commercial
PRESENT USE: Residential/commercial
BUILDING TYPE: Apartments
STYLE: Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE: pre 1904
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY: Minor alterations
CONDITION: Fair

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Wood frame
FOUNDATION'- Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Stucco
APPLIED ORNAMENT: Shiplap, pediments
ROOF TYPE: Medium gables

ROOF SHEATHING: Asbestos shingles 
EAVES TREATMENT: Exposed rafters 
WINDOWS-- 1/1 double hung, wood

ENTRY: Paneled wood door, lights, glass, wood screen door

PORCHES: 2 open porches, gable roof, each supported by 2 square wood piers set
on stuccoed bases, no railing
STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR: 
OUTBUILDINGS: None 
ALTERATIONS: Stuccoed walls

DATE - June, 1985=
VIEW: N, FF
FRAME NUMBER: 34
ROLL NUMBER: 19
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP:



SURVEY SITE: 409-03-116 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

^MH ___ M.*________«.H *..^..V ___^^.~______..«^W«~>___ .M______^___V___.V____^____^______«______..__W___^___.M_________-__W«<«-*—— V^*__ ____ ___ *» ̂  ___ •••

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION: None

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT'- Relates to residential development

CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Side gable bungalow with gable porch extention

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to Streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS =

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas:
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 728 llth St.
CITY/TOWN - Douglas:
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-03-118
OWNER: Robles, J.M.
OWNER ADDRESS: 728 llth St.
CITY; Douglas STATE: Arizona
ZIP: 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE= 409-03-118
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ:
TRS= T245 R27E Sec 13 NW 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM:
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE-' Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE: Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1915
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY: Minor alterations
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Adobe
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Stucco
APPLIED ORNAMENT: No
ROOF TYPE: Hipped with hipped doors, bell cast

ROOF SHEATHING: Rolled asphalt 
EAVES TREATMENT: Exposed 
WINDOWS: 1/1 wood

ENTRY: 2 wood doors, lights, plain transon 

PORCHES: Recessed right 1/2, no railing 

STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR:
OUTBUILDINGS: Storage
ALTERATIONS: Stuccoed; roof match change

DATE - June, 1985:
VIEW: N, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER: 12
ROLL NUMBER: U
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP--



SURVEY SITE: 409-03-118 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to residential development
characteristics
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Typical bungalow with Queen Anne characteristics

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL--

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 192G, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS =

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: B/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME: Telephone Co. 
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 720 llth St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-03-119 
OWNER: Gomez, Michael V., etux. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 720 llth St. 
CITY: Douglas STATE: Arizona 
ZIP: 85607

COUNTY - Cochise-- SURVEY SITE: 409-03-119
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ--
TRS: T245 R27E Sec 13 NW 1/4 of JVIE 1/4
UTM:
HISTORIC USE: Commercial
PRESENT USE: Commercial
BUILDING TYPE: Commercial
STYLE: Classical Revival
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1912
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY: Minor alterations
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Brick
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT: Brick pilasters, stone parapet, classically detailed pressed
ROOF TYPE : 1 flat metal cornice, water table at raised basement

level
ROOF SHEATHING: Unknown 
EAVES TREATMENT: stone capped parapet
WINDOWS: 4/1 fixed, double hung wood and metal casement, keystones in brick flat 
arch 
ENTRY; Solid metal, modern glass doors, approached by stone steps

PORCHES: None 

STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR:
OUTBUILDINGS: None
ALTERATIONS: Rear infilled windows, exterior electrical conduit, entry modified

DATE - June, 1985=
VIEW: N, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER: 31
ROLL NUMBER: ig
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP:



SURVEY SITE: 409-03-119 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE-' Local architecture

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION: Built by Mountain Bell Telephone Co. 
in 1912, served as telephone offices until 1955

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Obviously in residential area, relates to 
central building district two blocks west 
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Prominent architectural form in Classical Revival style; 
simple box articulated in classical expression

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL: Solid masonry

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION; Contributes in architecture to area, unique 
Commercial structure on block face

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED

CONTEXT: Res/inst

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 192G, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS =

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird 8, Assoc. SURVEY DATE= 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM , SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas:
HISTORIC NAME--
ADDRESS/LOCATION^ 1119 E Ave.
CITY/TOWN - Douglas'-
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-03-121
OWNER •• Cuellar, L.B.
OWNER ADDRESS-- 726 12th St.
CITY-- Douglas STATE'- Arizona
ZIP: BBB07

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE'- 409-03-121
USeS QUAD - Douglas, AZ?
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 NW 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM:
HISTORIC USE-- Residential .
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE-- House
STYLE: Mission Revival
CONSTRUCTION DATE = 1905
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY: Minor alterations
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL•• Adobe
FOUNDATION-- Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Stucco
APPLIED ORNAMENT: Mission arch parapet
ROOF TYPE-- Hip roof with 1 chinney

ROOF SHEATHING-- Rolled asphalt 
EAVES TREATMENT-- Exposed rafters 
WINDOWS'- 10/1 wood

ENTRY-- Wood door, side lights, arched opening

PORCHES-- Enclosed vestibule

STOREFRONTS'-

NOTABLE INTERIOR: 
OUTBUILDINGS: None 
ALTERATIONS: Closed porch

DATE - June, 1985 ••
VIEW-- E, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER-- 15
ROLL NUMBER-- U
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES'-

SKETCH MAP--

PHOTO'-



SURVEY SITE: 409-03-121 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Strectscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION:

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to 20th Century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Symmetrical Mission Revival residence 

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to residential streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS ••

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



BLOCK 1O5



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas ••
HISTORIC NAME: Fox House
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 864 iith St.;
CITY/TOWN - Douglas:
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-03-130
OWNER: Nelson, D.J.
OWNER ADDRESS: 846 llth St.
CITY: Douglas STATE: Az
ZIP: 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-03-130
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ:
TRS= T245 R27E Sec 13 NE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM:
HISTORIC USE-- Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE: Colonial Revival
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1910
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY: Moderate alterations
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Frame
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Stucco, wood - upperfloor
APPLIED ORNAMENT'- Corner boards, half-timbered pediment
ROOF TYPE: 2 medium steep gables, 2 chimneys-1 stucco interior, 1 stucco
exterior
ROOF SHEATHING: Shingle-tin
EAVES TREATMENT: Paneled soffit
WINDOWS: 1/1 double hung wood

ENTRY: Wood paneled door, lights, glass, metal screen door, sidelights 

PORCHES: Open shed roof, wood door posts closed ceiling

STOREFRONTS'-
t

NOTABLE INTERIOR: 
OUTBUILDINGS: None 
ALTERATIONS: Ground floor stuccoed

DATE - June, 1985:
VIEW: N, FF
FRAME NUMBER: 11
ROLL NUMBER: 21
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:



SURREY SITE: 409-03-130 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION--

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to residential development 

CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Interesting 2 story vernacular Colonial Revival. Rare in 
Douglas.

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Prominent streetscape element

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE-- DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS =

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE'- 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 848 llth St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-03-131 
OWNER: Brady, Peter R. 
OWNER ADDRESS: PO Box 884 
CITY: Douglas STATE: Arizona 
ZIP: 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-03-131
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ ••
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 NE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM-.
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE-- Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE: Queen Anne Revival
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1910
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY: Minor alterations
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Frame
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Shiplap
APPLIED ORNAMENT: Common boards
ROOF TYPE: 2 medium gables, 1 conical, corbelled brick chimney

ROOF SHEATHING: Rolled asbestos 
EAVES TREATMENT: Boxed cornice 
WINDOWS: 1/1 double hung, wood

ENTRY; Paneled wood, lights, glass, metal screen door, transom

PORCHES: 1/2 of front is set back under conical roof, replacement metal posts

STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR'-
OUTBUILDINGS: None
ALTERATIONS-- Shed porch added on rear

DATE - June, 1985: 
VIEW: N, FF 
FRAME NUMBER: 10 
ROLL NUMBER-- 21 
.PHOTOGRAPHER - 
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP:



SURVEY SITE: 409-03-131 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to 20th Century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Typical Queen Anne Revival cottage

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to Queen Anne Revival Streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird 8- Assoc. SURVEY DATE= 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME: Johnson House 
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 840 lith St 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-03-132 
OWNER: De la Vara, L.H. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 1760 S. 
CITY: El Centre STATE 
ZIP: 92243

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE= 
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ: 
TRS-- T24S R27E Sec 13 NE l/4x of NE 1/4 
UTM:
HISTORIC USE: Residential 
PRESENT USE: Residential 
BUILDING TYPE: House 

CaliforniaSTYLE: Queen Anne Revival 
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1903 
ARCHITECT/BUILDER: 
INTEGRITY: Minor alterations 
CONDITION: Good

409-03-132

llth St.

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Frame
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Wood, shiplap
APPLIED ORNAMENT: Corner boards
ROOF TYPE: 2 medium gables, interior brick chimney

ROOF SHEATHING: Rolled asbestos 
EAVES TREATMENT: Projecting eaves 
WINDOWS: 1/1 double hung, wood, metal

ENTRY: Paneled wood, lights, glass, wood screen door, transom over door

PORCHES: Shed roof gable over entry, open railing

STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR: 
OUTBUILDINGS: Garage 
ALTERATIONS: Roof material

DATE - June, 1985:
VIEW: N, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER: 9
ROLL NUMBER: 21
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP:



SURVEY SITE: 409-03-132 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION: William F. Johnson foreman SQ Smelters,
W.T and Emma Tallent, photographer, Joseph A. and Minnie C. Schaefer Mgr. New
State Meat Mkt.
RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to residential development in early
20th Century
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Good example of 2 story Queen Anne Revival building

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to Queen Anne Revival streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920-, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, 'University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & ftssoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME: Dicus House 
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 826 ilth St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-03-133 
OWNER: Keel, La Vena 
OWNER ADDRESS: po Box 1012 
CITY: Douglas STATE: Arizona 
ZIP: 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE'- 409-03-133A
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ:
TRS= T24S R27E Sec 13 NE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM:
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE: Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1905
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY: Major alterations
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Frame
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Asbestos shingles
APPLIED ORNAMENT-- None
ROOF TYPE: 1 medium gable, hip dormer, bell cast

ROOF SHEATHING: Asbestos shingles
EAVES TREATMENT: Exposed rafters, brackets on pediment
WINDOWS: 1/1 double hung, wood

ENTRY: Paneled wood, round lights, glass, wood screen door, transom 

PORCHES: 3/4 set under gable, supported by square piers, no railing 

STOREFRONTS'

NOTABLE INTERIOR:
OUTBUILDINGS: None
ALTERATIONS-' Asbestos tile sheathing

DATE - June, 1985:
VIEW: N, FF
FRAME NUMBER: 8
ROLL NUMBER: 21
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:



SURVEY SITE: 409-03-133A 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Residential streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION: Milton F. and Mary Dicus, Dicus 
Plumbing Co.

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to modest residential development

CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Typical hip roof frame bungalow

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to residential streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas,' 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 
*

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS--

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 818 llth St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER •• 409-03-134 
OWNER: Anderson, C.A. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 818 llth St. 
CITY: Douglas STATE: Arizona 
ZIP: 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-03-134
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ-•
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 NE 1/4 of N 1/4
UTM:
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE: Vernacular
CONSTRUCTION DATE= 1910
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY: Moderate alterations
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Frame
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Aluminum siding
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None
ROOF TYPE-- 1 medium hip, closed-in shed dormer

ROOF SHEATHING: Rolled asbestos
EAVES TREATMENT: Projecting eaves
WINDOWS: 1/1 double hung, wood, metal, fake shutters on windows

ENTRY: Wood door, wood screen door

PORCHES: Open, hip roof on left side, open railing

STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR:
OUTBUILDINGS: None
ALTERATIONS; Window shutters, porch facia, siding

DATE - June, 1985:
VIEW: N, FF
FRAME NUMBER: 7
ROLL NUMBER: 21
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:



SURVEY SITE: 409-03-134 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT-- Relates to Modest 20th Century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Modified vernacular style

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL •-

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to row of nodest residential 
developings on street face

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED:

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas= 
HISTORIC NAME--
ADDRESS/LOCATION^ 812 llth St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas-- 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER= 409-03-135 
OWNER•• Shay, Margaret 
OWNER ADDRESS: 812 llth St. 
CITY-- Douglas STATE'- Arizona 
ZIP-- B5S07

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE-- 409-03-135
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ ••
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 NE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM:

HISTORIC USE-- Residential 
PRESENT USE-- Residential 
BUILDING TYPE-- House 
STYLE'- Queen Anne Revival 
CONSTRUCTION DATE'- 1905 
ARCHITECT/BUILDER^ 
INTEGRITY-- Moderate alterations 
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL'- Frame
FOUNDATION^ Concrete
WALL SHEATHING^ Asbestos shingles
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None
ROOF TYPE'- 1 medium gable

ROOF SHEATHING-- Asbestos shingles 
EAVES TREATMENT: Projecting eaves 
WINDOWS-- 1/1 double hung, wood

ENTRY- Paneled wood door, lights, glass, wood screen door, transom 

PORCHES: Set back, across 1/2 of front, shed roof, wood pier, open railing 

STOREFRONTS'-

NOTABLE INTERIOR--
OUTBUILDINGS-- Garage
ALTHrJATIONS'- Aluminum awnings, siding, porch facia

DATE - June, 1385=
VIEW'- N, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER: S
ROLL NUMBER-- 21
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO--



SURVEY SITE: 409-03-13E 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Similar to other related Modest residential
structures
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Altered typical Queen Anne Revival structure

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to residential streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION-- 806 iith St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas^ 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-03-136 
OWNER-- Bertrand, Louis 
OWNER ADDRESS: 808 llth St. 
CITY-- Douglas STATE: Arizona 
ZIP: 85607

COUNTY - Cochise-- SURVEY SITE: 409-03-135
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ--
TRS-- T24S R27E Sec 13 NE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM:
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE: Vernacular
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1900
ARCHITECT/BUILDER--
INTEGRITY-- Moderate alterations
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Frawe
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Asbestos shingles
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None
ROOF TYPE: 1 gabled hip

ROOF SHEATHING-- Rolled asbestos 
EAVES TREATMENT-- Projecting eaves 
WINDOWS'- 1/1 fixed jalousies

ENTRY: Paneled wood door, lights, glass, transon 

PORCHES: Open, shed roof, recessed on right 

STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR:
OUTBUILDINGS: None
ALTERATIONS: Windows and asbestos sheathing

DATE - June, 1985:
VIEW-- N, FF
FRAME NUMBER: 5
ROLL NUMBER: 21
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES•-

SKETCH MAP--

PHOTO:



SURVEY SITE: 409-03-136 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION:

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Similar to modest vernacular structures built
for workers
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Basic vernacular cottage

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL: Frame

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Streetscape compatible, contributes to modest 
residences on block face

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES'- Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS =

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE= 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM 5HPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas' 
HISTORIC NAME--
ADDRESS/LOCATION-- 800 llth St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas^ 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-03-137 
OWNER-- Bloonquist, E.D. 
OWNER ADDRESS-- PO Box 464 
CITY: Payson STATE' Arizona 
ZIP-- 85547

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE"- 409-03-137
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ =
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 NE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM--
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE'- Queen Anne Revival
CONSTRUCTION DATE= 1908
ARCHITECT/BUILDER--
INTEGRITY-- Minor alterations
CONDITION-- Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL•• Frane
FOUNDATION-- Concrete
WALL SHEATHING-- Stucco
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None
ROOF TYPE: 2 roediun gables, interior stucco chimney, vents

ROOF SHEATHING-- Asbestos shingles 
EAVES TREATMENT: Projecting eaves 
WINDOWS: 1/1 double hung, wood

ENTRY'- Paneled wood door, lights, glass, wood screen door

PORCHES 1 Left front, open shed, replacement metal posts, open railing

STOREFRONTS--

NOTABLE INTERIOR:
OUTBUILDINGS'- Garage, guest house
ALTERATIONS 1 Aluminum awning and porch; stuccoed

DATE - June, 1985:
VIEW-- N, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER-- 4
ROLL NUMBER-- 21
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:



SURVEY SITE: 409-03-137 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to 20th Century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Basic, but modified, Queen Anne Revival residence

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL =

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to residential streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS'- 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS•• 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85
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HISTORIC BUILDING FORM 5HPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas; 
HISTORIC NAME-
ADDRESS/LOCATION- 9E0 lith St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas; 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER- 409-04-089 
OWNER: Gregor, Judd F. 
OWNER ADDRESS- 930 llth St. 
CITY; Douglas STATE; Arizona 
ZIP; 85S07

COUNTY - Cochise; SURVEY SITE-- 409-04-089
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ:
TRS; T24S R27E Sec 13 NE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM;
HISTORIC USE; Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE: Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE; 1918
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY; Unaltered
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL; Brick 
FOUNDATION; Brick 
WALL SHEATHING; Fired brick 
APPLIED ORNAMENT; Doric capital 
ROOF TYPE; Medium hip, dormer

ROOF SHEATHING; Wood shingle 
EAVES TREATMENT; Exposed rafters 
WINDOWS; E/£ wood, double hung

ENTRY; Center, wood screen door, transom, voussoirs 

PORCHES; Recessed, wood, hipped, doric capital 

STOREFRONTS;

NOTABLE INTERIOR; 
OUTBUILDINGS; Shed 
ALTERATIONS; None

DATE - June, 1985;
VIEW; N, FF
FRAME NUMBER; 3BA
ROLL NUMBER; V
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES;

SKETCH MAP;



SURVEY SITE: 409-04-089 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS'-

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS-­ 

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION:

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Similar to other examples in its context 

CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Typical one story hip roof brick bungalow with recessed 
corner porch

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to residential streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES-- Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE'- DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE* NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird 8, Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas:
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION- 94S llth St.
CITY/TOWN - Douglas:
TAX PARCEL NUMBER- 409-04-090
OWNER: ProJose, A. & H.
OWNER ADDRESS- 94S llth St.
CITY; Douglas STATE: Arizona
ZIP; 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE; 409-04-090
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ:
TRS; T24S R27E Sec 13 NE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM:
HISTORIC USE; Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE; House
STYLE: Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE; 1910
ARCHITECT/BUILDER;
INTEGRITY; Unaltered
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL; Brick
FOUNDATION; Concrete
WALL SHEATHING; Brick, stone along lower wall
APPLIED ORNAMENT; None
ROOF TYPE; 2 rcediupi gables, interior brick chimney, gable dormer with vent

ROOF SHEATHING; Asbestos
EAVES TREATMENT; Exposed rafters
WINDOWS; 1/1 double hung, wood, segrcental arched openings

ENTRY•• Wood door, wood screen door, segnental arched opening

PORCHES; Set back under front gable, supported by large, square, tapered columns

STOREFRONTS;

NOTABLE INTERIOR; 
OUTBUILDINGS; Storage shed 
ALTERATIONS; None

DATE - June, 1985;
VIEW; N, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER; 17
ROLL NUMBER; 21
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES;

SKETCH MAP;

PHOTO;



SURVEY SITE: 409-04-090 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Typical brick bungalow with double gable front

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Architecture compatible

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES'- Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS =

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas; 
HISTORIC NAME;
ADDRESS/LOCATION; 1121 C Ave. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas; 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER; 409-04-094 
OWNER-- Siwon, Julius M. 
OWNER ADDRESS; 1121 C Ave. 
CITY; Douglas STATE; Arizona 
2IP-- 85E07

COUNTY - Cochise-. SURVEY SITE- 409-04-094
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ;
TRS-- T24S R27E Sec 13 NE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM;
HISTORIC USE; Residential
PRESENT USE; Residential
BUILDING TYPE; House
STYLE; Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE; 1910
ARCHITECT/BUILDER;
INTEGRITY; Minor alterations
CONDITION; Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL; Brick
FOUNDATION; Concrete
WALL SHEATHING; Fired brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT; Pier/pilaster, buttress
ROOF TYPE; Medium gable

ROOF SHEATHING; Rolled asphalt
EAVES TREATMENT; Exposed rafters, decorated frieze
WINDOWS; 1/1 hinged, segnental arched openings

ENTRY; Center, wood door, wood screen door

PORCHES- Open, wood, brick, gabled, decorated, posts, piers, pergola

STOREFRONTS;

NOTABLE INTERIOR; 
OUTBUILDINGS; Shed 
ALTERATIONS; Blocked windows

DATE - June, 198E;
VIEW; E, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER; 7
ROLL NUMBER; Z
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES;

SKETCH MAP;

PHOTO;



SURVEY SITE: 409-04-094 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Typical bungalow with wood stick porch and pergola

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to the streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES-- Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED-- DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME-.
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 903 12th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER- 409-04-096 
OWNER; Elias, Abundio Duarte 
OWNER ADDRESS- 903 12th St. 
CITY; Douglas STATE: Arizona 
ZIP; 85697

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-04-096
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ'
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 NE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM:
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE: Queen Anne Revival
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1910
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY: Moderate alterations
CONDITION: Fair

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Brick
FOUNDATION:
WALL SHEATHING-- Stucco
APPLIED ORNAMENT;
ROOF TYPE: 2 steep hips, 2 interior stucco chinneys, hip dorner with vent

ROOF SHEATHING: Rolled asbestos 
EAVES TREATMENT: Exposed rafters 
WINDOWS: 1/1 double hung, wood

ENTRY: 2 wood paneled doors, lights, wood screen doors

PORCHES; Under hip roof supported by iron work poles and trellis

STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR;
OUTBUILDINGS: None
ALTERATIONS; Porch supports; materials

DATE - June, 1985--
VIEW; S, FF
FRAME NUMBER: 19
ROLL NUMBER; 20
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:

*-dU.. A*^ Ulfrfc . _
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SURVEY SITE: 409-04-096 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE; Altered typical Queen Anne Revival residence with 
hip roof

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Streetscape compatible

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS =

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE= 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.

/

ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME--
ADDRESS/LOCATION; 913 12th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER- 409-04-097 
OWNER: Alber, J.L. 8, T.A. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 913 12th St. 
CITY: Douglas STATE: Arizona 
ZIP: 8SS07

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-04-097
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ:
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 NE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM:
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE: Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1915
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY: Minor alterations
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Adobe
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Stucco
APPLIED ORNAMENT:
ROOF TYPE: 1 steep hip, interior brick chimney, hip dormer

ROOF SHEATHING: Rolled asbestos
EAVES TREATMENT: Exposed rafters
WINDOWS: 1/1 double hung, fixed hopper, wood, fixed bow window projections

ENTRY ; Wood door, lights, metal screen door

PORCHES; Hipped roof in center front, covers entry, arch and pier motif

STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR; 
OUTBUILDINGS: None 
ALTERATIONS: Roof materials

DATE - June, 1985:
VIEW:- S, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER: 20
ROLL NUMBER: 20
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:



SURVEY SITE: 409-04-097 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION:

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Hip roof bungalow with unusual composition in that it has 
bow windows either side of small entry porch

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to residential streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED "NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS =

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas; 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION; 929 12th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas^ 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-04-099 
OWNER; Huish, Ted H., etux 
OWNER ADDRESS; 1009 5th St. 
CITY: Douglas STATE: Arizona 
ZIP; 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE; 409-04-099
US6S QUAD - Douglas, AZ:
TRS: T24S R27E
UTM?
HISTORIC USE-- Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE: Queen Anne Revival
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1910
ARCHITECT/BUILDER--
INTEGRITY: Minor alterations
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Frame
FOU.NDAT I ON •- Unk noun
WALL SHEATHING: Wood siding
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None
ROOF TYPE; 1 medium hip, 2 vents

ROOF SHEATHING: Rolled asbestos 
EAVES TREATMENT: Exposed rafters 
WINDOWS: 1/1 casement, metal

ENTRY: Paneled wood door, lights, wood screen door

PORCHES: Set under main roof, supported by 1 square wood column and 2 engaged
pilasters
STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR:
OUTBUILDINGS: Carport with shed roof
ALTERATIONS; Window changed; roof materials

DATE - June, 1985:
VIEW; S, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER: 22
ROLL NUMBER; 20
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES;

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:



SURVEY SITE: 409-04-099 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION:

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to 20th century architecture 

CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Slightly modified frame Queen Anne Revival residence 
with hip and gablet roof

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Compatible to streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 192B, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS =

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DTTE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INUENTORY NO.

c
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INUENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas; 
HISTORIC NAME;
ADDRESS/LOCATION^ 937 12th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER- 403-04-100 
OWNER; Lopez, F. & E.D. 
OWNER ADDRESS; 2320 13th St. 
CITY; Douglas STATE; Arizona 
ZIP; 85S07

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE; 409-04-100
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ -.
TRS= T24S R27E Sec 13 NE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM:
HISTORIC USE; Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE; House
STYLE; Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE; 1920
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY; Minor alterations
CONDITION; Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Frarce
FQUNDATION; Unknown
WALL SHEATHING: Wood siding
APPLIED ORNAMENT; None
ROOF TYPE: 1 r-sediurc hip, vents

ROOF SHEATHING; Rolled asbestos 
EAVES TREATMENT; Exposed rafters 
WINDOWS; Double hung, wood

ENTRY; 2 Paneled wood doors, lights, wood screen door

PORCHES; Concrete patio

STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR; 
OUTBUILDINGS; None 
ALTERATIONS; Roof Materials

DATE - June, 1985:
VIEW; S, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER; 23
ROLL NUMBER; 20
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES;

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO;

tse



SURVEY SITE: 409-04-100 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE^ Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT- Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Small frame bungalow box with hip roof

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Streetscape compatible

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas; 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION- 945 12th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER- 409-04-101 
OWNER: Cruz, Macario 0. 
OWNER ADDRESS; 945 12th St. 
CITY: Douglas STATE: Arizona 
ZIP- 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-04-101
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ:
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 NE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM:
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE: Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1920
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY: Minor alterations
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Brick
FOUNDATION; Conerete
WALL SHEATHING: Brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None
ROOF TYPE: 1 steep gable, interior brick chinney, vents

ROOF SHEATHING: Asbestos shingle 
EAVES TREATMENT: Exposed rafters 
WINDOWS'- 1/1 double hung, wood, set in segrsental arched openings

ENTRY:- Solid wood door, heavily carved, lights, segnental arches

PORCHES: Extension of wain roof line, brick piers; shingle gable end with
louvered vent
STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR ••
OUTBUILDINGS: Carport with shed roof
ALTERATIONS^ Carport added

DATE - June, 1985:
VIEW: S, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER: 24
ROLL NUMBER •• 20
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:



SURVEY SITE: 409-04-101 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Typical brick box bungalow with recessed gable front porch

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Streetscape compatible

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Ssnborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPQ INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME;
ADDRESS/LOCATION; 951 12th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas; 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER'- 409-04-102 
OWNER:- Birch, Henrie E. 
OWNER ADDRESS; 951 12th St. 
CITY; Douglas STATE-- Arizona 
ZIP; 65607

COUNTY - Cochise; SURVEY SITE; 409-04-102
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ;
TRS; T24S R27E Sec 13 NE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM:
HISTORIC USE; Residential
PRESENT USE; Residential
BUILDING TYPE; House
STYLE: Queen Anne Revival
CONSTRUCTION DATE; 1915
ARCHITECT/BUILDER;
INTEGRITY; Moderate alterations
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL; Frawe
FOUNDATION; Concrete
WALL SHEATHING; Stucco
APPLIED ORNAMENT; None
ROOF TYPE; 2 rcediuro gables, 1 nediurc hip, interior brick chimney, vents

ROOF SHEATHING; Rolled asbestos 
EAVES TREATMENT: Exposed rafters 
WINDOWS; 1/1 double hung, wood

ENTRY; Wood door, wood screen door

PORCHES; Hipped roof with square wood posts, bay window on front, shed addition
to rear
STOREFRONTS;

NOTABLE INTERIOR; 
OUTBUILDINGS; None 
ALTERATIONS; Stuccoed

DATE - June, 1985=
VIEW; S, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER; 25
ROLL NUMBER; 20
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES;

SKETCH MAP;

PHOTO:



SURVEY SITE-- 409-04-102 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Typical Queen Anne Revival which has been stuccoed over

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES-- Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS••

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



BLOCK 107



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM 5HPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas •• 
HISTORIC NAME-- Slaughter House 
ADDRESS/LOCATION-- 10B4 llth St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas; 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER •• 409-04-104 
OWNER: Maza, A.A. & M.L. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 1555 San Antonio 
CITY-- Douglas STATE'- Arizona 
ZIP: B5E07

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-04-104
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ=
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 NE I/A of NE 1/4
UTM:
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE; Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE? Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1905
ARCHITECT/BUILDER'-
INTEGRITY: Moderate alterations
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL? Brick
FOUNDATION-- Concrete
WALL SHEATHING-- Brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT: Dorrcer
ROOF TYPE'- 1 roediun hip, 2 exterior flush brick/stucco chinneys, 2 dormers

ROOF SHEATHING-- Rolled asphalt 
EAVES TREATMENT-- Exposed rafters 
WINDOWS-- 1/1 netal

ENTRY-- Wood door, wood screen door

PORCHES'- Open porch, closed wood railing, wood posts

STOREFRONTS'-

NOTABLE INTERIOR--
OUTBUILDINGS-- Shed
ALTERATIONS'- New windows on front; porch supports

DATE - June, 1985:
VIEW: N, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER-- 26
ROLL NUMBER-- 21
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP'-

PHOTO--



SURVEY SITE: 409-04-104 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION: Johnny Slaughter, grandson of the 
sheriff

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Ground hugging bungalow with dominant roof and wrapped 
porch

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Streetscape compatible

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 192B, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR-- Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED'- 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas; 
HISTORIC NAME--
ADDRESS/LOCATION-- 1060 llth St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas' 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER- 409-04-105 
OWNER- Maze, A.A. & M.L. 
OWNER ADDRESS; 1555 San Antonio 
CITY-- Douglas STATE; Arizona 
ZIP-- 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE'- 409-04-105
US6S QUAD - Douglas, AZ•
TRS-. T24S R27E Sec 13 NE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM:

HISTORIC USE; Residential 
PRESENT USE:- Residential 
BUILDING TYPE; House 
STYLE; Bungalow 
CONSTRUCTION DATE; 1929 
ARCHITECT/BUILDER; 
INTEGRITY^ Minor alterations 
CONDITION-- Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL'- Brick
FOUNDATION^ Concrete
WALL SHEATHING-- Brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT •• None
ROOF TYPE : 1 Mediure gable, exterior brick chircney, vents in top of gable,
brackets along roofline
ROOF SHEATHING-- Rolled asphalt
EAVES TREATMENT-- Exposed rafters
WINDOWS: 1/1 double hung, fixed, wood, segrcental arched

ENTRY-- 2 paneled wood doors, lights, glass, wood screen door

PORCHES'- Open porch, tapered wood posts on piers; shingle gable enclosed; turns
corner
STOREFRONTS--

NOTABLE INTERIOR-- 
OUTBUILDINGS-- Unknown 
ALTERATIONS: Rear window closed

DATE - June, 1985= 
VIEW: N, 3/4 
FRAME NUMBER: 25 
ROLL NUMBER-- 21 
PHOTOGRAPHER - 
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES-­ 

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO



SURVEY SITE: 409-04-105 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Good example of early front gable brick bungalow

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL =

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Bungalow row, architecture compatible

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 192B, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert 'S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR-- Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED'- 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INUENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas; 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION^ 1048 llth St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas? 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER'- 409-04-108 
OWNER •• Crab tree, Frank A. 
OWNER ADDRESS' 1048 llth St. 
CITY- Douglas STATE'- Arizona 
ZIP; 85S07

COUNTY - Cochise-- SURVEY SITE' 409-04-106
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ ;'
TRS-. T24S R27E Sec 13 NE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM-.
HISTORIC USE; Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE? Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE.- 1929
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY: Minor alterations
CONDITION •• Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL'- Brick
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING^ Stucco
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None
ROOF TYPE : 1 nediun hip, gable dorroer with vent

ROOF SHEATHING'- Rolled asphalt
EAVES TREATMENT-- Exposed rafters
WINDOWS'- 1/1 double hung, hopper, wood, segnental arched

ENTRY•• Solid paneled wood door, netal screen door, seginental arched
«

PORCHES'- Across front, set back under wain hip, supported by iron work poles 

STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR-­ 
OUTBUILD INGS-- None 
ALTERATIONS'- Dorrcer enclosure; porch supports

DATE - June, 19B5--
VIEW'- N, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER-- 24
ROLL NUMBER: 21
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO'-



SURVEY SITE: 409-04-106 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION:

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT:- Relates to early 20th century residential
develpment
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: 1 story brick bungalow with hip roof and modified recessed 
porch

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL--

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Bungalow row; streetscape compatible

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME;
ADDRESS/LOCATION-- 1042 llth St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas •• 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-04-107 
OWNER: Arvayo, Trinidad 
OWNER ADDRESS: 1042 llth St. 
CITY-- Douglas STATE= Arizona 
ZIP: S5607

COUNTY - Cochise-- SURVEY SITE = 409-04-107
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ'-
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 NE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM;
HISTORIC USE-- Residential
PRESENT USE- Residential
BUILDING TYPE; House
STYLE-- Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1905
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY: Minor alterations
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL"- Brick
FOUNDATION-- Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT-- None
ROOF TYPE: 1 nediurc gable, 1 interior brick chiwney, gable dorner with vent

ROOF SHEATHING: Asbestos 
EAVES TREATMENT-- Brackets 
WINDOWS: 1/1 double hung, wood

ENTRY •• Paneled wood door, lights, wood screen door

PORCHES'- Extension of wain roof across front, supported by square, tapered wood
columns on brick bases
STOREFRONTS--

NOTABLE INTERIOR •- 
OUTBUILDINGS-- None 
ALTERATIONS: Porch alterations

DATE - June, 198S-- 
VIEW: N, FF 
FRAME NUMBER-- 23 
ROLL NUMBER-- 21 
PHOTOGRAPHER - 
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES-­ 

SKETCH MAP--

PHOTO •-

F



SURVEY SITE: 409-04-107 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Typical 1 story brick bungalow with side gables and 
recessed porch

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Bungalow row; streetscape compatible

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES-- Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS =

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE= B/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION^ 1022 llth St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER-- 409-04-108 
OWNER-- Ell is, Lillian R. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 1022 llth St. 
CITY-- Douglas STATE: Arizona 
ZIP: 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE; 409-04-108A
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ'-
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 NE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM--
HISTORIC USE-- Residential
PRESENT USE-- Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE: Queen Anne Revival
CONSTRUCTION DATE •• 1905
ARCHITECT/BUILDER;
INTEGRITY: Minor alterations
CONDITION-- Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL'- Frame
FOUNDATION-- Concrete
WALL SHEATHING-- Stucco
APPLIED ORNAMENT-- None
ROOF TYPE'- i meium gable, 1 medium hip, vents

ROOF SHEATHING^ Rolled asbestos
EAVES TREATMENT--
WINDOWS: 1/1 double hung, wood

ENTRY-• Paneled wood door, lights, glass, wood screen door

PORCHES:- Under main hip, supported by round doric columns, gable roof is over
octagonal feature, snail flat overhang over steps
STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR-- 
OUTBUILDINGS'- None 
ALTERATIONS: Roof materials

DATE - June, 1985:
VIEW-- N, FF
FRAME NUMBER: 22
ROLL NUMBER: 21
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES'-

PHOTO:

SKETCH MAP:



SURVEY SITE: 409-04-108A 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS-­ 

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS'-

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Good example of 1 story frame Queen Anne Revival with hip 
and gable roof and recessed porch

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Streetscape compatible

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

k

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE= 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas-- 
HISTORIC NAME-­ 
ADDRESS/LOCATION : 1248-1250 llth 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas - 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-20-020 
OWNER: Lane, M.D. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 1250 llth St. 
CITY-- Douglas STATE: Arizona 
ZIP-- 85607

COUNTY - Cochise-- SURVEY SITE^ 409-20-020
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ-
TRS: T24S R28E Sec 18 NW 1/4 of NW 1/4
UTM:

HISTORIC USE- Residential 
PRESENT USE- Residential 
BUILDING TYPE: Duplex 
STYLE- Bungalow 
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1917 
ARCHITECT/BUILDER-­ 
INTEGRITY: Unaltered 
CONDITION- Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL'- Brick
FOUNDATION'- Concrete
WALL SHEATHING-- Brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT: Decorative brickwork
ROOF TYPE: i roedium gable, 3 interior brick chinneys, wood pedinent with vents

ROOF SHEATHING- Asbestos
EAVES TREATMENT-- Exposed rafters, plain fascia, wood pediment, wood vent
WINDOWS: 1/1 double hung, wood

ENTRY: 2 paneled wood doors, lights, glass, netal screen door 

PORCHES'- Open, open rail, brick piers with decorative brick work 

STOREFRONTS -

NOTABLE INTERIOR- 
OUTBUILDINGS'. None 
ALTERATIONS'- None

DATE - June, 1985:
VIEW'- N, FF
FRAME NUMBER: 16
ROLL NUMBER' 51
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP;



SURVEY SITE: 409-20-020 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Good example of bungalow duplex with side gable roof and 
gable porches

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL: Solid masonry

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Architecture compatible with other bungalows

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT-- Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert 5. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS =

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas= 
HISTORIC NAME'
ADDRESS/LOCATION-- 1016 llth St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas^ 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-04-109 
OWNER-- Alvarez, Richard V. 
OWNER ADDRESS-- PO Box 280 
CITY-- Douglas STATE'- Arizona 
ZIP-- 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE- 409-04-109
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ'
TRS-- T24S R27E Sec 13 NE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM--
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE-- Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1905
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY-- Minor alterations
CONDITION-- Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Adobe
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING-- Stucco
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None
ROOF TYPE : 1 nediuro belled-hip, 1 interior brick chinney, hip dorner

ROOF SHEATHING-- Asbestos shingles 
EAVES TREATMENT-- Plain soffit 
WINDOWS:- 1/1 double hung, wood

ENTRY'- Wood door, glass, wood screen door

PORCHES; Under wain hip, supported by 1 square, stuccoed wood column, iron 
railing surrounds porch 
STOREFRONTS •-

NOTABLE INTERIOR--
OUTBUILDINGS: None
ALTERATIONS 1 Stucco os'er brick; window grills

DATE - June, 1985:
VIEW-- N, FF
FRAME NUMBER: 21
ROLL NUMBER: 21
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:



SURVEY SITE: 409-04-109 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION:

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Snail 1 story Bungalow building with flared hip rood and 
recessed porch

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to residential streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES-- Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS =

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas= 
HISTORIC NAME--
ADDRESS/LOCATION^ 1010 llth St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas^ 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER.- 409-04-110 
OWNER' Segovia, F. & L. 
OWNER ADDRESS^ 1010 nth St. 
CITY-- Douglas STATE'- Arizona 
ZIP-- 85G07

COUNTY - Cochise-- SURVEY SITE: 409-04-110
US6S QUAD - Douglas, AZ--
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 NE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM:
HISTORIC USE-- Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE? Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE'- 1910
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY: Minor alterations
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Frame
FOUNDATION-- Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Stucco
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None
ROOF TYPE:- 2 medium hips, vents

ROOF SHEATHING: Asbestos
EAVES TREATMENT: Moulded soffit
WINDOWS 1 1/1 double hung, fixed diamond panes, wood

ENTRY: Wood door, wood screen door

PORCHES: Set back under hip roof projection; arched opening

STOREFRONTS :•

NOTABLE INTERIOR-- 
OUTBUILDINGS'- None 
ALTERATIONS: Roof materials

DATE - June, 1985=
VIEW-- N, FF
FRAME NUMBER: 20
ROLL NUMBER: 21
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES'-

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:



SURVEY SITE: 409-04-110 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS'-

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: 1 story hip roof bungalow with hip roof projection over 
arched corner porch

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Streetscape compatible

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS =

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM 5HPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas'
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 1002 llth St.
CITY/TOWN - Douglas:
TAX PARCEL NUMBER= 409-04-111
OWNER•• King, Floy May
OWNER ADDRESS-- 1002 llth St.
CITY-- Douglas STATE: Arizona
ZIP: B5607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-04-111
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ:
TRS:- T24S R27E Sec 13 Ne 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM;
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE-- House
STYLE: Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE; 1910
ARCHITECT/BUILDER?
INTEGRITY: Unaltered
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL- Frane
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Stucco
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None
ROOF TYPE'- 2 nediun hips, 1 interior stucco chinney

ROOF SHEATHING: Asbestos shingle, diamond pattern 
EAVES TREATMENT: Exposed rafters 
WINDOWS'- Double hung wood

ENTRY:

PORCHES'- Set under front hip, supported by arched opening

STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR•-
OUTBUILDINGS: Garage, guest house
ALTERATIONS: None

DATE - June, 1985: 
VIEW-- N, 3/4 
FRAME NUMBER: 19 
ROLL NUMBER: 21 
PHOTOGRAPHER - 
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES-­ 

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO ••



SURVEY SITE: 409-04-111 
ADDITIONAL.DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Unarticulated 1 story hip roof bungalow with broad arched 
porch projecting at left side

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL--

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contextual compatibility

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME--
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 1021 12th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-04-113 
OWNER-- Robb, Mary Louise 
OWNER ADDRESS-- 1021 12th St. 
CITY: Douglas STATE: Arizona 
ZIP-- 85B07

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-04-113 
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ--

T24S R27E Sec 13 NE 1/4 of NE 1/4

HISTORIC USE-- Residential 
PRESENT USE: Residential 
BUILDING TYPE: House 
STYLE •• Bungalow 
CONSTRUCTION DATE •- 1905 
ARCHITECT/BUILDER: 
INTEGRITY-- Unaltered 
CONDITION-- Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL•• Brick
FOUNDATION •• Concrete
WALL SHEATHING-- Brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT ••
ROOF TYPE; 2 nediurc hips, brick interior chinney, gable dormer with vent

ROOF SHEATHING-- Rolled asbestos
EAVES TREATMENT: Exposed rafters
WINDOWS: 1/1 double hung, wood set in segnental arched openings

ENTRY 1 Wood door, lights, wood screen door

PORCHES'- Extension of main roof line across front, tapered piers on pedestals

STOREFRONTS--

NOTABLE INTERIOR-- 
OUTBUILDINGS-- None 
ALTERATIONS'- None

DATE - June, 1985=
VIEW-- S, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER •• 28
ROLL NUMBER-- 20
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES'-

SKETCH MAP--

PHOTO:



SURVEY SITE: 409-04-113 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: 1 story bungalow with hip roof and recessed porch

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Bungalow row, architecture compatible

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas; 
HISTORIC NAME;
ADDRESS/LOCATION^ 1023 12th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas; 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER- 409-04-1U 
OWNER:- Norisga, H.C. & L.C. , Jr. 
OWNER ADDRESS- 1023 12th St. 
CITY- Douglas STATE; Arizona 
ZIP; 85607

COUNTY - Cochise; SURVEY SITE' 409-04-114
US6S QUAD - Douglas, AZ:
TRS; T24S R27E Sec 13 NE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM;
HISTORIC USE; Residential
PRESENT USE; Residential
BUILDING TYPE; House
STYLE; Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE; 1905
ARCHITECT/BUILDER;
INTEGRITY; Minor alterations
CONDITION; Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL; Brick
FOUNDATION •• Concrete
WALL SHEATHING; Brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT; None
ROOF TYPE; 1 rcediun hip, interior brick chinney, vent

ROOF SHEATHING:- Rolled asbestos
EAVES TREATMENT; Exposed rafters
WINDOWS; 1/1 double hung, fixed wood, segrcental arched opening (closed openings
along side)
ENTRY; Wood door, lights, rectal screen door

PORCHES; Main hipped roof supported by tapered square wood columns 

STOREFRONTS;

NOTABLE INTERIOR;
OUTBUILDINGS? None
ALTERATIONS; Side windows blocked up; shutters

DATE - June, 1985;
VIEW- S, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER; 29
ROLL NUMBER; 20
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES;

SKETCH MAP.;

PHOTO-;



SURVEY SITE: 409-04-114 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE-- Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION:

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: 1 story brick bungalow with dominant hip roof and corner 
porch

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Bungalow row; architecture compatible

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 192B, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHP.O INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas; 
HISTORIC NAME;
ADDRESS/LOCATION- 1027 12th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas; 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER-- 409-04-115 
OWNER; Avers, Helen Sowers 
OWNER ADDRESS; 1027 12th St. 
CITY:- Douglas STATE; Arizona 
ZIP; 85E07

COUNTY - Cochise; SURVEY SITE; 409-04-115
USES QUAD - Douglas, AZ;
TRS; T24S R27E Sec 13 NE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM;
HISTORIC USE; Residential
PRESENT USE; Residential
BUILDING TYPE; House
STYLE; Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE; 1910
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY; Minor alterations
CONDITION; Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL; Brick
FOUNDATION? Concrete
WALL SHEATHING; Cast stone
APPLIED ORNAMENT; Cast concrete stone quoins
ROOF TYPE; 1 rcediufi hip, 2 interior brick chironeys, vent

ROOF SHEATHING; Roll asphalt 
EAVES TREATMENT; Exposed rafters 
WINDOWS; 1/1 double hung, hopper, wood

ENTRY; Wood door, lights, rcetal screen door, transon

PORCHES : Extension of roof over entry, set back under wain hip

STOREFRONTS •-

NOTABLE INTERIOR; 
OUTBUILDINGS; None 
ALTERATIONS; Rear addition

DATE - June, 1985;
VIEW-- S, FF
FRAME NUMBER; 30
ROLL NUMBER; 20
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES^

SKETCH MAP;

PHOTO;



SURVEY SITE: 409-04-115 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: 1 story cast stone bungalow cottage with hip roof and 
recessed porch

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION-- Streetscape compatible

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas; 
HISTORIC NAME;
ADDRESS/LOCATION; 1035 12th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas; 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER-- 409-04-1 IE 
OWNER- Aguilar, J.M. & A.G. 
OWNER ADDRESS^ 1035 12th St. 
CITY- Douglas STATE- Arizona 
ZIP; 85607

COUNTY - Cochise; SURVEY SITE' 409-04-1 IE
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ;
TRS- T24S R27E Sec 13 NE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM;
HISTORIC USE; Residential
PRESENT USE; Residential
BUILDING TYPE; House
STYLE; Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE-- 1910
ARCHITECT/BUILDER'
INTEGRITY; Minor alterations
CONDITION; Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL•• Cast stone
FOUNDATION-- Concrete
WALL SHEATHING-- Cast stone
APPLIED ORNAMENT-- None
ROOF TYPE-- 1 low hip, vent

ROOF SHEATHING; Rolled asbestos
EAVES TREATMENT; Exposed rafters
WINDOWS; 1/1 double hung, wood, exposed lintels

ENTRY; Wood door, wood screen door (both heavily carved)

PORCHES; Extension of wain roofline, supported by square, tapered wood columns

STOREFRONTS--

NOTABLE INTERIOR; 
OUTBUILDINGS'- None 
ALTERATIONS; Porch details

DATE - June, 1985;
VIEW; S, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER-- 31
ROLL NUMBER; 20
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES'-

SKETCH MAP;

PHOTO;



SURVEY SITE-- 409-04-116 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION:

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: 1 story cast stone bungalow with hip roof 

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Streetscape of bungalows

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 192B, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



BLOCK 1O9



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas •- 
HISTORIC NAME--
ADDRESS/LOCATION-- 960 12th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas-- 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER' 409-04-014 
OWNER- Morales, J.O. & R.L. 
OWNER ADDRESS-- 960 12th St. 
CITY-- Douglas STATE: Arizona 
ZIP' 85607

COUNTY - Cochise-- SURVEY SITE' 409-01-014
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ=
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 NE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM:
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE-- Residential
BUILDING TYPE-- House
STYLE: Queen Anne Revival
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1904
ARCHITECT/BUILDER--
INTEGRITY-- Minor alterations
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL•• Frarce
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING-- Wood
APPLIED ORNAMENT- None
ROOF TYPE: 2 nediun gables, 1 nediun hip, 1 interior brick chinney

ROOF SHEATHING: Asbestos
EAVES TREATMENT: Plain soffit
WINDOWS:- 1/1 double hung, fixed, hopper, wood

ENTRY'- Solid paneled wood door, lights, glass, wood screen door

PORCHES'- L shaped across right 1/2 of front, open, bay, windows with separate 
overhang, hip roof, turned posts 
STOREFRONTS ••

NOTABLE INTERIOR--
OUTBUILDINGS'- None
ALTERATIONS- Trellis, roof Material

DATE - June, 1985: PHOTO:
VIEW: N, 3/4 ——————

FRAME NUMBER: 6
ROLL NUMBER: 13
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES'-

SKETCH MAP--



SURVEY SITE: 409-01-014 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT^ Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Good example of frame Queen Anne Revival residence with 
multiple roof forms

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT-- Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas=
HISTORIC NAME--
ADDRESS/LOCATION-- 938-946 12th St
CITY/TOWN - Douglas--
TAX PARCEL NUMBER-- 409-01-015
OWNER-- Cansler, Carol B.
OWNER ADDRESS-- 958 12th St.
CITY: Douglas STATE' Arizona
ZIP-- 85607

COUNTY - Cochise-- SURVEY SITE' 409-01-015 
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ' 
.TRS = T24S R27E Sec 13 NE 1/4 of NE 1/4 
UTM?
HISTORIC USE-- Residential 
PRESENT USE-- Residential 
BUILDING TYPE: Apartments 
STYLE •• Bungalow 
CONSTRUCTION DATE= 1915 
ARCHITECT/BUILDER: 
INTEGRITY •• Unaltered 
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Brick
FOUNDATION-- Concrete
WALL SHEATHING-- Brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT-- Flat parapet across front
ROOF TYPE-- 1 flat

ROOF SHEATHING-- Unknown
EAVES TREATMENT: Exposed rafters
WINDOWS 1 1/1 double hung, wood, set in arched openings

ENTRY'- 6 solid paneled wood doors, lights, glass, wood screen doors

PORCHES'- Separate overhang across front, shed roof supported by square wood 
columns with brick base 
STOREFRONTS •-

NOTABLE INTERIOR'- 
OUTBUILDINGS: None 
ALTERATIONS'- None

DATE - June, 1985'-
VIEW-- N, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER: 15
ROLL NUMBER-- 19
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP--

PHOTO--



SURVEY SITE: 409-01-015 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape, commerce

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Typical flat roof, brick bungalow apartment row

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL =

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Bungalow apartment row introducing new rhythm 
to streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED--

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert 5. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: E/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION^ 93B 12th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas? 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER-- 403-01-016 
OWNER-- Duarte, David P., etux 
OWNER ADDRESS-- 93E 12th St. 
CITY-- Douglas STATE • Arizona 
ZIP-- B5607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE'- 409-01-016
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ ••
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 NE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM •-
HISTORIC USE-- Residential
PRESENT USE-- Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE: Queen Anne Revival
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1905
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY: Moderate alterations
CONDITION-- Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL-- Brick
FOUNDATION-- Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Stucco
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None
ROOF TYPE 1 2 nediurc hips, interior concrete chironey

ROOF SHEATHING-- Aluninurc
EAVES TREATMENT-- Exposed rafters
WINDOWS: 1/1, 8/1 double hung, wood

ENTRY-- Paneled wood door, lights, glass

PORCHES'- 1/2 right side set back under wain roof, square stucco supports

STOREFRONTS ••

NOTABLE INTERIOR:
OUTBUILDINGS: Shed
ALTERATIONS^ Stuccoed, rolled roofing

DATE - June, 198S' 
VIEW: N, FF 
FRAME NUMBER-- 4 
ROLL NUMBER-- 13 
PHOTOGRAPHER - 
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES-­ 

SKETCH MAP--

PHOTO--



SURVEY SITE: 409-01-01G 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION:

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential 
development in Douglas 
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE-- Typical 1 story Queen Anne Revival with hip roof, corner 
porch and bay window, modified with bungalow look

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to the streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1312, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.

/

ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas= 
HISTORIC NAME--
ADDRESS/LOCATION-- 926-932 12th St 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas^ 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER • 409-04-017 
OWNER/- Vildosola, F. & I.C. 
OWNER ADDRESS^ RQ Box 4015 
CITY: Douglas STATE'- Arizona 
ZIP-- 85B07

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-01-017
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ •
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 NE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM--
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE-- Residential
BUILDING TYPE.: Apartments
STYLE: Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1923
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY-- Moderate alterations
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL'- Brick
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING- Brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None
ROOF TYPE-- 1 flat, raised parapet across front

ROOF SHEATHING-- Unknown
EAVES TREATMENT-- Exposed rafters
WINDOWS:- 1/1 double hung, wood, metal

ENTRY'- 4 paneled wood doors, lights, glass, wetal screen doors

PORCHES: Across front, supported by iron work poles, under separate hip, open

STOREFRONTS'-

NOTABLE INTERIOR•- 
OUTBUILDINGS •• Garage 
ALTERATIONS'- Porch additions

DATE - June, 1985=
.VIEW: N, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER-- 3
ROLL NUMBER: 19
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES•-

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:



SURVEY SITE: 409-01-017 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION:

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Typical 1 story bungalow apartment row

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL =

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Introduces new rhythm to bungalow streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED-- 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS =

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 922 12th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas-- 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER-- 409-01-018 
OWNER•• Nasser, Abraham & Mabel 
OWNER ADDRESS-- 322 12th St. 
CITY-- Douglas STATE'- Arizona 
ZIP: 85607

COUNTY - Cochise-- SURVEY SITE-- 409-01-018
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ =
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 NE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM:
HISTORIC USE= Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE-- House
STYLE•• Queen Anne Revival
CONSTRUCTION DATE'- 1910
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY-- Moderate alterations
CONDITION: Fair

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL-- Brick
FOUNDATION-- Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Stucco
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None
ROOF TYPE'- 1 medium hip, gable dormer with vent, interior brick chimney

ROOF SHEATHING: Asbestos
EAVES TREATMENT: Exposed rafters
WINDOWS'- 1/1 double hung, hopper, metal, transoms

ENTRY •• 2 paneled wood doors, lights, glass, wood screen doors

PORCHES: 1/2 of front set back under main roof, round wood doric support columns

STOREFRONTS--

NOTABLE INTERIOR:
OUTBUILDINGS •-
ALTERATIONS-: Rear addition of wood

DATE - June, 1985-- 
VIEW: N, FF 
FRAME NUMBER-- 2 
ROLL NUMBER: 19 
PHOTOGRAPHER - 
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES-­ 

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:

\



SURVEY SITE-- 409-01-018 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION:

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: 

CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE; Rather typical example of Queen Anne Revival cottage with 
recessed lower porch and hip roof

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Streetscape compatible

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT-- Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas • 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION-- 91B 12th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas^ 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-01-019 
OWNER: Hollister, P.E. & Dickie, 
OWNER ADDRESS-- 919 12th St. 
CITY-- Douglas STATE' Arizona 
ZIP-- 85607

COUNTY - Cochise-- SURVEY SITE-- 409-01-019
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ •-
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 NE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM--
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE-- Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE •• Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE-- 1915
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY-- Unaltered
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Adobe
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Stucco/brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None
ROOF TYPE'- 1 nediun gable, gable dorner with vent, interior brick chinney

ROOF SHEATHING: Asbestos'shingles
EAVES TREATMENT: Exposed rafters
WINDOWS:- 1/1 double hung, wood, segnentally arched

ENTRY'- Solid wood door, lights, wood screen door

PORCHES: Across front, set back under main gable, supported by brick piers, open

STOREFRONTS ••

NOTABLE INTERIOR-- 
OUTBUILDINGS'- Guest house 
ALTERATIONS: None

DATE - June, 1985--
VIEW-- N, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER: 38
ROLL NUMBER-- 17
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD .& ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP--

PHOTO:



SURVEY SITE: 409-01-019 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Typical bungalow with front gable and recessed porch

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Streetscape compatible with bungalow row

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED-­ 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME: Mornon Church 
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 901 13th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas •- 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER •• 409-01-021A 
OWNER-- Salvation Army 
OWNER ADDRESS-- PO Box 12B4 
CITY: Douglas STATE'- Arizona 
ZIP: 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE-- 409-01-021A
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ:
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 NE 1/4 of NE 1/4

HISTORIC USE: Community church
PRESENT USE-- Charity
BUILDING TYPE: Church
STYLE'- Romanesque/Byzantine revival
CONSTRUCTION DATE'- 1910
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:-
INTEGRITY-- Minor alterations
CONDITION-- Excellent

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Brick
FOUNDATION-- Concrete
WALL SHEATHING-- Brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT: Gabled parapet, religious cross
ROOF TYPE-- 4 medium gables

ROOF SHEATHING: Asbestos
EAVES TREATMENT-- Plain soffit
WINDOWS'- Casement, wood, round arched openings for windows in tower, square
under porch, 3/3 in fron
ENTRY'- Metal door, glass, transom, 8 steps to porch

PORCHES'- Center, arched, round openings enclose porch, large square towers flank
porch
STOREFRONTS'-

NOTABLE INTERIOR-­ 
OUTBUILD INGS'- None 
ALTERATIONS: Rear addition, television disc on roof, handicap ramp in front

DATE - June, 1985=
VIEW-- S, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER •• 7
ROLL NUMBER: 17
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO'-



SURVEY SITE: 409-01-021A 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION: The first Mormon Church built in 
Douglas

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: A simplified low profile Romanesque/Byzantine Revival 
church form

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to residential streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 192B, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NCT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME: Chelius House 
ADDRESS/LOCATION-- 921 13th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-01-022 
OWNER: Stallings, Patricia 
OWNER ADDRESS: 921 13th St. 
CITY-- Douglas STATE: Arizona 
ZIP:- B5B07

COUNTY - Cochise-- SURVEY SITE: 409-01-022
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ;
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 NE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM =
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE-- Residential
BUILDIN6 TYPE-- House
STYLE: Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1905
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY: Unaltered
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Brick
FOUNDATION-- Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None
ROOF TYPE: 1 steep gable, 1 steep shed,

ROOF SHEATHING-- Rolled asbestos
EAVES TREATMENT-- Exposed rafters, brackets
WINDOWS: 16/1, 12/1, 24/1 double hung, wood

ENTRY: Wood door, wood screen door

PORCHES: Across front with tapered square brick colunns, open porch

STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR-­ 
OUTBUILDINGS: Shed 
ALTERATIONS:- None

DATE - June, 1985-- 
VIEW: s, 3/4 
FRAME NUMBER'- B 
ROLL NUMBER-- 17 
PHOTOGRAPHER - 
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES-­ 

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:



SURVEY SITE: 409-01-022 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION: John & Ida May Chelius, engineer EPSW

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENTr Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE' Good example of 1 1/2 story side gable brick bungalow with 
recessed porch

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to residential streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 192B, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM 5HPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas; 
HISTORIC NAME' Iverson House 
ADDRESS/LOCATION-- 929 13th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas-- 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER-- 409-01-023 
OWNER-- Luna, J.C. & G.S. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 929 13th St. 
CITY: Douglas STATE: Arizona 
ZIP-- 85607

COUNTY - Cochise-- SURVEY SITE: 409-01-023
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ ••
TRS = T24S R27E Sec 13 NE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM:
HISTORIC USE'- Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE-- House
STYLE^ Queen Anne Revival
CONSTRUCTION DATE; pre 1929
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY: Minor alterations
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL'- Cast stone
FOUNDATION-- Concrete
WALL SHEATHING•• Wood/cast stone
APPLIED ORNAMENT-- None
ROOF TYPE 1 1 nediun gable, 1 medium hip, 1 medium shed, 1 interior brick
chimney, dormers
ROOF SHEATHING-- Asbestos
EAVES TREATMENT: Exposed rafters
WINDOWS'- 1/1 double hung, fixed, hoppers, wood

ENTRY: Solid wood door, lights

PORCHES: Separate overhang across front, turns at corner to cover entry on side 
with round wood doric columns 
STOREFRONTS •-

NOTABLE INTERIOR-- 
OUTBUILDINGS-- Shed 
ALTERATIONS: Rear addition

DATE - June, 1985:
VIEW: 5, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER-- 9
ROLL NUMBER-- 17
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES'-

SKETCH MAP--

PHQTO:



SURVEY SITE: 409-01-023 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION: C.S. & Isabella Iverson, engineer EPSW

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Good example of multiple roof cast stone bungalow

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Companion building to structure at 937 13th 
St.

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION^ 937 13th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas- 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-01-024 
OWNER; Bone, Ervin L. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 937 13th St. 
CITY: Douglas STATE'- Arizona 
ZIP: 85B07

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE'- 409-01-024 
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ=

T24S R27E Sec 13 NE 1/4 of NE 1/4

HISTORIC USE= Residential 
PRESENT USE: Residential 
BUILDING TYPE; House 
STYLE? Queen Anne Revival 
CONSTRUCTION DATE; 1910 
ARCHITECT /BUILDER? 
INTEGRITY: Minor alterations 
CONDITION-- Excellent

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Cast stone
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Cast stone
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None
ROOF TYPE 1 1 medium gable, 1 medium hip, 1 Medium shed, 1 interior brick
chimney, dormers
ROOF SHEATHING-- Asbestos
EAVES TREATMENT: Exposed rafters
WINDOWS'- 1/1 double hung, fixed, hopper, wood

ENTRY: Solid oak wood door, wood screen door

PORCHES'- Separate overhang across front, turns at corner to cover entry on side
with round wood doric columns
STOREFRONTS?

NOTABLE INTERIOR'-
OUTBUILDINGS: Garage at side and rear addition
ALTERATIONS: Roof materialj carport

DATE - June, 1985=
VIEW'- 5, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER: 10
ROLL NUMBER: 17
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES'-

SKETCH MAP'-

PHOTO:



SURVEY SITE: 409-01-024 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape, architecture

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION:

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Good example of multiple roofed cast stone bungalow

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL =

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Companion building to structure at 929 13th 
St.

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME-- Mayo House 
ADDRESS/LOCATION-- 945 15th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas-- 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 403-01-025 
OWNER-- Alford, W.J. & J.L 
OWNER ADDRESS-- 945 isth St. 
CITY: Douglas STATE: Arizona 
ZIP: 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE"- 409-01-025
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ =
TRS: T24S R27E Ssc 13 NE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM:
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE-- House
STYLE: Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE-- 1915
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY-- Minor alterations
CONDITION-- Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Brick
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING.: Brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None
ROOF TYPE-- 1 rcediuro hip, gable dorner with vent, 1 interior brick chinney

ROOF SHEATHING-- Asbestos shingle
EAVES TREATMENT: Plain fascia
WINDOWS:- 1/1 double hung, fixed, wood, segnental arched, lintels

ENTRY-- Paneled wood door, roetal screen door, segrrental arched

PORCHES: Across entire front, open with posts, enclosed by cement stuccoed wall

STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR•- 
OUTBUILDINGS •• Garage 
ALTERATIONS:- Rear addition

DATE - June, 1985=
VIEW: S, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER-- 11
ROLL NUMBER-- 17
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:-

SKETCH MAP=

PHOTO--



SURVEY SITE: 409-01-025 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION: William N & Jennie Mayo, conductor EPSW

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Typical but slightly modified hip roof bungalow with 
recessed porch

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL =

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to residential streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

i_ T STING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED EL.:TBLE= DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS =

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE-- 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME--
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 951 13th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas- 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER •• .409-01-026 
OWNER-- Gobble, Harriet N. 
OWNER ADDRESS-- 951 13th St. 
CITY-- Douglas STATE'- Arizona 
ZIP: 85607

COUNTY - Cochise- SURVEY SITE: 409-01-026
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ?
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 NE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM--
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE •• Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE; 1915
ARCHITECT/BUILDER;
INTEGRITY: Minor alterations
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL ; Brick
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None
ROOF TYPE: i rcediuM hip, 1 nedium shed

ROOF SHEATHING-- Asbestos
EAVES TREATMENT: Exposed rafters
WINDOWS:- 1/1 double hung, lozenge panes, wood, segment al arched openings

ENTRY: Wood screen door

PORCHES: Open porch with round wood doric colunns on brick base

STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR: 
OUTBUILDINGS: Garage 
ALTERATIONS: Rear addition

DATE - June, 1985:
VIEW: S, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER: 12
ROLL NUMBER: 17
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP;

PHOTO:



SURVEY SITE-- 409-01-026 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Typical 1 story brick bungalow with hip roof and recessed 
porch

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Bungalow row; streetscape compatible

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY 

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME: White House 
ADDRESS/LOCATION-- 959 13th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-01-027 
OWNER.-- Vildosola, F. & I.C. 
OWNER ADDRESS: PO Box 4015 
CITY-- Douglas STATE'- Arizona 
ZIP: B5S07

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE-- 409-01-027
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ •
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 NE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM--
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE-- Residential
BUILDING TYPE'- House
STYLE: Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1923
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY-- Unaltered
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Brick
FOUNDATION-- Concrete
WALL SHEATHING-- Brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT-. None
ROOF TYPE-- 1 rcediuF) gable, 1 nediun hip, gable dorner with vent

ROOF SHEATHING-- Asbestos shingle 
EAVES TREATMENT: Exposed rafters 
WINDOWS'- 1/1 double hung, wood, segmental arched openings

ENTRY: Wood door, wood screen door

PORCHES:- Front and side, double doric columns (triple on corner) open porch

STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR: 
OUTBUILDINGS-- Guest house, shed 
ALTERATIONS'- None

DATE - June, 1985?
VIEW: 5, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER- 13
ROLL NUMBER: 17
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES'-

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:



SURVEY SITE: 409-01-027 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION: Samuel W. & Elizabath White, nealon, 
White and Hort, attorneys

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT-- Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Good example of large porch bungalow with hip and gable 
roof r

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL-•

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Bungalow row; architecture compatible

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 192B, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE-- DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR-- Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



BLOCK 1£O



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM 5HPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas-- COUNTY - Cochise•• SURVEY SITE= 409-01-028
HISTORIC NAME: Hunsaker-Taylor HseUSGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ ••'
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 952 13th St.
CITY/TOWN - Douglas ••
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-01-028
OWNER-- Taylor, Thonas R.
OWNER ADDRESS: 952 13th St.
CITY-- Douglas STATE •• Arizona
ZIP: 85607

T24S R27E Sec 13 NE 1/4 of NE 1/4 
UTM:
HISTORIC USE: Residential 
PRESENT USE: Residential 
BUILDING TYPE: House 
STYLE-- Bungalow 
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1910 
ARCHITECT/BUILDER: 
INTEGRITY: Minor alterations 
CONDITION-- Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Brick; cast stone
FOUNDATION-- Concrete
WALL SHEATHING-- Cast stone/shingles in gable end
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None
ROOF TYPE'- 1 nediun gable, gable dorner with window, interior brick chinney

ROOF SHEATHING: Wood shingle
EAVES TREATMENT: Exposed rafters
WINDOWS'- 1/1 double hung, casement, hopper, wood

ENTRY'- Wood door, lights, wood screen door 

PORCHES-- Roof covers entry, cast stone piers 

STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR•-
OUTBUILDINGS: Unknown
ALTERATIONS: Dormer windows and others altered

DATE - June, 1985'-
VIEW: N, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER: 25
ROLL NUMBER: 18
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP--

PHOTO:



SURVEY SITE: 409-01-028 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE-- Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION: Janes N. and Lola Hunsaker, Blevins 
Hunsaker Co.

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT' Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Good example of cast stone side gable bungalow with 
recessed porch and attic dormer

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL--

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Corner lot, streetscape compatible

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED-- 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 192B, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers .

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE-- DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS :

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME--
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 942 13th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER-- 409-01-030 
OWNER: Scofield, R.J. & M.S. 
OWNER ADDRESS-- 942 13th St. 
CITY.- Douglas STATE • Arizona 
ZIP: 85607

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE'- 409-01-030
USGS QUAD - Douglas,. AZ--
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 NE 1/4 of NE 1/4

HISTORIC USE-- Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE-- House
STYLE: Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE'- pre 1914
ARCHITECT/BUILDER--
INTEGRITY: Moderate alterations
CONDITION-- Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL'- Gyp sun cast stone
FOUNDATION-- Concrete
WALL SHEATHING-- Cast stone
APPLIED ORNAMENT-- None
ROOF TYPE'- 2 roediun hips, 2 hip dormers, 1 interior brick chinney

ROOF SHEATHING: Alurcinu*
EAVES TREATMENT: Exposed rafters
WINDOWS-- 1/1

ENTRY•• Wood door, netal screen door

PORCHES 1 Recessed entry, 2 wood additions to rear

STOREFRONTS •-

NOTABLE INTERIOR: 
OUTBUILDINGS-- Unknown 
ALTERATIONS•• Porch details

DATE - June, 1985--
VIEW-- N, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER-- 23
ROLL NUMBER-- 18
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES•-

SKETCH MAP--

PHOTO:



SURVEY SITE: 409-01-030 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century development in
Douglas
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Good example of cast stone bungalow with hip roofs and 
recessed corner post

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Streetscape compatible with bungalow row

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED-- 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 192G, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS =

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



O

HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas •• 
HISTORIC NAME'
ADDRESS/LOCATION•• 936 13th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas •• 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER- 409-01-031 
OWNER: Groff, A.P. & M. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 936 13th St. 
CITY/ Douglas STATE'- Arizona 
ZIP-- 85607

COUNTY - Cochise-- SURVEY SITE'- 409-01-031
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ:
TRS: T245S R27E Sec 13 NE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM •-
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE-- House
STYLE: Spanish Colonial Revival
CONSTRUCTION DATE'- 1915
ARCHITECT/BUILDER--
INTEGRITY-- Moderate alterations
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Frame
FOUNDATION-- Concrete
WALL SHEATHING-- Stucco
APPLIED ORNAMENT: Stepped parapet
ROOF TYPE: 2 medium gables, 1 flat, mission style, vents

ROOF SHEATHING-- Wood shingles/asbestos 
EAVES TREATMENT-- Projecting eaves 
WINDOWS'- 6/6 double hung, fixed, wood

ENTRY-- Wood door, lights

PORCHES: Gabled roof with arched openings; terrace

STOREFRONTS'-

NOTABLE INTERIOR-- 
OUTBUILDINGS: Garage 
ALTERATIONS'- Detail alterations

DATE - June, 1985--
VIEW-- N, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER'- 22
ROLL NUMBER: IB
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP--

PHOTO:



SURVEY SITE: 409-01-031 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION:

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Unique to immediate area 

CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Unusual combination of Spanish Colonial Revival and other 
bungalow features

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Streetscape compatible

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 192B, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE-- DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

* ̂  ••^•^•*««>i»W'-»>*~»^»»^^^^ —— •———— M««_._____.^.____«»^._ MMM.«B .v .HB^__.__.KM.i«v ^ M __ HI».__ M.*va«*v ______ M» M.^.M __^.VM> ,WWVHB .B. w __^__

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas= 
HISTORIC NAME:-
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 922 13th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas^ 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER-- 409-01-033 
OWNER-- Zeano, Margaret 
OWNER ADDRESS: 922 13th St. 
CITY'- Douglas STATE'- Arizona 
ZIP-- 85E07

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE-- 409-01-033
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ'-'
TRS-- T24S R27E Sec 13 NE 1/4 of NE 1/4

HISTORIC USE: Residential 
PRESENT USE: Residential 
BUILDING TYPE-- House 
STYLE •• Queen Anne Revival 
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1904 
ARCHITECT/BUILDER: 
INTEGRITY: Minor alterations 
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Brick/veneer
FOUNDATION-- Concrete
WALL SHEATHING-- Brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT-- None
ROOF TYPE-- 1 steep hip, 2 vents

ROOF SHEATHING: Asbestos 
EAVES TREATMENT: Plain soffit 
WINDOWS: 2/1 double hung, wood

ENTRY•• Wood, wood screen door

PORCHES'- Entry recessed, iron supports, open porch

STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR--
0 ^BUILDINGS: Garage
ALTERATIONS'- Porch posts; roof material

DATE - June, 19BS--
VIEW: N, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER: 20
ROLL NUMBER: IB
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP--

PHOTO:

••>skArTrS* -ME^jyaeapt^g^^ '" 
•""~.~^*mj^m''Tff ",'• ...«..:.-*»>,;••£ ..flawfsjB. -.".. ^^ _ ..^ :i_— . *' •" -••••»- -• •• •*-• "

r



SURVEY SITE: 409-01-033 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION:

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT' Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Queen Anne Revival with dominant gablet on hip roof and 
a recessed corner porch

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Streetscape compatible

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED'- 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM 5HPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME'
ADDRESS/LOCATION-- 908 13th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-01-034 
OWNER'- Huber, P.H. & P.K., Jr. 
OWNER ADDRESS-- PO Box 442 
CITY: Douglas STATE'- Arizona 
ZIP-- B5E07

COUNTY - Cochise-- SURVEY SITE: 409-01-034
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ ••
TRS-. T24S R27E Sec 13 NE 1/4 of NE 1/4

HISTORIC USE-- Residential 
PRESENT USE= Residential 
BUILDING TYPE-- House 
STYLE 1 Craftsman bungalow 
CONSTRUCTION DATE •• pre 1909 
ARCHITECT/BUILDER-- 
INTEGRITY-- Minor alterations 
CONDITION-- Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Frame
FOUNDATION-- River washed stone
WALL SHEATHING-- Stucco
APPLIED ORNAMENT-- None
ROOF TYPE-- 1 medium gable, 2 interior brick chimneys

ROOF SHEATHING-- Wood shingles
EAVES TREATMENT: Exposed rafters
WINDOWS-- 1/1 double hung, fixed, wood, diamond pane casements

ENTRY•• wood door, lights, wood screen door 

PORCHES: Gabled over right side 

STOREFRONTS •-

NOTABLE INTERIOR•- 
OUTBUILDINGS'- None 
ALTERATIONS-- Rear additions

DATE - June, 19B5--
VIEW-- N, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER: 19
ROLL NUMBER: 18
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES ••

SKETCH MAP--

PHOTO:



SURVEY SITE: 409-01-034 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Good example of double gable fronted craftsman bungalow 
with rubble base (river rock) and half timbering

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Architecture compatible, resembles 902 13th 
St. in detailing

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The'History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME: Baird House 
ADDRESS/LOCATION-- 902 13th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas^ 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER= 409-01-035 
OWNER-- Shannon, E.L. & M.F. 
OWNER ADDRESS •• PO Box 3533 
CITY-- Douglas STATE' Arizona 
ZIP-- 85607

COUNTY - Cochise-- SURVEY SITE'- 409-01-035
USeS QUAD - Douglas, AZ'
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 NE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM:

HISTORIC USE: Residential 
PRESENT USE: Residential 
BUILDING TYPE: House 
STYLE: Craftsman bungalow 
CONSTRUCTION DATE'- 1915 
ARCHITECT/BUILDER: 
INTEGRITY: Unaltered 
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Frame
FOUNDATION: River washed stone
WALL SHEATHING: Stucco
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None
ROOF TYPE'- 1 medium gable, interior stucco chimney

ROOF SHEATHING-- Wood shingle
EAVES TREATMENT-- Exposed rafters
WINDOWS-- 1/1 double hung, fixed, diamond panes, wood

ENTRY'- Wood door, lights, wood screen door 

PORCHES'- Gable over left side entry 

STOREFRONTS •-

NOTABLE INTERIOR: 
OUTBUILDINGS-- None 
ALTERATIONS: None

DATE - June, 1985=
VIEW-- N, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER: ie
ROLL NUMBER: IB
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO--



SURVEY SITE: 409-01-035 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION: Alexander & Winifred Baird, fire &
automobile insurance, auditor & accountant. San & Jennie Suplee, mining. William
S. Casselberry, creditman PD Merc. co. Fred & Sally Jones, clerk EPSW frieght.
RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS'-

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE' Good example of double front gable craftsman bungalow with 
rubble (river rock) base and 1/2 timbering

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Architecture compatible

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED--

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS =

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED•• 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas:
HISTORIC NAME--
ADDRESS/LOCATION-- 1305-1315 C Ave
CITY/TOWN - Douglas'
TAX PARCEL NUMBER-- 409-01-036B
OWNER •• Gonez, Julio
OWNER ADDRESS: 1329 C Ave.
CITY' Douglas STATE: Arizona
ZIP: 85B07

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE-- 409-01-03EB 
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ ••' 
.TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 NE 1/4 of NE 1/4 
UTM--
HISTORIC USE: Residential 
PRESENT USE: Residential 
BUILDING TYPE: Apartnent 
STYLE •• Bungalow 
CONSTRUCTION DATE'- 1907 
ARCHITECT/BUILDER-- 
INTEGRITY: Minor alterations 
CONDITION-- Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL•• Cast stone
FOUNDATION-- Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Stone on lower walls, tile on upper walls, stucco on sides
APPLIED ORNAMENT-- Parapets at each end of building
ROOF TYPE: i nediun gable, dorner

ROOF SHEATHING-- Asbestos
EAVES TREATMENT-- Stepped parapet on side, exposed rafter in front
WINDOWS: 1/1 double hung, fixed, wood

ENTRY: 3 U0od doors, lights

PORCHES: Across front, extension of Main roofline

STOREFRONTS •-

NOTABLE INTERIOR •- 
OUTBUILDINGS-- Unknown 
ALTERATIONS: Roof material

DATE - June, 1985: 
VIEW-- E, 3/4 
FRAME NUMBER: 17 
ROLL NUMBER-- ie 
PHOTOGRAPHER - 
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES-­ 

SKETCH MAP--

PHQTQ:



SURVEY SITE: 409-01-03BB 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Good example of craftsman bungalow apartment row with 
gypsum, cast stone and river rock base

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Architecture compatible with 902 and 908 13th 
St.

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS-•

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



DOUOLflS RESIDENTIAL HISTORIC DISTRICT 

NONCONTRIBUTINB PROPERTIES



BLOCK



SHORT FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA BUILDING INVENTORY "SHORT FORM"

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-24-075A
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ=
TRS: T24S R28E Sec 18 NE 1/4 of SE 1/4
UTM:

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas, AZ 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 1107 8th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-24-075A 
OWNER: Cook, George U. 
OWNER ADDRESS-- Route 1, Box 22 
HISTORIC USE: Residential 
PRESENT USE: Residential 
BUILDING TYPE: House 
STYLE: Vernacular 
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1947

BRIEF DESCRIPTIVE STATEMENT: Modern vernacular residence with recessed none 
railed porch

ALTERATIONS: Ramp to porch

CONTEXT: Residential
SURVEYOR - Linda Laird & Assoc
DATE - June 1985=

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTOGRAPHER - Linda Laird & Associates: 
DATE - June 1985: 
VIEW: S, FF 
ROLL NUMBER: 45 
FRAME NUMBER: 29

PHOTO:



SHORT FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA BUILDING INVENTORY "SHORT FORM-

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-24-077 
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ: 
TRS: T245 R28E Sec 18 NE 1/4 of SE 1/4 
UTM =

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas, AZ= 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 1129 8th st. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-24-077 
OWNER: Jordon, Ramon H. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 1129 8th st. 
HISTORIC USE: Residential 
PRESENT USE: Residential 
BUILDING TYPE: House 
STYLE: Ranch 
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1956

BRIEF DESCRIPTIVE STATEMENT: Basic 1 story brick ranch with side gable and 
recessed corner porch; street casement windows

ALTERATIONS: None

CONTEXT: Residential
SURVEYOR - Linda Laird & Asso;
DATE - June 1985:

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTOGRAPHER - Linda Laird & Associates 
DATE - June 1985= 
VIEW: S, 3/4 
ROLL NUMBER-- B 
FRAME NUMBER: 2

PHOTO:



SL.OCK



SHORT FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA BUILDING INVENTORY "SHORT FORM"

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas, AZ: COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-21-001
HISTORIC NAME: USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 802 Bonita Ave. TRS: T24S R28E Sec 18 SW 1/4 of NW 1/4
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: (JTM:
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-21-001
OWNER: Greth, J.A. & A.
OWNER ADDRESS: PO Box 452
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE: Modern vernacular
CONSTRUCTION DATE= 1962

BRIEF DESCRIPTIVE STATEMENT •• 1 story, concrete block, gable roof

ALTERATIONS: None

CONTEXT: Residential
SURVEYOR - Linda Laird & Assoc
DATE - June 1985=

PHOTOGRAPHER. - Linda Laird & Associates 
DATE - June 1985: 
VIEW-- W, FF 
ROLL NUMBER: F 
FRAME NUMBER: 25

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:



SHORT FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA BUILDING INVENTORY "SHORT FORM"

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE'- 409-21-008A
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ:
TRS = T24S R28E Sec 18 SW 1/4 of NU 1/4
UTM:

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas, AZ •• 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 1100 8th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-21-00E 
OWNER: Martinez, Jesus R. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 437 5th St. 
HISTORIC USE: Residential 
PRESENT USE: Residential 
BUILDING TYPE: Apartments 
STYLE : Modern Vernacular 
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1933

BRIEF DESCRIPTIVE STATEMENT: 1 and 2 story apartment complex, asbestos siding, 
hipped roofs, awnings

ALTERATIONS: None

CONTEXT: Residential
SURVEYOR - Linda Laird & Assoc:
DATE - June 1985:

PHOTOGRAPHER - Linda Laird 
DATE - June 1985= 
VIEW: N, FF 
ROLL NUMBER: F 
FRAME NUMBER: 27

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:



SHORT FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA BUILDING INVENTORY "SHORT FORM"

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-21-008B
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ:
TRS: T24S R28E Sec 18 SW 1/4 of NW 1/4
UTM:

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas, AZ: 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 817-819 A Ave. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-21-008 
OWNER; Martinez, Jesus R. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 437 5th St. 
HISTORIC USE: Residential 
PRESENT USE: Residential 
BUILDING TYPE: Apartments 
STYLE: Vernacular 
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1933

BRIEF DESCRIPTIVE STATEMENT: 2 story, apartment on top floor, garage on bottom, 
asbestos siding, casement windows, extensive garage in back

ALTERATIONS: None

CONTEXT: Residential
SURVEYOR - Linda Laird & Assoc
DATE - June 1985:

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTOGRAPHER - Linda Laird & Associates 
DATE - June 1985= 
VIEW: E, FF 
ROLL NUMBER: F 
FRAME NUMBER: 22

PHOTO:



SHORT FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA BUILDING INVENTORY "SHORT FORM"

COUNTY - Cochise-- SURVEY SITE: 409-21-00BC
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ--
TRS: T24S R28E Sec 18 SW 1/4 of NW 1/4
UTM:

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas, AZ: 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 845 A Ave. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-21-008 
OWNER: Martinez, J. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 437 5th St. 
HISTORIC USE: Residential 
PRESENT USE-- Residential 
BUILDING TYPE: House 
STYLE: Vernacular 
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1933

BRIEF DESCRIPTIVE STATEMENT: 1 story brick, 9 light fixed, 1/1 sliding windows, 
gable roof, open porch, closed rail

ALTERATIONS'- Additions, porch, windows

CONTEXT: Residential
SURVEYOR - Linda Laird & Assoc:
DATE - June 1985=

PHOTOGRAPHER - Linda Laird 8, Associates 
DATE - June 1985: 
VIEW: E, FF 
ROLL NUMBER: F 
FRAME NUMBER-- 19

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:



SHORT FORM
ARIZONA BUILDING INVENTORY "SHORT FORM"

SHPO INVENTORY NO.

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE.- 409-21-01:
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ--
TRS-- T24S R28E Sec IS SW 1/4 of NW 1/4
UTM--

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas, AZ' 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 1137 9th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-21-012 
OWNER.- Manzo, A. 
OWNER ADDRESS-- 1137 9th St. 
HISTORIC USE: Residential 
PRESENT USE: Residential 
BUILDING TYPE-- House 
STYLE: Vernacular 
CONSTRUCTION DATE-- 1949

BRIEF DESCRIPTIVE STATEMENT: 1 story, brick, hipped roof, recessed porch

ALTERATIONS •• None

CONTEXT: Residential
SURVEYOR - Linda Laird & Assoc
DATE - June 19S5:

PHOTOGRAPHER - Linda Laird 
DATE - June 19B5-- 
VIEW: S, 3/4 
ROLL NUMBER: F 
FRAME NUMBER: 25

Associates

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:

J



SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA BUILDING INVENTORY "SHORT FORM-­

AREA NAME - Douglas, AZ: COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE' 409-21-015
US6S QUAD - Douglas, AZ =
TRS: T24S R28E Sec 18 SW 1/4 of NW 1/4
UTM:

HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION-- 1157 9th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-21-015 
OWNER: Rubin, R.T. & L. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 2514 12th St. 
HISTORIC USE: Residential 
PRESENT USE: Residential 
BUILDING TYPE: House 
STYLE: Bungalow 
CONSTRUCTION DATE'- 1925

BRIEF DESCRIPTIVE STATEMENT: 1 story hipped roof bungalow with recessed porch, 
insensitive additions, porch infilled, metal windows

ALTERATIONS: Partial porch enclosure, stuccoed surface, windows, openings closed

CONTEXT: Residential
SURVEYOR - Linda Laird & Assoc:
DATE - June 1985=

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTOGRAPHER - Linda Laird & Associates: 
DATE - June 1985: 
VIEW: s, FF 
ROLL NUMBER: 47 
FRAME NUMBER: 17

PHOTO:



BLOCK £3



SHORT FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA BUILDING INVENTORY "SHORT FORM"

COUNTY - Gochise-- SURVEY SITE' 409-21-027
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ =
TRS: T24S R28E Sec 18 SW 1/4 of NW 1/4
UTM:

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas, AZ: 
HISTORIC NAME--
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 1239 9th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-21-027 
OWNER: Barrett, Jonathan 
OWNER ADDRESS-- 1239 9th St. 
HISTORIC USE: Residential 
PRESENT USE: Residential 
BUILDING TYPE-- House 
STYLE: Vernacular 
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1943

BRIEF DESCRIPTIVE STATEMENT: 1 story vernacular box, wood frane, gable roof

ALTERATIONS: Grill work porch railings, wall sheathing

CONTEXT: Residential
SURVEYOR - Linda Laird & Assoc:
DATE - June 1985=

PHOTOGRAPHER - Linda Laird & Associates: 
DATE - June 1985 •• 
VIEW: S, FF 
ROLL NUMBER: f

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:



BLJJUK .51



v/

SHORT FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA BUILDING INVENTORY "SHORT FORM"

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-21-065A
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ =
TRS: T24S R28E Sec 18 SUi 1/4 of NW 1/4
UTM:

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas, AZ= 
HISTORIC NAME: Nichols House 
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 1228 9th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-21-065 
OWNER-- Arces, H.F. & N.J. 
OWNER ADDRESS-- 1228 9th St. 
HISTORIC USE: Residential 
PRESENT USE-- Residential 
BUILDING TYPE: House 
STYLE: Bungalow 
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1920

BRIEF DESCRIPTIVE STATEMENT: 1 story flared hip roof bungalow with projecting 
porch

ALTERATIONS: Material changes, windows altered, carport added, stucco

CONTEXT: Residential
SURVEYOR - Linda Laird & Assoc:
DATE - June 1985:

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTOGRAPHER - Linda Laird & Associates: 
DATE - June 1985: 
VIEW: N, FF 
ROLL NUMBER: 48 
FRAME NUMBER: 30

PHOTO •-



SHORT FORM SHPO INVENTORY- NO.
ARIZONA BUILDING INVENTORY "SHORT FORM"

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas. AZ= COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-21-065B
HISTORIC NAME: USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ'
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 1228 9th(rear> TRS-- T24S R28E Sec 18 SUI 1/4 of NW 1/4
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: UTM=
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-21-065
OWNER: Anes, H.F. & N.J.
OWNER ADDRESS: 1228 9th St.
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE: Queen Anne Revival
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1920

BRIEF DESCRIPTIVE STATEMENT'- 1 story modified Queen Anne, stone foundation, 
gable roof with rolled asphalt, porch infill, addition

ALTERATIONS: Stucco, carport, porch infill

CONTEXT: Residential PHOTOGRAPHER - Linda Laird & Associates: 
SURVEYOR - Linda Laird & Assoc: DATE - June 1985 = 
DATE - June 1985: VIEW: N, 3/4

ROLL NUMBER: F
FRAME NUMBER: 14

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:



SHORT FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA BUILDING INVENTORY "SHORT FORM"

COUNTY - Cochise-- SURVEY SITE'- 409-21-067
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ=
TRS: T24S R28E Sec 18 SUI 1/4 of NU) 1/4
UTM:

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas, AZ =
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 1224 9th St.
CITY/TOWN - Douglas:
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-21-067
OWNER: Simroons, H.A.
OWNER ADDRESS: 1224 9th St.
HISTORIC USE-- Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE: Ranch
CONSTRUCTION DATE'- 19B0

BRIEF DESCRIPTIVE STATEMENT: 1 story brick early ranch style, low gable roof 
asbestos shingles, metal casement windows

ALTERATIONS: None

CONTEXT: Residential
SURVEYOR - Linda Laird & Assoc:
DATE - June 1985:

PHOTOGRAPHER - Linda Laird & Associates 
DATE - June 1985= 
VIEW: N, FF 
ROLL NUMBER-- F 
FRAME NUMBER: 16

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:



SHORT FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA BUILDING INVENTORY "SHORT FORM"

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas, AZ: COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE'- 409-21-0706
HISTORIC NAME: USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ=
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 1215 Bonita Ave.TRS: T24S R28E Sec 18 SUi 1/4 of NW 1/4
CITY/TOWN - Douglas^ UTM=
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-21-070
OWNER: Sanchez, P.O. & Diaz, R.
OWNER ADDRESS: 1215 10th St.
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE: Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE'- 1915

BRIEF DESCRIPTIVE STATEMENT: 1 story modified ashlar cast block house, gabled 
roof, asbestos shingle

ALTERATIONS: Windows, entry, possibly roofline

CONTEXT: Residential PHOTOGRAPHER - Linda Laird & Associates: 
SURVEYOR - Linda Laird 5, Assoc: DATE - June 1985= 
DATE - June 1985= VIEW: E, 3/4

ROLL NUMBER: p
FRAME NUMBER: IS

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:



SHORT FORM 5HPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA BUILDING INVENTORY "SHORT FORM"

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-21-071
USGS QUAD - Douglas. AZ =
TRS: T24S R28E Sec 18 SW 1/4 of NUi 1/4
UTM:

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas, AZ 
HISTORIC NAME-­ 
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 1225 10th St 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-21-071 
OWNER: Howe, A.L. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 1225 10th St. 
HISTORIC USE: Residential 
PRESENT USE: Residential 
BUILDING TYPE-- House 
STYLE-- Ranch 
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1940

BRIEF DESCRIPTIVE STATEMENT: 1 story stucco and wood early modern ranch house 
with recessed entry

ALTERATIONS: None

CONTEXT: Residential
SURVEYOR - Linda Laird & Assoc:
DATE - June 1985=

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTOGRAPHER - Linda Laird & Associates: 
DATE - June 1985: 
VIEW: 5, 3/4 
ROLL NUMBER: 52 
FRAME NUMBER: 24

PHOTO:



BLOCK 3£



SHORT FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA BUILDING INVENTORY "SHORT FORM"

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas, AZ: 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION^ 1145 10th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas-- 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-21-08& 
OWNER-- Monje, J.G. & A. 
OWNER ADDRESS-- 1145 10th St. 
HISTORIC USE: Residential 
PRESENT USE: Residential 
BUILDING TYPE: House 
STYLE: Vernacular 
CONSTRUCTION DATE= 1969

BRIEF DESCRIPTIVE STATEMENT: 1 story brick house

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE-- 409-21-066B 
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ= 
TRS-. T24S R28E Sec 18 SW 1/4 of NW 1/4 
UTM =

ALTERATIONS: None

CONTEXT: Residential
SURVEYOR. - Linda Laird & Assoc
DATE - June 1985--

PHOTOGRAPHER - Linda Laird & Associates 
DATE - June 1985= 
VIEW-- S, FF 
ROLL NUMBER: F 
FRAME NUMBER-- 10

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:



SHOR
ARIZONA BUILDING INVENTORY "SHC'KT ri>RM"

SURREY AREA NAME - Douglas, AZ •- COUNTY - Cochin "SURVEY 5ITE = 409-21-XXX
HISTORIC NAME: I'SGS QUAD - Douglas, r.2 •
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 1150 9th St. TRS: T24S R27E S-c 15 HE 1/J of SW 1/4
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: UTM: 

X TAX PARCEL NUMBER:
OWNER-- Villa, A.R. and M.C. 

X OWNER ADDRESS: 1150 9th St.
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE'• Vernacular
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1957

BRIEF DESCRIPTIVE STATEMENT •• 1 story low gabled rectangular block set 
perpendicular to the. street

ALTERATIONS: None

CONTEXT: Residential
SURVEYOR - Linda Laird & Assoc
DATE - June 1985:

PHOTOGRAPHER - David Kincaid 
DATE - June 1986 
VIEW: north
ROLL NUMBER: 
FRAME NUMBER:

SKETCH MAR:

PHOTO:



B-^OCK 33



SHORT FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA BUILDING INVENTORY "SHORT FORM"

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE-- 409-21-034
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ:
TRS: T24S R28E Sec 18 SUI 1/4 of NW 1/4
UTM:

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas, AZ= 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION^ 1157 llth St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-21-094 
OWNER-- Escobar, Ramon A. 
OWNER ADDRESS-- 1157 llth St. 
HISTORIC USE: Residential 
PRESENT USE-- Residential 
BUILDING TYPE: House 
STYLE: Bungalow 
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1941

BRIEF DESCRIPTIVE STATEMENT: 1 1/2 story, symmetrical front, side gable bungalow 
with flared eaves, recessed porch and gable dormer

ALTERATIONS: Carport added

CONTEXT: Residential
SURVEYOR - Linda Laird & Assoc=
DATE - June 1985=

PHOTOGRAPHER - Linda Laird & Associates: 
DATE - June 1985= 
VIEW'- s, 3/4 
ROLL NUMBER: 52 
FRAME NUMBER: 37

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:



SHORT FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA BUILDING INVENTORY "SHORT FORM"

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 405-21-129 
US6S QUAD - Douglas, AZ:
TRS = T24S R2SE Sec 18 SW 1/4 of the NW 1/4 
UTM =

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas, AZ
HISTORIC NAME-- None
ADDRESS/LOCATION: m0 E. 10th
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 

X TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-21-123
OWNER: Villicana Adolfo 

X OWNER ADDRESS: 514 F. Ave
HISTORIC USE: Residence
PRESENT USE-- Residence.
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE: Ranch
CONSTRUCTION DATE: ca. 1940

BRIEF DESCRIPTIVE STATEMENT: One story fired adobe Ranch style residence with 
central wood frame door, metal side sliding glass windows, and slab porch

ALTERATIONS: None

CONTEXT: Residential
SURVEYOR - Linda Laird & Assoc:
DATE - June 1985:

PHOTOGRAPHER - Linda Laird & Associates: 
DATE - June 1985: 
VIEW: N, 3/4 
ROLL NUMBER: ZZ 
FRAME NUMBER: 10

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:



SHORT FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA BUILDING INVENTORY "SHORT FORM"

COUNTY - Cochise^ SURVEY SITE: 409-21-130
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ:
TRS: T24S R.28E Sec 18 SW 1/4 of NW 1/4
UTM:

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas, AZ:
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 1007 A Ave.
CITY/TOWN - Douglas:
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-21-130
OWNER: Gregory, Efraim
OWNER. ADDRESS: 1007 A Ave.
HISTORIC USE-- Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE-- House
STYLE: Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE'- 1927

BRIEF DESCRIPTIVE STATEMENT: 1 story brick side gable bungalow with low gable 
porch projection, segment a I arched openings

ALTERATIONS: Porch posts, anil work over windows

CONTEXT: Residential 
SURVEYOR - Linda Laird 
DATE - June 1985:

PHOTOGRAPHER - Linda Laird & Associates: 
Assoc: DATE - June 1985: 

VIEW: E, 3/4 
ROLL NUMBER: F 
FRAME NUMBER: 4

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:



BLOCK 34



SHORT FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA BUILDING INVENTORY "SHORT FORM"

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas, AZ = COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE'- 409-21-036
HISTORIC NAME: None USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ=
ADDRESS/LOCATION-- 12BB E. 10th St TRS-- T24S R28E Sec IS SW 1/4 of the NW 1/4
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: UTM= 

X TAX PARCEL NUMBER-- 409-21-036
OWNER: John, Mike S. 

X OWNER ADDRESS: 1266 10th St.
HISTORIC USE: Residence
PRESENT USE: Residence
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE: Ranch
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1355

BRIEF DESCRIPTIVE STATEMENT: One story brick Ranch style duplex residence, with 
hip roof, picture windows, and wrought iron fence.

ALTERATIONS: None

CONTEXT-- Residential
SURVEYOR - Linda Laird & Assoc
DATE - June 1.985:

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTOGRAPHER - Linda Laird & Associates: 
DATE - June 1985: 
VIEW: N, 3/4 
ROLL NUMBER: ZZ 
FRAME NUMBER: 13

PHOTO:



SHORT FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA BUILDING INVENTORY "SHORT FORM"

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas, AZ: COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITF: 409-21-099
HISTORIC NAME: USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 124E-1248 10th TRS = T24S R28E Sec 18 SW 1/4 of NW 1/4
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 1JTM.--
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-21-099
OWNER: Miller, W.C. & T.J.
OWNER ADDRESS-- PO Box 3925
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE: Vernacular
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1947

BRIEF DESCRIPTIVE STATEMENT: 2 story side gable stone residence with 2 level 
full width porch

ALTERATIONS: None

CONTEXT: Residential
SURVEYOR - Linde. Laird & Assoc
DATE - June 1985=

PHOTOGRAPHER - Linda Laird & Associates: 
DATE - June 1985 •• 
VIEW: N, FF 
ROLL NUMBER: 49 
FRAME NUMBER: 31

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:



SHORT FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA BUILDING INVENTORY "SHORT FORM"

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE-- 409-21-106
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ:
TRS: T24S R28E Sec 18 SW 1/4 of NW 1/4
UTM:

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas, AZ= 
HISTORIC NAME--
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 1221 llth St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas:
TAX PARCEL NUMBER.: 409-21-106
OWNER: Englehart, Emna F. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 1221 llth St. 
HISTORIC USE: Residential 
PRESENT USE: Residential 
BUILDING TYPE: House 
STYLE: Bungalow 
CONSTRUCTION. DATE: 1952

BRIEF DESCRIPTIVE STATEMENT: Low double front gable residence

ALTERATIONS: None

CONTEXT-- Res i dent id 1
SURVEYOR - Linda Laird & Assoc
DATE - June 1985:

PHOTOGRAPHER - Linda. Laird & Associates 
DATE - June 1985•• 
VIEW-- 5. FF 
ROLL NUMBER: 54 
FRAME NUMBER: 3

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO'-



Bi-OUK 41



SHORT FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA BUILDING INVENTORY "SHORT FORM"

COUNTY - Cochise-- SURVEY SITE: 409-20-032
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ:
TRS: T24S R28E Sec 18 NW 1/4 of NW 1/4
UTM:

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas, AZ: 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 1251 12th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-20-032 
OWNER: Osell, L.N. (trustee) 
OWNER ADDRESS: 4008 Granada Ave. 
HISTORIC USE: Residential 
PRESENT USE: Residential 
BUILDING TYPE: House 
STYLE'- Queen Anne Revival 
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1915

BRIEF DESCRIPTIVE STATEMENT: 1 story cast stone building with gable wing
projection and corner porch; hip roof

ALTERATIONS: Window changes, painted surface, roof materials

CONTEXT: Residential
SURVEYOR - Linda Laird & Assoc:
DATE - June 1985=

PHOTOGRAPHER - Linda Laird & Associates: 
DATE - June 1985: 
VIEW-- s, FF 
ROLL NUMBER: 53 
FRAME NUMBER: 25

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:



SHORT FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA BUILDING INVENTORY "SHORT FORM"

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas, AZ: COUNTY - Cochise'- SURVEY SITE' 409-20-034A
HISTORIC NAME: USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ=
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 1160 Camellia TRS-- T24S R28E Sec 18 NU) 1/4 of NU 1/4
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: UTM:
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-20-034
OWNER-- Gehrisch, Alice L.
OWNER ADDRESS: 1277 12th St.
HISTORIC USE-- Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE: Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE'- 1910

BRIEF DESCRIPTIVE STATEMENT: 1 story wood frame with modified entry, new 
addit ions

ALTERATIONS: Porch posts, grillwork on windows, additions, entry modified, at 
one time a garage for 1062 Carmelita

CONTEXT: Residential PHOTOGRAPHER - Linda Laird & Associates'- 
SURVEYOR - Linda Laird & Assoc= DATE - June 1985: 
DATE - June 1985: VIEW: 5, FF

ROLL NUMBER: E
FRAME NUMBER: 24A

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:



BLOCK 4£



SHORT FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA BUILDING INVENTORY "SHORT FORM"

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas, AZ = 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION-- 1190 llth St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas •• 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-20-035 
OWNER: Cisneros, Sandra M. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 1190 llth St. 
HISTORIC USE: Residential 
PRESENT USE: Residential 
BUILDING TYPE: House 
STYLE: Bungalow 
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1915

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-20-035
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ=
TRS: T24S R28E Sec 18 SW 1/4 of NU 1/4
UTM:

BRIEF DESCRIPTIVE STATEMENT: 1 story brick, hipped roof with dorner, 1 chimney 
on rear of lot infill in front concrete block qaraae, block well surrounds lot

ALTERATIONS: Additions, wall

CONTEXT: Residential
SURVEYOR - Linda Laird & Assoc:
DATE - June 1985=

PHOTOGRAPHER - Linda Laird & Associates 
DATE - June 1985= 
VIEW: N, 3/4 
ROLL NUMBER: E 
FRAME NUMBER: 18A

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:



SHORT FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA BUILDING INVENTORY "SHORT FORM"

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 403-20-169
USGS QUAD - Douglas. AZ:
TRS: T24S R28E Sec 18 NW 1/4 of NW 1/4
UTM:

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas. AZ •• 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION-- 1109 12th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-20-169 
OWNER: Sodari, Jose S. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 18 Martin Dr. 
HISTORIC USE: Residential 
PRESENT USE: Residential 
BUILDING TYPE: House 
STYLE: Vernacular 
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1905

BRIEF DESCRIPTIVE STATEMENT: 1 story with additon to rear and frontside. gable 
roof, rooled asphalt needs replacing, 1 corbelled chimney

ALTERATIONS: Additions, windows, porch, stucco

CONTEXT: Residential
SURVEYOR - Linda Laird & Assoc:
DATE - June 1985:

PHOTOGRAPHER - Linda Laird & Associates: 
DATE - June 1985: 
VIEW: N, FF 
ROLL NUMBER: E 
FRAME NUMBER: 3A

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO--



BL.OCK 59



SHORT FORM SHPO INVENTORY.NO.
ARIZONA BUILDING INVENTORY "SHORT FORM-

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-11-102 
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ=

T24S R27E Sec 13 NE 1/4 of SE 1/4

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas, AZ= 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION-- 1011 7th St. TRS = 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: UTM: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-11-102 
OWNER: Soto, Raroona Josefina 
OWNER ADDRESS: 1005 7th St. 
HISTORIC USE: Residential 
PRESENT USE: Residential 
BUILDING TYPE: Duplex 
STYLE: Queen Anne Revival 
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1910

BRIEF DESCRIPTIVE STATEMENT: 1 story hip roof Queen Anne Revival residence with 
porch extension

ALTERATIONS: Addition in rear, stuccoed

CONTEXT: Residential
SURVEYOR - Linda Laird & Assoc:
DATE - June 1985--

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTOGRAPHER - Linda Laird & Associates: 
DATE - June 1985= 
VIEW: S, 3/4 
ROLL NUMBER: J 
FRAME NUMBER: 5

PHOTO:



SHORT FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA BUILDING INVENTORY "SHORT FORM"

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-11-104 
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ= 
TRS-- T24S R27E Sec 13 NE 1/4 of SE 1/4 
UTM =

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas, AZ 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 1025 7th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-11-104 
OWNER: Valdez, Efraim R. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 1025 7th St. 
HISTORIC USE: Residential 
PRESENT USE: Residential 
BUILDING TYPE-- House 
STYLE: Queen Anne Revival 
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1915

BRIEF DESCRIPTIVE STATEMENT: 2 medium gabled stucco dwelling with an open 
recessed porch

ALTERATIONS: Windows altered, addition in rear, stuccoed

CONTEXT: Residential
SURVEYOR - Linda Laird & Assoc:
DATE - June 1985=

PHOTOGRAPHER - Linda Laird & Associates: 
DATE - June 1985: 
VIEW: S, FF 
ROLL NUMBER: J 
FRAME NUMBER: 10

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:



BLOCK 7£



SHORT FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA BUILDING INVENTORY "SHORT FORM"

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-12-088
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ:
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 NUI 1/4 of SE 1/4
UTM:

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas, AZ: 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION-- 662 7th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas-- 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER •• 409-12-088 
OWNER-- Palna, G.M. & M.V. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 437 1/2 4th St. 
HISTORIC USE: Residential 
PRESENT USE: Residential 
BUILDING TYPE: House 
STYLE: Vernacular 
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1914

BRIEF DESCRIPTIVE STATEMENT: Tall 1 story frame and stucco box with hip roof, 
sliding windows, and shed roof porch extension

ALTERATIONS: Stucco, windows

CONTEXT-- Residential
SURVEYOR - Linda Laird & Assoc:
DATE - June 1985:

PHOTOGRAPHER - Linda. Laird & Associates: 
DATE - June 1985= 
VIEW: S, 3/4 
ROLL NUMBER: X 
FRAME NUMBER: 15

SKETCH MAP--

PHOTO:



SHORT FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA BUILDING INVENTORY "SHORT FORM"

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas, AZ: COUNTY - Cochise-• SURVEY SITE: 409-12-090
HISTORIC NAME--
ADDRESS/LOCATION-- 652 7th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas-- 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER-- 409-12-090 
OWNER; Baidenegro, L.M. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 652 7th St. 
HISTORIC USE: Residential 
PRESENT USE-- Residential 
BUILDING TYPE: House 
STYLE-- Vernacular 
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1945

USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ -•
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 NW 1/4 of SE 1/4
UTM:

BRIEF DESCRIPTIVE STATEMENT: 1 story stucco, hipped roof, large flat roof 
addition

ALTERATIONS •• Porch supports, Major addition in front

CONTEXT-- Residential
SURVEYOR - Linda Laird & Assoc--
DATE - June 1985=

PHOTOGRAPHER - Linda Laird & Associates: 
DATE - June 1985-- 
VIEW: S, 3/4 
ROLL NUMBER: X 
FRAME NUMBER-- 18

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO--



SHORT FORM SHFO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA BUILDING INVENTORY "SHORT FORM"

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-12-094
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ=
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 NU 1/4 of SE 1/4
UTM-.

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas, AZ •• 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 701 F Ave. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-12-094 
OWNER: Villa, A. & C. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 1150 9th St. 
HISTORIC USE: Commercial 
PRESENT USE: Commercial 
BUILDING TYPE: Commercial 
STYLE'- Commercial 
CONSTRUCTION DATE'- 1981

BRIEF DESCRIPTIVE STATEMENT: 1 story block store with shed porch

ALTERATIONS: None

CONTEXT: Commercial
SURVEYOR - Linda Laird & Assoc
DATE - June 1985:

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTOGRAPHER - Linda Laird & Associates 
DATE - June 1985= 
VIEW-- W, FF 
ROLL NUMBER-- X 
FRAME NUMBER: 22

PHOTO:



SHORT FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA BUILDING INVENTORY "SHORT FORM"

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas, AZ-- COUNTY - Cochise: PURVEY SITE: 409-12-097
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ:
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 NW 1/4 of SE 1/4
UTM:

HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 733 F Ave
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 

X TAX PARCEL NUMBER•• 409-12-097
OWNER-- Acosta, I. & M.D. 

X OWNER ADDRESS-- 733 F. Avenue
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE-- Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE'- Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1905

BRIEF DESCRIPTIVE STATEMENT: 1 story fired adobe brick wtih gable roof and shed 
porch

ALTERATIONS: Facade materials; details changed

CONTEXT: Residential 
SURVEYOR - Linda Laird 
DATE - June 1385:

PHOTOGRAPHER - Linda Laird & Associates: 
DATE - June 1985= 
VIEW: W, 3/4 
ROLL NUMBER: 14 
FRAME NUMBER: ZZ

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:



SHORT FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA BUILDING INVENTORY "SHORT FORM"

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 40S-12-105
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ =
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 NUI 1/4 of SE 1/4

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas, AZ: 
HISTORIC NAME--
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 641 8th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-12-105 
OWNER: Bernal, H.M. 
OWNER ADDRESS-- 641 8th St. 
HISTORIC USE-- Residential 
PRESENT USE: Residential 
BUILDING TYPE: House 
STYLE: Queen Anne Revival 
CONSTRUCTION DATE'- 1918

BRIEF DESCRIPTIVE STATEMENT-- 1 1/2 story brick modified Queen Anne Revival, 
boxed gable and shed roof, rolled asphalt, sliding and casenent windows, wrought

ALTERATIONS'- Porch enclosed and porch added, stucco, windows, porch posts 
changed

CONTEXT: Residential
SURVEYOR. - Linda Laird & Assoc
DATE - June 1985-.

PHOTOGRAPHER - Linda Laird & Associates: 
DATE - June 1985: 
VIEW= S, FF 
ROLL NUMBER: X 
FRAME NUMBER: 8

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:



BLOCK 73



SHORT FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA BUILDING INVENTORY "SHORT FORM"

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas, AZ: 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 718 D Ave. 
CITY/TOWN - DouQlas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-12-107 
OWNER: Madrid, P.R.M. & M.A.G. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 718 D Ave. 
HISTORIC USE: Residential 
PRESENT USE: Residential 
BUILDING TYPE: House 
STYLE-- Vernacular 
CONSTRUCTION DATE'- 1984

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-12-107A
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ=
TRS= T24S R27E Sec 13 NW 1/4 of SE 1/4
UTM:

BRIEF DESCRIPTIVE STATEMENT'- 1 story fired adobe gable roof, under construction

ALTERATIONS: None

CONTEXT: Residential
SURVEYOR - Linda Laird & Assoc
DATE - June 1985:

PHOTOGRAPHER.- Linda Laird & Associates 
DATE - June 1985: 
VIEW: N, FF 
ROLL NUMBER: X 
FRAME NUMBER: 3BA

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:



SHORT FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA BUILDING INVENTORY "SHORT FORM"

COUNTY - Cochise-- SURVEY SITE: 409-12-107B
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ ••
TRS = T24S R27E Sec 13 NW 1/4 of SE 1/4
UTM:

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas, AZ •• 
HISTORIC NAME-­ 
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 758 7th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER'- 409-12-107 
OWNER: Vizuet, Maria Luisa 
OWNER ADDRESS: 758 7th St. 
HISTORIC USE-- Residential 
PRESENT USE: Residential 
BUILDING TYPE: House 
STYLE; Queen Anne Revival 
CONSTRUCTION DATE= 1905

BRIEF DESCRIPTIVE STATEMENT: 1 story L shaped building with gable roof and 
wrapping open porch and projecting bay window

ALTERATIONS: Windows changed; siding added; porch changes

CONTEXT: Residential
SURVEYOR - Linda Laird & Assoc:
DATE - June 1985=

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTOGRAPHER- - Linda Laird & Associates: 
DATE - June 1985: 
VIEW: SE, FF 
ROLL NUMBER: 32 
FRAME NUMBER: IB

PHOTO--



SHORT FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA BUILDING INVENTORY "SHORT FORM"

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas. AZ= 
HISTORIC NAME;
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 754 7th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-12-108 
OWNER: Navarro, A. & Zaragoza, M.L. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 936 5th StT 
HISTORIC USE: Residential 
PRESENT USE: Residential 
BUILDING TYPE-- House 
STYLE : Queen Anne Revival 
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1905

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-12-108
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ:
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 NW 1/4 of SE 1/4
UTM:

BRIEF DESCRIPTIVE STATEMENT: 1 story L shaped buildinq with corner porch

ALTERATIONS: Porch enclosed to rear

CONTEXT: Residential
SURVEYOR - Linda Laird & Assoc
DATE - June 1985=

PHOTOGRAPHER - Linda Laird & Associates: 
DATE - June 1985: 
VIEW: SE, 3/4 
ROLL NUMBER: 32 
FRAME NUMBER: 17

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:



SHORT FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA BUILDING INVENTORY "SHORT FORM"

COUNTY - Cochise-- SURVEY SITE' 405-12-109 
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ •• 
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 
UTM:

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas, A2 - 
HISTORIC NAME--
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 748 7th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas-- 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-12-109 
OWNER: Rivara, J. & L.M. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 748 7th St. 
HISTORIC USE: Residential 
PRESENT USE'- Residential 
BUILDING TYPE: House 
STYLE'- Vernacular 
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1910

BRIEF DESCRIPTIVE STATEMENT: One story gable front rectangular box building

ALTERATIONS: Rear porch addition

CONTEXT: Residential
SURVEYOR - Linda Laird & Assoc:
DATE - June 1985--

PHOTOGRAPHER.- Linda Laird & Associates'- 
DATE - June 1985: 
VIEW: SE, 3/4 
ROLL NUMBER: 32 
FRAME NUMBER: 18

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:

... v-'^l. ";£•£,.



SHORT FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA BUILDING INVENTORY "SHORT FORM"

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas, AZ= 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 74B 7th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-12-110 
OWNER: Brown, S. & F.C. 
OWNER ADDRESS'- 74B 7th St. 
HISTORIC USE-- Residential 
PRESENT USE: Residential 
BUILDING TYPE: House 
STYLE-- Bungalow 
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1945

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-12-110
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ:
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 NU 1/4 of SE 1/4
UTM:

BRIEF DESCRIPTIVE STATEMENT: 1 story hip roof bungalow with recessed porch

ALTERATIONS; Rear porch addition

CONTEXT: Residential
SURVEYOR - Linda Laird & Assoc:
DATE - June 1985 •-

PHOTOGRAPHER. - Linda Laird 8, Associates 
DATE - June 1985: 
VIEW: S, 3/4 
ROLL NUMBER: 32 
FRAME NUMBER: 19

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:



SHORT FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA BUILDING INVENTORY "SHORT FORM"

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-12-111
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ:
TRS-- T24S R27E Sec 13 NUI 1/4 of SE 1/4
UTM:

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas, AZ= 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 742 7th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-12-111 
OWNER: Romo, Emma R. 
OWNER ADDRESS-- 742 7th St. 
HISTORIC USE: Residential 
PRESENT USE: Residential 
BUILDING TYPE: House 
STYLE-- Vernacular 
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1920

BRIEF DESCRIPTIVE STATEMENT: 2 story composite building with gable front, shed 
porch and high low gable roof addition

ALTERATIONS'- 2nd floor addition, riaht side addition

CONTEXT: Residential
SURVEYOR - Linda Laird & Assoc:
DATE - June 1985=

PHOTOGRAPHER - Linda Laird 8- Associates: 
DATE - June 1985= 
VIEW: s, 3/4 
ROLL NUMBER: 32 
FRAME NUMBER: 20

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:



SHORT FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA BUILDING INVENTORY "SHORT FORM"

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-12-112
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ:
TR.S: T24S R27E Sec 13 NW 1/4 of SE 1/4
UTM:

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas, AZ •- 
HISTORIC NAME--
ADDRESS/LOCATION-- 738 7th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas-- 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-12-112 
OWNER: Verduao, V.S. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 738 7th St. 
HISTORIC USE-- Residential 
PRESENT USE: Residential 
BUILDING TYPE-- House 
STYLE 1- Spanish Colonial Revival 
CONSTRUCTION DATE'- 1905

BRIEF DESCRIPTIVE STATEMENT: 1 story building with parapeted and tiled gable 
front and hip roof rear

ALTERATIONS'- Stucco parapet added to front of house; new facade

CONTEXT-- Residential
SURVEYOR - Linda Laird & Assoc:
DATE - June 1985=

SKETCH MAP--

PHOTOGRAPHER - Linda Laird & Associates: 
DATE - June 1985-- 
VIEW: S, 3/4 
ROLL NUMBER-- 32 
FRAME NUMBER-- 21

PHOTO:



SHORT FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA BUILDING INVENTORY "SHORT FORM"

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE-- 409-12-118
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ'
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 NW 1/4 of SE 1/4
UTM:

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas, AZ= 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 702 7th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-12-118 
OWNER: Vasquez, M. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 719 5th St. 
HISTORIC USE: Residential 
PRESENT USE: Residential 
BUILDING TYPE: House 
STYLE: Vernacular 
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1980

BRIEF DESCRIPTIVE STATEMENT: 1 story slump block house with gable block

ALTERATIONS-- None

CONTEXT: Residential
SURVEYOR - Linda Laird & Assoc
DATE - June 1985:

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTOGRAPHER - Linda Laird & Associates 
DATE - June 1985= 
VIEW: N, FF 
ROLL NUMBER: y 
FRAME NUMBER: 1

PHOTO--



SHORT FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA BUILDING INVENTORY "SHORT FORM"

COUNTY - Cochise-- SURVEY SITE: 409-12-123
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ =
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 NW 1/4 of SE 1/4
UTM:

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas, AZ 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 739 8th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-12-123 
OWNER: Vejar, Genera 
OWNER ADDRESS-- PO Box 315 
HISTORIC USE-- Residential 
PRESENT USE: Residential 
BUILDING TYPE-- House 
STYLE; Bungalow 
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1930

BRIEF DESCRIPTIVE STATEMENT: One story brick, bungalow, hipped roof, rolled 
asphalt, aluminum windows

ALTERATIONS: Carport, windows, stucco, trim on porch

CONTEXT: Residential
SURVEYOR - Linda Laird & Assoc
DATE - June 1985=

PHOTOGRAPHER - Linda Laird & Associates: 
DATE - June 1965= 
VIEW: S, FF 
ROLL NUMBER: X 
FRAME NUMBER: 31

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:



BLOCK 74



SHORT FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA BUILDING INVENTORY "SHORT FORM"

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas, AZ: 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 832 7th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-11-146 
OWNER: Vasquez, A.M. & M.M. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 832 7th St. 
HISTORIC USE= Residential 
PRESENT USE: Residential 
BUILDING TYPE: House 
STYLE: Bungalow 
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1932

COUNTY - Cochise-- SURVEY SITE: 409-11-146
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ:
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 NE 1/4 of SE 1/4
UTM:

BRIEF DESCRIPTIVE STATEMENT: One story frame bungalow, porch infilled, gable 
roof, rolled roofino

ALTERATIONS: Enclosed porch

CONTEXT: Residential 
SURVEYOR - Linda Laird 
DATE - June 1985:

PHOTOGRAPHER - Linda Laird & Associates: 
Assoc-- DATE - June 1985: 

VIEW: N, FF 
ROLL NUMBER: I 
FRAME NUMBER-- 8

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:



SHORT FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA BUILDING INVENTORY "SHORT FORM"

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas, AZ: 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 802 7th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-11-1S1 
OWNER-- Villa, Delores 
OWNER ADDRESS: 802 7th St. 
HISTORIC USE: Residential 
PRESENT USE: Residential 
BUILDING TYPE-- House 
STYLE: Bungalow 
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1924

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-11-151
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ •-
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 NE 1/4 of SE 1/4
UTM-.

BRIEF DESCRIPTIVE STATEMENT: 1 story hip roof residence with enclosed partially- 
recessed corner porch

ALTERATIONS: Closed in porch, filled in windows

CONTEXT-- Residential
SURVEYOR - Linda Laird & Assoc:
DATE - June 1965=

PHOTOGRAPHER - Linda Laird & Associates'- 
DATE - June 1985: 
VIEW-- SU, 3/4 
ROLL NUMBER: 32 
FRAME NUMBER: 14

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:



SHORT FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA BUILDING INVENTORY "SHORT FORM"

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-11-154
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ--
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 NE 1/4 of SE 1/4
UTM-.

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas, AZ •• 
HISTORIC NAME--
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 815-819 8th St 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas-- 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-11-154 
OWNER: Robles, F.A. & 0.0. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 809 8th St. 
HISTORIC USE-- Residential 
PRESENT USE-- Residential 
BUILDING TYPE-- Triplex 
STYLE'- Bungalow 
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1910

BRIEF DESCRIPTIVE STATEMENT: One story row house, parapet roof, shed porch,

ALTERATIONS: Wall sheathing covered with alunninun

CONTEXT-- Residential
SURVEYOR - Linda Laird & Assoc
DATE - June 1985:

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTOGRAPHER - Linda Laird & Associates 
DATE - June 1985-- 
VIEW: s, FF 
ROLL NUMBER: I 
FRAME NUMBER-- 1

PHOTO:



SHORT FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA BUILDING INVENTORY "SHORT FORM"

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE'- 409-11-153
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ:
TRS-- T24S R27E Sec 13 NE 1/4 of SE 1/4
UTM:

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas, AZ: 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 861 8th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas^ 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-11-158 
OWNER-- Horway, C. & Romo, M.L. 
OWNER ADDRESS-- 8B1 8th St. 
HISTORIC USE: Residential 
PRESENT USE-- Residential 
BUILDING TYPE: House 
STYLE: Bungalow 
CONSTRUCTION DATE-- 1950

BRIEF DESCRIPTIVE STATEMENT: One story brick bungalow, gabled roof, major 
incompatible addition on front

ALTERATIONS: Front addition and fireplace

CONTEXT: Residential
SURVEYOR - Linda Laird 8, Assoc:
DATE - June 1985:

PHOTOGRAPHER - Linda Laird & Associates •• 
DATE - June 1985= 
VIEW: s, 3/4 
ROLL NUMBER: I 
FRAME NUMBER: 5

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:



BLOCK 75



SHORT FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA BUILDING INVENTORY "SHORT FORM"

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-11-161
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ:
TRS= T24S R27E Sec 13 NE 14 of SE 1/4
UTM:

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas, AZ = 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 944 7th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-11-161 
OWNER-- Sells, Manual S. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 944 7th St. 
HISTORIC USE: Residential 
PRESENT USE: Residential 
BUILDING TYPE: House 
STYLE: Bungalow 
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1905

BRIEF DESCRIPTIVE STATEMENT: One story hip roof brick bungalow with centered 
hip roof porch extension

ALTERATIONS: Shed roof addition in rear and some double hung windows replaced

CONTEXT: Residential
SURVEYOR - Linda Laird & Assoc:
DATE - June 1985=

PHOTOGRAPHER - Linda Laird & Associates: 
DATE - June 1985= 
VIEW: N, 3/4 
ROLL NUMBER-- 30 
FRAME NUMBER: 3B

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:



SHORT FORM 5HPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA BUILDING INVENTORY "SHORT FORM"

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-11-152
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ=
TRS: T245 R27E Sec 13 NE 1/4 of SE 1/4
UTM:

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas, AZ= 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 932 7th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-11-162 
OWNER: Stanford, Vancil D. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 932 7th St. 
HISTORIC USE-- Residential 
PRESENT USE: Residential 
BUILDING TYPE: House 
STYLE: Ranch 
CONSTRUCTION DATE= 1950

BRIEF DESCRIPTIVE STATEMENT: 1 story gable ranch house with snail flat roof 
entry porch addition

ALTERATIONS: None

CONTEXT: Residential
SURVEYOR - Linda Laird & Assoc
DATE - June 1985:

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTOGRAPHER - Linda Laird & Associates: 
DATE - June 1985: 
VIEW-- N, 3/4 
ROLL NUMBER: 30 
FRAME NUMBER: 37

PHOTO



SHORT FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA BUILDING INVENTORY "SHORT FORM"

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE' 409-11-166B
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ =
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 NE 1/4 of SE 1/4
UTM:

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas, AZ: 
HISTORIC NAME;
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 719 C Avenue 
CITY/TOUN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-11-166 
OWNER'- Anbngo, Sylveter 
OWNER ADDRESS: 816 20th St. 
HISTORIC USE: Residential 
PRESENT USE: Residential 
BUILDING TYPE: House 
STYLE: Vernacular 
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1900

BRIEF DESCRIPTIVE STATEMENT: 1 story gable fronted box with recessed corner 
porch

ALTERATIONS: None

CONTEXT: Residential
SURVEYOR - Linda Laird & Assoc:
DATE - June 1985=

PHOTOGRAPHER - Linda Laird & Associates 
DATE - June 1985: 
VIEW: E, 3/4 
ROLL NUMBER-- I 
FRAME NUMBER: 27

SKETCH MAP-.

PHOTO--



SHORT FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA BUILDING INVENTORY "SHORT FORM"

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas, AZ: COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE= 409-11-167B
HISTORIC NAME: USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 903 8th St. TRS = T24S R27E Sec 13 NE 1/4 of SE 1/4
CITY/TOUN - Douglas: UTM:
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-11-167
OWNER: Lopez, Carmen V.
OWNER ADDRESS: 215 Lincoln, Sp 17
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE: Vacant
BUILDING TYPE-- House
STYLE: Vernacular
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1910

BRIEF DESCRIPTIVE STATEMENT: Garage or one tine home, 1 medium gable with vents 
and metal chimney with rolled asbestos roof, enclosed porch

ALTERATIONS: Enclosed porch

CONTEXT: Residential
SURVEYOR - Linda Laird & Assoc
DATE - June 1985:

PHOTOGRAPHER - Linda Laird & Associates: 
DATE - June 1985= 
VIEW: S, 3/4 
ROLL NUMBER: I 
FRAME NUMBER: 11

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas-- 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 927 8th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-11-170 
OWNER-- Mart Inez, J.R. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 927 8th St. 
CITY-- Douglas STATE: Arizona 
ZIP-- 85607

NONCONTRIBUTOR

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-11-170
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ--
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 NE 1/4 of SE 1/4
UTM:
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE-- Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE: Queen Anne Revival
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1900
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY: Major alterations
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Wood frame
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Stucco
APPLIED ORNAMENT-- None
ROOF TYPE: Medium hip, bell cast

ROOF SHEATHING: Rolled asphalt 
EAVES TREATMENT: Exposed rafters 
WINDOWS: 1/1 double hung, casement

ENTRY: Off center, left, wood door, metal screen door 

PORCHES: Open, shed roof, open railing 

STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR:
OUTBUILDINGS: Garage
ALTERATIONS: Porch enclosure, iron grills, windows, addition to rear

DATE - June, 1985--
VIEW: S, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER-' 15
ROLL NUMBER: I
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP:

6-1-



SURVEY SITE: 409-11-170 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE-- Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Modified frame Queen Anne Revival residence

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL =

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to residential streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS =

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



SHORT FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA BUILDING INVENTORY "SHORT FORM"

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-11-172
US6S QUAD - Douglas, AZ:
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 NE 1/4 of SE 1/4
UTM:

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas, AZ = 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 939 8th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas-- 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-11-172 
OWNER: Cornejo, Jose H. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 939 8th St. 
HISTORIC USE: Residential 
PRESENT USE: Residential 
BUILDING TYPE: House 
STYLE: Bungalow 
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1956

BRIEF DESCRIPTIVE STATEMENT: Modified bungalow form

ALTERATIONS'- Right side, 2 story addition, original building prior to 1929

CONTEXT: Residential
SURVEYOR - Linda Laird & Assoc
DATE - June 1985:

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTOGRAPHER - Linda Laird & Associates: 
DATE - June 1985= 
VIEW: S, FF 
ROLL NUMBER: 30 
FRAME NUMBER: 16

PHOTO:



SHORT FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA BUILDING INVENTORY "SHORT FORM"

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE'- 409-11-174
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ:
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 NE 1/4 of SE 1/4
UTM:

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas, AZ= 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 957-961 8th St 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-11-174 
OWNER: LaForge, John 
OWNER ADDRESS: 703 8th St. 
HISTORIC USE: Residential 
PRESENT USE: Residential 
BUILDING TYPE: Apartment 
STYLE: Vernacular 
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1925

BRIEF DESCRIPTIVE STATEMENT: i story four—plex. flat roof, verandah supported by 
brick piers

ALTERATIONS: None

CONTEXT: Residential
SURVEYOR - Linda Laird & Assoc:
DATE - June 1985:

PHOTOGRAPHER - Linda Laird & Associates 
DATE - June 1985= 
VIEW: N, 3/4 
ROLL NUMBER: I 
FRAME NUMBER: 19

SKETCH MAP--

PHOTO:



BLOCK 76



SHORT FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA BUILDING INVENTORY "SHORT FORM"

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-11-176
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ:
TRS: T245 R27E Sec 13 NE 1/4 of SE 1/4
UTM:

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas, AZ: 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 1038 7th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER-- 409-11-176 
OWNER: Escalante, Olivia M. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 1038 7th St. 
HISTORIC USE: Residential 
PRESENT USE: Residential 
BUILDING TYPE: House 
STYLE: Bungalow 
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1915

BRIEF DESCRIPTIVE STATEMENT: One story hip roof residence with shed roof porch

ALTERATIONS; Insensitive right side addition

CONTEXT: Residential
SURVEYOR - Linda Laird & Assoc
DATE - June 1985:

PHOTOGRAPHER - Linda Laird & Associates: 
DATE - June 1985= 
VIEW: 5, FF 
ROLL NUMBER: 30 
FRAME NUMBER: 27

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:



SHORT FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA BUILDING INVENTORY "SHORT FORM"

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE = 409-11-179
USGS QUAD - Douglas, f\2-
TRS: T24B R27E Sec 13 NE 1/4 of SE 1/4
UTM:

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas, AZ = 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 1026 7th st. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-11-179 
OWNER: Salazar, R.P. & H.P. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 5963 Everett Ave. 
HISTORIC USE: Residential 
PRESENT USE: Residential 
BUILDING TYPE: House 
STYLE: Vernacular 
CONSTRUCTION DATE= 1910

BRIEF DESCRIPTIVE STATEMENT: 1 story gable roof box with gable entry, canopy, 
hip roof addition to rear

ALTERATIONS: Hipped roof addition to rear. Loss of integrity.

CONTEXT: Residential
SURVEYOR - Linda Laird & Assoc
DATE - June 1985:

PHOTOGRAPHER - Linda Laird & Associates: 
DATE - June 1985: 
VIEW: sw, 3/4 
ROLL NUMBER: J 
FRAME NUMBER: 3

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 1020 7th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas-- 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-11-180 
OWNER•• Jorgenson, Clara May 
OWNER ADDRESS: 1020 7th St. 
CITY-- Douglas STATE: Arizona 
ZIP-- 85607

NONCONTRIBUTOR

COUNTY - Cochise-- SURVEY SITE: 409-11-180
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ=
TRS-- T245 R27E Sec 13 NE 1/4 of SE 1/4
UTM--
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE-- Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE: Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1905
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY: Major alterations
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Adobe
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Stucco
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None
ROOF TYPE: Bell cast gabled-hip

ROOF SHEATHING: Rolled asbestos
EAVES TREATMENT: Exposed, carved rafters
WINDOWS: 2/1 double hung, wood, metal sliding, 1/1

ENTRY-' Wood carved door, metal screen door

PORCHES; Open rail, recessed, supported by 1 wood pier

STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR:
OUTBUILDINGS: None
ALTERATIONS: Rear additions, double hung windows replaced, stuccoed

DATE - June, 1985: 
VIEW: SW, 3/4 
FRAME NUMBER: 31 
ROLL NUMBER: 30 
PHOTOGRAPHER - 
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES-­ 

SKETCH MAP-'



SURVEY SITE: 409-11-180 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT:" Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:.

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Typical hip roof bungalow with alterations

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to residential streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT-- Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas-• 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 1006 7th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-11-181 
OWNER: Ruterman, Aurora 
OWNER ADDRESS: 1006 7th St. 
CITY-- Douglas STATE-- Arizona 
ZIP: 85607

NONCONTRIBUTOR

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-11-181
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ:
TRS= T24S R27E Sec 13 NE 1/4 of SE 1/4
UTM:
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE-- Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE: Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE= 1918
ARCHITECT/BUILDER--
INTEGRITY: Major alterations
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL-- Brick
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT: Wood shingles on pediment
ROOF TYPE : 2 original hipped, gable over porch, 1 dormer

ROOF SHEATHING: Asbestos shingles 
EAVES TREATMENT: Exposed rafters 
WINDOWS: Fixed-casement, metal

ENTRY: Wood-solid, metal screen door, angled front door 

PORCHES: L-shaped, front recessed with metal work porch posts 

STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR••
OUTBUILDINGS: Shed
ALTERATIONS: Rear additions (wood); all doors and windows replaced, lintels and
voussiors removed, bricked in _____

DATE - June, 1985:
VIEW: SW, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER: 32
ROLL NUMBER-- 30
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES--

SKETCH MAP:



SURVEY SITE-- 409-11-181 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION:

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Modified hip gable bungalow form 

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL •-

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL =

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to residential streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR-- Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



SHORT FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA BUILDING INVENTORY "SHORT FORM"

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas, AZ= 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 1019 8th St. 
CITY/TOUN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-11-183 
OWNER: Cota, Maria Elena 
OWNER ADDRESS: 1019 8th St. 
HISTORIC USE: Residential 
PRESENT USE: Residential 
BUILDING TYPE: House 
STYLE: Vernacular 
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1920

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-11-183
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ:
TRS: T245 R27E Sec 13 NE 1/4 of SE 1/4
UTM:

BRIEF DESCRIPTIVE STATEMENT-- One story cross gable residence with shed roof 
corner enclosure

ALTERATIONS: Porch enclosed, windows replaced

CONTEXT: Residential
SURVEYOR - Linda Laird & Assoc:
DATE - June 1985:

PHOTOGRAPHER - Linda Laird & Associates: 
DATE - June 1985: 
VIEW: N, 3/4 
ROLL NUMBER: 30 
FRAME NUMBER: 20

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO--



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas:
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 1051 8th St.
CITY/TOWN - Douglas--
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-11-187
OWNER: Maddox, W.D.
OWNER ADDRESS: 1700 19th St.
CITY: Douglas STATE: Arizona
ZIP: 85607

NONCONTRIBUTOR

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-11-187
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ=
TR.S-- T24S R27E Sec 13 NE 1/4 of SE 1/4
UTM =
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE: Queen Anne Revival
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1921
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY: Major alterations
CONDITION: Fair

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Adobe
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Stucco
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None
ROOF TYPE: Medium gable, medium hip, 2 interior chimneys

ROOF SHEATHING: Rolled asphalt
EAVES TREATMENT: Molded soffit, decorated frieze
WINDOWS: 1/1, wood, metal, double hung, horizontal sliding

ENTRY: Center, wood, metal slide door, metal screen door,

PORCHES: Recessed, open railing, wood

STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR:
OUTBUILDINGS: Unknown
ALTERATIONS: Windows changed, on facade only, addition rear

DATE - June, 1985:
VIEW: N, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER-- 2
ROLL NUMBER: Z
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP:



SURVEY SITE: 409-11-187 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Typical Queen Anne Revival with incompatible front window 
modi fications

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to the streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS =

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



SHORT FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA BUILDING INVENTORY "SHORT FORM"

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-11-188
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ=
TRS: T245 R27E Sec 13 NE 1/4 of SE 1/4
UTM:

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas, AZ=
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 750 A Avenue
CITY/TOWN - Douglas:
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-11-188
OWNER: Maddox, W.D.
OWNER ADDRESS: 1700 19th St.
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE: Ranch
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1943

BRIEF DESCRIPTIVE STATEMENT: 1 story side gable ranch box with shed roof porch

ALTERATIONS: Addition rear

CONTEXT: Residential
SURVEYOR - Linda Laird & Assoc
DATE - June 1985:

PHOTOGRAPHER - Linda Laird & Associates 
DATE - June 1985= 
VIEW: W, FF 
ROLL NUMBER: I 
FRAME NUMBER: 33

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:



BLOCK 77



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM 5HPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas •• 
HISTORIC NAME-­ 
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 1034 8th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-04-002 
OWNER-' Jiminez, Jesse B. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 1034 8th St. 
CITY: Douglas STATE-- Arizona 
ZIP-- 85B07

NONCONTRIBUTOR

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE-- 409-04-002B
US6S QUAD - Douglas, AZ:
TRS: T245 R27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM =
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE-- Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE-- Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1910
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY: Minor alterations
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL•• Adobe
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Stucco
APPLIED ORNAMENT: No
ROOF TYPE: Medium hipped, one large gabled dormer, interior chimney

ROOF SHEATHING: Asbestos shingles
EAVES TREATMENT-- Plain soffit
WINDOWS: Double hung, fixed lattice work, panes, wood 24/1, 12/1, 16/1, metal
casement 1/4 sliding
ENTRY: Wood door, metal screen door, lights

PORCHES: Recessed, closed railing, arches and piers 

STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR:
OUTBUILDINGS: Shed
ALTERATIONS-- Rear porch enclosed

DATE - June, 1985:
VIEW: N, FF
FRAME NUMBER: 37
ROLL NUMBER: 29
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP:



SURVEY SITE: 409-04-002B 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Curiosly composed, 1 1/2 story bungalow with arched corner 
porch

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTR.ICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to residential streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES-- Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE= 6/85 FORM COMPLETED'- 8/85



SHORT FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA BUILDING INVENTORY "SHORT FORM"

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas, AZ •• COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-04-006
HISTORIC NAME: USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ :
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 1000 8th St. TRS= T245 R27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of NE 1/4
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: UTM,:
TAX PARCEL NUMBER -• 409-04-006
OWNER: Garino, Mike C. & Olivia G.
OWNER ADDRESS: 1000 8th St.
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE: Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1946

BRIEF DESCRIPTIVE STATEMENT: 
enclosed corner porch

ALTERATIONS: Windows altered

CONTEXT: Residential
SURVEYOR - Linda Laird & Assoc:
DATE - June 1985=

story hip and gable bungalow with attached and

PHOTOGRAPHER - Linda Laird & Associates 
DATE - June 1985= 
VIEW: N, 3/4 
ROLL NUMBER: 29 
FRAME NUMBER: 32

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas:
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 1015 9th
CITY/TOWN - Douglas--
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-04-008
OWNER-- Molina, Manuel
OWNER ADDRESS: 2020 14th St.
CITY-- Douglas STATE: Arizona
ZIP-- 85607

NONCONTRIBUTOR

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-04-008A
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ--
TRS= T24S R27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM =
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE-- Vernacular
CONSTRUCTION DATE= 1916
ARCHITECT/BUILDER--
INTEGRITY: Unknown
CONDITION-- Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL-- Cast stone
FOUNDATION: Unknown
WALL SHEATHING-- Stucco
APPLIED ORNAMENT: No
ROOF TYPE: Medium gable, 1 brick interior chimney

ROOF SHEATHING-- Rolled asbestos 
EAVES TREATMENT: Exposed asbestos 
WINDOWS: 1/1 double hung

ENTRY; Wood panel door with light, center placement

PORCHES: Recessed, open platform

STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR-- 
OUTBUILDINGS: None 
ALTERATIONS-- None

DATE - June, 1985:
VIEW: N, FF
FRAME NUMBER: 22
ROLL NUMBER: C
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP:



SURVEY SITE: 409-04-008A 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT^ Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: 1 story vernacular box

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to residential streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 1019 9th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-04-009 
OWNER: .Noriega, I.N. & M.E.V. 
OWNER ADDRESS-- 1019 gth St. 
CITY: Douglas STATE: Arizona 
ZIP: 85607

NONCONTRIBUTOR

COUNTY - Cochise-- SURVEY SITE: 409-04-0096 
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ: 
TRS: T245 R27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of NE 1/4 
UTM:
HISTORIC USE: Residential 
PRESENT USE: Residential 
BUILDING TYPE: House 
STYLE: Bungalow 
CONSTRUCTION DATE= 1910 
ARCHITECT/BUILDER-­ 
INTEGRITY: Major alterations 
CONDITION-- Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Brick
FOUNDATION-- Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Stucco
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None
ROOF TYPE: 1 medium gabled hip, vents on top of hip

ROOF SHEATHING: Rolled asbestos
EAVES TREATMENT: Plain soffit with asbestos rolled over
WINDOWS: 1/1, double hung, wood, arched

ENTRY: Wood door, wood screen door, transom over door

PORCHES: Recessed, right 1/2 of front supported by stuccoed arches

STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR: 
OUTBUILDINGS-- See 1017 10th St. 
ALTERATIONS: Porch changes, stucco

DATE - June, 1985:
VIEW: S, FF
FRAME NUMBER-- 15
ROLL NUMBER: 25
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP:



SURUEY SITE: 409-04-009B 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential 
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS-­ 

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Altered one story bungalow

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to residential streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT-- Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS= 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



SHORT FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA BUILDING INVENTORY "SHORT FORM"

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-04-013A
US6S QUAD - Douglas, AZ=
TRS= T24S R27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM:

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas, AZ 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 1055 9th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-04-013 
OWNER: Medina, Manuel B. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 1055 9th St. 
HISTORIC USE: Residential 
PRESENT USE: Residential 
BUILDING TYPE: House 
STXLE: Vernacular 
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1915

BRIEF DESCRIPTIVE STATEMENT: 1 story hip roof residence with full width fron 
porch

ALTERATIONS: Rear addition, all windows replaced with 1/1 sliding glass, 
considerable rebricking to accomodate new windows

CONTEXT: Residential
SURVEYOR - Linda Laird & Assoc
DATE - June 1985=

PHOTOGRAPHER - Linda Laird & Associates: 
DATE - June 1985= 
VIEW= W, FF 
ROLL NUMBER-- C 
FRAME NUMBER: 26

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:



SHORT FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA BUILDING INVENTORY "SHORT FORM"

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas, AZ:
HISTORIC NAME: None
ADDRESS/LOCATION-- 808 A. Avenue
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 

X TAX PARCEL NUMBER-- 409-04-013
OWNER: Jones, Ronald L. 

X OWNER ADDRESS: PO Box 1255
HISTORIC USE: Residence
PRESENT USE: Residence
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE: Vernacular
CONSTRUCTION DATE:

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 403-94-01
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ=
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM:

BRIEF DESCRIPTIVE STATEMENT: One story modern frame end stucco Vernacular 
residence, with central entry, .shed and slab porch, gable roof and fence in 
front 
ALTERATIONS: None

CONTEXT: Residential
SURVEYOR - Linda Laird & Assoc;
DATE - June 13SS:

PHOTOGRAPHER. - Linda Laird & Associates: 
DATE - June 1985: 
VIEW: N, 3/4 
ROLL. NUMBER: ZZ 
FRAME NUMBER: 25

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:



BLOCK 78



SHORT FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA BUILDING INVENTORY "SHORT FORM"

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-04-014A
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ=
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 SE NE 1/4
UTM:

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas, AZ:
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 810 E Ave.
CITY/TOWN - Douglas:
TAX. PARCEL NUMBER: 409-04-014
OWNER: Maza, Marie
OWNER ADDRESS: 810 B Ave.
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE:•Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1935

BRIEF DESCRIPTIVE STATEMENT; One story gable front bungalow with recessed corner 
porch

ALTERATIONS: Sliding glass windows

CONTEXT: Residential
SURVEYOR - Linda Laird & Assoc--
DATE - June 1985=

PHOTOGRAPHER - Linda Laird & Associates'- 
DATE - June 1985= 
VIEW: ui, 3/4 
ROLL NUMBER: 29 
FRAME NUMBER: 30

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:



SHORT FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA BUILDIN6 INVENTORY "SHORT FORM"

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE = 409-04-015
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ:
TRS= T24S R27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM:

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas, AZ: 
HISTORIC NAME-­ 
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 946 8th St. 
CITY/TOUN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-04-015 
OWNER; Alvarez, Clementina V. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 946 8th St. 
HISTORIC USE: Residential 
PRESENT USE: Residential 
BUILDING TYPE: House 
STYLE: Bungalow 
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1919

BRIEF DESCRIPTIVE STATEMENT: One story hip roof stucco bungalow with recessed 
corner porch: hipped dormer vent

ALTERATIONS: 1 room rear addition, stucco building in rear

CONTEXT: Residential PHOTOGRAPHER - Linda Laird & Associates: 
SURVEYOR - Linda Laird & Assoc-- DATE - June 1985 = 
DATE - June 1985= VIEW: N, FF

ROLL NUMBER: 29
FRAME NUMBER: 28

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO--



SHORT FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA BUILDING INVENTORY "SHORT FORM"

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-04-025 
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ = 
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of NE 1/4 
UTM =

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas, A 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 915 9th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-04-025 
OWNER: Urquijo, Pedro L. 
OWNER ADDRESS-- 915 9th St. 
HISTORIC USE-- Residential 
PRESENT USE: Residential 
BUILDING TYPE: House 
STYLE: Queen Anne Revival 
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1915

BRIEF DESCRIPTIVE STATEMENT: One story Queen Anne Revival residence with hip 
roofs and shed porch

ALTERATIONS: Rear addition, window changes, stuccoed porch

CONTEXT: Residential
SURVEYOR - Linda Laird & Assoc:
DATE - June 1985=

PHOTOGRAPHER - Linda Laird & Associates: 
DATE - June 1985= 
VIEW: S, 3/4 
ROLL NUMBER: 25 
FRAME NUMBER: B

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:

SSE



SHORT FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA BUILDING INVENTORY "SHORT FORM"

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-04-027
US6S QUAD - Douglas, AZ=
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM:

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas, AZ: 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 927 9th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-04-027 
OWNER: Lopez, Arnold S. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 931 9th St. 
HISTORIC USE: Residential 
PRESENT USE: Residential 
BUILDING TYPE: House 
STYLE: Bungalow 
CONSTRUCTION DATE: Circa 1915

BRIEF DESCRIPTIVE STATEMENT-- One story hip roof with gablet bungalow with 
recessed corner porch

ALTERATIONS: Windows replaced, rear brick addition

CONTEXT: Residential
SURVEYOR - Linda Laird & Assoc:
DATE - June 1985=

PHOTOGRAPHER - Linda Laird & Associates: 
DATE - June 1985= 
VIEW: S, 3/4 
ROLL NUMBER: C 
FRAME NUMBER: 27

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:



SHORT FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA BUILDING INVENTORY "SHORT FORM-

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-04-028
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ:
TRS-- T24S R27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM:

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas, AZ: 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION-- 931 9th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-04-028 
OUNER: Lopez, Arnold S. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 931 9th St. 
HISTORIC USE: Residential 
PRESENT USE: Residential 
BUILDING TYPE-- House 
STYLE: Ranch 
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1945

BRIEF DESCRIPTIVE STATEMENT: One story compound gable early ranch style 
residence with shed addition in rear and a garage

ALTERATIONS: Shed addition in rear, garage

CONTEXT: Residential
SURVEYOR - Linda Laird & Assoc:
DATE - June 1985:

PHOTOGRAPHER - Linda Laird & Associates: 
DATE - June 1985: 
VIEW: S, 3/4 
ROLL NUMBER: 25 
FRAME NUMBER: 9

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:

\2»T£;se.,-,^p*=*4 •<••>•' .* - *



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 953 9th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas^ 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-04-031 
OWNER: Solano, Filiberto M. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 641 6th St. 
CITY-' Douglas STATE-' Arizona 
ZIP: 85607

NONCONTRIBUTOR

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-04-031
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ:
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM:
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE-- Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE-- Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE= 1921
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY: Major alterations
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Brick
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Stucco
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None
ROOF TYPE: 1 medium hip, hipped dormers, 1 interior brick chimney

ROOF SHEATHING: Rolled asbestos
EAVES TREATMENT: Exposed rafters
WINDOWS: Sliding glass, and fixed metal segemental

ENTRY: Wood paneled, with lights, glass, wood side door, segmental openings 

PORCHES: Opne, recessed, support of square tapered wood posts 

STOREFRONTS--

NOTABLE INTERIOR:
OUTBUILDINGS: None
ALTERATIONS: All double hung windows replaced, some windows bricked over, wall
surface stuccoed

DATE - June, 1985:
VIEW: 5, FF
FRAME NUMBER: 29
ROLL NUMBER: C
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP:



SURVEY SITE: 409-04-031 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT-' Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Typical one story hip roof bungalow, recently altered

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Contributes to residential streetscape

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR-- Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



BLOCK 79



SHORT FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA BUILDING INVENTORY "SHORT FORM"

COUNTY - Cochise-- SURVEY SITE: 409-03-001
USGS QUAD - Douglas. AZ:
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM:

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas, AZ •- 
HISTORIC NAME: Murchison House 
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 858 8th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas •- 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER •- 409-03-001 
OWNER: Dot son, J.M. & D.O. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 858 8th St. 
HISTORIC USE: Residential 
PRESENT USE: Residential 
BUILDING TYPE: House 
STYLE: Bungalow 
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1915

BRIEF DESCRIPTIVE STATEMENT: 1 story hip roof bungalow with recessed 5 bay porch 
having triangular arches

ALTERATIONS'- New windows, stucco, rear and left additions, porch changes

CONTEXT: Residential
SURVEYOR - Linda Laird & Assoc:
DATE - June 1985 ••

PHOTOGRAPHER - Linda Laird & Associates: 
DATE - June 1985= 
VIEW: N, FF 
ROLL NUMBER: 29 
FRAME NUMBER: 18

SKETCH MAP--

PHOTO:

.11 iimn ii i~¥nrranrTg!^



SHORT FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA BUILDING INVENTORY "SHORT FORM"

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 405-03-002
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ:
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM:

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas, AZ: 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 854 8th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas-- 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER •• 409-03-002 
OWNER'- Roqueni, Betty Jane 
OWNER ADDRESS: 3742 Braewood 
HISTORIC USE-- Residential 
PRESENT USE: Residential 
BUILDING TYPE: House 
STYLE: Bungalow 
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1926

BRIEF DESCRIPTIVE STATEMENT: 1 story low hip roof, stucco bungalow form with 
recessed corner porch

ALTERATIONS: Rear addition, stucco applied, windows changed, porch posts

CONTEXT: Residential
SURVEYOR - Linda Laird & Assoc=
DATE - June 1985--

PHOTOGRAPHER - Linda Laird & Associates: 
DATE - June 1985: 
VIEW: N, 3/4 
ROLL NUMBER: 29 
FRAME NUMBER: 17

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:



SHORT FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA BUILDING INVENTORY "SHORT FORM"

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas, AZ: 
HISTORIC NAME--
ADDRESS/LOCATION-- 826 8th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-03-004 
OWNER: Flores, Robert 
OWNER ADDRESS: 826 8th St. 
HISTORIC USE: Residential 
PRESENT USE: Residential 
BUILDING TYPE: House 
STYLE: Bungalow 
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1940

COUNTY - Cochise-- SURVEY SITE'- 409-03-004
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ ••
TRS-- T24S R27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM:

BRIEF DESCRIPTIVE STATEMENT: 30'x30' bungalow, gabled roof, 1 story - 
considerable alterations includino new facade with semicircular arched porch

ALTERATIONS: New incompatible facade

CONTEXT: Residential
SURVEYOR - Linda Laird & Assoc
DATE - June 1985:

PHOTOGRAPHER - Linda Laird & Associates: 
DATE - June 1985 •• 
VIEW-- N, FF 
ROLL NUMBER: 29 
FRAME NUMBER: 15

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO--



SHORT FORM 5HPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA BUILDING INVENTORY "SHORT FORM"

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-03-008A
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ:
TRS-- T24S R27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM:

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas, AZ: 
HISTORIC NAME- 
ADDRESS/LOCATION-. 821 D Ave. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas •- 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER •• 409-03-008 
OWNER: Ramirez, E.L. & E.B. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 821 D Ave. 
HISTORIC USE: Residential 
PRESENT USE: Residential 
BUILDING TYPE: House 
STYLE: Queen Anne Revival 
CONSTRUCTION DATE'- 1915

BRIEF DESCRIPTIVE STATEMENT: 1 story L shaped frame residence with gable roofs 
and shed roof porch

ALTERATIONS: Brick veneer added, porch addition

CONTEXT: Residential
SURVEYOR - Linda Laird & Assoc:
DATE - June 1985=

PHOTOGRAPHER - Linda Laird & Associates: 
DATE - June 1985: 
VIEW: E, 3/4 
ROLL NUMBER: D 
FRAME NUMBER: 4

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas:
HISTORIC NAME--
ADDRESS/LOCATION-- 851 9th St.
CITY/TOWN - Douglas ••
TAX PARCEL NUMBER-- 409-03-014
OWNER: Vasques, L.
OWNER ADDRESS: 851 9th St.
CITY-- Douglas STATE'- Arizona
ZIP-- 85607

NONCONTRIBUTOR

COUNTY - Cochise-- SURVEY SITE'- 409-03-014
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ •-
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM--
HISTORIC USE-- Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE: Queen Anne Revival
CONSTRUCTION DATE'- 1910
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY-- Major alterations
CONDITION:

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Brick
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING-- Brick
APPLIED ORNAMENT-- Dianond, fish scale shingles under gables
ROOF TYPE-- Medium hip with 2 gables

ROOF SHEATHING-- Asphalt
EAVES TREATMENT-- Moulded fascia
WINDOWS: Fixed and horizontal sliding, segmented arched openings visible

ENTRY-- Wood door

PORCHES- Open, concrete, gabled roof supported by decorative roetal

STOREFRONTS •-

NOTABLE INTERIOR:
OUTBUILDINGS'- Unknown
ALTERATIONS'- Brick up windows on right side, windows changed on facade, carport
and porch changes ---—

DATE - June, 19B5--
VIEW-- S, FF
FRAME NUMBER-- 3
ROLL NUMBER-- 25
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES•-

SKETCH MAP



SURVEY SITE: 409-03-014 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Building appears to be bungalow in form but is 
a heavily altered Queen Anne Revival building

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Streetscape compatible

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURUEYS= 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



Bi_OCK SO



SHORT FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA BUILDING INVENTORY "SHORT FORM"

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-03-018
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ=
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 SW 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM:

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas, AZ: 
HISTORIC NAME-­ 
ADDRESS/LOCATION-. 738 8th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas-- 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-03-018 
OWNER'- Gabin, Engel 
OWNER ADDRESS-- 728 8th St. 
HISTORIC USE: Residential 
PRESENT USE: Residential 
BUILDING TYPE-- House 
STYLE-- Bungalow 
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1933

BRIEF DESCRIPTIVE STATEMENT'- 1 story hip and gablet brick building wit gable 
porch extension to right side of facade

ALTERATIONS'- None

CONTEXT-- Residential
SURVEYOR - Linda Laird & Assoc:
DATE - June 1S85:

PHOTOGRAPHER - Linda Laird & Associates 
DATE - June 1985-- 
VIEW: N, FF 
ROLL NUMBER: 29 
FRAME NUMBER: 6

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:



SHORT FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA BUILDING INVENTORY "SHORT FORM"

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas, AZ:
HISTORIC NAME--
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 728 8th St.
CITY/TOWN - Douglas--
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-03-019
OWNER-- Ortega. J.
OWNER ADDRESS^ 728 8th St.
HISTORIC USE-- Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDIN6 TYPE-- Houe
STYLE'- Ranch
CONSTRUCTION DATE'- 1946

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 405-03-019
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ=
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 SUI 1/4 of NU 1/4
UTM-.

BRIEF DESCRIPTIVE STATEMENT: 1 story brick ranch style house

ALTERATIONS: Addition to rear

CONTEXT-- Residential
SURVEYOR - Linda Laird & Assoc
DATE - June 1985:

PHOT06RAPHER - Linda Laird 8, Associates 
DATE - June 1985= 
VIEW: N, 3/4 
ROLL NUMBER: 29 
FRAME NUMBER: 5

SKETCH MAP--

PHOTO--



SHORT FORM SHPO INVENTORY. NO.
ARIZONA BUILDING INVENTORY "SHORT FORM"

COUNTY - Cochise-- SURVEY SITE'- 409-03-020
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ'-
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 SW 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM:

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas, AZ: 
HISTORIC NAME--
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 722 8th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas:' 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-03-020 
OWNER: Lindner, T.W. & C.E. 
OWNER ADDRESS-- PO Box 2249 
HISTORIC USE-- Residential 
PRESENT USE: Residential 
BUILDING TYPE: House 
STYLE-- Queen Anne Revival 
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1904

BRIEF DESCRIPTIVE STATEMENT: 1 story cross gable house with corner porch filled 
in and flat roofed porch added

ALTERATIONS-- Porch enclosed, new porch added

CONTEXT-- Residential
SURVEYOR - Linda Laird & Assoc:
DATE - June 1985:

PHOTOGRAPHER - Linda Laird & Associates'- 
DATE - June 1985-- 
VIEW: N, 3/4 
ROLL NUMBER: 29 
FRAME NUMBER: 4

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:



SHORT FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA BUILDING INVENTORY "SHORT FORM"

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE' 409-03-022
USGS QUAD - Douglas. AZ=
TRS= T24S R27E Sec 13 SW 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM--

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas, AZ •• 
HISTORIC NAME--
ADDRESS/LOCATION-- 710 8th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-03-022 
OWNER-- Rivera, Pedro D. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 1331 14th.St. 
HISTORIC USE-- Residential 
PRESENT USE: Residential 
BUILDING TYPE-- House 
STYLE: Queen Anne Revival 
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1910

BRIEF DESCRIPTIVE STATEMENT-- 1 story frame cottage with cross gable roof and hip 
roof corner porch; gable toward street

ALTERATIONS: Stuccoed walls and window changes

CONTEXT: Residential
SURVEYOR - Linda Laird & Assoc:
DATE - June 1985:

PHOTOGRAPHER - Linda Laird &, Associates: 
DATE - June 1985= 
VIEW: N, 3/4 
ROLL NUMBER-- I 
FRAME NUMBER-- 6

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:



BLOCK 81



SHORT FORM SHFO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA BUILDING INVENTORY "SHORT FORM"

COUNTY - Cochise-- SURVEY SITE'- 409-03-033 
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ: 
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 SW 1/4 of NE 1/4 
UTM =

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas, AZ •• 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION•• 818 E. Ave. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-03-033 
OWNER: Vullen, Lewis & Addie P. 
OWNER ADDRESS-- 818 E. Ave. 
HISTORIC USE-- Residential 
PRESENT USE-- Residential 
BUILDING TYPE: House 
STYLE-- Bungalow 
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1915

BRIEF DESCRIPTIVE STATEMENT'- 1 story hip with gablet bungalow with altered 
facade

ALTERATIONS: Enclosed porch, altered facade

CONTEXT: Residential
SURVEYOR - Linda Laird & Assoc:
DATE - June 1985=

PHOTOGRAPHER - Linda Laird & Associates: 
DATE - June 1985: 
VIEW: E, FF 
ROLL NUMBER: 27 
FRAME NUMBER-- 35

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:



SHORT FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA BUILDING INVENTORY "SHORT FORM"

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-03-034
USGS QUAD - Douglas. AZ •-
TRS-- T24S R27E Sec 13 SW 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM:

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas, AZ: 
HISTORIC NAME-­ 
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 810 E. Ave. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas-- 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-03-034 
OWNER-- Escalante, C.G. & B. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 810 E Ave. 
HISTORIC USE-- Residential 
PRESENT USE-- Residential 
BUILDING TYPE: House 
STYLE: Bungalow 
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1900

BRIEF DESCRIPTIVE STATEMENT: 1 story hip roof with gablet stucco bungalow; 
facade altered

ALTERATIONS: Porch enclosed

CONTEXT: Residential
SURVEYOR - Linda Laird & Assoc:
DATE - June 1985••

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTOGRAPHER - Linda Laird & Associates 
DATE - June 1985-- 
VIEW: E, FF 
ROLL NUMBER: 27 
FRAME NUMBER: 34

PHOTO:



SHORT FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA BUILDING INVENTORY "SHORT FORM"

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE' 409-03-037
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ=
TRS-. T24S R27E Sec 13 SUI 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM--

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas, A 
HISTORIC NAME--
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 644 8th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas • 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER-- 409-03-037 
OWNER: Acord, Emma D. 
OWNER ADDRESS: B44 8th St. 
HISTORIC USE-- Residential 
PRESENT USE: Residential 
BUILDING TYPE-- House 
STYLE: Vernacular 
CONSTRUCTION DATE = 1915

BRIEF DESCRIPTIVE STATEMENT: l story flat roof and parapet double Vernacular box 
house with shed roof porch addition

ALTERATIONS-- Porch roof addition

CONTEXT: Residential
SURVEYOR - Linda Laird & Assoc:
DATE - June 1985--

PHOTOGRAPHER - Linda Laird & Associates: 
DATE - June 1985: 
VIEW: N, FF 
ROLL NUMBER'- 27 
FRAME NUMBER: 31

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:



BLOCK 89



SHORT FORM 5HPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA BUILDING INVENTORY "SHORT FORM"

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE' 405-03-052
USG5 QUAD - Douglas, AZ:
TRS-- T245 R27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM:

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas, AZ= 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 860 9th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas^ 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-03-052 
OWNER: Vesquez, R.B. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 860 9th St. 
HISTORIC USE: Residential 
PRESENT USE: Residential 
BUILDING TYPE: House 
STYLE: Bungalow 
CONSTRUCTION DATE'- 1915

BRIEF DESCRIPTIVE STATEMENT: 1 story double gable front bungalow with partially 
recessed corner porch and gable extension.

ALTERATIONS: Gable ends replaced with T-lll; wrought iron porch details: window 
or11 Is

CONTEXT: Residential 
SURVEYOR - Linda Laird 
DATE - June 1985:

PHOTOGRAPHER - Linda Laird & Associates: 
Assoc : DATE - June 1985: 

VIEW: N, FF 
ROLL NUMBER: 25 
FRAME NUMBER: 3

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO--



HISTORIC BUILDIN6 FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 933 D Ave. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-03-061 
OWNER: Leonberger, Hazel 
OWNER ADDRESS-- PO Box 905 
CITY: Douglas STATE: Arizona 
ZIP: 85607

NONCONTRIBUTOR

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE= 409-03-061A
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ:
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM:
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDIN6 TYPE: House
STYLE: Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1915
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY: Major alterations
CONDITION: 6ood

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Brick
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Stucco
APPLIED ORNAMENT: lone
ROOF TYPE: 1 medium hip, 2 vents, bell cast hip dormer, chimney-interior brick

ROOF SHEATHING: Asbestos shingles
EAVES TREATMENT: Exposed rafters, carved
WINDOWS: 1/1 wood, double hung

ENTRY-- Wood, lights

PORCHES: Right corner of front recessed into corner, supported by 1 square
stucco column, closed railing
STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR:
OUTBUILDINGS: Carport
ALTERATIONS: Partially enclosed front porch; stucco; some window changes

DATE - June, 1985=
VIEW: W, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER: 33
ROLL NUMBER: 24
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP:



SURVEY SITE-- 409-03-061A 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th Century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Rather large bungalow with flared hip roof and recessed 
corner porch

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL--

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Streetscape compatible; faces park

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS-• 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS =

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



SHORT FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA BUILDING INVENTORY "SHORT FORM"

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas, ft'Z : COUNTY - Coctnse-- SURVEY SITE-- 40S-B3-SE1E
HISTORIC NAME^ U'SGS QUAD - Douglas, f^I-
ADDRESS/LOCATION- 933 D Ave.<rear )TRS: T245 R27E Sec 13 5E 1/4 of NE 1/4
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: UTfh
TAX PARCEL NUMBER-- 40S-05-0biB
OWNER: Leonberger, Hazel
OWNER ADDRESS- PO Box 905
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE- Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE 7 Non-descript
CONSTRUCTION DATE'- 1515

BRIEF DESCRIPTIVE STATEMENT: 2 story ur.ariicuisted box with flat roof and second 
story porch

ALTERATIONS: None

CONTEXT: Residential
SURVEYOR ~ Linda Laird £ Asscc
DATE - June 1585:

PHOTOGRAPHER - Linda Laird & Associates: 
DATE - June 1985: 
VIEW-- Ui, FF 
ROLL NUMBER: 24 
FRAME NUMBER: 32

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO. 
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas:
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 803-809 10th St
CITY/TOWN - Douglas:
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-03-062
OWNER: Gurley, .Clyde Jr.
OWNER ADDRESS: 2735 13th si.
CITY: Douglas STATE: Arizona
ZIP: 85607

NONCONTRIBUTOR

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-03-062 
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ:
,TRS= T 245 R 27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of NE 1/4 
UTM =
HISTORIC USE: Residential 
PRESENT USE: Residential 
BUILDING TYPE: Apartments 
STYLE: Spanish Colonial Revival 
CONSTRUCTION DATE: pre-1904/later modification 
ARCHITECT/BUILDER: 
INTEGRITY: Unknown 
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Brick
FOUNDATION: Unknown
WALL SHEATHING: Stucco
APPLIED ORNAMENT: Tiled parapet, shutters, vents
ROOF TYPE: Flat with vents

ROOF SHEATHING: Unknown 
EAVES TREATMENT: Parapets 
WINDOWS: 1/1 wood, double hung

A
X

ENTRY: 4 central entries - 2 upstairs, 2 down

PORCHES 1 Right side has second story balcony, 1/4 length of side, with tiled 
shed roof, open railing bottom arched recess, upstairs with shed roof over porch 
STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR:
OUTBUILDINGS: Garage with four sliding wood doors
ALTERATIONS: Unknown, tile?

DATE - June, 1985=
VIEW: 5 FF
FRAME NUMBER: 4
ROLL NUMBER: 23
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:



SURVEY SITE-- 403-03-062 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Streetscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION:

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE- Somewhat massive 2 story Spanish Colonial Revival Apartment 
rock, not very refined in style

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Prominent 2 story aparment building on corner 
lot; faces park.

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED:

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940'. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, .Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED:

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS:

SURVEYOR: Linda Lair- -soc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED: 8/85



SHORT FORM 5HPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA BUILDING INVENTORY "SHORT FORM-

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-03-05;
U5GS QUAD - Douglas, AZ:
TRS: T 245 R 27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM =

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas, AZ= 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 827 10th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas:
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 403-03-053
OWNER-- Murchison, Elizabeth 
OWNER ADDRESS: 827 10th St. 
HISTORIC USE: Residential 
PRESENT USE: Residential 
BUILDING TYPE: House 
STYLE: Bungalow 
CONSTRUCTION DATE'- 1907

BRIEF DESCRIPTIVE STATEMENT: 1 story bungalow with hip roof, hipped dormer and 
recessed corner porch

ALTERATIONS: Wails stuccoed and bottom. 1/3 brick veneer

CONTEXT: Residential
SURVEYOR - Linda. Laird & Assoc:
DATE - June 1985:

PHOTOGRAPHER - Linda Laird & Associates: 
DATE - June 1985: 
VIEW: S, 3/4 
ROLL NUMBER: 21 
FRAME NUMBER: 36

SKETCH MAP:



SHORT FORM
ARIZONA BUILDING INVENTORY "SHORT FORM"

SHPO INVENTORY NO.

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas, AZ: COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE-' 409-03-055
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ -•
TRS: T 245 R27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM:

HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION-- 843 10th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER-- 409-03-055 
OWNER: Cuppe, Donald 0. 
OWNER ADDRESS-- S43 10th St. 
HISTORIC USE: Residential 
PRESENT USE: Residential 
BUILDING TYPE-- House 
STYLE: Bungalow 
CONSTRUCTION DATE-- 1905

BRIEF DESCRIPTIVE STATEMENT: One story low hip roof bungalow with hip roof porch 
extension hip dormer vent

ALTERATIONS: Complete alteration of wails and windows, including roof. Loss of 
integrity

CONTEXT-- Residential PHOTOGRAPHER - Linda Laird & Associates: 
SURVEYOR - Linda Laird & Assoc-- DATE - June 198B-- 
DATE - June 1985: UIEW-- S, 3/4

ROLL NUMBER-- j
PRANJC NUMBER.- 2

SKETCH MAR:

PHOTO -•



Bi_OCK 9O



SHORT FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA BUILDING INVENTORY "SHORT FORM"

SURVEY AREA NAME - Doualas, AZ = 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 944 9th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-04-035 
OWNER: Rendon, R.M. & A.U. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 944 9th St. 
HISTORIC USE: Residential 
PRESENT USE'- Residential 
BUILDING TYPE-- House 
STYLE: Queen Anne Revival 
CONSTRUCTION DATE= 1915

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-04-035
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ:
TRS= T24S R27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM:

BRIEF DESCRIPTIVE STATEMENT •- 1 story adobe hip with gablet roof and recessed 
corner porch

ALTERATIONS: Windows replaced and filled in

CONTEXT: Residential
SURVEYOR - Linda Laird & Assoc:
DATE - June 1985:

PHOTOGRAPHER - Linda. Laird & Associates: 
DATE - June 1985= 
VIEW: N, FF 
ROLL NUMBER: 26 
FRAME NUMBER: 8

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:



SHORT FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA BUILDING INVENTORY "SHORT FORM"

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE' 409-04-039
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ=
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM:

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas, AZ: 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 918 9th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas^
TAX. PARCEL NUMBER: 409-04-039
OWNER-- 6arcia, L.S. , 
OWNER. ADDRESS-- gis 9th St. 
HISTORIC USE: Residential 
PRESENT USE: Residential 
BUILDING TYPE: House 
STYLE: Bungalow 
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1943

BRIEF DESCRIPTIVE STATEMENT: 20 x 40 stucco over brick, gabled hip roof, single 
family residence, painted white

ALTERATIONS: Carport added, porch infilled, new porch added

CONTEXT: Residential
SURVEYOR - Linda. Laird & Assoc--
DATE - June 1985:

PHOTOGRAPHER - Linda. Laird & Associates: 
DATE - June 1985= 
VIEW-- N, 3/4 
ROLL NUMBER: 26 
FRAME NUMBER: 4

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:



SHORT FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO,
ARIZONA BUILDING INVENTORY "SHORT FORM"

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE' 409-04-042
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ:
TRS-. T24S R27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM:

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas. AZ= 
HISTORIC NAME--
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 901 10th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-04-042 
OWNER; Catholic Diocese of Tucson 
OWNER ADDRESS: PO Box 31 
HISTORIC USE-- Religious 
PRESENT USE: Religious 
BUILDING TYPE: Church 
STYLE: Modern church 
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1952

BRIEF DESCRIPTIVE STATEMENT'- 2 story brick church associated building with 
buttress and step parapet

ALTERATIONS: None

CONTEXT: Residential
SURVEYOR - Linda Laird & Assoc:
DATE - June 1985--

PHOTOGRAPHER - Linda Laird & Associates 
DATE - June 1985= 
VIEW: 5, 3/4 
ROLL NUMBER: 21 
FRAME NUMBER: 34

SKETCH MAP--

PHOTO:



SHORT FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA BUILDING INVENTORY "SHORT FORM"

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas, f\I- COUNTY - Cochise- SURVEY SITE' 409-04-043B
HISTORIC NAME: USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ:
ADDRESS/LOCATION-- 925-927 10th St.TRS-- T24S R27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of NE 1/4
CITY/TOWN - Douglas^ UTM--
TAX PARCEL NUMBER-- 409-04-043B
OWNER-' Downs, J.A. & A.W.
OWNER ADDRESS-- 212 Eaton Rd.
HISTORIC USE-- Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE-- House-duplex
STYLE-' Non-descript
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1921

BRIEF DESCRIPTIVE STATEMENT-- 2 story side gade gable residence with flat rcsf 
roorc projec11on

ALTERATIONS: Front projecting room added

CONTEXT-- Residential PHOTOGRAPHER - Linda Laird & Associates -• 
SURVEYOR - Linda. Laird & As sec: DATE - June 1985: 
DATE - June 1985: VIEW-- S, FF

ROLL NUMBER: 2
FRAME NUMBER-- 23

SKETCH MAP--

PHOTO:



SHORT FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA BUILDING INVENTORY "SHORT FORM"

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas, AZ= 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 935 10th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-04-044 
OWNER.-- Page, Julia U. 
OWNER ADDRESS: PO Box 419 
HISTORIC USE: Residential 
PRESENT USE: Residential 
BUILDING TYPE: House 
STYLE: Vernacular 
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1915

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-04-044
US6S QUAD - Douglas, AZ:
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM:

BRIEF DESCRIPTIVE STATEMENT: One story vernacular, hip roof, rolled asbestos, 
stuccoed brick

ALTERATIONS: Rear addition, window changes

CONTEXT: Residential
SURVEYOR - Linda Laird & Assoc
DATE - June 1985:

PHOTOGRAPHER - Linda Laird & Associates 
DATE - June 1985: 
VIEW: s, 3/4 
ROLL NUMBER: 21 
FRAME NUMBER: 31

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:



BLOCK 91



SHORT FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA BUILDING INVENTORY "SHORT FORM-

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-04-049
US6S QUAD - Douglas, AZ ••
TP.S: T24S R.27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM:

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas, AZ= 
HISTORIC NAME--
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 1038 9th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas •• 
TAX. PARCEL NUMBER •• 409-04-049 
OWNER: Ledford, A.A & A.A, 
OWNER ADDRESS: 1038 9th St. 
HISTORIC USE-- Residential 
PRESENT USE: Residential 
BUILDING TYPE-- House 
STYLE: Bungalow 
CONSTRUCTION DATE'- 1915

BRIEF DESCRIPTIVE STATEMENT •• 1 story hipped bungalow with hipped porch, dormer

ALTERATIONS: Porch supports, stucco

CONTEXT: Residential
SURVEYOR. - Linda Laird & Assoc
DATE - June 1985:

PHOTOGRAPHER - Linda Laird 
DATE - June 1985: 
VIEW: N, 3/4 
ROLL NUMBER: 26 
FRAME NUMBER: 16

Associates

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:



SHORT FORM SHPO INVENTORY-NO.
ARIZONA BUILDING INVENTORY "SHORT FORM"

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-04-05;
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ:
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM:

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas, AZ 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 1018 9th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER •• 409-04-052 
OWNER: Lugo, E.F. & L.B. 
OWNER ADDRESS: po Box 148 
HISTORIC USE: Residential 
PRESENT USE: Residential 
BUILDING TYPE: House 
STYLE: Vernacular 
CONSTRUCTION DATE: ca. 1929

BRIEF DESCRIPTIVE STATEMENT: 1 story Vernacular stucco over brick dwelling with 
recessed open railing porch and 1 medium hip roof

ALTERATIONS: Shed roofed brick addition in rear

CONTEXT: Residential
SURVEYOR - Linda Laird & Assoc:
DATE - June 1985:

PHOTOGRAPHER - Linda Laird & Associate: 
DATE - June 1985: 
VIEW: N, FF 
ROLL NUMBER: 26 
FRAME NUMBER: 31

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:



SHORT FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA BUILDING INVENTORY "SHORT FORM"

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas, AZ: 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 1014 9th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-04-053 
OWNER: Quijada, A. & O.A. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 1014 9th St. 
HISTORIC USE: Residential 
PRESENT USE: Residential 
BUILDING TYPE: House 
STYLE: Ncn-descript 
CONSTRUCTION DATE'- 1934

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-04-053
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ:
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM--

BRIEF DESCRIPTIVE STATEMENT: Large gabled box with mobile hone type porch 
covering

ALTERATIONS-- Metal grill work porch addition

CONTEXT: Residential
SURVEYOR - Linda Laird & Assoc:
DATE - June 1985=

PHOTOGRAPHER - Linda Laird & Associates 
DATE - June 1985-- 
VIEW: N, 3/4 
ROLL NUMBER-- 26 
FRAME NUMBER: 12

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:



SHORT FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA BUILDING INVENTORY "SHORT FORM-

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-04-054
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ=
TRS-- T24S R27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM:

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas, AZ 
HISTORIC NAME-­ 
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 1006 9th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas-- 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-04-054 
OWNER: Kouske, Edward V. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 100E 9th St. 
HISTORIC USE: Residential 
PRESENT USE: Residential 
BUILDING TYPE: House 
STYLE: Bungalow 
CONSTRUCTION DATE= 1915

BRIEF DESCRIPTIVE STATEMENT: Low non-descript gable bungalow

ALTERATIONS; Stucco over brick, grill work porch railing

CONTEXT: Residential
SURVEYOR - Linda Laird & Assoc'-
DATE - June 1985=

PHOTOGRAPHER - Linda Laird 8, Associates: 
DATE - June 1985: 
VIEW: N, 3/4 
ROLL NUMBER: 26 
FRAME NUMBER: 11

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:



SHORT FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO,
ARIZONA BUILDING INVENTORY "SHORT FORM"

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas, AZ= COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-04-055
HISTORIC NAME: US6S QUAD - Douglas, AZ:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 1005 10th St. TRS-- T24S R27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of NE 1/4
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: UTM=
TAX. PARCEL NUMBER: 409-04-055
OWNER: Company of Mary of Douglas
OWNER ADDRESS: 1047 10th St.
HISTORIC USE-- School
PRESENT USE: School
BUILDING TYPE-- School
STYLE •• Vernacular
CONSTRUCTION DATE'- post 1940

BRIEF DESCRIPTIVE STATEMENT •• Modern one story school

ALTERATIONS: None

CONTEXT: Residential
SURVEYOR - Linda Laird & Assoc
DATE - June 1985:

PHOTOGRAPHER - Linda. Laird 
DATE - June 1985= 
VIEW: S, FF 
ROLL NUMBER: C 
FRAME NUMBER-- 17

Associates

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:



BLOCK 92



SHORT FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA BUILDING INVENTORY "SHORT FORM"

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-04-057
USGS QUAD - Douglas, ftZ=
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM:

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas, AZ-- 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 1050 10th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas •• 
TAX. PARCEL NUMBER: 409-04-057 
OWNER: Dunlap Oil Company, Inc. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 759 S. Haskell 
HISTORIC USE: Commercial 
PRESENT USE: Commercial 
BUILDING TYPE-- Commercial 
STYLE 1 Vernacular 
CONSTRUCTION DATE= 1967

BRIEF DESCRIPTIVE STATEMENT: Modern vernacular 1 story concrete block gas 
stat ion

ALTERATIONS: None

CONTEXT: Commercial
SURVEYOR - Linda Laird & Assoc:
DATE - June 1985 ••

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTOGRAPHER - Linda Laird & Associates 
DATE - June 1985= 
VIEW: N, FF 
ROLL NUMBER: V 
FRAME NUMBER: 5

PHOTO:



SHORT FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA BUILDING INVENTORY "SHORT FORM"

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE; 409-04-061
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ=
TRS = T24S R27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM:

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas, AZ = 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION-- 1020 10th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas-- 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-04-061 
OWNER: Villa, F.C. & M.O. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 1020 10th St. 
HISTORIC USE: Residential 
PRESENT USE: Residential 
BUILDING TYPE: House 
STYLE: Bungalow 
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1915

BRIEF DESCRIPTIVE STATEMENT: i story stucco over brick Bungalow with arched open 
railed recessed porch and plain soffit

ALTERATIONS: None

CONTEXT-- Residential
SURVEYOR - Linda Laird & Assoc:
DATE - June 1985:

PHOTOGRAPHER - Linda Laird & Associates 
DATE - June 1985= 
VIEW: N, 3/4 
ROLL NUMBER: V 
FRAME NUMBER: 9

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:



SHORT FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA BUILDING INVENTORY "SHORT FORM"

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-04-05
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ:
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM:

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas, AZ = 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION-- 1016 10th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-04-062 
OWNER: Machiche, M.G. & D. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 1016 10th St. 
HISTORIC USE: Residential 
PRESENT USE: Residential 
BUILDING TYPE: House 
STYLE: Bungalow 
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1918

BRIEF DESCRIPTIVE STATEMENT: Greatly modified hip roof bungalow with fixed adobe 
facade, arched porch openings and iron grilled windows

ALTERATIONS: Brick facade added, new windows

CONTEXT-- Residential
SURVEYOR - Linda Laird & Assoc
DATE - June 1985:

PHOTOGRAPHER - Linda Laird & Associates: 
DATE - June 1985= 
VIEW: N, 3/4 
ROLL NUMBER: u 
FRAME NUMBER: n

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:



SHORT FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA BUILDING INVENTORY "SHORT FORM"

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas, AZ 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 1010 10th St 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-04-063 
OWNER: Byrne, M.V. & E.H. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 1002 10th St. 
HISTORIC USE: Residential 
PRESENT USE: Residential 
BUILDING TYPE: House 
STYLE: Vernacular 
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1915

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-04-063
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ:
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM:

BRIEF DESCRIPTIVE STATEMENT: 1 story adobe house with buttress and medium gable 
with cross gable

ALTERATIONS: None

CONTEXT: Residential
SURVEYOR - Linda Laird & Assoc
DATE - June 1985=

PHOTOGRAPHER - Linda Laird & Associates: 
DATE - June 1985: 
VIEW: N, FF 
ROLL NUMBER: V 
FRAME NUMBER: 14

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:



SHORT FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA BUILDING INVENTORY "SHORT FORM"

COUNTY - Cochise; SURVEY SITE: 409-04-06*
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ:
TRS= T24S R.27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM:

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas, AZ= 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 1021 B Ave. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas:
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-04-064
OWNER-- Velarde, Jesus G. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 1021 B Ave. 
HISTORIC USE: Residential 
PRESENT USE-- Residential 
BUILDING TYPE: House 
STYLE: Queen Anne Revival 
CONSTRUCTION DATE'- 1910

BRIEF DESCRIPTIVE STATEMENT: One story modified Queen Anne Revival, wood frame, 
hipped gable, with multiple additions, new porch

ALTERATIONS'- Windows changed, rear addition, new stuccoed chimney, porch 
infilled, new porch

CONTEXT-- Residential PHOTOGRAPHER - Linda Laird & Associates: 
SURVEYOR - Linda Laird & Assoc: DATE - June 1985= 
DATE - June 1985= VIEW: S, 3/4

ROLL NUMBER: V
FRAME NUMBER: 18

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:



SHORT FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA BUILDING INVENTORY "SHORT FORM"

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-04-065 
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ' 
TRS = T24S R27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of NE 1/4 
UTM =

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas, AZ: 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 1002 10th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER.: 409-04-065 
OWNER: Byrne, M.V. & E.H. 
OWNER ADDRESS-- 1002 10th St. 
HISTORIC USE: Residential 
PRESENT USE: Residential 
BUILDING TYPE: House 
STYLE: Vernacular 
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1905

BRIEF DESCRIPTIVE STATEMENT: One story greatly modified frame building having 
hip roof and arched openings in stucco covered walls

ALTERATIONS: Addition on left rear, garage added; facade modified

CONTEXT: Residential PHOTOGRAPHER - Linda Laird & Associates: 
SURVEYOR - Linda Laird & Assoc-- DATE - June 1985-- 
DATE - June 1985= VIEW: N, FF

ROLL NUMBER: V
FRAME NUMBER: 14

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:



SHORT FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA BUILDING INVENTORY "SHORT FORM"

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE = 405-04-059
USSS QUAD - Douglas, AZ'
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM:

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas, AZ = 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION-- 1029 llth St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX. PARCEL NUMBER: 409-04-069 
OWNER: Encinas, Rafael Noriega 
OWNER. ADDRESS: 1029 nth St. 
HISTORIC USE: Residential 
PRESENT USE: Residential 
BUILDING TYPE: House 
STYLE: Bungalow 
CONSTRUCTION DATE= 1915

BRIEF DESCRIPTIVE STATEMENT: 1 story side gable bungalow

ALTERATIONS: New dormer window, new front door, window rills, porch supports, 
carport added

CONTEXT-- Residential PHOTOGRAPHER - Linda Laird & Associates-- 
SURVEYOR - Linda Laird & Assoc: DATE - June 1985: 
DATE - June 1985-- VIEW: S, FF

ROLL NUMBER: 22
FRAME NUMBER: 25

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:



SHORT FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA BUILDING INVENTORY "SHORT FORM"

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas, AZ: 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION-- 1057 llth St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-04-072 
OWNER-- Green, David N. 
OWNER ADDRESS: PO Box 20230 
HISTORIC USE'- Commercial 
PRESENT USE: Commercial 
BUILDING TYPE: Commercial 
STYLE-- Vernacular 
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1965

COUNTY - Cochise-- SURVEY SITE: 409-04-07:
USGS QUAD - Douglas. AZ=
TRS: T24S R.27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM:

BRIEF DESCRIPTIVE STATEMENT: Modern vernacular 1 story concrete block store 
buiIding

ALTERATIONS'- None

CONTEXT-- Commercial
SURVEYOR - Linda Laird & Assoc:
DATE - June 1985:

PHOTOGRAPHER - Linda Laird & Associates 
DATE - June 1985= 
VIEW: S, FF 
ROLL NUMBER: V 
FRAME NUMBER: 3

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:



BLOCK 93



SHORT FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA BUILDING INVENTORY "SHORT FORM"

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-04-077
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ=
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM:

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas, AZ = 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: S34 10th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-04-077 
OWNER: Caperon, M.A. & L. 
OWNER. ADDRESS: 934 10th St. 
HISTORIC USE: Residential 
PRESENT USE: Residential 
BUILDING TYPE: House 
STYLE : Queen Anne Revival 
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1920

BRIEF DESCRIPTIVE STATEMENT: One story cast block Queen Anne Revival, hipped 
roof with dorner, rolled asphalt roofing, porch 1/2 infilled

ALTERATIONS: 2 brick additions, 1 rear, 1 front, porch modified

CONTEXT: Residential
SURVEYOR - Linda Laird & Assoc:
DATE - June 1985=

PHOTOGRAPHER - Linda. Laird & Associates: 
DATE - June 1985= 
VIEW: N, 3/4 
ROLL NUMBER: V 
FRAME NUMBER: 27

SKETCH MAP--

PHOTO



SHORT FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA BUILDING INVENTORY "SHORT FORM"

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas, AZ: COUNTY - Cochise-- SURVEY SITE: 409-04-080
HISTORIC NAME: USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ=
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 912-924 10th St.TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of NE 1/4
CITY/TOWN - Douglas-- UTM: 

X TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-04-080
OWNER: Bloodworth, J. 

X OWNER ADDRESS-. 9249 30th St.
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE-- House
STYLE: Queen Anne Revival
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1915

* This parcel also encompasses 920 10th Street

* Counts as two noneontributing buildings.

BRIEF DESCRIPTIVE STATEMENT: Originally a snail brick house, the structure has a 
frame construction 2 story addition and a brick addition on the left side; 320 
is the modified house in front of the back apartments with address 912-924. 
ALTERATIONS: Additions, changes in windows

CONTEXT: Residential
SURVEYOR - Linda Laird & Assoc=
DATE - June 1985:

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTOGRAPHER - Linda Laird & Associates: 
DATE - June 1985: 
VIEW: N, 3/4, N, 3/4 
ROLL NUMBER: U, II 
FRAME NUMBER: 31, 33

PHOTO:



SHORT FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA BUILDING INVENTORY "SHORT FORM"

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY S!TE = 405-04-081
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ:
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM--

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas, AZ= 
HISTORIC NAME--
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 900 10th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-04-081 
OWNER: Wells, Jacquiline V. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 900 10th St. 
HISTORIC USE= Residential 
PRESENT USE: Residential 
BUILDING TYPE-- House 
STYLE: Ranch 
CONSTRUCTION DATE = 1945

BRIEF DESCRIPTIVE STATEMENT: Recent infill construction, frame with brick veneer

ALTERATIONS: Unknown

CONTEXT: Residential
SURVEYOR - Linda Laird & Assoc
DATE - June 1985=

PHOTOGRAPHER - Linda Laird & Associates 
DATE - June 1985= 
VIEW: N, 3/4 
ROLL NUMBER: V 
FRAME NUMBER: 35

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:



SHORT FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA BUILDING INVENTORY "SHORT FORM"

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-04-087 
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ: 
TRS-. T24S R27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of NE 1/4 
UTM:

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas, AZ= 
HISTORIC NAME--
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 953 llth St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas^ 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-04-087 
OWNER: R.oquen, F.R.. & J.C. 
OWNER. ADDRESS: PO Box 97 
HISTORIC USE: Residential 
PRESENT USE: Residential 
BUILDING TYPE: House 
STYLE: Bungalow 
CONSTRUCTION DATE'- 1926

BRIEF DESCRIPTIVE STATEMENT •• 1 story hip roof bungalow with major alterations

ALTERATIONS: Front facade stucco, new windows; porch enclosed; new porch added

CONTEXT: Residential
SURVEYOR - Linda Laird & Assoc:
DATE - June 1985=

PHOTOGRAPHER - Linda Laird & Associates'- 
DATE - June 1985= 
VIEW: s, 3/4 
ROLL NUMBER: 22 
FRAME NUMBER: 20

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO ••



BLOCK 94



SHORT FORM 5HPO INVENTORY NO,
ARIZONA BUILDING INVENTORY "SHORT FORM"

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE'- 403-03-070 
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ = 
TRS-- T24S R27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of NE 1/4 
UTM =

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas, AZ = 
HISTORIC NAME--
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 834 10th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX RARCEL NUMBER: 409-03-070 
OWNER: Gaudet, F.C. 
OWNER ADDRESS-- 834 10th St. 
HISTORIC USE: Residential 
PRESENT USE: Residential 
BUILDING TYPE: House 
STYLE: Queen Anne Revival 
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1900

BRIEF DESCRIPTIVE STATEMENT: 1 story hip roof residence with 3 arched full 
width entry porch

ALTERATIONS: Front porch altered by 3 arched openings

CONTEXT: Residential
SURVEYOR - Linda Laird & Assoc:
DATE - June 1385:

PHOTOGRAPHER - Linda Laird & Associates: 
DATE - June 1985= 
VIEW: N, FF 
ROLL NUMBER: j 
FRAME NUMBER: 13

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:



SHORT FORM 5HPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA BUILDING INVENTORY "SHORT FORM"

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 403-03-07;
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ:
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM:

SURVEY nREn NAME - Douglas, AZ 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 1057 D Ave. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER-- 403-03-073 
OWNER: 0'Gel la, Val 
OWNER ADDRESS: 233 S. 3rd Ave. 
HISTORIC USE-- Commercial 
PRESENT USE: Commercial 
BUILDING TYPE: Apartments 
STYLE: Modern 
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1956

BRIEF DESCRIPTIVE STATEMENT: Modern vernacular concrete block construction 
apartment building

ALTERATIONS: None

CONTEXT: Residential
SURVEYOR - Linda Laird & Assoc
DATE - June 1985=

PHOTOGRAPHER - Linda Laird & Associates'- 
DATE - June 1985= 
VIEW: E, FF 
ROLL NUMBER: T 
FRAME NUMBER-- 20

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:



SHORT FORM 5 HP 0 IN VENT OR Y N0.
ARIZONA BUILDING INVENTORY "SHORT FORM-

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-03-075
US6S QUAD - Douglas, AZ =
TRS: T24S R.27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM:

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas, A 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION-- 835 llth St 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-03-075 
OWNER: McGuire, Katharine M. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 835 llth St. 
HISTORIC USE : Residential 
PRESENT USE: Residential 
BUILDING TYPE: House 
STYLE: Queen Anne Revival 
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1332

BRIEF DESCRIPTIVE STATEMENT: 1 story L shaped .building with gable roofs and 
corner porch with shed roof

ALTERATIONS'- Window shutters, roof putter; addition to left

CONTEXT: Residential
SURVEYOR. - Linda Laird & Assoc:
DATE - June 1385:

PHOTOGRAPHER - Linda Laird & Associates: 
DATE - June 1985: 
VIEW: S, 3/4 
ROLL NUMBER: 22 
FRAME NUMBER: 11

SKETCH MAR:

PHOTO:



HISTORIC BUILDING FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA STATE HISTORIC PROPERTY INVENTORY

IDENTIFICATION

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas: 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 843 llth St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-03-076 
OWNER: Jackson, U.N. & J.S. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 843 llth St. 
CITY: Douglas STATE: Arizona 
ZIP: 85B07

NONCONTRIBUTOR

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE= 409-03-076
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ:
TRS= T24S R27E Sec 13 SE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM •-
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE: Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1913
ARCHITECT/BUILDER:
INTEGRITY: Major alteration^
CONDITION: Good

DESCRIPTION

STRUCTURAL MATERIAL: Brick •
FOUNDATION: Concrete
WALL SHEATHING: Stucco
APPLIED ORNAMENT: None
ROOF TYPE: 1 medium hip, hip dormer with vent

ROOF SHEATHING: Asbestos
EAVES TREATMENT: Exposed rafters
WINDOWS: 1/1 double hung, hopper, wood

ENTRY: Wood door, lights, metal screen door

PORCHES: Extension of roofline across left side, supported by iron work poles

STOREFRONTS:

NOTABLE INTERIOR:
OUTBUILDINGS: None
ALTERATIONS: Stucco over brick, rear addition; porch details

DATE - June, 1985:
VIEW: S, 3/4
FRAME NUMBER: 12
ROLL NUMBER: 22
PHOTOGRAPHER -
LINDA LAIRD & ASSOCIATES:

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:



SURVEY SITE: 409-03-076 
ADDITIONAL DESCRIPTION/ANALYSIS:

SIGNIFICANCE: Strretscape

HISTORIC ASSOCIATIONS:

PROMINENT OCCUPANT/HISTORIC ASSOCIATION

RELATIONSHIP TO LOCAL DEVELOPMENT: Relates to early 20th Century residential
development
CULTURAL AFFILIATIONS:

ARCHITECTURAL STYLE: Typical 1 story hip roof bungalow

MAJOR ARCHITECTURAL FORM/MATERIAL:

ENGINEERING/STRUCTURAL:

DESTRICT/STREETSCAPE CONTRIBUTION: Streetscape compatible

DISCUSSION AS REQUIRED: 

CONTEXT: Residential

BIBLIOGRAPHY/SOURCES: Douglas, Arizona, City Directories 1912, 1917, 1918, 1920, 
1921, 1925, 1926, 1929, 1930, 1935, 1940'. Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps of Douglas 
Arizona, 1904, 1909, 1914, 1929. Jeffrey, Robert S. "The History of Douglas, 
Arizona". Unpublished M.A. Thesis, University of Arizona, 1951. Douglas, Arizona 
Newspapers.

LISTING IN OTHER SURVEYS: 

NATIONAL REGISTER STATUS: 

LISTED: DETERMINED ELIGIBLE: DETERMINED NOT ELIGIBLE: NOT EVALUATED

COMMENTS/DEVELOPMENT PLANS/THREATS =

SURVEYOR: Linda Laird & Assoc. SURVEY DATE: 6/85 FORM COMPLETED•• 8/85



in cr>o o .j



SHORT FORM SHFO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA BUILDING INVENTORY "SHORT FORM"

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE'- 403-03-080
USG5 QUAD - Douglas, AZ =
TRS= T24S R27E Sec 13 SW 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM:

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas, AZ 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 740 10th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas-- 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-03-080 
OWNER: First Baptist Church 
OWNER ADDRESS-- Box 1084 
HISTORIC USE: Residential 
PRESENT USE: Residential 
BUILDING TYPE: House 
STYLE: Ranch 
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1935

BRIEF DESCRIPTIVE STATEMENT: i story hip roof building with paired double hipped 
windows and entry door wood

ALTERATIONS: None

CONTEXT: Residential
SURVEYOR - Linda Laird & Assoc
DATE - June 1985=

PHOTOGRAPHER - Linda Laird & Associates: 
DATE - June 1985: 
VIEW: N,' FF 
ROLL NUMBER: T 
FRAME NUMBER-- 33

SKETCH MAP--

PHOTO:



BLOCK 104



SHORT FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA BUILDING INVENTORY "SHORT FORM"

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas, AZ: COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-03-114
HISTORIC NAME: USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ:
ADDRESS/LOCATION^ 1118-1120 D Ave.TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 NW 1/4 of NE 1/4
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: UTM=
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-03-114
OWNER: Acosta, R.R.
OWNER ADDRESS: PO Box 1044
HISTORIC USE: Residential
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE : Spanish Colonial Revival
CONSTRUCTION DATE= 1907

BRIEF DESCRIPTIVE STATEMENT: 1 story tiled parapet residence with wrought iron 
window grills and snail entrance porch

ALTERATIONS: Windows converted, addition in rear

CONTEXT: Residential
SURVEYOR - Linda Laird & Assoc=
DATE - June 1985:

PHOTOGRAPHER. - Linda Laird & Associates 
DATE - June 1985: 
VIEW: W« FF 
ROLL NUMBER'- U 
FRAME NUMBER: 8

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:



SHORT FORM 5HPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA BUILDING INVENTORY "SHORT FORM"

COUNTY - Cochise; SURVEY SITE: 403-03-117 
US6S QUAD - Douglas, AZ: 
TRS: T245 R27E Sec 13 NU 1/4 of NE 1/4 
UTM =

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas, AZ=
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 738 llth St.
CITY/TOWN - Douglas:
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 403-03-117
OWNER: Jordon, F.
OWNER ADDRESS: P.O. Box 235
HISTORIC USE'- N/A
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE: Vernacular
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1377

BRIEF DESCRIPTIVE STATEMENT: Low gable single story, blocked stucco house.

ALTERATIONS: None

CONTEXT: Residential
SURVEYOR - Linda Laird & Assoc
DATE - June 1365:

PHOTOGRAPHER - Linda Laird & Associates 
DATE - June 1985= 
VIEW: N, 3/4 
ROLL NUMBER: 19 
FRAME NUMBER: 33

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:



SHORT FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA BUILDING INVENTORY "SHORT FORM"

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas, A2= COUNTY - Cochise; SURVEY SITE: 409-03-120
HISTORIC NAME: U5GS QUAD - Douglas, AZ:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 716 & 718 llth TRS-- T245 R27E Sec 13 NW of 1/4 NE 1/4
CITY./TOWN - Douglas-- UTfh
TAX. PARCEL NUMBER: 409-03-120
OWNER: De La Vara, L.M.
OWNER ADDRESS: 1760 llth St.
HISTORIC USE: Residential/commercial
PRESENT USE-- Residential/commercial
BUILDING TYPE: Apartments
STYLE: Bungalow
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1910

BRIEF DESCRIPTIVE STATEMENT: 1 story hip roof building with 2 sets of 3 windows 
on street facade; entrances to sides.

ALTERATIONS: Recessed front porch enclosed; stuccoed

CONTEXT: Res/inst PHOTOGRAPHER - Linda Laird & Associates: 
SURVEYOR - Linda Laird 8- Assoc: DATE - June 1985: 
DATE - June 1985: VIEW= N, 3/4

ROLL NUMBER: 19
FRAME NUMBER: 30

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:



SHORT FORM 5HPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA BUILDING INVENTORY "SHORT FORM-

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas, AZ =
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 700 llth St.
CITY/TOWN - Douglas:
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-03-122
OWNER-- Kramer, Manik
OWNER ADDRESS: 700 ilth St.
HISTORIC USE: N/A
PRESENT USE: Residential
BUILDING TYPE: House
STYLE: Vernacular
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1978

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-03-122
USGS QUAD - Douglas. AZ=
TR.S: T245 R.27E Sec 13 NW 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM:

BRIEF DESCRIPTIVE STATEMENT: 1 story block, large with gable roof and shed 
porch.

ALTERATIONS: None

CONTEXT: Residential
SURVEYOR. - Linda. Laird & Assoc:
DATE - June 1985:

PHOTOGRAPHER - Linda Laird £ Associates 
DATE - June 1985= 
VIEW: N, FF 
ROLL NUMBER: U 
FRAME NUMBER: 14

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:



BLOCK 105



SHORT FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA BUILDING INVENTORY "SHORT FORM"

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-03-138
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ:
TRS= T24S R27E Sec 13 NE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM:

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas, A 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 1123 D Ave. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-03-138 
OWNER: Ortega, J. 
OWNER ADDRESS: H27 D Ave. 
HISTORIC USE: Residential 
PRESENT USE: Residential 
BUILDING TYPE: House 
STYLE: Non-descript 
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1920

BRIEF DESCRIPTIVE STATEMENT: 1 story frame cottage with gable roof

ALTERATIONS: Enclosed porch

CONTEXT: Residential
SURVEYOR - Linda Laird & Assoc
DATE - June 1985:

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTOGRAPHER - Linda Laird & Associates 
DATE - June 1985: 
VIEW: E, FF 
ROLL NUMBER: U 
FRAME NUMBER-- 18

PHOTO:



BLOCK 106



SHORT FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA BUILDING INVENTORY "SHORT FORM"

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-04-091 
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ= 
TR.S: T24S R27E Sec 13 NE 1/4 of NE 1/4 
UTM =

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas, AZ= 
HISTORIC NAME--
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 940 llth St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-04-091 
OWNER: Haqen, J.S. & N.R. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 940 llth St. 
HISTORIC USE: Residential 
PRESENT USE: Residential 
BUILDING TYPE-- House 
STYLE'- Non-descript 
CONSTRUCTION DATE= 1971

BRIEF DESCRIPTIVE STATEMENT: 2 story unarticulated box with low gable roof and 
projecting joists at second floor level

ALTERATIONS: Materials, windows

CONTEXT: Residential
SURVEYOR - Linda Laird & Assoc:
DATE - June 1985=

PHOTOGRAPHER - Linda Laird &• Associates: 
DATE - June 1985: 
VIEW: N, 3/4 
ROLL NUMBER: 21 
FRAME NUMBER: 16

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:



SHORT FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA BUILDING INVENTORY "SHORT FORM"

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-04-032
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ =
TRS: T24S R.27E Sec 13 NE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM:

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas, AZ: 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 936 llth St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-04-092 
OWNER: Guerrero, I.C., 
OWNER. ADDRESS-- 936 llth St. 
HISTORIC USE-- Residential 
PRESENT USE: Residential 
BUILDING TYPE: House 
STYLE: Bungalow 
CONSTRUCTION DATE= 1939

BRIEF DESCRIPTIVE STATEMENT: Small frame construction 1 story house with shed 
and porch attached

ALTERATIONS: Porch and side additions, loss of integrity

CONTEXT: Residential
SURVEYOR - Linda Laird & Assoc:
DATE - June 1985:

PHOTOGRAPHER - Linda Laird & Associates: 
DATE - June 1985= 
VIEW: N, FF 
ROLL NUMBER: 21 
FRAME NUMBER: 15

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:



SHORT FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA BUILDING INVENTORY "SHORT FORM"

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-04-09;
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ:
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 NE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM:

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas, AZ-- 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION^ 912 llth St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas-- 
TAX. PARCEL NUMBER: 409-04-093 
OWNER-- Gudino, R. & M.C. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 912 llth St. 
HISTORIC USE: Residential 
PRESENT USE: Residential 
BUILDING TYPE: House 
STYLE: Queen Anne Revival 
CONSTRUCTION DATE= 1910

BRIEF DESCRIPTIVE STATEMENT: 2 story clapboard sided modified Queen Anne Revival 
residence with gable and hip roof; 1 story porch across front & wrapping corner

ALTERATIONS: 2nd story added, windows and doors replaced on 1st story; porch 
added

CONTEXT: Residential
SURVEYOR. - Linda Laird & Assoc--
DATE - June 1985:

PHOTOGRAPHER. - Linda 
DATE - June 1985= 
VIEW: N, 3/4 
ROLL NUMBER: 21 
FRAME NUMBER: 14

Laird & Associates

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:



SHORT FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA BUILDING INVENTORY "SHORT FORM"

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-04-095
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ:
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 NE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM:

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas, A 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 900 llth St 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-04-095 
OWNER: Church of the Nazarene 
OWNER. ADDRESS: 
HISTORIC USE: Religious 
PRESENT USE: Religious 
BUILDING TYPE: Church 
STYLE: Streamlined Moderna 
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1915

BRIEF DESCRIPTIVE STATEMENT: Originally a. single family residence converted to 
streamlined moderns., now a. church

ALTERATIONS: Blocked windows, front addition

CONTEXT-- Residential
SURVEYOR - Linda Laird & Assoc:
DATE - June 1985=

PHOTOGRAPHER - Linda Laird & Associates: 
DATE - June 1985= 
VIEW: N, 3/4 
ROLL NUMBER-- Z 
FRAME NUMBER: 4

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:



SHORT FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO,
ARIZONA BUILDIN6 INVENTORY "SHORT FORM"

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-04-098
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ:
TP.S: T24S R27E Sec 13 NE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM:

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas, AZ 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION-- 919 12th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-04-098 
OWNER: Amaya, J.L, & R.C. 
OWNER ADDRESS: 919 12th St. 
HISTORIC USE: Residential 
PRESENT USE-- Residential 
BUILDING TYPE: House 
STYLE: Bungalow 
CONSTRUCTION DATE= 1915

BRIEF DESCRIPTIVE STATEMENT: 1 story snail hip and gab let roofed bungalow box

ALTERATIONS: Windows altered; surface Materials

CONTEXT: Residential
SURVEYOR - Linda Laird & Assoc
DATE - June 1985=

PHOTOGRAPHER - Linda Laird & Associates 
DATE - June 1985= 
VIEW: S, 3/4 
ROLL NUMBER-- 20 
FRAME NUMBER: 21

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:



SHORT FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA BUILDING INVENTORY "SHORT FORM-

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas, A 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 975 12th St 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX. PARCEL NUMBER: 409-04-103 
OWNER: Loreto, F. & S.E. 
OWNER ADDRESS: P.O. Box 2213 
HISTORIC USE'- Residential 
PRESENT USE: Residential 
BUILDING TYPE: House 
STYLE: Bungalow 
CONSTRUCTION DATE'- 1924

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE = 409-04-10;
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ=
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 NE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM:

BRIEF DESCRIPTIVE STATEMENT: 1 story flared hip roof bungalow with hip roof 
porch extension and hip dormer

ALTERATIONS: Porch supports; window grills

CONTEXT-- Residential
SURVEYOR - Linda Laird & Assoc:
DATE - June 1985=

PHOTOGRAPHER - Linda Laird 
DATE - June 1985= 
VIEW: S, 3/4 
ROLL NUMBER: 20 
FRAME NUMBER: 26

Associates:

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:

.-^



BLOCK 1O7



SHORT FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA BUILDING INVENTORY "SHORT FORM"

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas, AZ 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 1001 12th St 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX. PARCEL NUMBER: 409-04-112 
OWNER: R.eyes, George 
OWNER ADDRESS: 1001 12th St. 
HISTORIC USE: Residential 
PRESENT USE: Residential 
BUILDING TYPE: House 
STYLE: Bungalow 
CONSTRUCTION DATE:

COUNTY - Cochise-- SURVEY SITE: 409-04-112
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ'-
TRS= T24S R.27E Sec 13 NE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM:

BRIEF DESCRIPTIVE STATEMENT: 1 story front gable bungalow with enclosed 
porch and flat roofed porch extension

ALTERATIONS: Brick addition to rear; porch infill; addition

CONTEXT-- Residential
SURVEYOR - Linda Laird & Assoc:
DATE - June 1985:

PHOTOGRAPHER - Linda Laird & Associates: 
DATE - June 1985= 
VIEW: 5, 3/4 
ROLL NUMBER: Z 
FRAME NUMBER-- n

SKETCH. MAP:

PHOTO:



SHORT FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA BUILDING INVENTORY "SHORT FORM"

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-04-117 
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ: 
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 NE 1/4 of NE 1/4 
UTM =

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas, AZ: 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 1045 12th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX. PARCEL NUMBER: 409-04-117 
OWNER: Langford, Richard 
OWNER ADDRESS: PO Box 1324 
HISTORIC USE-- Residential 
PRESENT USE: Residential 
BUILDING TYPE: House 
STYLE: Vernacular 
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1910

BRIEF DESCRIPTIVE STATEMENT: 1 story L shaped gable roof building with corner 
porch

ALTERATIONS'- Design changes; materials

CONTEXT: Residential
SURVEYOR - Linda. Laird & Assoc
DATE - June 1985=

PHOTOGRAPHER - Linda Laird & Associates: 
DATE - June 1985= 
VIEW-- S, 3/4 
ROLL NUMBER: 20 
FRAME NUMBER: 32

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:



SHORT FORM.
ARIZONA BUILDING INVENTORY "SHORT FORM 1

SHPQ INVENTORY NO.

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas, AZ= 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 1150 A Ave. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX. PARCEL NUMBER: 403-04-118 
OWNER: Jones, Everett J. 
OWNER. ADDRESS: 2760 9th St. 
HISTORIC USE: Commercial 
PRESENT USE: Commercial 
BUILDING TYPE: Commercial 
STYLE: Modern 
CONSTRUCTION DATE'- 1947

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-04-118
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ:
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 NE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM:

BRIEF DESCRIPTIVE STATEMENT: Modern flat roofed ga.s station

ALTERATIONS: None

CONTEXT; Residential/commercial 
SURVEYOR - Linda Laird 8, Assoc: 
DATE - June 1985:

SKETCH MAP--

PHOTOGRAPHER. - Linda Laird 
DATE - June 1985: 
VIEW: S, FF 
ROLL NUMBER: EE 
FRAME NUMBER: 9

Assoc iates =

PHOTO:



BLOCK 1O9



SHORT FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA BUILDING INVENTORY "SHORT FORM"

COUNTY - Cochise-- SURVEY SITE: 409-01-020
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ:
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 NE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM:

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas, AZ: 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 1215 C Ave. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-01-020 
OWNER: Garcia, Edmund G. 
OWNER ADDRESS-- 5 Irwin St. 
HISTORIC USE: Residential 
PRESENT USE-- Residential 
BUILDING TYPE: House 
STYLE: Spanish Colonial Revival 
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1941

BRIEF DESCRIPTIVE STATEMENT: 2 story flat roof and parapet box

ALTERATIONS: Unknown due to date

CONTEXT: Residential
SURVEYOR - Linda Laird & Assoc:
DATE - June 1985=

PHOTOGRAPHER - Linda Laird & Associates: 
DATE - June 1985: 
VIEW: E, FF 
ROLL NUMBER: 17 
FRAME NUMBER: 37

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:



BLOCK 12O



SHORT FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO.
ARIZONA. BUILDING INVENTORY "SHORT FORM"

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-01-029
US6S QUAD - Douglas, AZ=
TRS: T24S R27E Sec 13 NE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM:

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas, AZ= 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION: 950 13th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas: 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-01-029 
OWNER'- Jacobs, Sylvia 
OWNER ADDRESS: 845 F Ave. 
HISTORIC USE: Residential 
PRESENT USE: Residential 
BUILDING TYPE: House 
STYLE: Queen Anne Revival 
CONSTRUCTION DATE: 1931

BRIEF DESCRIPTIVE STATEMENT: 1 story modified Queen Anne Revival with flared 
hip and gab let roof and recessed corner porch

ALTERATIONS-- Porch support, windows and grills

CONTEXT: Residential
SURVEYOR - Linda Laird & Assac'
DATE - June 1985=

PHOTOGRAPHER. - Linda Laird £ Associates: 
DATE. - June 1985: 
VIEW: N, 3/4 
POLL NUMBER: 18 
FRAME NUMBER: 24

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:



SHORT FORM SHPO INVENTORY NO,
ARIZONA BUILDING INVENTORY "SHORT FORM"

SURVEY AREA NAME - Douglas, AZ: 
HISTORIC NAME:
ADDRESS/LOCATION^ 930 13th St. 
CITY/TOWN - Douglas^ 
TAX PARCEL NUMBER: 409-01-032 
OWNER: Villa, J.P. & E. 
OWNER. ADDRESS: 930 13th St. 
HISTORIC USE-- Residential 
PRESENT USE: Residential 
BUILDING TYPE: House 
STYLE: Queen Anne Revival 
CONSTRUCTION DATE = 1904

COUNTY - Cochise: SURVEY SITE: 409-01-032
USGS QUAD - Douglas, AZ=
TRS: T24S R.27E Sec 13 NE 1/4 of NE 1/4
UTM:

BRIEF DESCRIPTIVE STATEMENT: 1 story L shaped Queen Anne with gable roofs and 
flat roofed corner porch

ALTERATIONS: Side addition of modern brick. Loss of inteority

CONTEXT: Residential
SURVEYOR - Linda Laird & Assoc:
DATE - June 1985:

PHOTOGRAPHER. - Linda Laird & Associates: 
DATE - June 1985: 
VIEW: N, 3/4 
ROLL NUMBER: Z 
FRAME NUMBER: 9

SKETCH MAP:

PHOTO:



BLOCK O



BLOCK £1



DOUSLftS RESIDENTIAL HISTORIC DISTRICT 

CONTRIBUTING PROPERTIES


